MINUIES
of the

COUNCIL OF THE COUNTY OF MAUl

May 8, 2020

THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE COUNCIL OF THE COUNTY OF MAUl, STATE OF

HAWAII. WAS HELD ONLINE ONLY VIA BLUEJEANS, ON FRIDAY. MAY 8. 2020,
BEGINNING AT 9:06 A.M.. WITH CHAIR ALICE L. LEE PRESIDING.

COUNCIL CHAIR ALICE L. LEE: Will the Maul County Council meeting please come to order.
Mr. Clerk, roll call.

ROLL CALL
PRESENT:

COUNCILMEMBERS G. RIKI HOKAMA. NATALIE A. KAMA.
KELLY T. KING. MICHAEL J. MOLINA. TAMARA A.M. PALTIN,
SHANE
M.
SINENCI,
YUKI
LEI
K.
SUGIMURA,
VICE-CHAIR KEANI

N.W.

RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ

AND

CHAIR ALICE L. LEE.

CHAIR LEE: And so. I have a new greeting for you. my colleagues. And it is good morning
in Eskimo; ullaakkut. ullaakkut.

Okay. We have a full calendar this morning. And we have a quorum; all Members
present.

Opening remarks will be provided by Shane Sinenci. Councilmember.

OPENING REMARKS

The opening remarks were offered by Councilmember Shane Sinenci.

CHAIR LEE: That was very beautiful. Member Sinenci. Okay, I'll ask anyone who would like
to join me in citing the, reciting the Pledge of Allegiance.
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PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
The Members of the Council rose and recited the Pledge of Allegiance.

CHAIR LEE: Thank you. Before we proceed with today's agenda, may I please request that
everyone silence their cellphones or other noisemaking devices. Decorum shall be
maintained at all times.
Mr. Clerk.

DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Madam Chair, proceeding with the presentation of testimony on
agenda items. Members of the public may testify by connecting to the Council's online
meeting by phone or videoconference through the information posted on today's
agenda.

Individuals connected to the Council's online meeting will be called on to testify. If you
do not intend to testify, you can watch the meeting on Akaku Channel 53 or on
mauicounty.us. Testimony is limited to the items listed on today's agenda.
When testifying, please state your name and the name of any organization you
represent, as well as the items on which you will be testifying. Please also identify to
the Council if you are a paid lobbyist.
Madam Chair, the first person we have signed up to testify is Bryan Kortis, to be
followed by Martin Frye.

CHAIR LEE: Bryan, before you begin, I just would like to welcome all of our testifiers, but
remind, remind you, I know many people are going to testify on the issue of the feral
cats or feral animals. This item is going to be referred to Committee, and at that time,
that's the time you probably would like to provide more testimony because we're not
taking any action on that item today. And so, we would appreciate it if you just keep
your comments brief this morning, because we're not taking any action.

And also, we probably have received more testimony on this item than any item in the
history of Maui County. So, you can just imagine how many people are very concerned
about this issue. So, with that, Bryan, we welcome you and say good morning.
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PRESENTATION OF WRITTEN OR ORAL TESTIMONY
MR.

BRYAN KORTIS. HUMANE SOCIETY OF THE UNITED STATES
NEIGHBORHOOD CATS (testifying on County Communication 20-268):

AND

Good morning, Chair Lee. And thank you so much for the opportunity to speak. I, I
did want to point out that by referring the matter to the Committee, you are taking
action. And just the fact that you'll be considering this issue I think it's going to create
a tremendous amount of controversy, especially since it's going to a Committee that
has shown a certain bias in favor of the conservation committee and against the people
who are working with the cats.

So, I'm going to recommend, I have a few comments about this, but my
recommendation is that you defer this matter and not refer it to Committee. I think this
is a really terrible time to be dealing with something that's this divisive and this
controversial at a time, you know, we all know the pandemic is, is a major crisis that
we're all dealing with and I think this is an attempt to take advantage of that and slip
this item under the radar. So, I would really recommend that you defer this.

I'm sorry, I should start off by saying I represent the Humane Society of the United
States and Neighborhood Cats. I just want to say, because I am asking for some
action, which is deferral that this idea of feeding bans is not a new idea. It was quite
widespread about 20 years ago before the growth of spay/neuter as a way of managing
feral cats and it has never worked, especially in a community the size of Maui. It does
not reduce cat numbers.

You cannot outlaw compassion. You can't stop people who have strong bonds to these
animals from continuing to feed them. And it's highly impractical to enforce them. You
would have to have police officers or humane officers everywhere that there were cats.
And it's, for these reasons it doesn't help. Whatever the goal is, if the goal is to reduce
the number of cats, this does not work. What you end up doing is you end up
criminalizing the behavior of thousands of Maui residents and visitors, and increasing
community conflict. I'm sure you'll see both sides of this issue in the testimony that
was submitted, and that evidence is what controversial and full of conflict issue this is.

So,this policy offeeding bans has been recognized for years and years as a complete
failure. The current policy that Maui Humane Society is pursuing of spay/neutering
these cats has been implemented for the last few years and has shown a tremendous
amount of progress.
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So, I also, as I say, I think that just the fact that the Council, through Committee, will
be considering a complete feeding ban of all feral animals is going to draw a high
amount of negative attention to Maui County at this time. They're not going to
understand that it's just a procedural thing. They're going to think that, wow, you, you
know, the Council is actually thinking about doing that. So, with all due respect to the
Councilmembers, I would ask that you defer this action and not refer it to Committee.
Thank you so much.

CHAIR LEE: Thank you. I'm, I'll ask if Members have questions for clarification. But I also
want to tell you there are 48 more testifiers. No questions? Well, thank you very much,
Bryan.

MR. KORTIS: Okay. Thank you.

DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Chair, the next person signed up to testify is Martin Frye. To be
followed by the individual calling from the phone number ending with these last four
digits, 8084.

MR. MARTIN FRYE. MAUI NUI SEABIRD RECOVERY PROJECT (testifvina on Countv
Communication No. 20-268):

Aloha, Chair Lee and Members of the Council. Good morning. I hope that you can all
hear me.

CHAIR LEE: Yes, we can. Thank you.

MR. FRYE: I am, I'm calling from Kokomo today and I would like to submit testimony on the
proposal for the prohibition on feeding of feral animals in Maui County. And I work for
the Maui Nui Seabird Recovery Project, which is a nonprofit organization affiliated with
the State and the University of Hawaii at Manoa concerned with the conservation of
native seabirds.

As a Maui resident and wildlife professional and scientist, I strongly support the bill and
thank you for taking this to Committee. I don't want to take anyone's, I don't want to
take away from other people's time, but I do want to note that cats are pets and should
be regulated as such. Pets should be kept indoors or contained on private property,
where their owners can care for them and enjoy their company. Once a pet leaves the
direct supervision of its owner, it has the ability to negatively impact the community and
the environment. The practice of feeding stray animals like cats encourages people to
think of them as theirs while otherwise they do not act as responsible animal owners.
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People protest that it's inhumane to not feed feral animals, but wildlife professionals
believe the opposite. And we also strongly protest the assertion, the concept of
community cats as it has no validity. There's no other domesticated animal, feral or
not, that enjoys that kind of classification. And anyway, if it's true that the residents of
Maui County collectively own the unowned community cats that are roaming free in the
landscape, then it follows that we are all responsible when those animals kill federally
endangered wildlife.

But thank you for taking this agenda item to Committee. And thank you for taking into
consideration any subsequent, informed deliberation on how to ensure that feral
animals are not artificially subsidized by people who claim partial ownership, but do
not accept or understand the consequences of their actions on native wildlife, on
people, and on the rest of the environment. Mahalo.
CHAIR LEE: Thank you. Thank you, Martin. Appreciate your testimony.
Mr. Clerk.

DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: The next person we have signed up to testify is the individual
connected to the meeting from this phone number, ending with these last four digits,
8084. To be followed by the individual connected to the meeting under the name Jay.
8084.

Okay. The next person to testify is the individual connected to the meeting with the
name Jay. To be followed by Lisa Darcy.

MR. JAY PENNIMAN. MAUI NUI SEABIRD RECOVERY PROJECT (testifvina on Countv
Communication No. 20-268):

Aloha, Chair Lee and Members of the County Council. ICHAIR LEE: Hi. Could you speak a little louder, please? Little louder.
MR. PENNIMAN: A little louder, closer in?

CHAIR LEE: Yea, perfect.

MR. PENNIMAN: Aloha, Chair Lee, Members of the County Council. I'm Jay Penniman,
Manager of the Maui Nui Seabird Recovery Project. I'm writing in support of the bill for
an ordinance to amend the County Council Code, Chapter 6.04.040, relating to feeding
of feral animals. The proposed amendment adding a new definition reading:
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"Feral animal means any animal existing in a wild or untamed state or any animal
having returned to an untamed state from domestication", is appropriate and important
to be included in the County Code.

A point of clarification may improve the definition if "non-native" were inserted before
the second use of animal in the sentence. I am sure you do not intend to include our
native wildlife in the definition of feral animal.

The new section amending Chapter 6.04 reading,"Feeding of feral animals prohibited.
No person may feed or deliberately introduce food material, substance, or attractant
directly to, or in the vicinity of, any feral animal" is a positive step toward addressing
the proliferate, proliferation of feral animals at large on our islands.
I have addressed the Council many times over the years about the detrimental impacts
of feral mammals and birds on our native wildlife and human health. Thank you for

taking this initial step toward improving the quality of life in the islands for residents,
visitors, and native wildlife.

Please consider including enforcement requirements as well to ensure compliance.
And I would like to state that none of us who work in the project that I run or other
conservation actions are cat haters. Cats are great animals. They are most healthy

and beneficial if they are kept in the house. They should be treated as pets no
differently than dogs. Thank you very much. Mahalo nui loa.
CHAIR LEE: Thank you. Jay. No questions.
Mr. Clerk.

DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: The next person we have signed up to testify is Lisa Darcy. To
be followed by Brian Mauser.

MS. LISA DARCY (testifvina on Countv Communication No. 20-258):

Good morning, all. Nice to see you. Thank you so much for this opportunity. I would
like to testify on item number 20-258, Councilmember King, transmitting a proposal for
a resolution "URGING THE MAYOR TO PROVIDE EMERGENCY FUNDS AND
AUTHORIZING COUNCILMEMBERS TO EXPEND FUNDS FOR HOMELESS
SERVICES RELATED TO THE COVID-19 PANDEMIC".
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I think this is a wonderful opportunity for a nimble response and a lot of creativity that
could happen amongst community members and nonprofits that have been serving the
unmet needs of the many unsheltered with our, that our, the fact that our shelters are
continually full most of the time. There are so many that are in need right now.
This is a wonderful opportunity to be really creative and support individuals and groups
that are and have been serving continuously through this pandemic. So, I would like
to thank Councilmember King, and Lee, and all of you for considering this. And

knowing that any support will go directly and expeditiously to those in need. So,thank
you so much for this opportunity.

CHAIR LEE: Thank you, Lisa. Questions? If not, Mr. Clerk. Thank you, Lisa.
MS. DARCY: I just, I'm also representingCHAIRLEE: Yes?

MS. DARCY: -Share Your Mana. Apologies.

CHAIR LEE: Oh, you have another item?
MS. DARCY: The nonprofit Share Your Mana.
CHAIR LEE: Oh, I see. You're, okay.

MS. DARCY: Yea,just to clarify.
CHAIR LEE: Thank you for that clarification.
MS. DARCY: Thank you.
CHAIR LEE: Yea. Thanks.
Mr. Clerk.

DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: The next person we have signed up to testify is Brian Hauser.
To be followed by Arianna Feinberg. Brian Hauser.
CHAIR LEE: Did we lose him, Mr. Clerk? Is he still showing?
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Mr. Hauser-
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MR. BRIAN MAUSER (testifvina on County Communication No. 20-268):
Aloha-

DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Oh there. Okay.

MR. MAUSER: Aloha. Good morning, Chair Lee and Councilmembers. I'm here to testify as
a community member in support of the ban on feeding animals. I feel that it makes for
unsanitary conditions. And it also, you know, feeding cats bring other animals like
chickens and roosters, and which cause general nuisance. And so, I just want to testify
in support. I don't want to take up any more time. I didn't realize that so many people
would be testifying. Mahalo. Thank you for the opportunity.
CHAIR LEE: And thank you, Brian.

Okay. Next testifier. Arianna.

MS. ARIANNA FEINBERG (testifvina on County Communication No. 20-268):

Hello. Hi. My name is Arianna Feinberg. I'm calling from Olinda, Maui. This is my
son, Theo. He's five months old. He just happened to just wake up. But anyways I'm
speaking from the perspective of a recently pregnant person on the matter on, I can't
remember the number, but on the prohibition of feral cat feeding.
There were many times when I was pregnant that I would go to Kanaha or Makena
Landing and it would just be, like, there would be people feeding the cats. And it would
just be teeming with cats everywhere; didn't feel comfortable playing on the, on the
ground with my friend's toddler, because it just seemed like there would be cat feces.
So, anyways, I just had a hard time enjoying our public spaces because there were so
many, like, a congregation of so many cats and there were people actively feeding
them there.

And I don't know if you know, but cats, they, they carry a parasite; toxoplasmosis. And
if you get that when you're pregnant, it can cause miscarriage. If passed onto your
baby, blindness and mental or different brain issues. So, anyways, I'm very thankful
that didn't happen. But it's just, just doesn't seem right that it'd be hard for me to enjoy
our public spaces while pregnant. And I hope that no one, that doesn't happen to
anyone on Maul. So, anyways, thank you for bringing this up and I support the, the
change.
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CHAIR LEE: Thank you. What's your baby's name?
MS. FEINBERG: This is Theo.

CHAIR LEE: Oh, Theo. Okay. Thank you. Appreciate your testimony.
Mr. Clerk, next.

DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Madam Chair, the next person signed up to testify is the
individual connected to the meeting under the name Lori. To be followed by Brian
Berkowitz. Lori.

Okay. The next person signed up to-

MS. LORI DE CRINIS (testifying on Countv Communication No. 20-268):

Yes, I'm, I'm here. I didn't know if I was supposed to unmute myself or not. Okay.
Thank you. Good morning and thank you. Council, for allowing us to speak. My name
is Dr. Lori de Crinis and I am a resident of Kula. And my profession is that of a behavior
analyst, where we utilize evidence space and data informed decision-making to guide
our work. And, and that is what I'm asking here as well.
The spay and neuter programs from the Humane Society have years of research to
show that it works, and not so with feeding bans. It just seems very cruel on top of
being ineffective. And I wonder about the enforcement of that. Compassion will
continue,feeding will continue. What is the practicality in, of enforcing this proposition?
Cats are going to get hungry. They're going to move in closer to us.
I perfectly understand the last testimony of pregnancy and being concerned about that.
But this is going to be very public. And when the hungry cats move in closer to us, it's,
it's going to be a thing where videos are going to start pouring in. Maui will receive the
international black eye. And people will wonder, how can we allow this to go on? We
have aloha for the aina as expressed by our attitudes of respect and returning gifts to
the land, beautifying it, and using it properly.
And I don't feel that it's in our best interest to tout how we love the aina and the

inhabitants, while we stand aside, and watch animals starve that we have been

previously feeding. Our children are watching as well, and the rest of the world. I don't
want us to add to the divisiveness that our society has seen right now. Thank you so
much for allowing me to testify. Mahalo.
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CHAIR LEE: Thank you, Dr. de Crinis. Thank you.
Next testifier.

DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Madam Chair, the next person we have signed up to testify is
Brian Berkowitz. To be followed by Sarah Haynes. Brian Berkowitz.
CHAIR LEE: Let's go to Ms. Haynes.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Sarah Haynes.

MS. SARAH HAYNES (testifying on Countv Communication No. 20-268):
Am I on?

CHAIR LEE: Yes, you are. Good morning.

MS. HAYNES: Okay. Great. Hi. I'll try not to take up too much time. I just wanted to say
I'm against the ban. I am notjusta cat lady; I love all animals equally. I don't eat them.
I love birds. I care very much about the welfare of, of both sides. I do, I've done a lot
of research and I'm aware that feeding bans don't work.
I do believe that, you know, I feed a number of colonies and in my experience, both in
San Francisco for years and then here on Maui for the last two years, I have never
even seen a bird killed by the cats. I'm not saying it's never happened. But I personally
have never experienced it and I feed a number of colonies, including the Kanaha Beach
area that the woman with the baby just spoke about.
She probably was there around 6 p.m., but the cats hide. The cats are terrified of
people and hide in the bushes and under trailers and things, and they come out at

feeding time and you will see 20 or 30 at each location. At that time, they don't, they're
not out hunting birds, they're, they're scared and they're hiding. And they come out,
and we feed them, and then they go back into hiding. And the birds aren't out and
about overnight, and that's when the cats are out and about.
So, I just want to say that in managed colonies, that's been my experience. Now,
maybe way out in nature on a cliffside where there's a bird situation, maybe, maybe
there's . . . a sanctuary on Maui like Lanai has and that those cats . . . brought
somewhere much safer and much in a more compassionate choice. There's been two
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or three sanctuaries opened just in the last year in the Haiku area. And it's not the
answer to everything, but it's a good answer for those particular high-risk zones.
So, that said, let's see my other notes, if the cats stop being fed, I think you may see a
problem. I don't know for sure. Most of those cats are not eating by hunting. They're

eating by waiting for us to show up. But I can't even imagine what it would be like. If
that woman that, with the baby had felt like there was a million cats running around,
imagine if they weren't fed? They'd be out all day. They'd be, you know, starving. It
would be horrifying. People wouldn't know how to deal with it. I would feed them. I'd
break the law in a second to feed them, and I think everybody else would. I think it's
a, a divisive decision and I think there's got to be a way to protect the birds, and also
take care of the animals.

So,the last... say, well, the sanctuary on Lanai is a great example of a way to manage
the situations that are not currently managed, which most of these feral cat areas are
managed by highly reputable, caring people.
Lastly, I just want to say, you know, these cats are seldom born out there. These, a
lot of these cats are dumped. I happen to have a chip scanner. I chip scan them.
These are cats that are, that are either trapped in neighborhood areas by somebody
who doesn't want a cat out and dumped at the beach, or they're dumped by people
moving off the Island. And we have a real problem with that, and that should be the
focus. And there's no monitoring and, and this is something that could actually solve
much of the problem. Most of these cats I can pet, they're just very scared.
CHAIR LEE: Thank you, Ms. Haynes. Appreciate your testimony.
COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: I have a question. Chair.
CHAIR LEE: Yes.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: I have a question.
CHAIR LEE: Councilmember Tamara Paltin.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Thank you. Thank you. Chair. Thank you, Ms. Haynes. I just
was wondering, you know,since you said that the cats are out around 6:00. How many
hours a week do you spend at Kanaha?
MS. HAYNES: I go out, well, I've done different shifts, but I typically do one night a week and
I do go out there early. And in fact, the person I feed for is always telling me don't go
so early cause they'll come out. But I go early, and I just sit around and enjoy the
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beach, so I actually do see it. I get there about 3 or 4:00 and I don't feed until about
5:30, 6, depending on the time of year when the sun sets is when I feed and when the
chickens have, are gone and the people are mostly gone.
COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: So, I don't understand how you can say that they don't come
out at other times at Kanaha when you aren't there at those times. I mean-

MS. HAYNES: Oh, I'm there, I'm there quite a bit. I go out there all the time. In fact, the main
feeder is a windsurfer and she's out there all day every day. So, you know, I'm, I'm not
saying there's no cat ever out, but there's no congregation of cats. I've been out there
quite a bit.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Okay. I've seen congregation of cats, but thank you.
MS. HAYNES: Okay.

CHAIR LEE: Alright. Any other questions? If not, thank you, Ms. Haynes.
COUNCILMEMBER KING: Chair, I have a, I have a question.
CHAIR LEE: Appreciate your testimony.
COUNCILMEMBER KING: Chair.

CHAIR LEE: Oh, Ms. King.

COUNCILMEMBER KING: Yea, I just, because, yea, I'm just curious about this. You've
talked about, you know, being responsible cat feeders. Is there anybody who's
responsible for the feces that might be left by the cats? Because I understand that, I
had that same fear when I was pregnant over 30 years ago with just cats coming in my
backyard and my kids'sandbox. So, how do we get that part under control? You guys,
are you guys dealing with that as well?

MS. HAYNES: Like I said, I'm a once a week feeder, so I'm not the primary person. I think
Laurie's going to be on the call and she can talk more about that; Laurie Pottish. But I
personally have not dealt with any feces. I don't actually see it. It, it ends up pretty far
out in the forest. Like I said, they're not really coming out to the public area until they
eat, and then they run into the bushes. That's my experience.
COUNCILMEMBER KING: Okay. Thank you.
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CHAIR LEE: Any more questions? If not, thank you.
Mr. Clerk.

DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: The next person signed up to testify is the individual connected
to the meeting under the name Vicki. To be followed by Fern Duvall.

MS. VICKI STANTON (testifying on Countv Communication No. 20-268):

Aloha. My name is Vicki. Thanks for letting me talk, Council. I appreciate it. I'm just,
I don't really represent anyone. I, I love Maui Humane Society, but I'm a big animal
lover. And I just wanted to say helping someone else helps yourself, therefore, you're,
you're helping all of the community.
And eating under, undercooked meats, pork, lamb, or shellfish, or clam and mussels
is another more common way to get toxoplasmosis. So, if the reason to stop feeding
the cats is to elimit, eliminate them, then I believe that you would have to say that you
would have to eliminate all individuals eating any meats; pork, lamb, shellfish. If, if
that's your main concern is the toxoplasmosis then it won't be eliminated by not feeding
the cats.

I just want to just give you, there are a few beautiful cats that I feed at my, around my
home and they're not just feral cats. Let's just be honest, they are homeless. And
there's no difference between the cat in your home versus the cat outside. The only
difference is circumstance and the way society views them.
There's Marbles, his beautiful green eyes are hypnotizing. He's always up for a
challenge. Bubba, he's black, big. He's a bit broken but he's still good and he's
hanging in there; appreciates love and food. Princess, aka Squeaky, she's my baby
girl. She's feisty. She's little miss bossy. Pumpkin, he's sweet,fun and timid. Stewie,
he's got a big head but he's a true sweetheart. And Stripe, he's a,she's a sweet mama.
You're not passing the ban to, for feeding outdoor cats. You're passing a ban to stop
feeding Bubba; Marbles; Pumpkin; Princess, aka Squeaky; Patch Adams; Stewie;
Stripe; New Guy; Charcoal; Orangey. They're not just feral cats, they're, they're,
they're individuals and they, they deserve to be here as well. They're just homeless.
They're just homeless.

And there's a, this isn't the solution. The solution isn't to stop feeding them; that's cruel.
And it's also selfish because it's coming from a different island and it's just, it's just not
fair. And, and this morning it was very disheartening to hear from Martin,
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Adrianna [sic], and Jay. just the, they're just, they're just, they have, it's only because
they don't have a emotional connection to any of these cats. That's why, if you just
form an emotional connection with the cats, you're going to change. And I believe this
very strongly and I thank you for listening.
CHAIR LEE: Thank you. Vicki, what is your last name?
MS. STANTON: It's Stanton.

CHAIR LEE: Stanton. Okay. Thank you very much.
MS. STANTON: No, thank you.
CHAIR LEE: Mr. Clerk.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Chair.

CHAIR LEE: We have a question, Vicki, from Member Rawlins-Fernandez.
Vicki, are you still there?
MS. STANTON: Yes. Yes, yes, I am, yes.
CHAIR LEE: Okay.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Aloha. Mahalo for your testimony this morning. I
understand your emotional connection to the cats. Is there a reason that you don't
take the cats home with you?

MS. STANTON: Well, I obviously did think about that. I do currently have two cats and a
dog. They, to be honest, they enjoy being outside. They enjoy the freedom. We did
bring them in a couple times. It's not off the table, you know. But I do live in a onebedroom apartment. So, but believe me, I did, I did think about that. Perhaps when I
move out, you know. But they're well taken care of, you know. I wish it could be better.
I just, you know, adopted two cats from MHS, or, a dog and a cat from MHS. So, I get
the idea that's, that there's individual that need homes, so.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Okay. Mahalo, Ms. Stanton. Mahalo, Chair.

MS. STANTON: Thank you.

Regular Meeting of the Council of the County of Maui
May 8, 2020
Page 15

CHAIR LEE: Alright. Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Chair. I have a question.
CHAIR LEE: Ms. Paltin. Member Paltin.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Thank, thank you, Chair. Thank you, Ms. Stanton for your
testimony. And you know, if you don't want to answer my question, that's fine. But I
just wanted to know if us passing a law would actually stop you from feeding them;
your, your, cats?
MS. STANTON: I don't know how to answer that, cause, I mean.

CHAIR LEE: Well, you don't have to. You don't have to answer it if you're not sure.
MS.STANTON: ... it sounds like I'm, I, I don't, I don't know what to say. That's, I don't know.
I mean, I-

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Okay. Thank you.
MS. STANTON: I, I don't even, I don't even know, you know?
CHAIR LEE: Take the fifth. Okay.
MS. STANTON: And . . . yea, yea.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Thank you. Just was wondering. Thank you.
MS. STANTON: Alright. Thanks.
CHAIR LEE: Alright. Thank you, Vicki.
MS. STANTON: Thank you.
CHAIR LEE: Mr. Clerk, next. Bye.

DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: The next person signed up to testify is Fern Duvall. To be
followed by Brian Berkowitz. And we just want to remind all testifiers to please
introduce yourself by your first and last name before proceeding with your testimony.
Thank you.
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MR. FERN DUVALL. STATE OF HAWAII. DEPARTMENT OF LAND AND NATURAL
RESOURCES (testifying on County Communication No. 20-286):

Hello. This is Fern Duvall. Can you hear me?
CHAIR LEE: Yes. Thank you.

MR. DUVALL: Okay. I have trouble with my video, so it's, it's not working. So, I'll just, I'll just
testify. Thank you. This is Fern Duvall. I am the program manager for the Native
Ecosystems Protection and Management section of Maui Division of Forestry and
Wildlife. And that's part of the Hawaii Department of Land and Natural Resources.
It is my section's expressed function to hold in trust, and be the best possible stewards
for the unique and wonderful negative ecosystems, and unique native Hawaiian
species of Maui Nui. I've been doing such management and oversight since 1984 for
the Division. Our, our Division has also submitted testimony separately yesterday,
written. Too much of my work has been management of the negative impacts of feral
non-native species on Hawaiian species of wildlife of Maui, Molokai, and Lanai.

In my tenure and work, my staff and I have continually witnessed, and witnessed
frequently, devastating significant impacts of free-ranging cats on Maui's native water
birds, forest birds, and seabirds. Free-ranging cats are documented predators of the
native wildlife on land, and pose dangers for our coastal oceans and pose further
dangers in generating toxoplasmosis infections to them, to us, and to our children.
Cats in the landscape are a huge numerous problem island wide. I'm reminded of a
recent University of Hawaii survey which determined over 85 percent of all residents
that they asked wanted to see less cats on the landscape. Maintaining presence of
cats on the landscape, which feeding of them by people ensures, also ensures that
Maui's people, the native wildlife, and yes, even the cats themselves are threatened.
I would hope the ordinance in question will not only prohibit the feeding of native wild,
of native, of non-native cats on Maui Nui, but will also require that the County cats be
registered, microchipped for identification purposes whenever that is needed. Thank
you very much.

CHAIR LEE: Thank you. Fern. Any questions?
If not, may we have the next testifier, please?

DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: The next person signed up to testify is Brian Berkowitz. To be
followed by Laurie Pottish.
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MR. BRIAN BERKOWITZ. NA KOA MANU CONSERVATION

(testifying on County

Communication No. 20-268):

Hi. This is Brian Berkowitz. Can you hear me?
CHAIR LEE: Yes.

MR. BERKOWITZ: Great. Aloha, Maui County Councilmembers. My name is Brian
Berkowitz and I am the co-founder and president of Na Koa Manu Conservation.
Na Koa Manu is a local Maui-based non-profit organization founded to protect and
recover native Hawaiian bird populations by supporting conservation research and
management activities, established five years ago. Na Koa Manu and I strongly
support the bill 6.04.041, feeding of feral animals prohibited.

By allowing the feeding offeral cats, you are allowing our native Hawaiian populations,
or native Hawaiian wildlife populations to decline. Someone mentioned earlier about
feces in the forest. Well, that just ends up In the ocean anyway where we are, there's
known to be issues with toxoplasmosis killing off our native Hawaiian monk seal
population, which in extremely at risk in the 1400 individual range, with just 300 in the
main Hawaiian Islands.

Estimates indicate there's 300,000 to 600,000 feral cats just on the island of Maui; all
the way from the coastlines to the summit of Haleakala. They're classified as an
invasive species. And if anyone feels the love and compassion for them,they are free
to adopt them and bring them into their home where they can have a safe and loving
environment and be protected. That's all. Thank you.
CHAIR LEE: Thank you. Questions?
If not, Mr. Clerk.

DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Next person signed up to testifyVICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: James, you're muted.

DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Oh, apologies. The next person signed up to testify is Laurie
Pottish, to be followed by Jake Grodzinsky.
Laurie Pottish.
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MS. LAURIE POTTISH (testifying on County Communication No. 20-268):

Yes, I'm, can you hear me?
CHAIR LEE: Yes, we can.

MS. POTTISH: Oh, okay, thank you. Sorry, I'm not too good with technology. Aloha,
Councilmembers. This is Laurie Pottish. I'm a registered voter and live in Pukalani.
Thank you for the opportunity to speak today. And I'm calling to express my strong
opposition to the bill 6.04.041, feeding of feral animals prohibited.
Starving animals never has been and never will be acceptable. It's inhumane and
proved to be ineffective. The Humane Society and worldwide have been practicing
Trap-Neuter-Return-Manage, which is also return, which is also referred as TNRM,to
reduce the cat population. We all want the same thing; less outdoor cats. Feeding
them or not feeding them does not address the overpopulation problem. It just, it
promotes cruelty. So, why does the Council want to punish to the people who are
actually doing the work of this problem? Instead, the Council should be supporting the
efforts in every way possible.

And I would hope this Council would fact check the statistics on toxoplasmosis in monk
seals as compared to the deaths from fishing, net entanglement, pesticide runoff,
dwindling food supply, and overfishing. There's no definitive proof that the
toxoplasmosis that killed the monk seals came from cat feces. NOAA has actually
reported the, the monk seal population is rebounding. So, and the Department of
Health, they should be asked how many human cases of toxoplasmosis have been
found on Maui, and are they a result of undercooked meat or cat feces?

I would urge the Council to play, pay close attention to the information you're receiving
from the Maui Humane Society, and Bryan Kortis of Neighborhood Cats and Humane
Society of the United States, and thousands of community members dedicated to
humane and effective programs to reduce the cat population. Thank you very much.
I would hope that you will defer this bill. And thank you so much. Aloha.
CHAIR LEE: Thank you. No questions? May we have the next testifier please?
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: The next person signed up to testify is Jake Grodzinsky. To be
followed by Michele Hondo.
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MR. JAKE GRODZINSKY (testifvino on County Communication 20-268):

Hi. I'm not sure if you can hear me. I, I'm just here to speak about the feral animal
ban. I'm not an expert, so I'm going to keep it brief. I'm just going to, like to talk about
the issue that some people brought up that we wouldn't be able to enforce the ban. I
think that just having a ban, it's sort of like having a speed limit, you know.
Maybe you can't enforce it all the time and people aren't always going to listen. But it,
it instills a sense of community responsibility and it kind of gets the idea out there that
there is a rule and it's there for a reason. And the reason is we have native birds to

think about. And I think that that's just an important thing to think about. And thank
you guys very much. That's all. Thank you.
CHAIR LEE: Thank you.

Alright. Mr. Clerk.

DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: The next person signed up to testify is Michele Hondo. To be
followed by Petra DuPont.

MS. MICHELE HONDO (testifvino on Countv Communication No. 20-268):

Good morning.
CHAIR LEE: Hi.

MS. HONDO: Can you hear me? Hi.
CHAIR LEE: Yes, we can. Hello.

MS. HONDO: Okay, good. Thank you. Aloha, Chair Hokama and Councilmembers. My
name is Michele Hondo. I live in Wailuku and I am a lifelong resident of Maui County.
I would like to express my opposition to the bill before you, 6.04.041, which would
prohibit the feeding of any feral animals.

I am against this bill for many reasons, but mainly because numerous studies have
shown that the most effective way to reduce overpopulation is to spay and neuter feral
cats. The Maui Humane Society already has a no-cost program in place, as do many
shelters across the country with positive proven results. These innocent animals do
not deserve to be starved to death or euthanized. And the compassionate people that
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feed and care for them should not be made to feel like criminals. Thank you for this
opportunity to speak to you today. Mahalo.
CHAIR LEE: Thank you.
Mr. Clerk.

DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: The next person signed up to testify is Petra DuPont. To be
followed by Rita Ryan.

MS. PETRA DUPONT (testifying on County Communication No. 20-268):

Good morning, Councilmembers. My name is Petra DuPont. I hope you can hear me.
CHAIR LEE: Yes, we can.

MS. DUPONT: Thank you. I'd like to testify in regards to the feeding ban of feral animals.
And I am ... of feeding ban. I have been a Maui County resident for over 30 years,
and I have been involved in caring for, feeding, and spay/neutering feral cats.
The proposed feeding ban will not solve the feral cat problem. In fact, I would venture
to say it will exacerbate the issue. Trap-Spay-Neuter, orTNR, have been practiced all
over the world, and is an effective, proven strategy to reduce feral cat populations.
On Maui,the best-known example is probably University of Hawaii, Maui Campus, who
successfully reduced the cat population from 300 before TNR to now approximately
30 cats. This is a great example what can happen if TNR efforts are supported, and
the volunteers can openly trap and feed.
Prior to 2015, Maui has tried to solve the feral cat problem by euthanizing
approximately 75,000 cats. We know that this did not solve anything. Since 2015,
Maui Humane Society estimates a 25 percent reduction in feral cats based on
surrenders, and the number of cats being spayed and neutered, ending the
reproductive cycle for these animals. Maui Humane Society made spay/neuter
available to the public as a free service, funded by a grant.

Current TNR supporters often have to hide their efforts. With the support and
collaboration of Maui County, they would be so much more effective in the common
quest to reduce the feral cat population.

Regular Meeting of the Council of the County of Maui
May 8. 2020
Page 21

I encourage the Council to take a closer look at the successful implementation of TNR
at UH Hawaii, Maui Campus. And I urge the County Council to vote down this cruel,
ineffective, and inhumane bill. Thank you so much for allowing me to testify.
CHAIR LEE: Thank you, Ms. DuPont.
Mr. Clerk.

DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: The next person signed up to testify is Rita Ryan. To be followed
by Susan Bradford.
Rita Ryan.

CHAIR LEE: Okay. Let's move on to Ms. Bradford.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Susan Bradford, to be followed by the person connected to the
meeting under the name Revere.

CHAIR LEE: Susan, are you there? Apparently not. Let's move on.
COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: I think Rita Ryan is ready. I see a message from her in chat.
CHAIR LEE: Okay. Let's circle back to Ms. Ryan.
Ms. Ryan, are you there? Rita Ryan.
ANONYMOUS MEETING ATTENDEE: Tell her to unmute herself. She's texting that she
can't talk.

CHAIR LEE: Oh, okay.

MS. SUSAN BRADFORD (testifvina on Countv Communication No. 20-258 and Resolution
No. 20-60):
Hello? Hello?

CHAIR LEE: Can you hear us? Are you Rita? No, you're Susan.
MS. BRADFORD: I'm Susan. Oh, I got on finally. Okay. I don't know how to work this thing.
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CHAIR LEE: Okay, Susan, we can see you and we can hear you.
MS. BRADFORD: You want me to wait, or what should I do?

CHAIR LEE: Well, go ahead.

MS. BRADFORD: Here, I can mute myself.
CHAIR LEE: Go ahead and present your testimony.
MS. BRADFORD: You want me to testify? Susan.
CHAIR LEE: Yes. We'll take Rita after you.

MS. BRADFORD: Okay. Okay. Sorry, I'm, I'm not very good at this thing. My name is Susan
Bradford and I really appreciate your efforts to keep at this thing in the midst of our
virus. And this is, we're all learning new things. Yea, I wanted to testify about two
things this morning.

I really wanted to support the Charter amendment for, hello? I, I really want to just
support the Charter amendment for the County Manager. And I just think that we have
seen by our national leadership that leaders can be of all varieties. And to get a
professional person in there that can really keep us on balance through thick and thin,
I think is going to be really, really . . . Along with having a Mayor that's elected, I, I
agree with both of those. So, I am really in support of this, the changes that, that have
been proposed recently and, and hope we can go ahead with the County manager,
putting it on the ballot.
The second thing I would like to testify about are the emergency funds that
Councilwoman King has recommended for the homeless related services. I just, my
heart breaks at thinking about how many people are losing jobs, and losing homes,
and losing food, and I think that for the County to be able toANONYMOUS MEETING ATTENDEE: ... talking about theMS. BRADFORD: Hello?

ANONYMOUS MEETING ATTENDEE: This before the City, the County Council.

MS. BRADFORD: Is somebody there? Hello?
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CHAIR LEE: Yea, Susan, Susan, could you hold on a second?

Mr. Clerk, could you ask those other people to unmute themselves?
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Yes. I am-

CHAIR LEE: I mean, mute themselves. Mute, mute themselves.

DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: That's the individual, okay, they're muted.
MS. BRADFORD: Okay.
CHAIR LEE: Okay.

MS. BRADFORD: So, I, yea, sorry. So, the, the I just think it's really important that, as a
community, we reach out in all kinds of ways to help our, the people that are homeless
today and will be homeless tomorrow, and new ones that'll be homeless next week
and next month. And as a community, we really need to come out and support this.
So, I support her, her request for emergency funds to help, to help these people that
are moving from middle-class to, to homelessness, and they're so fragile. So, anyway,
thank you very much.

CHAIR LEE: Thank you, Susan. Any questions?

If not, is Rita Ryan still there on the line? Rita Ryan. Do you see her name?
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Ms. Ryan, if you're there, we see you in the meeting, but, and
we're, nothing's muted on our end.
CHAIR LEE: Alright. Maybe we'll get her later. The next one. Revere.

MR. RICK MARKHAM (testifvina on Countv Communication 20-271):

Good morning.
CHAIR LEE: Hi.

MR. MARKHAM: Aloha, Madam Chair and Councilmembers. My name is Rick Markham.
CHAIR LEE: Rick Markham.
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MR. MARKHAM: And, and I'm a resident of Paia Town of 33 years. I have an item. Can you
hear me alright?
CHAIR LEE: Yes.

MR. MARKHAM: Okay. I have a item on the agenda, it's number CC 20-271. And that's on
today's agenda regarding the Nalu Kai Lodge and the construction shed that is being
referred to the GET Committee on May 19. And I just am calling to say thank you,
Madam Chair for putting this, putting my matters on this agenda, and to confirm that it
is going to the GET Committee. And I just look forward to working with all of you. And
I'm settling my matters in Paia and I, I really appreciate your, your time and attention
to the matter.

DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Madam Chair, the next person we have signed up to testify is
the person connected to the meeting under the name Nik. To be followed by the
individual connected from the phone number ending with these four digits, 7221. Nik,
if you're there, it is your turn to testify.

Okay, proceeding with the next testifier. The next person signed up to testify is the
person connected from the phone number ending with these last four digits, 7221. To
be followed by the individual connected from the phone number ending with these last
four digits, 3358.

MS. AMY LEE (testifvina on Countv Communication No. 20-286):
Hello?

CHAIR LEE: Hello. What is your name please?
MS. LEE: Aloha.

CHAIR LEE: Your name please.

MS. LEE: My name is, my, hello, my name is Amy Lee and I am adamantly opposed to the
feeding ban 6.04.041. As you've heard before, feeding bans don't work. Personally, I
am a colony caretaker. And I'm there every day, every night, every holiday. I do TNR
and management, which means I Trap-Neuter-Return. And I manage these feral cats.
I can't take home these feral cats, they're feral. They live in the gutters. They live in
the streets. They don't come out. They're invisible creatures until basically sunset.
And I run in, and I feed them, and I check out; see who's there and who's not there.
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And if a new one approaches, I trap it. And that's a lot of time, energy, and money.
Starvation is such a dark barbaric mindset. And the world is such a scary place
already. And I won't stop, I won't stop. A ban won't stop me.

And so, I don't really understand the idea of starving a cat will help the bird population.
It's counterintuitive to me. And thank you for listening. I know that this seems like such
a minute kind of thing going on considering what we're all facing in the world. But a
life is a life, and compassion is key to everything. So, if you have any questions for
me, I'll answer them. And thank you for listening.

CHAIR LEE: Thank you. Are there any questions? If not, thank you very much.
Mr. Clerk.

DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: The next person signed up to testify is the person calling from
the phone number ending with these last four digits, 3358. To be followed by the caller
from the phone number ending with these last four digits, 0809.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mr. Krueger, I also see Ms. Rita Ryan is on, if you
would like to call her to testify after the next one.
CHAIR LEE: Okay.

MR. MARK HYDE

(testifvina on Countv Communication No. 20-257 and Resolution

No. 20-60):

Good morning, Council. I'm sorry. Good morning. Council. This is Mark Hyde and I'm
testifying on County Communication No. 20-257 and 260, which have to do with the
Managing Director Charter change proposal.
CHAIR LEE: Excuse me, Mark. Mark, Mark.

MR. HYDE: Chair, yea, yea.

CHAIR LEE: Are you, do you have the last four digits 3358?
MR. HYDE: Yea.

CHAIR LEE: Oh, okay. Great. Okay. Please continue. Thank you.
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MR. HYDE: You're welcome. First, let me say that despite the last-minute memo by
Corporation Counsel, I really don't see a reason why the second reading cannot be

concluded today. I have written to you with regard to the May 1 letter from the Council
Chair to the Clerk, and also Corporation Counsel's memo to the Council dated May 6.
But I want to summarize those things in oral testimony, starting with the May 1 letter if
I may? And it, in essence, I can support every single one of those edits because I think
they don't change the substance of the proposal, and they don't deviate materially from
that which was presented at the second reading. As to those 13 points, I mean they
fall into three categories, format changes, wordsmithing, and clarification.

As to the thirteenth point in that letter and now directing my attention to the May 6
memo, it appears that Corporation Counsel wants to change what presumably was
proposed by Corporation Counsel in item 13 in the May 1 letter. And that language,
which you'll find of page 2 of her memo, is item number 3. And the language she
proposes in item number 3 is also acceptable. It doesn't change the meaning of the
proposal and I think it improves it by providing clarification.
Moving onto the other points in the May 6 memo. Point number 1, she asks for
clarification as to whether or not the three-member citizen group is a board or
commission. Clearly, they are not a board and commission. I think she overlooked
the fact that in other segments of the proposal, this group is referred to specifically as
an ad hoc Committee. And an ad hoc Committee is clearly not a board or commission.
As to the second point that the Managing Director somehow can't get in the way of
emergency management responsibilities, which are clearly those that reside with the
Mayor by State law. State law also provides that Mayors can delegate the, the
administration of these functions to directors. And that is what the proposal creates.
Furthermore, what's interesting, if you take a look at the current organizational chart
for Maui County, you'll see that the agency of emergency management reports to the
Managing Director currently, who then reports to the Mayor. So, there's absolutely no
change there.
There are two other items that are raised in the May 6 memo. Let me move on to
paragraph 4. And in paragraph 4, she is raising the question legitimately as to what
would be included within the words, this one has to do with the gap in time between
the adoption of the proposal and the effective date a year later. And the words that
are included in the proposal currently say that in that interim period, the Mayor and the
Council can begin working toward.

And that language can be improved upon, and I have submitted proposed language to
you that would specify what working toward includes, such as the Council adopting a
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resolution to define the process for the Committee. It could begin the search activities.
It could do all things to begin to position the County to go live on the effective date with
the exception of the actual hiring of the manager. So, I think that is a worthy
suggestion. And I have proposed language I think would work well. Obviously, you
have your own attorneys that can do that work. And that's my comment on that.

Last item in her May 6 memo has to do with redrafting significantly the language that
would be proposed to go on the ballot. And I, I don't, don't accept that language, if I
can put it that way, because I think it mischaracterizes rather than clarifies what this
proposal's all about. And because of its detail, and then the absence of all the details,
I believe it tends to mislead rather than to provide clarification.

Now, the language that is currently in the proposal to go onto the ballot has been
approved by David Raatz, as I understand, based upon the last Council meeting and
by Ed Kushi, representing Corporate Counsel. In my view, it captures the change,
which is to restructure County government to elevate the role of the current Managing
Director from a mere aide to the Mayor into a modest chief operating officer role.

And the other salient points about the change are captured in that summary, which
would enable voters, together with the forthcoming community debate, to come to a
fair conclusion, whether to provide a larger role for our Managing Director or not. Now,
the decision here, on that language, you know, rests with you, rests with the Council.
I support, you know, that which has previously been approved by both attorneys'
offices.

CHAIR LEE: Mark.

MR. HYDE: My suggestion to you is-

CHAIR LEE: Mark, can you please conclude? Please.
MR. HYDE: Yes. In conclusion, as to this particular description, I would suggest you go back
to your attorney, the Office of Council Services, and say do you continue to support
what, what you approved previously, or do you want to abandon it and do something
different? And that concludes my testimony. Thank you very much.

CHAIR LEE: Thank you. Are there any questions?
Ms. King.

COUNCILMEMBER KING: Thank you. Chair. Thank you, Mark, for being here and for your
memo. I just had a question on your, your, the paragraph 4 of Corp. Counsel's, or, or
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Ms. Thomson from Corp. Counsel's memo to us, to the Chair and your response to it.
Because you, you, you suggested language that describes, you know, the option of an
ad hoc search committee.

But do you really think that that needs to be in the Charter? Because the, you know,
the Mayor was able to create an ad hoc search committee for his directors without it
being prescribed in the Charter at the beginning of, before his term even started. So,
do we really need to put the, is that something you see that needs to be in the Charter,
that language, or can that just be, can that happen?
Because all implementation that happens within a new Mayor's term begins before the
beginning of that term. You know, they have to start preparing before the term starts.

MR. HYDE: Well, you know, if you're speaking to Corporate Counsel's point in item 1 of her
memo, I believe-

COUNCILMEMBER KING: No, I was speaking to the point in num, in item 4 paragraph 23
where you, you gave, you offered language to describe, it says including but not limited
to adoption of an ordinance defending the ad hoc search committee, or defining the
ad hoc search committee. But the Mayor, the Mayor-Elect is allowed to do any of that
without the language being in the Charter before the beginning of his or her term, right?

Because that's what happened this last, with this last Mayor, this current Mayor. He,
he convened an ad hoc committee that was helping him do searches, you know,
interviewing people for the director positions, and that wasn't described in the Charter.
So, I'm just asking if you feel like there's a need to put that option in the Charter? I
mean, is, is that anything that, different than what's happening now as far as the MayorElect preparing for the upcoming term?
MR. HYDE: Well, I, I do believe it would be better to amend the language, as I proposed in
response to what Corporate Counsel has written. And it's, the Mayor, okay, the Mayor
could presumably create ad hoc committees at will. So, this is a specific ad hoc
committee and it includes the Council Chair. And so, you know, it's, it's a very different
animal.

COUNCILMEMBER KING: Okay.

MR. HYDE: And it, yea, so I really think this is a, this is an improvement and we should
embrace it. That's my sense.
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COUNCILMEMBER KING: Oh, okay. Thank you for that answer. And, Chair, if we, if we
could, if there's no objections, could we ask Mr. Hyde to be a resource when we get to
this item on the agenda?

CHAIR LEE: Certainly, if he, if he's available.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: No objections.

CHAIR LEE: Will you be available, Mark?
MR. HYDE: I certainly will. I'll be available by, by phone. And Councilmember King has my
cellphone number and in fact, it's the number I called in on this morning.

COUNCILMEMBER KING: Okay. Yea, I think we have your cellphone number. And, and
hopefully you're not going anywhere-CHAIR LEE: Alright. Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER KING: -cause we're not. Everybody's at home.
MR. HYDE: No.

COUNCILMEMBER KING: Thank you.

MR. HYDE: No, this is pretty important to me and I will be available.
COUNCILMEMBER KING: Thank you. Chair.
CHAIR LEE: Okay. Thank you.
Mr. Clerk.

DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Next person signed up to testify is the individual calling from the
phone number ending with these last four digits, 0809. To be followed by Rita Ryan.

MS. STACIE MARTIN (testifvina on Countv Communication No. 20-268):
Aloha. Am I unmuted?

DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Yes.
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MS. MARTIN: Can you hear me? Oh wonderful. My name is Stacie Martin and I will be very
concise. I'm calling about the feeding ban on feral cats. And I just wanted to say that
the trap, spay, and release program by the Maui Humane Society definitely does work.
My neighbor and I, after adopting many kittens into our home,finally took over a colony
of about 30 cats. And out of the last two years, there has been no new kittens. We
have trapped every, every cat and each one is microchipped and had its shots;
microchipped in my name. And I think the worst mistake would be to abandon them at
this point, which I would not do. And that the Humane Society should be just supported
and not, and we should not be criminalized. Thank you very much.
CHAIR LEE: Thank you.

May we have the next testifier? Is it Rita Ryan?
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Yes. The next person signed up to testify is Rita Ryan. To be

followed by the individual calling from the phone number ending with these last four
digits, 8126. Rita Ryan.

MS. RITA RYAN. CLIMATE REALITY PROJECT (testifvina on Countv Communication
Nos. 20-257. 20-258. and 20-268):

Yes. Hello. This is Rita Ryan, can you hear me?
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Yes.

MS. RYAN: Oh, finally. Thank you so much. Yea, thank you, thank you for your patience,
everyone. I was having some audio problems. My name is Rita Ryan. I am with the
Hawaii Chapter of the Climate Reality Project. I'm here to testify on 20-257, Chair
Lee's resolution, as part of the Climate Reality Project, and also part of 350Hawaii.org.
We are both climate crisis related, nonprofit organizations here in Hawaii. As a private
citizen, I would like to comment on 20-258, Councilmember Kelly King's resolution.
And I would also like to testify on 20-268, the homeless cats.

So, starting with the Chair Lee resolution regarding the reorganization of the executive
branch and creating the Office of Managing Director. I am in favor of this. The reason
why is that we are in unprecedented times here, unprecedented times here with the
COVID crisis, which is sort of a dress rehearsal for the climate crisis. We're going to
be facing a lot more, more issues where, you know, we have to adapt and turn on a
dime.
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And we need a real professional in the executive branch. This does not exclude the
Mayor. We still have our elected Mayor. But we really need somebody with a, you
know, higher degree in public administrator and/or sustainability to really help us
navigate as a County through these treacherous waters if you will. So, as, as, you
know,the head ofthe chapter, the Hawaii Chapter, and as the Maui County coordinator
of350Hawaii.org, I urge you to, to appoint this Managing Director.

Now, as a private citizen, I would like to testify about the, the homeless issue 20-258,
providing services to the, to the homeless people. It's really interesting today that we're
talking about homeless people and homeless cats. And it's wonderful that the
community has come out in support of the homeless cats. It would be nice if they all
came out in support of the homeless people with such passion.

I don't believe that starving cats is going to reduce the homeless cat population any
more than starving people is going to help, is any kind of strategy for the homeless
people population. So, hungry cats will eat more native wildlife. I think using the spay
and neuter program is the best way to go about it, rather than asking these cats to
either starve to death or go out and, you know, forage on our endangered species.
Regarding providing services to the homeless, Council King's, Councilmember King's
resolution, I'm in support of that as well. This is a time where nobody should go hungry;
nobody, cats or people in our County. And nobody should ever starve here. And the
homeless are the unspoken. They're a very silent group of people. And we, the vocal
people, who have the power to help them, need to. They're our weakest, the weakest,
many of them are very, very sick. They cannot be employed normally like the rest of
us, and we need to look out for them too, because we are an ohana and we need to
take care of our ohana. And that's it. Thank you.

CHAIR LEE: Thank you. And, no questions?
Mr. Clerk.

DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: The next person signed up to testify is the individual calling from
the number ending with these last four digits, 8126. To be followed by Ellen Frye.
CHAIR LEE: Mr. Clerk, I plan to call a recess at 10:30. How many people do we have still
outstanding to testify?

DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Madam Chair, there's approximately 50 people still signed up to
testify.

CHAIR LEE: Wait. What did you say; 15?
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DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: 50; 5-0.

CHAIR LEE: 5-0? Okay, let's pick up the pace. 8126 is next, right?
Okay, next. Ms. Frye.

DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Oh yea, the person with that phone number hasn't responded.
So, the next person to testify is Ellen Frye.

MS. ELLEN FRYE (testifying on County Communication No. 20-268):

Aloha. Can you hear me?
CHAIR LEE: Yes, we can.

MS. FRYE: Okay. Aloha and thank you for taking my call. You may notice that my last name
matches the earlier testifier, Martin Frye. I'm actually his mother calling from southeast
Missouri. And I apologize for a sketchy cellphone coverage in, in our farm. I'm calling
to encourage the Council to adopt, to support the ban for feeding feral cats.

The first priority is to protect the native endangered bird species. You, if you just deny
that this is a problem with the cats killing the birds, just ask the folks who are working
with the Maui Nui Seabird Recovery Project to expound on that problem.

Feeding the cats, people who are transient visitors feeding the cats only fill their
stomachs and do not provide humane care to these animals. Therefore, it only
perpetuates inhumane conditions. Local people feeding the cats are not fully caring
for the cat population either. Spaying and neutering will only prevent propagation and
also does not provide humane care.
Pets definitely are animals that provide many benefits to human owners. And it is
understood that owners should care for them properly. As a solution, I would
encourage people who care about the cats locally to adopt them and care properly for
them. I also would like to have visitors informed of the consequences of them feeding
the cats, even, even if it's against the law, it is actually against the birds.
And thirdly, if you're considering it, making it a crime, I suggest that the punishment be
you adopt the cat you fed and take care of it from thereafter. And thank you so much
for taking my call.
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I would like to remind everyone tomorrow is Mother's Day and we need to take care
and thank our mother earth for providing this wonderful place for us to reside on. And
we need to take care of her and the, the birds. Thank you for taking my call. Mahalo.
Bye, bye.

CHAIR LEE: Thank you very much. Mr. Clerk.
And I would ask that all the subsequent testifiers please try to keep your testimony
succinct. And I just want to remind you that we're not going to make any decisions
today. This matter is going to be referred to a Committee, to the subject matter
standing Committee. So, you'll have lots of time to discuss this in depth at that
Committee meeting. This is just a Council meeting. Okay? Thank you.
Who's next, Mr. Clerk.

DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: The next person we have up to testify is the individual connected
by the name Nik, N-l-K. To be followed by the person calling from the phone number
ending with these digits, 9292.
CHAIR LEE: Nik.

DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Okay. Proceeding with the next testifier, which would be the
individual connected from the phone number ending 9292.
CHAIR LEE: Nik is talking. You can invite him on. Nik, are you there?

MS. DONYA IZBICKI (testifying on Countv Communication No. 20-268):

Aloha. Aloha. God bless. Pray for peace for all of us to reach a solution for the cat
feeding bill proposed. I have been a resident of the State of Hawaii since my college
years.

CHAIR LEE: And your name is?
MS. IZBICKI: And where I'm from, on the mainland, there was rabies. Thank god we don't
have that here.

CHAIR LEE: May we have your name please?
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MS. IZBICKI: I would like to mention that one of the previous speaker's said that, that the
caretakers do not provide healthcare, and that is not correct. The caretakers do
provide healthcare. Can you hear me? Hello.
CHAIR LEE: Can we have your name? Can we have your name please?

MS. IZBICKI: I'm sorry. Yes. I'm sorry. My name is Donya Izbicki. I live on Maui. And I'm
calling to contest the passing of that feral cat feeding bill. I would like to state that the
caretakers I mentioned earlier, but couldn't hear you, do provide healthcare and food
at their own expense. And the routine of feeding is not reimbursed. They expense
their own fees. And that if we did not feed these cats, not only would it be cruel, but
then we might see more of an impact of hunting.

I would like to propose more the idea that we are going to move on with a more effective
program, which Is the TNR . .. Program. And in order to do that, we would like to see
a law passed that people cannot feed the cats unless they are part of a endorsed
colony, whereby the rules will be strictly written. And anybody who wants to feed a cat
will have to go through a caretaker who will work closely with the County to follow rules
about where they can feed, etc.; keeping it tidy, removing cats that are tame, or
threatening endangered species.
We do have, like Sarah Haynes mentioned, we have, we do have sanctuaries in effect
that is not the perfect answer. But for those cats who are ill or become tame because
they've been dumped, which is very popular, they can go to sanctuaries.
There is a plan in gear. Please, let's move forward with this plan. I have written a
more detailed letter, and I was moved to, to testify because I saw too many people
testifying against this movement. I'm sorry to say that I feel that in general the Council
is ready to move on this bill and it is a ridiculous solution based on the starving cats
that will impact the communities and have everybody up in arms breaking laws to feed
the cats. It will be chaos.

Please, God bless us all, let's move fonvard. We are a humane beautiful State. It can

be done. We can impose laws against feeding cats without colony approval. You will
see it working. God bless, and thank you for letting me talk.

CHAIR LEE: Thank you.
Mr. Clerk.
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DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: The next person signed up to testify is the person connected
under the name, under, from the phone number ending 9292. To be followed by
Cassandra.

CHAIR LEE: Hello? Yes, what's your name please?

MS. NAOMI ACKERMAN (testifying on County Communication No. 20-268.

Aloha. My name is Naomi and I'm a colony feeder. This is kind of an emotional topic
for me, because we've made animals our pet. By nature, animals had been free. I
don't really believe in us caging animals. I think that it's okay when we have
responsible owners who are loving to animals, but I have strong viewpoints about
nature.

The flip side of that is that we have grown to love these animals that are being labeled
feral. A lot of these animals have become domesticated or they were pets before.

That's the case with most of the cats in my colony who all have names and distinct
personalities. There does need to be something in place to bring down the population,
and there already is. And it's working. There is no need to bring in cruelty. They are
sentient beings, just like people are sentient beings.
And no one animal should be cruelly killed to save another animal. And by the way, I
believe that it would perpetuate the hunting if we stopped feeding them. I can tell you
that I and a lot of people, locally and outside of Maui, would be traumatized if the cats

were starved to death. Then you would have to deal, you may or may not have to deal
with that. But I don't want to deal with that.

There are ways that don't involve cruelty. You know, let's, let's use our compassion
and do things in a way that works, and starving them does not work, and is
compassionate. I'm trying to see. I just want to say what I've started saying about that
is that we have an overpopulation of people too. Are we going to start starving them?
So, I think that I'm done now.

CHAIR LEE: Thank you very much. Thank you very much.
MS. ACKERMAN: Thank you. Thank you, everybody.
CHAIR LEE: Mr. Clerk.
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DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: The next person signed up to testify is Cassandra. To be
followed by Donna Barnett. Cassandra. She doesn't appear to be connected to the
meeting. Then the next person is Donna Barnett.

MS. DONNA BARNETT (testifying on County Communication No. 20-268):
Aloha.
CHAIR LEE: Donna?

MS. BARNETT: A couple of things and I'll try to be brief. One, I wanted to, I'm against killing
the cats by starvation. I highly suggest you work with Maui Humane Society, who has
proven themselves to be effective and continue to do so. It's a new program, only
four years and a half; outstanding statistics. Maui Humane Society is renowned across
the country, the United States, for the work that they have done and continue to do.
I also want to address about the seabirds. We all love the seabirds. We all love the

native species. I would like to see statistics on how, on how many of those birds were
killed by mongoose. I personally have watched mongoose in the field attacked . . .
ground bird nests and how they go in and out trying to get to the eggs of the chicks,
and how the mother tries to detract the mongoose. So, I'd like to see statistics on how
many of those were cats. And I don't doubt that there's cats killing them, but there's
also mongoose.
As far as the monk seals, I don't know about that. But I'm sure that if we brainstorm,

if, if the parties involved sat down with the Maui Humane Society with, with our CEO,
they could brainstorm ways to help protect the, the seals and the birds. That's pretty
much it.

My main, my main goal here is to say, work with Maui Humane Society. Nobody wants
to see cats starving. You're going to have a whole mess on your hands, and those
starving cats are going to drag themselves into parks, and residences, and beaches
where children and other people play and congregate. And it's not going to be pretty.
The, yea, that's it for me. I, I'd turn it over to, if you can Jenny Miller. She's been trying
to get on there for a while. So, thank you for hearing me. I appreciate it. And let's try
to find a compassionate way to work this out.

CHAIR LEE: Thank you.
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MS. BARNETT: That's it.

CHAIR LEE: Thank you very much. Okay, it's time for our morning break. We still have
dozens and dozens of people left to testify. So, let's see. Come back at 10:50, 5-0;
10:50, we'll resume. Okay? Meeting is in recess.
(THE MEETING WAS RECESSED BY THE CHAIR AT 10:33 A.M., AND WAS
RECONVENED AT 10:58 A.M., WITH ALL MEMBERS PRESENT.)

CHAIR LEE: Please reconvene. Hello again, everybody.

Mr. Clerk, shall we just pick up where we left off?
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Yes, Madam Chair. The next person we have up to testify is
Sean Lester. To be followed by Nancy Willis.

MR. SEAN LESTER (testifying on Countv Communication Nos. 20-257 and 20-258):

Aloha kakou, Councilmembers. Thank you for meeting in this, these little boxes all
over the place. We all have our own little boxes. My little box is out in, towards Hana.
So, maybe I'll stay safe and well and be able to move on with the needs of our County
and our service. And hi, Riki, good to see you. Nice to see all of you together.

Today I am testifying on, on three issues. One of them is CC 20-257, about the
proposed amendmentfor the Revised Charter of the County Council[sic], as amended,
to reorganize the executive branch to establish an office of the Managing Director. I
have been working on this for several years, part of the time with Mark Hyde, part of
the time whenever I was working for ten months for Shan Tsutsui's run as Mayor at
one point.

So,this has been something that's been working for many years in, with the folks here
trying to find a way to find a balanced government where we don't end up with
challenges regarding the, the, the Mayor's Office and also the ability to have actually
professionalism brought into our County when we're reaching close to a $900 million
budget.
I highly, highly recommend that we do this. I'm 100 percent behind it. I know that there
are details that need to be go, gone over. I trust Mark Hyde implicitly in this area after
spending probably close to a 100 hours working with him over a period of time. I
believe that he is the consummate person to help guide this through. I know that it is
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his passion. One of the things that allows our citizen directed democracy to work is
impassioned professionals who are willing to give their time.

So, I really highly recommend that we, that we, we do this. We just push it through.
It's time. We have a skillset on our County Council that is really, really good. I, I am
happy that questions are being raised regarding certain small areas. Others are manini
and quite candidly, I think they're politically inspired. So, I do want to ask you to skip
over these little road bumps that are being put there. I don't know what the reasons
are, except perhaps just to trip up our direction of government. You're too smart for
that. Don't let that happen.

So, the second point that I'm here to testify on is, oh, and also just to say that I'm, I'm
100 percent behind Mark Hyde being one of the, your main resources for the
establishment of the Managing Director in any way that he can help.

The second thing I'm here to do is to testify about Councilmember King's
transmissial[sic], transmitting a proposed resolution titled "URGING THE MAYOR TO
PROVIDE EMERGENCY FUNDS AND AUTHORIZING COUNCILMEMBERS TO

EXPAND [SIC] FUNDS FOR HOMELESS SERVICES". All of us in our lives
somewhere along the way have had, in all probability, either friends or, or, or, or have
seen our, have, have, have had it ourselves or have had family members who are in
the confusion of mental, mental illness or, or drug addiction. When you're in those type

of places, you can't make regular decisions. We've, we've been struggling with this for
some period of time. The COVID has actually increased that by a very large factor.
Also, the people that are wandering around, if we look at it at a more dispassionate
way are simply, we're looking at vectors that are able to move throughout our society
that are, that can cause us some major problems. So, I think that not only is it the
compassionate thing to do, but it's the intelligent thing to do to protect our, our, our

County society to give more funds to allow the homeless services to really do their job.
These people are excellent at what they do. I know several of them. They're very
passionate and they're very competent. So, those are the two things I'm speaking to
today. Thank you very much for your time.
CHAIR LEE: Thank you, Sean. Questions?
If not, Mr. Clerk.

DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: The next person we have up to testify is Nancy Willis. To be
followed by the person calling from the phone number ending with these last four digits,
6375.

Regular Meeting of the Council of the County of Maui
May 8. 2020
Page 39

MS. NANCY WILLIS (testifying on County Communication No. 20-268):

Aloha. Can you hear me?
CHAIR LEE: Yes.

MS. WILLIS: Thank you so much. Aloha, Chair and County Councilmembers. My name is
Nancy Willis. I'm calling from Kihei. I'm calling in opposition of 6.04.041. First off, I
would say, I would kindly ask that you would also please defer this bill.

But I have a prepared statement that I would like to read. I'm very disappointed to hear
that Councilmember Hokama has introduced this bill, calling for the prohibition on the
feeding of feral animals.

We are all aware there's a problem with the feral cat population on our islands. To
address this problem on Maui, we have private citizens, many of which you've heard
from today, as well as the Humane Society coordinating and engaging in programs of
actively monitoring, feeding, and trapping members of feral cat colonies to be spayed,
neutered, and released so they cannot reproduce. If someone is not happy with the
effectiveness of these programs, they should work with the Maui Humane Society for
more effective solutions.

I'm opposed to this bill, and disheartened by the failure of its author to work with, and
seek solutions through the proper channels; namely, our existing agencies for animal
care and control. We're so fortunate to have one of the most progressive and fon/vard-

thinking humane societies in this country located in our community. They have the
knowledge, experience, as well as access to some of the nation's leaders in animal
welfare; one of which was Bryan Kortis, which you heard from. He was the first speaker
today. We should be utilizing this resource to help our island. All research shows that
TNR, Trap-Neuter-Release is the most effective way to handle overpopulation of
community cats. This is the approach that Maui Humane Society has taken for the last
four years.

Please bear in mind when you are considering this bill that deliberately starving cats is
animal cruelty, plain and simple. I would like to know if Mr. Hokama has any examples
of other communities where the act of starving animals was an actual effective solution
for eradication. If so, I would ask that in the future he please be asked to present this
information publicly so we can know where he's getting this information from.

Additionally, I and many other animal lovers in this community would like to know what
happens when the feeding stops. Does he anticipate the cats will be less of a nuisance
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in our community? It is widely known that malnourished animals are predisposed to
parasites such as fleas and ticks, and if anything, they will become more invasive and
infiltrate businesses and residential areas in search of food.

Finally, and I hate to point out this grim reality, but what happens to the dying animals?
What happens to the thousands of carcasses in our parks where children play in our
neighborhoods where family lives? The landfill does not allow the disposal of dead
animals. How will the County deal with this?
We are all living through a difficult time right now. Our community is going through
what could be argued as the most financially devastating period we have ever
experienced. It will be months, if not years, before we're able to fully recover, if we are
ever. It's important to note that many visitors to our beautiful island are animal lovers.
As Maui is on the verge of reopening to the world, are you prepared to deal with the
national controversy, outrage, and negative attention this will bring?

Animal lovers are a passionate group of people, which I am sure you're finding out
today, and they will make this known far and wide. We are a compassionate
community and our nature and morals do not allow us to watch idly as animals suffer
and starve. We can and must-

CHAIR LEE: Thank you. Thank you, Nancy. Can you please conclude?
MS. WILLIS: Yes. We can and must do better for the animals that have no voice. Thank

you for your kind consideration.
CHAIR LEE: Oh, that was fast. Thank you. Questions?

If not, may we have the next testifier, Mr. Clerk?

DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: The next person signed up to testify is the person calling from
the phone number ending with these last four digits, 6375. To be followed by Sarah
McCandliss. 6375?

Okay, moving onto the next testifier is Sarah McCandliss. Ms. McCandliss?
Proceeding to the next testifier. That would be the individual connected to the meeting
with, from the phone number ending with these last four digits, 1809. 1809?
Proceeding with the next testifier. That would be the person connected to the meeting
from the phone number ending with these last four digits, 8733. 8733?
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Proceeding to the next testifier. That would be the person connected to the meeting
from the phone number ending with these last four digits, 4437. 4437, you are up to
testify.

MR. LARRY FEINBERG (testifvino on County Communication No. 20-268):

Can you see, can you hear me? Can you see me?
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: We can hear you, sir.

MR. FEINBERG: Okay. Well, I wish I knew how you could get on. Thank you very much.
I'm, I'm calling about, I'm in favor of the 6.04.041. So, you know,this is ridiculous about
all these people that feed the cats. This also takes into consideration feeding the
chickens, is, am I correct as far as that's concerned? It's not just about cats. Can I get
an answer from someone?
CHAIR LEE: Feral animals.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Yes.
CHAIR LEE: Feral animals.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Yes.

MR, FEINBERG: So chickens are included in that?
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Yes.

MR. FEINBERG: Okay. Okay, the other question is, how many people that are on this call,
that are Councilmembers, are actually on the subcommittee that will be bringing this to
a vote?

CHAIR LEE: There's seven of the nine. Seven of the nine.

MR. FEINBERG: All, so, seven of the nine? So, which two are not? That's easier than saying
the seven that are.

CHAIR LEE: Okay, this is not generally how we do testimony, but I'll answer your question;
the final question. I'm not and who else? Who else is not on this Committee?
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Shane. Shane is not.
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CHAIR LEE: Okay. So, Vice-Chair Rawlins-Fernandez and myself.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: No, no. lam. Member Sinenci is not.

CHAIR LEE: Oh, Member Sinenci and myself are not members of the standing committee.
MR. FEINBERG: Okay, I appreciate-

CHAIR LEE: Okay. No more questions.

MR. FEINBERG: No. I appreciate that. I'm, I'm against the feeding of the cats. All the people
that say, you know, it goes to cats, it goes to chickens. It actually, why not just go feed
all the invasive species that are here; the deer and the, you know, everything, the ants,
all these terrible things that we have on Maui.
It's hard enough, it's going to be when we,the airports open up and the tourists trickle
back in. Our, our base that, you know, we're going to have, they, they keep wanting
to have more and more money, but our base, we have no money to give that pay taxes,
to pay taxes because nobody is getting paid. So, you really have to take that into
consideration.

Our new normal is going to be a terrible place. And for us to worry about feeding cats
and homeless people and, you know, we have to take care of the people that take care
of the island; that's who we have to take care of first. So, I'm in favor of not feeding
the cats.

All these people that are bleeding hearts that want to take care of cats, let them take
em home. And if they can't take em home, listen, they could put them in a sanctuary
in between Maui, Molokai, and Lanai. It's a great sanctuary there and they'll be gone.
Thank you very much. Have a great day. Aloha.
CHAIR LEE: Thank you for, for that.
Mr. Clerk.

DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Madam Chair, the next person we have signed up to testify is
the individual connected to the meeting from the phone number ending with these last
four digits, 8490. To be followed by Stacey Middleton.
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MS. NENITA RILEY (testifying on County Communication No. 20-268):

Aloha. Can you hear me?
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Yes.
CHAIR LEE: Yes. Hi.

MS. RILEY: Hi. Good morning, everyone. My name is Nenita Riley and I'm a resident of

Maui. I just want to state that I'm strongly opposed to the bill against feeding of feral
cats and animals. I feel that it would be cruel and inhumane way to treat any living
creature; to watch them starve to death.

Mahatma Gandhi once said, "the greatness of a nation and its moral progress can be

judged by the way its animals are treated". I feel anyone with compassion or a heart,
will risk feeding any starving, living creature if they can.

I also feel that Maui Humane Society and the cat colonists have come up with a more

responsible and humane solution to address this in a better way. I feel killing off any
species to save another is not a, is not a solution. What happens if the bird population
becomes a problem, or the monk seals? All living creatures must be considered in
this. And I strongly hope that you vote against this bill. Thank you. Aloha.
CHAIR LEE: Thank you. Thank you.
Mr. Clerk.

DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: The next person signed up to testify is Stacey Middleton. To be
followed by Shari Dicks. Stacey Middleton?
Okay, proceeding to the next testifier is Shari Dicks.
CHAIR LEE: Shari?

MS. HAYNES: Shari had to take a doctor's call, but she supports the cats, please. Thank
you.

CHAIR LEE: Okay. Who's next?

DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: The next person signed up to testify is Keala Uwekoolani. To
be followed by Kevin Watkins.
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CHAIR LEE: Again. Again.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Keala Uwekoolani. I see a Keala connected to the meeting.
You are not muted on our end.

CHAIR LEE: Alright. Let's skip over him and go to Kevin.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Kevin Watkins. Kevin Watkins does not appear to be connected
to the meeting anymore.

Proceeding to the next testifier. Jeff Bagshaw.
CHAIR LEE: Bagshaw.

MR. JEFF BAGSHAW (testifvina on Countv Communication No. 20-268):

I'm here. I'm here. And I thought I'd take a unique opportunity to wake somebody from
their nap. Because of our unique meeting style, this is possible. It's important for
people to see that some of us conservationists, many of us, all of us, I, it's been hard
for me to hear people say that I don't have an emotional connection to an animal.

This is my third adoptee from the Maui Humane Society, and I've lived on Maui for 33
years. He's the third one in line. He's the sole member of my house. But I am in
support of this bill that prohibits the feeding of cats on any land at all. I should point
out that it's already prohibited on State land and Federal land. So,this just adds County
to the list.

While I care for cats very much, obviously, I also care for our endangered species.
And other testifiers have said that Maui has, will get a black eye from this. We already
have a black eye because we have many endangered species, and I care for them as
well. We just have to do the math. The problem is that TNR only addresses between
two and five percent of our feral cat population. We are not addressing the issue by
allowing people to continue this feeding of animals. And the, the sad truth is we do
have to make some hard choices.
I was a veterinarian's assistant and I had to witness euthanasia in the clinic that I

worked at every day. So, I, I'm not immune. I know the hard choices that have to be
made. But that's the simple fact of living on an island with a limited land source and
limited resources. If TNR is working, that would mean they would have to spay and
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neuter roughly 280,000 cats per year. And by their own admission, they're probably
reaching only about 2,000 cats per year. That's taken from previous testimony.
I've already written my main points, but I just wanted to address some of those things
that people have brought up in today's meeting. Cruelty is extinction of native species,
as well as the other forms of cruelty we've heard about. But we can't let our
endangered species continue. In my time on Maui, three bird species have gone
extinct. Thank you for your time.
CHAIR LEE: Okay. Thank you, Jeff. No questions?
Mr. Clerk.

DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: The next person we have signed up to testify is Adam T-Wren.
To be followed by Keala Uwekoolani.
CHAIR LEE: Adam.

DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Adam T-Wren. We see you connected to the meeting, but you
have your video and microphone muted.

MR. ADAM TOWNLEY-WREN (testifvina on Countv Communication No. 20-268):

I'm sorry, was that for Adam T-Wren?
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Yes.

MR. TOWNLEY-WREN: Yes, Hi. Good morning. Adam Townley-Wren and I'm here with my
wife Amber Star Naramore and we're both in the~

CHAIR LEE: A little louder. Adam, a little louder.

MR. TOWNLEY-WREN: Yes. I'm here with my wife Amber Star Naramore and we are both
residents of Makawao and strongly oppose the ban of the feeding of feral animals.
Keep it very brief; we, we have submitted written testimony as well. But basically, I'm
an officer in the Hawaii National Guard and if something is immoral just because it's in
a law that, you know, we have a duty to not follow that order. And I, I find that this is
just not a solution that'll, that will work. If it, we, we are all on the same team here.

We manage a couple of colonies and we started a Facebook group called "Cat People
of Maui". And part of that management is, you know, a big part of the management is
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the capturing, anytime there's a new animal, we take it down to the Humane Society
at our own cost and we have that animal sterilized so that it cannot reproduce. And
you know, every meal that we provide to an animal is a meal that these resourceful
predators don't have to get on the, on their own.
And just because we stop feeding them, does not mean that they're going to instantly
all just disappear. These are highly intelligent, highly resourceful predators that will
continue to feed themselves. And they'll do, they'll do pretty well without us. They're
just going to suffer more. And I find that that is immoral.
So, I think we need to find a less thickheaded, you know, solution to this. We're all on
the same team here, you know. An idea that, that I had was basically paying a bounty

on people. When people bring in cats to be sterilized, rather than us having to spend
our own money to do it, if, if there was a bounty, you would have a, you would have an
economy built around people going and actively trapping cats and bringing them in to
be sterilized. And something like that would actually work. Just simply not feeding
them is just kind of boneheaded. And I'll pass the phone to my wife. Amber Naramore.

MS. AMBER NARAMORE (testifvinq on Countv Communication No. 20-268):

Thank you very much. I'll keep this brief; I know there's been a lot of people on the
call. And one thing I wanted to say about killing cats or starving cats is that they are
part of the food chain and they kill rats. And rats and mongoose are also a huge
problem for the bird population. And you know, rats will go, and they'll eat bird eggs.
So, I don't think that starving them is the solution.
We already have ... colonies and we are working night and day to try to, to lower the
cat population. And since 2015, we have successfully done that. Thank you very
much.

CHAIR LEE: Okay. Thank you. Thank you.
Mr. Clerk.

DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: The next person we have up to testify is Keala Uwekoolani. To
be followed by the individual connected to the meeting from this phone number, these
last four digits, 0065.
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MS. KEALA UWEKOOLANI (testifying on County Communication No. 20-268):

Okay, I can talk now?
CHAIR LEE: Yes.

MS. UWEKOOLANI: I'm against this bill, ban of feeding of feral cats. I believe it's cruel,
inhumane, and evil. And I'm actually shocked that this would come up during-

CHAIR LEE: Excuse me, what is your first and last, what is your first and last name please?
MS. UWEKOOLANI: Keala Uwekoolani.

CHAIR LEE: Okay. Very good. Okay. Please continue.

MS. UWEKOOLANI: Okay. So, like I said, I'm against this bill. It's cruel and humane and
evil. And the fact that you guys, this bill is coming up during the COVID-19 is a, I just
don't even understand why this would come up cause it's not even important right now.
The cats will always be around no matter what. And it's just, it's cruel.
I, there's so much other things that could be coming up, like the bill against banning
the high school graduation, the alternative high school graduation. But no, somebody
wants to make a bill about feeding, banning the feeding of cats. It's just mean. That's
all I wanted to say. And it's really sad that this is actually coming up.
CHAIR LEE: Thank you for your testimony.
Mr. Clerk.

DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: The next person up to testify is the individual calling from the
phone number ending with these last four digits, 0065. To be followed by the person
connected from the phone number ending with these last four digits, 8981.

MS. SHERI WOODFORD (testifvina on Countv Communication No. 20-268):
Aloha.

CHAIR LEE: Hi.

MS. WOODFORD: Aloha? Can you hear me?
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CHAIR LEE; Aloha. Yes, we can.

MS. WOODFORD: Aloha. Good morning, Councilmembers. My name is Sheri Woodford, I,
I live in Kihei. And thank you so much for taking the time to hear me speak. I'll try to
keep this brief, but I just want to say I am very much in opposition of the bill 6.04.041.
I do agree we have a cat problem on the island, but this is definitely not the answer.
It's cruel, it's ineffective, and I wonder, you know, who's going to take care of enforcing
this, the time and money that's spent on that? Let's spend that instead on neutering
these animals and taking care of them, you know. Who's going to clean up the dead
animals around the island? I mean, that's not, that's definitely not good, and sterile,
and safe for everybody.

You know, with the cats that's starving, they're going to come out of the woods. They're
going to start coming around houses, and people and, you know, I think it's just going
to make the problem worse. They're also going to be eating more, you know, birds
and killing more other animals that we don't want it, we don't want to be killed.

You know, I just, I would rather see something happen like the Lanai cat, cat sanctuary.
I visited that; beautiful program. You know, tourists were go, going there, specifically
to Lanai just to go visit the cats, which I thought was beautiful. They were donating.
They took really good care of them.

I mean, it's humans'fault that these animals are out there. You know, we should be

taking care of them. People are, you know, leaving the islands and just leaving them.
So, it's not our job to, you know,just leave them and not take care of them. We should
take care of them, you know. It's our kuleana to care for them. So, that's my opinion
and thank you so much for listening. Aloha.
CHAIR LEE: Thank you.
Mr. Clerk.

DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: The next person we have up to testify is the individual calling In
from the phone number ending with these last four digits, 8981. To be followed by
Lucienne de Male.

MS. ULLI JAMES (testifvina on Countv Communication No. 20-268):
Aloha.
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CHAIR LEE: Hi.

MS. JAMES: Aloha. My name is Ulli James. Can you hear me?
CHAIR LEE: Yes, we can.

MR. JAMES: Oh, thank you very much. Thank you very much for giving us the chance to
testify. So, I'm calling in to testify against the bill to ban the feeding of feral cats and
animals. I don't think it would solve the problem. As I've heard, it's about birds and
toxoplasmosis.

I think they have natural surviving instincts. They will just go out and hunt more and
kill more birds, actually. I think if the, I like birds too, so if the birds are endangered, as
the previous person said, a cat sanctuary would be a great solution. There is enough
public land. There is enough resources. There's so much money being moved around,
especially during this crisis. So, there should be a possibility to save all animals. It
cannot be either cats or birds, it has to be all animals.

I do believe what separates humans from animals is the ability to have empathy and
compassion for all life forms and nature. And I do believe there is enough resources,
and money and land. And if this is used and distributed fairly, it could support all living
beings. Thank you.

CHAIR LEE: Thank you. And may I ask you name again please?
MS. JAMES: Ulli James.
CHAIR LEE: James?
MS. JAMES: Yes. James.

CHAIR LEE: Okay. Thank you very much.
Mr. Clerk.

DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: The next person we have up to testify is Lucienne de Naie. To
be followed by the individual connected from this number, 13035.
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MS. LUCIENNE DE NAIE (testilvina on County Communication No. 20-270):

Aloha. This is Lucienne de Naie. Can you folks hear me?
CHAIR LEE: Yes. Aloha.

MS. DE NAIE: Aloha. My video is not working, so we won't have video. But we have sound.
I am testifying first on behalf of Malama Hamakua Maui. I'm the secretary of this
organization and I did send over some written remarks about a half an hour ago,
including a map that might be helpful. I'm testifying on the County Communication
20-270, having to do with the acquisition of Lot 6 in the Haiku East Sugar East
Subdivision.

And it's, it's our understanding that there's been some litigation proposed by the
neighboring landowner to Lot 6, and so there will need to be further discussion in
Committee. I just want to bring up the fact that the, the access road that is in dispute
is a, is a nicely maintained locked access. And Malama Hamakua Maui has no
objection to this remaining a locked access. It actually provides security for volunteers.
If the County can acquire Lot 6, there's, there's many volunteer activities that could
involve Lot 6, like removing invasive plants and restoring the old Hana Highway section
that passes through Lot 6, which would be a very useful connection to Lot 1 that the
County already owns, which is one of the reasons Malama Hamakua Maui has
supported this acquisition because there is a, a specific connection between Lot 6 and
Lot 1.

And then there's a specific connection between Lot 6 and the other three lots that the
County purchased; 3, 4, and 5. Well, especially 3 and 4. Unfortunately, it seems that
the one private landowner seems to regard, need to have exclusive access along this
easement.

The map I showed, I sent to you folks, which I hope will be used during the Committee
proceedings, is a portion of the subdivision map. It shows very clearly what's shown
on every map back to the 1920's that this road serviced not just the area of Lot 2 and
Lot 6, which are on the east side of the East Kuiaha Stream and Gulch, but also Lots 3

and 4, which are on the west side of the gulch, because it did have several places
where it could cross the gulch.
And it's kind offunny to think of this as an exclusive access because for parcel 2 that's
owned by the family there, by the Gates Family, because such a very small portion of
this road passes through Lot 2. It's a tiny little portion along the, the corner of, of Lot 2.
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And it's about a quarter of ah acre, whereas the portion that passes through Lot 6 and
the County land is 1.2 acres and, and almost an acre. So, over two acres would pass
through County lands and a quarter of acre would, would go to lot, would be on Lot 2.
And yet. Lot 2 is saying exclusive easement. It, it's really kind of funny. So, hopefully
the Committee will look into that.

We support a very equitable arrangement. We want to have everyone be good
neighbors with the Gates. They've done a tremendous job maintaining that road and
trying to watch over the lands there. But what is being proposed is not equitable. And
it doesn't make good sense for fire safety or otherwise. What you want is a loop road.
There is another access through the old Nahele Road that comes into Lot 4 and 5. It
is on A&B land and of course-

CHAIR LEE: Lucienne, could you please conclude?
MS. DE NAIE: -God forbid anything should change and, sure.

CHAIR LEE: Can you please conclude please?

MS. DE NAIE: Anyway that's, yes. Anyway, it's, it's good planning to have two ways to get
into the County property, so I hope that the Committee will take that into account.
Thank you.
CHAIR LEE: Thank you.
Mr. Clerk.

DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: The next person we have up to testify is the person connected
from this number, 13035. To be followed by Jonathan Sprague. 13035, we see you

in the meeting, but you're muted on your end. You're not muted on our end.
Okay, proceeding to the next testifier, which would be Jonathan Sprague.

MR. JONATHAN SPRAGUE (testifvina on Countv Communication No. 20-268):

Am I coming through clearly?
CHAIR LEE: Yes.

MR. SPRAGUE: Great. Aloha kakou. Madam ChainA/oman. My name is Jonathan Sprague
and I am a resident of Lanai. And I'd first just like to say thank you for providing this
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venue for us off-island folks to provide testimony. This is a great service and I
appreciate it.

I'm calling to provide testimony on County Communication 20-268, which amends the
Maui County Code to prohibit the feeding of feral animals. Broadly speaking, I support
a comprehensive plan to eliminate feral predators from the landscape, including
prohibiting feeding. And I'd like to thank Councilmember Hokama for introducing the
language. However, I have some concerns about the specific language itself. Very
briefly; I have worked in conservation for over 15 years in Hawaii, and I am also a cat
owner. I have three stray cats that we've adopted;two from Lanai and one from Hawaii
island.

Much of my work involves using live traps to capture and move cats from seabird
colony areas to the Lanai Cat Sanctuary. This trapping work has increased the
reproductive success of the endangered 'Ua'u, which is the Hawaiian petrel,from 35 to
80 percent over the last three years. And these birds, for what it's worth, are an
important ecological and cultural part of the island. And removing non-native federal
predators from the colony area is absolutely necessary for these birds continued
survivorship.

My concern with the proposed amendment is the language. And if I understand
correctly from the County's communication, the language reads that the "Feeding of
feral animals is prohibited. No person may feed or deliberately introduce any food
material, substance, or attractant directly to, or in the vicinity of, any feral animal." A
simple interpretation of this language would include the prohibition of the use of food
or a non-food bait to attract non-native feral predators into a trap for removal from
conservation priority areas. It would prohibit potentially one of our most effective and
humane tools for conservation of'Ua'u on Lanai and be hugely harmful to the species.
I humbly suggest that the language be edited, or a provision added to allow for the use
of food and attractants in a conservation and trapping setting. Mahalo for your time.
CHAIR LEE: Thank you very much.
Mr. Clerk.

DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: The next person we have up to testify is the individual connected
to the meeting under the name Brendan. To be followed by the person connected to
the meeting under the name XPS15.
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MR. BRENDAN STANTON (testifying on County Communication No. 20-268):

Hi. My name is Brendan Stanton and I live in, in Lahaina. The, I'm here to oppose the
introduction of the bill for the banning of feeding feral animals. And I am opposed to it
for the simple reason I find it to be just a very ineffective short-sighted thought, and a
solution to what is clearly a very long-standing problem on the island. And I think that
there's very, it's a very short-sighted thought to just say stop feeding them and that this
will resolve the issue.

I feel like that there's no, there's no kind of afterthoughts as to what's going to happen.
And then a lot of people have spoken and have said, opposing it, and have actually
thought of the consequences, which is the animals will be malnourished, they will
actually go out and hunt actual animals that are native animals, which is supposedly
what the law is supposed to be protecting. And it's just not, not a solution that is going
to resolve these high numbers of cats.
And I, when I discovered that prior to 2015 in the TNR program run by MHS, that
euthanasia on a kind of a mass scale was supposedly the, the best case solution. And
it was tried and has clearly failed, because we're all here talking about trying to find a
new solution today. I just find to go from mass, mass euthanasia to mass starvation
as the next step in this process and not look at the actual evidence-based solution of
TNR as the more humane and actually true solution to the problem as the best
approach to go about it.
And when I hear that this law is being introduced with almost no evidence as to its
effectiveness other than what seems to be this general conception that if you stop
feeding something it will die; I just don't know how we could ever consider that to be
knowingly a humane way to deal with the problem. But also, I just don't think that it's
a, in anyways, a true solution to the problem, because we don't have any evidence to
prove that it'll work, you know.
So, I don't want to speak too much longer, but I do want to say I have seven, seven
cats I look, look outfor down in the, on my private property, and I love them very dearly.
And I know that they would be malnourished if they didn't eat, didn't continue to be fed
by me. And I take good care of them from a veterinary perspective. And the idea that
if, I feel like for the people who like me who do actually feed their cats, feed these feral
cats, is that we don't just care, care for them from a feeding perspective; we care for
them in all of their well-being. And so, if they do get sick, we do look after them. And
the idea that's starve, starving them is the solution to, to the overpopulation I think is
absurd. So, thank you.
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CHAIR LEE: Thank you.
Mr. Clerk.

DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Madam Chair, the next person we have to testify is Jenny Miller.
To be followed by the person calling in from the phone number ending with these last
four digits, 9585.

MS. JENNY MILLER (testifvino on Countv Communication No. 20-268):
Hi.

CHAIR LEE: Hi. You may start talking.

MS. MILLER: Okay. You can hear me okay?
CHAIR LEE: Yes, we can. We could. What happened to you, Jenny?

MS. MILLER: I'm so sorry, I don't have any audio. Can you, someone give me a thumbs up
if you can hear me?

CHAIR LEE: Okay.
MS. MILLER: Okay, excellent. Thank you. Wow, what a morning, you guys. I am Jenny
Miller, I am the Director of Development and Marketing at the Maui Humane Society,
and I wanted to provide you with our stance on the concept of introducing a feeding
ban for feral animals. Maul Humane Society rejects the concept of a feral animal
feeding ban. Feeding bans, laws, ordinances, and policies are misguided, and they're
wholly ineffective.
In addition to that, a feeding ban goes against our mandate and our policies right now
and would be completely unsupportive of our organization. We do embrace TrapNeuter-Return as the only humane and effective approach that works to decrease cat
populations. Scientific studies, as well as decades of hands on experience show that
Trap-Neuter-Return programs work to end the breeding cycle and make them better
neighbors by ending mating behaviors.
A lot these points have already been brought up by people calling in this morning.
Feeding bans encourage the cats to, to roam further to find food, making them more
visible, which will increase in more complaints to Councilmembers by our community.
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They discourage the practice of Trap-Neuter-Return, and it will work against everything
that we're trying to do right now. They punish the very people who are working to
improve the conditions for the cats and the community. There are a lot of unsung
heroes and good Samaritans out there working in the cover of darkness on their own
dime to, to support these cats.

Feeding bans are punitive. They tend to direct resources towards administrative tasks
like enforcement and away from programs that encourage spay and neuter. We feel
that this would be a huge waste of taxpayer dollars if you were to be taking on the
enforcement of such a program.
I myself am a, a cat feeder. And I got to say that the cats that I feed are, are, are
almost sort of either so used to being fed, I, I can tell you 100 percent confidence that
these animals would starve to death. Many of them would not go and hunt. Many of
them have been dumped by, by previous owners or people trying to get the cats out of
particular neighborhoods. And these are not animals that know how to...themselves.
But what I would like to say right now is I'd like to look at the reaction from the
community that we're having this morning. This is an incredible outpouring of, of
support for the cats. And I think that just the list of, of the opponents is showing how
strongly the community feels about this. And we're only at the referral to Committee
stage. So, I just feel that if this discussion continues, the outrage is going to spread
across the country. It's going to become a nightmare of an issue for our County
Council. And in fact, a public relations disaster for the entire State.
I am respectfully request that you defer this issue that we're considering, especially
considering that we're in the middle of a pandemic. And I just want to show you how
much time the County Council time is being taken right now with this issue.
CHAIR LEE: Jenny, can you please conclude?
MS. MILLER: I would actually like to propose a task force-

CHAIR LEE: Jenny, can you please conclude?
MS. MILLER: -to deal with this. That would include maybe three people from Maui
society [sic]and three people from DLNR,so this doesn't go, so this testimony doesn't
go on until tomorrow . . . this off the Council's plate and possibly end this discussion
today.
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CHAIR LEE: Okay. Thank you.
Mr. Clerk.

DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Madam Chair, our next person signed up to testify is the person
connected to the meeting from the phone number ending with these last four digits,
9585. To be followed by the individual connected to the meeting under the name
Nikhilananda.

MS. PETRINA CASTILLO (testifying on County Communication Nos. 20-247. 20-258 and
20-259):

Hi. My name is Petrina Castillo.
CHAIR LEE: Hello.

MS. CASTILLO: I was going to ask, hi. Good, good morning still, right? I'm going to ask for
a reasonable accommodation at this point, because the subjects that I am going to be

speaking with are part of my disability, cause of my disability, and I get kind of anxious,
anxiety. And there, I have, let's see; one, two, three, four, four, four communications
to speak about.
CHAIR LEE: Alright.

MS. CASTILLO: And today I'm going to start with the number 20-258, Councilmember King's
transmitting a proposed resolution to, you know, to provide emergency funds. As far
as any, and then I can probably put them all to, they all coincide together in a way. But
as far as, I, I'm a single mother. I've, I'm disabled due to some, many things as far as
from my PTSD. And a lot of it has to do with this housing. Me and my children have
been homeless for two years now. And I've been investigating and looking up all of
these programs for the last three to four years, because it started with the loan from
housing project. And are you folks still there?
CHAIR LEE: Yes.

MS. CASTILLO: Okay. And I went, and I emailed, and I called every single place that it says
that I can call. And I read everything about the, you know, CDBG, I'm sorry, the Maui
Homeless Alliance groups and all the people that are supposed to be in compliance
with the, are, are working together as a community. I have four children and I just had
a baby. And I was getting kicked out of the homeless program, so my, with that being
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said, what, the day that I was giving birth, they wanted me out of there. And that was
for retaliation because of the illegal practices.

So, my thing is about the funds is I am all for helping us homeless residents. I wasn't
put in this position due to anything that I've done. I was put into this position because
of retaliation and just me trying to stand my ground and, and make sure my rights and
my children's right were met. And the program, what I've read, everything that they're
supposed to provide, the services, were given and, and they weren't. So, I spoke
louder, and I spoke louder, and I was just retaliated.

And it's bad enough to, you know, it's me and, and, but I have children that are trying
to ... . So, I have a list here under the CDBG of all the, you know, people that are

supposed to be in this homeless alliance. And they're all prior, you know, members,
or, and they're also partners. None of these groups, other than I can say the Salvation
Army, has, has done, and, and I will say I know don't know their names right now, but
a church did help me, help me pay for some of the fees that I needed to pay or else I
was going to get kicked out right away from the shelter which, again, four years ago I
should have been helped from day one.

So, with that being said, I would like to say that I am all for the funding if, I believe there
should be another meeting, but if that, if that can't be the situation, that we need to
make sure that first of all we're, we're in compliance. Right now, we're not in
compliance. The programs areCHAIRLEE: Petrina. Petrina.
MS. CASTILLO: Yes.

CHAIR LEE: Petrina. Petrina, this, this matter is going to be referred to the standing subject
Committee. So, you know, we're not making a decision on it today.
MS. CASTILLO: Okay. That's fine.

CHAIR LEE: But did, did you say you had someMS. CASTILLO: I just need to point out-

CHAIR LEE: Did you say you had another issue you wanted to address this morning?
MS. CASTILLO: Well, yea, so that has to, well, the thing with providing the funds is we need
someone, we don't have anybody policing where the funds are going and how they're
being provided based on my personal, you know, response and, and communications
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with everybody today can speak to, including the Lieutenant Governor, you know.
Nobody's on the same page and we, we're promised under this CDBG and, and under
the, you know, the budgets that provide monies to these programs that are supposed
to be in compliance. We're, we're, we're, you know, promised that, that we're, eligible
for certain programs, or certain things, and they're not being provided. And it's notjust
my family.

And with that being said, when they're not being provided and they're not following the
rules, we lose the money. Our whole State can lose the money based on the programs
that are not providing, that are not doing their, that are doing things that are not, that
are against the law pretty much. But, so, we need to, that this should be a priority
because we can lose funding for future. And we can, we have to pay it back, okay.
And I don't believe we should have to do that; that's the monies there, okay.

So, going forward with the next one is, would be, again, it's the same thing, starts with
the Budget Director, the number 20-259. It does state that grants and restricted use
revenues, it, it tells you basically, as far as the grants on here and what the programs
are, what they can do. I read them, and in the past, and they're very similar to what
we already have that we should've been doing already, like the, the ohana zones and
housing first, you know, programs and placements and support of housing. NowCHAIRLEE: Hello? Petrina?
MS. CASTILLO: Yes.

CHAIR LEE: I'm going to have to ask you to, I'm going to have to ask you to please conclude.
MS. CASTILLO: Well, I'm, I'm talking about four things with, am I over my ... and I'm also
asking for a reasonable accommodation cause it has to do a lot with the, my disability
rights that have been violated throughout this process as well with these programs.
So, I'm just trying to~
CHAIR LEE: Okay. So, how about, how about you take another three minutes to finish the
items that you haven't talked about yet?
MS. CASTILLO: Okay.
CHAIR LEE: Okay. Thank you.

MS. CASTILLO: So, the Community Development Block Program Manager, that one million
and one, the $1,104,173, we need to, I believe that, again, that's just again another
thing that we just need to make sure, and there should be some type of meeting or
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some kind of, not only that, they're supposed to be with the, all your guys, with all these,
what are these, boards that you folks have. There should be, when it comes to
homelessness, there should be a homeless person on the board or someone that was
homeless in the past. And so that they can get, give you our, you know, our, what
we've been dealing with, what we haven't been able to get accepted. And that, that's,
that's actually a priority. That's something that HUD requires you, you know, the
boards to have and nobody's in compliance to, to my knowledge so far. So, that's one
thing that needs to be looked into.
The housing first model has not been implemented. I'm, I'm, I've been a board, number
20, high, 21 out of 23 on the, the, for that board. That means I'm on the top of the list
to get housing for almost a year, and nobody has given me any housing for me and my
children, okay, when it was taken away from me through a program that should not
have taken it away from me in the first place.

So, with that, I am living proof that a lot of these things are, are not the way they're,
they're not ran the way they're supposed to. We,just like our ohana zones, we would
not need extra, our homeless people on, they either want to stay on the beach or that
are, you know, that are. This time around, I would want, by myself in my car with my,
with my dog, my service animal who I, who I lost a month and a half ago from getting
ran over because we didn't have a home. And we got, I got illegally evicted out of the
homeless shelter, the only place that's supposed to be helping me, you know,that, that
I can go to.

And they, I haven't been able to get any assistance. I haven't been able to get, I have
called many, I've spoken to many, or emailed many of you folks on the board, on the
Council board. And I haven't been at all taken care of the way that all these programs

and all these money that we're giving to is State's, okay. Right now, I spend over three,
$4,000 staying, because I was so traumatized this last time when my dog dying. And
other people, were just, they, it's just not safe out there for a single woman to be out
there. I wasn't, I couldn't go anywhere and feel safe, especially after my dog died
because she was my protector. And there's nowhere.

We should've had those ohana zones two years ago. We should've had that, you
know, more space up. We should've had all the things that I've read that are supposed
to be already implemented. We're, we're, it's like a big circle. We're doing it some
more, okay, let's get some more money and implement all these programs that are,
they're not. They haven't helped me in my position and, and many others that I've
spoken to that I've had to advocate myself for. Because I have not found that one
advocate, one person that understands the whole, I had to learn every law, every
program; I know them all, you know.

Regular Meeting of the Council of the County of Maui
May 8, 2020
Page 60

CHAIR LEE: Petrina.
MS. CASTILLO: AndCHAIRLEE: Petrina.
MS. CASTILLO: SoCHAIRLEE: Petrina.
MS, CASTILLO: Yes. Yes.

CHAIR LEE: Okay. Where, where are you living now?

MS. CASTILLO: Right now, I, I have, I was able to get some money cause I owned a condo
when I was 25 on Maui. And there is a big, there's 300 families that there, the,
basically, I got a, what is that called, likeCHAIR LEE: Oh, you don't have to answer me.
MS. CASTILLO: No, no, so basically-

CHAIR LEE: Petrina, why don't we give you a call later on today, okay? Petrina?
MS. CASTILLO: So, basically, I'm, yes, I'm staying in aCHAIRLEE: Petrina.

MS. CASTILLO: -a timeshare. I mean, not a timeshare but one of those, yes, ma'am, you
can-

CHAIR LEE: Petrina, my office will call you later on this afternoon and talk about this further,
okay?

MS. CASTILLO: I'm, again due to my conclusions, we need to focus on what's really, you
know, and I can help. I am here to help. I am on the board of Persons with Disabilities
and I haven't been able to be, you know, present because of my homelessness. It's,
it's very hard. Just so you folks know, everybody on this call, it's not easy being
homeless, and especially when it's not your choice and it wasn't your doing, and you
have family and you have children that you can't be with at this time because of the
situation.
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CHAIR LEE: Alright, thank you for calling.
MS. CASTILLO: And I would, I appreciate your call.
CHAIR LEE: Thank you for calling us.
COUNCILMEMBER KING: Chair.

CHAIR LEE: And we will call you this afternoon, okay?
MS. CASTILLO: Appreciate it.
COUNCILMEMBER KING: Chair, can I ask a quick question?
CHAIR LEE: Yes. Someone, Petrina, someone needs to ask you a question.
MS. CASTILLO: Yes.

CHAIR LEE: Ms. King.
COUNCILMEMBER KING: Hi Petrina. Thank you for your testimony. And one of the reasons
I wrote that resolution is because of that, your exact frustration that I've been hearing
a lot of. But my quick question to you is have you, have you had any interaction with
Share your Mana or Lisa Darcy?

MS. CASTILLO: Everybody that I've reached out to has not emailed me, nor have they called
me.

COUNCILMEMBER KING: Okay. But have you reached out to Share your Mana?
MS. CASTILLO: I don't know which-

COUNCILMEMBER KING: Okay.

MS. CASTILLO: I don't know which program she's with. And I've reached out to almost
everybody-

COUNCILMEMBER KING: Okay. It's a, it's a pri, it's a separate, yea, it's a separate nonprofit.
But I'll try to hook you up with her too, because I think she would be a good advocate
for you.
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MS. CASTILLO: Right. Supposedly right now I'm, I'm on the top of the list for Family Life
Center to get housed. And that was the beginning of the year.
COUNCILMEMBER KING: Okay.

MS. CASTILLO: And otherwise, they haven't called me. I've called them, and they said they'll
reach back to me. And I just don't understand it. But theseCOUNCILMEMBER KING: Okay.
MS. CASTILLO: It's, okay, so justCOUNCILMEMBER KING: We'll see, we'll see if we can contact you later and, and hook you
up, because this is outside of all those programs I think you've been mentioning, so.
But thank you-

MS. CASTILLO: Right, well, no, well, yea I thinkCOUNCILMEMBER KING: -for sharing. Thank you for sharing your story with us because
this is, you know, you are in that category of persons we really want to help. So,thank
you.

MS. CASTILLO: Alright. AndCHAIR LEE: Thank you, Petrina.

MS. CASTILLO: -I mean, it's not just me; it's my babies. You have to think there's, there's
them too.

CHAIR LEE: Thank you.
MS. CASTILLO: Thank you.

CHAIR LEE: Thank you very much. Okay, we'll be in touch. We have your number.
MS. CASTILLO: Okay, I appreciate it.
CHAIR LEE: Mr. Clerk.

DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Madam Chair, the next person we have up to testify is the
individual connected to the meeting under the name Nikhilananda. To be followed by
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the individual calling from the phone number ending with these last four digits, 8733.
Nikhilananda.

MR. NICK NIKHII-ANANDA ftestifvina on Countv Communication No. 20-268. Resolution
No. 20-60. and Bill No. 55 (2020)1:
Aloha.
CHAIR LEE: Aloha.

MR. NIKHILANANDA: Good. Aloha, Madam Chair and Members of the Maui County Council.

My name is Nikhilananda, resident of Huelo. I want to first voice support for Bill No. 55,
the home acquisition. And you just heard the last testifier, for 25 plus years this
community has talked about houseless people and has basically done next to nothing
for them. It's time that we put some effort and finances into that.

I also want to support Resolution No. 20-60. Again, an issue that we've talked about
for many years; creating a Managing Director position.

I want . . . previous passionate testimony of other testifiers. I'm speaking on
Communication 20-268. This has to be the cruelest most reprehensible bill this Council

has ever proposed. And I don't mean this Council, you individuals, you nine, but the
County Council, and before that the Board of Supervisors. What is the next step?
Outlawing the feeding of our two-legged feral houseless people?
Cats kill rats, mice, and they keep their numbers down. Starving living animals is not
a humane solution to the cat and other feral animal challenge that we have. Trapping

and neutering is working. More funding for the Maui Humane Society is a more
compassionate way of dealing with this challenge. It makes more sense. Hopefully
this bill will soon die on the weight of how despicable this proposal is. Animal cruelty,
supporting animal cruelty, it's as bad as allowing chicken fighting.

The testify, the testimony of people who feel about our indigenous animals, they have
a legitimate concern. Starving cats, cruelly treating them is not the answer. I hope this
bill doesn't see the light of day and will look forward to November or maybe December
when the proponent of this bill is no longer on this Council. Thank you for this testi, for
allowing me to testify.
CHAIR LEE: Thank you.
Mr. Clerk. Mr. Clerk.
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DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Madam Chair, the next person we have up to testify is the
individual connected to the meeting from this phone number ending with these last four
digits, 8733. To be followed by the person connected to the meeting from the phone
number ending with these last four digits, 6624.

CHAIR LEE: Mr. Clerk, how many more people do we have to testify?
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Madam Chair, including 8733, we have six people currently
signed up to testify.

CHAIR LEE: Okay.

MR. JOHN (Inaudible)

(testifvina on Countv Communication No. 20-268):

Chair Lee?

CHAIR LEE: Yes.

Hello. My name is John . . . on, from the . . . moku. And I actually live in Honolua
Valley where there is a cat colony. And ...
CHAIR LEE: I'm sorry. We, we can barely hear you.
Mr. Clerk, can you ask him to speak a little louder?
JOHN: Can you hear me?

DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Sir, you're, we can hear you, but your connection seems very
poor. It's coming in fuzzy.
JOHN: Okay, I, I will submit written testimony. But I'm for the cat bill. There's a huge cat
problem in Honolua that needs to be addressed. Thank you.

CHAIR LEE: Thank you. Okay.

DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: The next person we have up to testify is the person calling from
the phone number ending with these last four digits, 6624. To be followed by the
person calling from the phone number ending with these last four digits, 2491.
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MR. ARA GURUNIAN (testifying on County Communication No. 20-268):

Good day. May I proceed?
CHAIR LEE: Yes, please.

MR. GURUNIAN: Okay. My name is Ara, spelled A-R-A. My last name is Gurunian, G-U-RU-N-l-A-N. Thank you very much for everyone taking your time; Madam Chair and the
Council. We appreciate that and that's what makes Maui really neat.
I've heard a lot of comments, but I have a lot of questions to make sure that this bill or
whatever proposal is written correctly. So, I'm going to run through some questions.
You don't need to necessarily answer them now. But I want to make sure that they're
addressed with the Committee that is involved with this. So, one, please define feral

animals. I've heard nothing but cats. Okay, there's a lot of feral animals out there. So,
not only cats are involved, okay?

I've only heard from people on Maui. And we all know this is a tri-state County. I've
not heard from people on Molokai or Lanai. And that just might be me, perhaps there
is some. But the great majority is just on Maui. So, how many testimonies have we
had from other islands?

That being said, Lanai, in my opinion, had the most successful cat colony in the State
that I personally know of. May I ask who proposed this? Is the name Riki Hokama
and what is his seat? That's a Lanai seat. So, there might be a conflict of interest

there. I don't understand. So, again, don't answer now but, you know, keep that in
mind.

We as people were told that decisions would be made in this hearing today. So, I
personally took off of work today and I've been on the phone for a little bit. Thank you
very much for taking me. But then I was told by Madam Chair that there will be a
Committee,so no decisions will be made today. I would like to ask how do other people
get on this Committee? In other words, people from the Humane Society, other people
that are interested, not interested, so I know you're not going to take a million people,
but educated people who were actually working in this situation to talk about the pluses
and the minuses.

And then, do we have, when this bill passes, or whatever it's called, do we have
sufficient funds for law enforcement of this law that we set aside in our budget, the

people who'll do that? Or will it be one person might get arrested and the other people
aren't? Have we planned for that? So, this bill is very, very vague to me, as written.
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Another thing, we are all in social media right now. How will the County deal with
saying that feral animals on Maui will be basically abolished? I don't know.

CHAIR LEE: Okay. You know, you've reached your time limit. Could you please conclude?
MR. GURUNIAN: Yes, ma'am.

CHAIR LEE: Okay. Thank you.

MR. GURUNIAN: So, how will I, how will I, how will I be assured that my questions will be
answered or submitted to this Committee?

CHAIR LEE: The minutes of today's meeting will be given to the, to the Committee. And if,
and we normally post all Committee meetings well in advance, so you'll have an
opportunity to come back and testify before the Committee.
MR. GURUNIAN: I thank you very muchCHAIR LEE: And it's online.

MR. GURUNIAN: -for your time and understanding. Thank you very much.
CHAIR LEE: Okay. Great.
MR. GURUNIANA: Aloha.

CHAIR LEE: Thank you. Okay, I'm going to ask the, everyone who's been waiting to please,
you know, be ready to be called, and, because we're going to be taking a lunch break,
so we're trying to squeeze you in. So,the quicker everybody talks, you know,the faster
you'll get online, and you don't have to wait till after lunch to continue.
Mr. Clerk.

DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Madam Chair, the next person up to testify is the person

connected to the meeting from the phone number ending with these last four digits,
2491. To be followed by the individual connected to the meeting from the phone
number ending with these last four digits, 2569. 2491, you are unmuted on our end
and you appear to be unmuted on your end. You may proceed to testify.
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MS. STACY NAGATA (testifying on County Communication No. 20-268):

Hi. Can you hear me?
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Yes.

CHAIR LEE: Yes, we can.

MS. NAGATA: Oh, I just, opposing of the bill. I don't think it's a good idea to stop feeding the
feral cats. I mean, I love animals and just hopefully that they can just do away with
that bill. That's all I have to say. Thank you.
CHAIR LEE: Okay. Thank you.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Can we get your name?
MS. NAGATA: Oh, Stacy Nagata.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Thank you.
MS. NAGATA: Thank you.

DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: The next person we have up to testify is the person connected
to the meeting from the phone number ending with these last four digits, 2569. To be
followed by Tom Croly.

MS. CATHLEEN DALY (testifvino on Countv Communication No. 20-268):
Hi. Aloha.

CHAIR LEE: Hi.

MS. DALY: Can you hear me?
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Yes.

MS. DALY: Hi. Happy aloha Friday. I have a couple points. I'm in opposition to stopping
the feeding oHhe feral cats. My name is Cathleen Daly, I've been a resident on Maui
since September 10, 1994. And I understand, I'm not going to get into the emotional
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part and the spiritual part, there are cat people and not cat people. And it's about as
black and white as you can get.
So, I just wanted to tell the story that happened, so people can kind of understand
about the colonies. This happened in Launiupoko, probably seven years ago or eight
years ago. And my friend, who had originally spayed and neutered all the cats, got,
started getting phone calls from the Humane Society for dead cats. He said, oh, that's
so and so's colony. And I'm sorry that I forget and it's disrespectful not to know the
name. That's her colony.
So, my girlfriend, Kristi Fallon, reached out, reached out to the feeder. And at that
time, she was told that the feeder had passed away. Now, this is in middle of July in
Launiupoko. No one needs to be told about how hot it is up there. So, the feeder has
died. The cats have gone unfed for two to three weeks because no one knew the
feeder had passed. So, because of this the cats were coming out of the woodwork,
the, all six cats to the homes, to the pools, seeking food and water. The feeder, the
original feeder, Kristi Fallon enabled a team within hours to get feeders to take over
this colony.

Launiupoko fought, Launiupoko fought, the people fought the cat colony because the
cats were running wild cause they were starving and thirsty. She went to the HOA and
some loving, caring residents, and got the approval of the colony. So, we feeders in
turn fed this colony for several weeks. And the residents were very thankful that they
sought out the feeders. They took them, they took them days to get a hold of the
feeders cause the feeders come at night and everything, and they're very sleuth and
ninja-like.

The homeowners sought out the feeder and said, hey, hey, we don't see the cats
anymore. What did you do? Where are they? And the feeder, Kristi Fallon said this
is how a colony works. You don't see feral cats. They're wild. They don't want to be
seen. You can, he said we can leave our garbage cans open; they don't go in the
garbage. Because they're fed and they're watered, and they sleep 22 hours a day.
They're, they're not going to the homes. So, I just wanted to bring in a real story that
happened in Launiupoko. And that's my testimony. Madam Chair.
CHAIR LEE: Thank you. Alright, thank you very, very much.
MS. DALY: Have a good aloha Friday.

CHAIR LEE: Thank you.
Mr. Clerk.
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DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Madam Chair, the next person we have signed up to testify is
Tom Croly. To be followed by Jordan Molina. Mr. Molina is the last person we have
signed up to testify.
If you are connected to the meeting and you want to testify, please let us know in the
chat now. Thank you.

MR. TOM CROLY (testifvinq on Resolution No. 20-60):

Aloha, Chair. Aloha, Council.

CHAIR LEE: Good morning.

MR. CROLY: I just want to chime in on the County manager thing. You probably have already
decided what you're doing with that today. But I'd like to make one suggestion. And I
can support what I see for this particular proposal. However, I am tremendously
concerned about this three members of the public shall, shall form a Committee, and
how those three members would be decided and so forth. There probably are other
details with, in terms of the changes that are being made to the Charter that need more
discussion.

So, I'd like to make one suggestion, I don't know if you'll take it. But it would be that
what we, we put on the ballot this November would say, shall the, the County of Maui
establish a Managing Director, and shall the Charter Commission be tasked with

determining the duties, powers, and how the, the Managing Director shall be selected.
Then, you can determine in November whether or not we should have a County
manager, and then we can determine over the next two years or the 15 months that
the Charter Commission is empowered exactly how it should work.

I just think that would be a better process rather than asking people to fully understand
all these Charter changes that are necessary in order to integrate a County manager
this year and by this November, and during this time with such upheaval, if you will, in
our, in our County. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR LEE: Thank you.
Mr. Clerk.

DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Madam Chair, the next person we have up to testify is Jordan
Molina. To be followed by the person connected to the meeting under the name 13035.
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MR. JORDAN MOLINA. DEPUPr^ DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC WORKS fBill No. 56 (2020)1:

Alright, good morning, Madam Chair Lee and Members of the County Council. My
name is Jordan Molina. I'm the Deputy Director with Public Works, testifying on Bill
No. 56(2020), amending Section 18.20.040, relating to existing streets.
The Department is just requesting some clarification regarding Section 3 of the
ordinance as to the applicability of this repeal. There was some confusion with our
staff as to whether the subdivisions that had already received preliminary approval
would be allowed to retain that approval upon enactment of this ordinance.

The way Section 3 currently reads is, the subdivisions that receive preliminary approval
within 90 days after the effective date of the ordinance cannot be affected. So, there
was some concern in that being only subdivisions that got approval after the ordinance
was passed. So, we just wanted to clarify that it's both after, within 90 days after the
approval, as well as any subdivisions that already have received their preliminary
approval.

We don't feel that it might necessarily warrant the amendment to the bill itself if
Corporation Counsel would agree to that reading of the, the bill, that it does apply to
both situations, or that if discussion is had by the Council that, to clarify their intent on
the bill. So,that concludes my remarks. And thank you guys for your consideration.
CHAIR LEE: Thank you.

Alright. Any more testifiers? Like how many? One more?
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Madam Chair, we have one more testifier. That would be Linda
Banziger.
CHAIR LEE: Okay.

MS. LINDA BANZIGER (testifvina on Countv Communication 20-268):
Hi.

CHAIR LEE: Hello.
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MS. BANZIGER: I've, I've been sitting here throughout the meeting. ... wasn't, so I'm making
my plea at the end. I just want to add a few things that can be a solution for the feral
cat problem. I'm a community volunteer that's been doing TNR for about the last six
years. This last year alone I've fixed 424 cats. I go all over the island. I've been to
Honolua Bay, all of these places.
The problem is, is that these cats have to be managed. Someone has to go in on a
regular basis and TNRM these cats. That's what, why this problem exists. There's
random people that do it, but no one's taken responsibility for managing these colonies.
If we did this, we would be able to solve this problem. We also need to have a, a feral
cat sanctuary so we can move cats from areas where they're killing birds to a safe
place. I'm happy to help. Thanks.
CHAIR LEE: Thank you.
Mr. Clerk.

DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Madam Chair, there is another testifier. That would be the

individual connected from the phone number ending with these last four digits, 3293.
3293.

MS. CHARLA KONOHIA (testifvina on Countv Communication No. 20-270):

Hi. My name is Charia Konohia. Hello, can you hear me?
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Yes.
CHAIR LEE: Yes.

MS. KONOHIA: My name is Charia Konohia. This is in regards to Communication
No. 20-270,the acquisition of Lot 6. I'd just like to put on record that I feel that Konanui
LLC does not have an exclusive easement that they are claiming. And the language
that their declarations in their deed say that the easement that they think that Lots 3,
4, and 5 should be used, it says in the language that it may be used to Nahele Road
and not shall.

And I'd also like to say that being a lineal descendant, we're unable to practice our
native traditions because the easement that's been used for over a 100 years has been

fenced off, as well as blocked by a gate. And so, I just want it to be on record that I do
not feel that Konanui has exclusive easement as they claim, and to look more into it
because I am for the County purchasing Lot 6. That's all I have to say.
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CHAIR LEE: Thank you.
MS. KONOHIA: Mahalo.

CHAIR LEE: Thank you.
Mr. Clerk.

DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Madam Chair, we do not have any other testifiers noted. If
there's someone connected to the meeting who has not testified but would like to do
so, please identify yourself now. We will be unmuting everybody on our end for, to
hear out anybody who needs to still testify.

MS. LORI TSUHAKO. DIRECTOR OF HOUSING AND HUMAN CONCERNS (testifvina on

Hello. I would like to offer testimony.

CHAIR LEE: Okay.

DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Yes. Are you the individual calling from phone number 3680?
DIRECTOR OF HOUSING AND HUMAN CONCERNS: No. I'm calling from 3305.

DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Okay. Please proceed.
DIRECTOR OF HOUSING AND HUMAN CONCERNS: Good afternoon. Madam Chair and

Members. This is Lori Tsuhako,the Director of the Department of Housing and Human
Concerns. I'd like to offer testimony on item number CC 20-258, regarding emergency
funding for homelessness.

The Mayor has replied to Member King's correspondence about homeless funding for
Share your Mana. I would like to just reiterate that the request that was received from
the. Madam Chair's office to expedite funding was responded to in an expeditious way.
I fon/varded information about the minimum requirements for grant funding to go to that
agency to Lisa Darcy, who is the principal of that agency.
After several communications back and forth with our Grants Management Division,
Ms. Darcy responded and indicated to us that she and her agency were not adequately

ready to meet all of the grant making requirements. She wrote, on the 19^^ of April,
that she recommended the grant process be offered to a different nonprofit entity. Chili
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on, Chilis on Wheels. And I asked her, subsequently, to forward that information so
that the principal of Chilis on Wheels could get back to the department and we could
start on that process with the second nonprofit. To date, we have not heard from Chilis
on Wheels and so we've not been able to, to proceed with any grant making for those
two entities.

I think that there was,there may have been some confusion that the COVID emergency
has resulted in, in expedited, or un, I mean, an expedited process to simply grant
funding outside of our department's normal vetting requirementfor nonprofits to receive
taxpayer funds. And that, that is not accurate. We have not made any, any sort of
shortcuts in how the department vets agencies to receive County funds. So, just like
to offer that as commentary on, on the current situation. I thank you very much for
your time.
COUNCILMEMBER KING: Chair.

CHAIR LEE: Ms. King.

COUNCILMEMBER KING: Thank you. Chair. Thank you for being here, Ms. Tsuhako, and
for trying to clear that up. Because I did follow up with Managing Director Baz, who
indicated that, yes, a lot of that paperwork is the same paperwork that you go through
the regular grant process. And that's not what we were looking for. We were looking
for emergency funds. So, I hadn't heard back from him, but he was going to check on
what part of that papen/vork, you know, was necessary when money,emergency funds
were given to groups like the Farmer's Union, the Farm Bureau.
So, I think there was confusion. The process does not allow that money to get into the

hands of the people who need it quickly. And so,that was the purpose of my resolution
asking to look at, if those, for those of us who had extra funds in our budgets, getting
that quickly into the, to the work that's going on right now. So, I agree with you that
there was a lot of paperwork that folks didn't want to fill out and didn't have time to fill
out, because their boots on the ground, and that we've got to find a way to get some

emergency funding into the hands of people that we know are doing this kind of work.
And, you know, I've visited their site. I've dropped off stuff myself. And I've seen
several volunteers there doing, you know, completely without funding. So, that was
the purpose of this. But I, it, yea, I, I was hoping that just the term emergency funding
would indicate that we don't want to put people through that same rigorous process as
we do for grants. But I guess there, you know, your, your indication is that there's no
way not to do that is what I'm hearing from you.
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DIRECTOR OF HOUSING AND HUMAN CONCERNS: Yea. Thank you, Member King. 1, 1
consulted with Corporation Counsel regarding the question of whether there is a
process by which the granting offunds to nonprofits could be done expeditiously. And
I was advised that there is no expeditious way to do it. The, the County's process
requires the department to vet the, the nonprofit and for, you know, us to go through
the checklist of checking for liability insurance for all of the, sort of the, the basic
administrative requirements before we give out taxpayer funds.
And, and so, I think that that's one of the areas that has been of, of, one of frustration

for the, the agencies who have thought to have that funding, is that the County wouldn't
just, you know, offer the funds based on just initial request and given the emergency
circumstances that we're still doing our due diligence in going through the process that
we needed to go. So, I do understand the frustration and I apologize for the, the
requirement.

COUNCILMEMBER KING: No, no it's not, no it's not your fault that's, if that's the process.
Maybe we need to look at, you know, what happens in, in, instances of emergencies
and how we can, how we can, I mean, you know, we've, we've, as a Council, given
money to the Mayor without asking him to tell us exactly how he's spending it. We're
going to ask him after the fact because we, we recognize this as an emergency. So,
you know, that's, that was one of my point in, in trying to get some emergency funding
out to the people that we know are doing good work.

I mean, I personally have been part of that work, and I've visited, and I'm trying to help
them. So, so it's just, it's a process issue and, you know, maybe we need to address
it in Committee.

DIRECTOR OF HOUSING AND HUMAN CONCERNS: Thank you.

COUNCILMEMBER KING: Thank you. Chair. And thank you, Ms. Tsuhako. I appreciate
you being here. And I appreciate, you know, the conversation.
DIRECTOR OF HOUSING AND HUMAN CONCERNS: Thank you.

CHAIR LEE: Thank you. Alright, do we have anybody else?
Mr. Clerk.

DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: This is last call. If there is anyone else who wants to testily,
please let us know now. I repeat, last call.

CHAIR LEE: Any objections, any objections to closing public testimony?
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MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTION.

CHAIR LEE: So, ordered. Any objections to receiving any written testimony? Written, or by
email, by any way?
MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTION.

CHAIR LEE: Okay, so ordered.
THERE

BEING

NO

OBJECTION,

WRITTEN

TESTIMONY

RECEIVED FROM THE FOLLOWING WERE MADE A PART OF
THE RECORD OF THIS MEETING:

1.
2.
3.
4.

Bryan Kortis, Humane Society of the United States;
Martin Frye;
Jay E. Penniman, Maui Nui Seabird Recovery Project;
Arianna Feinberg;

5.

Vicki Stanton;

6.

Fern P. Duvall, Department of Land and Natural Resources, State of
Hawaii;

7.

Bryan Berkowitz;

8.
9.

Laurie Pottish;
Petra DuPont;

10.
11.

Mark Hyde;
Donya Izbicki;

12.
13.

Naomi Ackerman;
Donna Barnett;

14.
15.
16.

Nancy Willis;
JeffBagshaw;
Adam T. Townley-Wren;

17.
18.
19.
20.

Amber Naramore;
Ulli James;
Lucienne de Naie;
Brendan Stanton;

21.
22.
23.

Jenny Miller;
Cathleen Daly;
Linda Banziger;

24.
25.
26.
27.

Leolani Abdul;
Emily Adelman;
Judith Aikawa;
Ronald Aikawa;
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28.

Yasamin Alarab;

29.

Miya Alas;

30.
31.
32.
33.
34.

Robert Aldrich;
SimoneAlves;
Rochelle Amadeo;
Frank Aranda;
Nikki-lee Asio;

35.
36.
37.

Taylor Asio;
Barry J. Ayers;
ayumi870218@gmail.com;

38.
39.
40.
41.
42.
43.
44.
45.
46.

Florence Bahr;
CarolAnn Barrows;
Michael Baskin;
Robert Bates and Kathleen Carrell;
Andrew Beerer;
Erin Bell;
Heather N. Benedict;
Muriel Benoliel;
Mario Bettencourt;

47.
48.
49.

Debra J. Billings;
Mary Beth Binder;
Simone Binder;

50.

Moana Bjur, Conservation Council for Hawaii;

51.
52.

Stephanie Black;
Laurelee Blanchard, Leilani Farm Sanctuary;

53.

Christel and John Blumer-Buell;

54.

Marjorie Bonar;

55.
56.

Tessa Broholm;
Natalie Brown;

57.
58.

Sharon Bryson;
buckeyemaui@gmail.com;

59.
60.

Nicole Busto;
Carolina Cabral;

61.
62.

Josh Cagle;
Diane Cargo;

63.

Suzanne D. Case, Department of Land and Natural Resources, State of
Hawaii;

64.
65.

Ruth Castrigno;
Christian Christophersen;

66.

Carol Clawson;

67.

codewmn8@gmail.com;

68.

Camilla Collier;
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69.
70.
71.
72.
73.

Kim Collier;
Karen J. Comcowich;
Caitlin and Les Comfort;
Kathleen Conroy;
Katie Cook;

74.
75.
76.

Donni Gye Corrow-Sanchez;
Sunny Cruz;
Rowena M. Dagdag-Andaya, Director of Public Works;

77.
78.
79.
80.
81.
82.
83.
84.
85.
86.
87.
88.
89.

Veda Dale;
Jamie Davidson;
Kathleen Davis;

90.
91.
92.
93.
94.
95.
96.

Danielle De Longe;
Antonia DeBevec;
Daneen Diaz;
Marc C. DiCarlo;
Shari Dicks;

Melinda DiGregorio;
Barbara Dillon;
Melissa Dodd;
David Dorn;
Lynley Dows;

Emily Drose, Maui Humane Society;
Kathryn Ducheneau;
Stacey Duryea;
Jodel, Justin, Dylan and Hudson Edwards;
Joseph W. Eichenbaum and Ingrid Umdasch-Eichenbaum;
Laurie English;
Laura Ewing;

97.

Kristi Fallen;

98.
99.

Chris Farmer, American Bird Conservancy;
Leslie Farnel;

100. Jeff and Kim Ferris;
101. Karen Fike;
102. UteK. Finch;
103. Torii Fischer;

104. Susan Forsyth;
105. Andrew Fox;

106. Karen M. Frangipane;
107. Che Frausto;
108. Susan Frett;
109. Renee Friend;
110. Ana M. Garcia;
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111. Ann M. Garrett, National Marine Fisheries Service;
112.

Lisa L. Giesick;

113. Maria Ginnebaugh;
114.

Laura Gleason;

115. Becky Goemans;
116.

Cristina Goldbaum;

117. Stephen E. Goldsmith;
118.
119.
120.
121.

David Goodman;
Debra Greene;
Bill Greenleaf;
Linda Griffith;

122. Anthony Grindel;
123. Laura Gyori;
124.
125.

Heidi Dawn Hahn;
Julia Hansen;

126. Emilee Harvey;
127. Theresa Harvey;
128. Lori Havens;
129.
130.
131.
132.

JeffHeisel;
Jason Hew;
Koa Hewahewa;
Rebecca Hill;

133.
134.
135.
136.
137.

Lantana Hoke, University of Hawaii Maui College;
Laura Joy Holt;
Wesley Homoya;
Lexi Hughes;
Victoria Hughes;

138.

Leslie E. Hutchinson;

139. Spencer Hyde;
140. Michael Y.W. Ing;
141. Jennifer S. Ito;
142.
143.
144.

Aina Jackson;
PeteJalbert;
Paul Janes-Brown;

145. Stephanie Jenison;
146. Cloy Jenkins;
147.
148.

Kristin A. Jonasson;
Ruth Jordan;

149. Cindy Jung;
150. Association of Apartment Owners of Kaanapali Alii;
151. Sue Kanegai;
152.

Susan and Jac Kean;
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153.
154.
155.

Erika Kekiwi;
Alex Kelekoma;
Carleen Kelekoma;

156. Cheryl King, Maui Nui Seabird Recovery Project;
157.
158.
159.

SidKirkland;
Susan Kissel;
Adam Knox;

160. Tara Koenigs;
161. Valerie Kulesa;
162. Jill LaBram;
163. Diane Laney;

164. Terry and Michael Laurens;
165. Sharing Lawrence;
166.
167.
168.
169.
170.
171.

Teri Lawrence;
Milford Leal;
Jennifer Learned;
lexibell621@yahoo.com;
Christa Light;
Martha Lind;

172. Racquel M. Lind roth;
173. Maureen Long;
174. Carolyn Lonon;
175.

Rachael Lund;

176. Margie MacPherson, Hawaii Regional Council of Carpenters;
177. Vijay and Kay Madnani;
178.

Brooke Mahnken;

179. Kathryn Maloney;
180. Terese Masters;
181. Koa Matsuoka;

182. David May;
183. Sarah McCandliss;
184. Janis McEvers;
185. Leslie McGrath;

186.
187.
188.
189.

Shelly McGregor;
Sandra Leigh Hoapili McGuinness;
KayS. McKean;

190.

Heather Meckel;

Jeannette McKinley;

191. Danny Medeiros;
192.

Kelli Medeiros;

193. Cassi Meng;
194. Rebekah Merrifield;
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195. Karin Mesterhazy;
196.

Ann Mevis;

197.
198.
199.
200.

Zorah Meyer;
Stacey Middleton;
Julie Migneault;
Sheila Milberger;

201.

Jamie DeMello Minns;

202. Ruby Mitchell;
203. Carol Ann Miyamoto;
204. Miyo Miyasaki-Kim;
205.
206.

Kristi Monson;
Karen Mooiweer;

207. Lindsay Moore;
208. Mike Moran, Kihei Community Association;
209. Bonnie Morgan;
210.

Beatrice Morrison;

211. Troy Morrison;
212. Hanna Mounce, Maui Forest Bird Recovery Project;
213. Meghan Muat;
214.
215.

Diana Mullen;
Leslie Mullens;

216. Michael Murray;
217. Jennifer Murtoff;

218. Anjanette Naganuma;
219. Shelby Nelson;
220.
221.
222.
223.
224.
225.

Robin Newbold;
Irene Newhouse;

Jen Novotney;

226.
227.
228.
229.
230.

Char O'Brien;
Julie Ohashi;
Justin Orr;
Susan Osako;
Scott K. Parker;

Ng;
Olivia Nguyen;
Gail Norris;

231. Cindy Pate;
232.

Sara Patton;

233. Jenny Pawai;
234.
235.

Merissa Peeters;
Harlan W. Penn;

236. Ray Phillips;
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237. Ann Pitcaithley;
238. Theresa Powell;
239. Grace Prais;

240. Harry Prince;
241. Merry G. Prince;
242. Namcy Prince;
243.

Chris Profio;

244.
245.
246.
247.

Joy Ray;
Darlene Rayhill;
Jody Reale;
Laura Reigel;

248. Bob and Us Richardson;
249. Kitch Richie;
250. Susan Richmond;
251. Valerie Richter;
252. Steve Robertson and Tamara Sherrill, Maui Conservation Alliance;

253. Dana Rodriguez;
254. Anthony Roman;
255.
256.
257.
258.

Nikki Russell;
Jane Russomanno;
Chelsea Sahito;
America Salinas;

259. Hillary Sandbach;
260. John Sandbach;
261. Christiana Santoro;
262. Sarah;

263.
264.
265.
266.
267.

Lisa Schlichting;
Annette Julia Pearson Schmidt;

268.
269.

Kati Shea;
Mark Sheehan;

Antonella Scolpini-Heisel;
Kathryn Sellers;
Kelley Shamblin;

270. Laurel Shepherd and Fred Staff;
271.

M.T. Sherrow;

272. Melany Ming Shipp;
273.

Terri Shishido;

274. Surendar Singh;
275.
276.

Kris Smith;
Dr. and Mrs. Norman Snow;

277. Shelly Snyder;
278. Francis Spalluto;
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279. Fred Spanjaard;
280.

Shiloh St. Vincent;

281. Johnny Stark;
282.
283.
284.

Jennifer Starr;
Slate Stern;
Andrea Stout;

285. Ivy Sylva;
286. Miya Sylva;
287.

Ane Takaha;

288. Sherilynn Takushi;
289. Bronwyn Tatman;
290.

Mimi Tatsumi;

291.
292.
293.
294.
295.

K.J.Taylor;
Linda M. Tengan;
Diana Tevaga;
Cindy Texeira;
Margot Thorn;

296. Julie Thomas;

297. Richelle M. Thomson, Deputy Corporation Counsel;
298. MaryTrotto;
299.

Linda Tucker;

300. Monte Tudor-Long;
301. EdTunna;
302. Linda Vaughon;
303. Randy Wagner;
304.

Lorraine Waianuhea;

305.

Mary Walker;

306.
307.

Barbara Wallace;
Robin Wallin;

308. Kitty Walsh;
309.

Chris Warren;

310.

Mary Warren;

311. Jessica Weatherholt;
312. TaraWeikum;

313. Greg Weiss;
314. Les Welsh, Conservation Partnerships, Pacific;
315.
316.
317.

RobWeltman;
Jamie-Sue West;
Emma White;

318. Ellen Whitney;
319. Shannon Wianecki;

320. Tonya Wick;
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321. Tina Wildberger, State House of Representative;
322. Ann Marie Wilder;
323. Jeanie Williams;
324. Julie Williams;

325. Donna Willinsky;
326. Michael Willinsky;
327.
328.
329.

Mark Wilson;
Jo Anne Winer;
Anita Wintner;

330. Hazen Witemeyer;
331. Ram Wolf;
332.
333.
334.

Lisa Woodburne;
Mike Woodburne;
Sherri Woodford;

335. William and Sally Worcester;
336. Summer Yadao;
337. Don and Natalie Zealand; and
338.

Amanda Zion.

CHAIR LEE: At this time, let's take a break for lunch and be back at 1:30. Any objections?
MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTION.

CHAIR LEE; If not, recess.

(THE MEETING WAS RECESSED BY THE CHAIR AT 12:30 P.M., AND WAS
RECONVENED AT 1:37 P.M., WITH ALL MEMBERS PRESENT.)

CHAIR LEE: Will the Council meeting please reconvene. It is now roughly 1:37 in the
afternoon. And I know we're just going to breeze right through the rest of the agenda.
Okay. Mr. Clerk, where did we leave off?
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Madam Chair, we're proceeding with minutes.

MINUTES

The minutes of the Council of the County of Maui's regular meeting of February 7, 2020, and
regular meeting of February 21, 2020, were presented at this time.
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CHAIR LEE: Council Vice-Chair Rawlins-Fernandez.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Chair.
I MOVE TO APPROVE THE MINUTES AS READ BY THE
CLERK.
CHAIR LEE: Second?
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA:
SECOND.

CHAIR LEE: Moved by Council Vice-Chair Rawlins-Fernandez, seconded by Member
Sugimura to approve the minutes of February 7 and February 21.

Any discussion? If not, all those in favor of the motion say "aye".
COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI: Aye.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Aye.

CHAIR LEE: Oh yea, you know what, we, please raise your hand so I can see. And then
when, when it comes to important votes, I'm going to have to take roll call. Okay. We
can't get away with, you know, consensus and stuff like that. So, again, may I see your
hands?

All in favor raise your hand.
AYES:

COUNCILMEMBERS HOKAMA, KAMA. KING,
MOLINA,
PALTIN,
SINENCI,
SUGIMURA,
VICE-CHAIR
RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ.
AND
CHAIR LEE.

NOES:

NONE.

CHAIR LEE: Okay. Vote is unanimous. Oh, I don't see everybody. Is Mr. Hokama there?
Wait a minute now, who's missing?

COUNCILMEMBER KING: Yea, I see, I see him; he's raising his hand.
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CHAIR LEE: You see him?

COUNCILMEMBER KING: Vigorously.
CHAIR LEE: Okay, you see him?
COUNCILMEMBER KING: Yea. I see all nine.

CHAIR LEE: You see all nine? Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER KING: Yea.

CHAIR LEE: Alright, thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER KING: I also see James.
CHAIR LEE: Mr. Clerk.

DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Madam Chair, proceeding with county communications.

COUNTY COMMUNICATIONS
NO.

20-247

- JOSEPH PONTANILLA. COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT BLOCK

GRANT PROGRAM MANAGER, (dated April 20, 2020)

Transmitting the notice of grant award from the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban
Development, Office of Community Planning and Development in the amount of
$1,104,173.
CHAIR LEE: Council Vice-Chair Rawlins-Fernandez.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Chair. May I request the Clerk also call up
County Communications 20-248 through 20-250?
CHAIR LEE: Okay. Mr. Clerk.

COUNCILMEMBER KING: No objections.
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NO.

20-248

- SCOTT K. TERUYA. DIRECTOR OF FINANCE.

(dated April 16, 2020)
Transmitting 44 contracts/grants for March 2020.

NO.

20-249

- MARC I. TAKAMORL DIRECTOR OF TRANSPORTATION.

(dated April 14, 2020)

Transmitting a copy of the Awards from the U.S. Department of Transportation's
TRAMS system confirming an award in the aggregate amount of $150,000 to the Maui
MPO.

NO.

20-250

- MARK TAKAMORI. DIRECTOR OF TRANSPORTATION.

(dated May 1, 2020)

Transmitting a copy of the notice of grant allotment from the State of Hawaii,
Department of Transportation for the CARES Act, FTA Section 5307 grant in the
amount of $7,864,323.
CHAIR LEE: Council Vice-Chair Rawlins-Fernandez.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Chair.
I

MOVE TO

FILE COUNTY COMMUNICATIONS 20-247

THROUGH 20-250.
COUNCILMEMBER KING:
SECOND.
COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI: Second.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Um, oh.

CHAIR LEE: Yes. Well, let's have the second first. Who seconded it?
COUNCILMEMBER KING: Second.
CHAIR LEE: Who made the second?
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COUNCILMEMBER KING: King.

CHAIR LEE: Okay. Moved by Council Vice-Chair Rawlins-Fernandez, seconded by Member
Kelly King, to file County Communications 20-247 through 20-250.
Discussion?

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Chair.

CHAIR LEE: Yes, Vice-Chair Rawlins-Fernandez.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ:

Mahalo, Chair,

These communications are

informational, and no further action is required by Council.

Relating to County Communications 20-248, Members do have the opportunity to
request specific contracts and grants to be referred to a Committee for further review
and discussion. Mahalo, Chair.

CHAIR LEE: Okay. Then. Ms. Paltin.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Thank you. Chair. Thank you, Vice-Chair.
CHAIR LEE: Or was it somebody else?
COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: It's me.

CHAIR LEE: Okay.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Thank you.
I'LL MOVE TO REFER THE FOLLOWING LINE ITEM WITHIN
COUNTY COMMUNICATION 20-248 TO THE PLANNING AND

SUSTAINABLE
LAUNIUPOKO

LAND USE COMMITTEE, NO. WC1039,
ACQUIFER
WELL
DEVELOPMENT,

DEPARTMENT OF WATER SUPPLY.
CHAIR LEE: Just one?

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Just that one.

CHAIR LEE: Okay. Any objections. Members?
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MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTION.

CHAIR LEE: Okay. So, ordered.
And then we had another hand up. Mr. Hokama.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

CHAIR, I WOULD LIKE TO REQUEST CONTRACT 7021,
REGARDING THE MAPPS CONSULTING SERVICES TO BE
REFERRED TO THE APPROPRIATE STANDING COMMITTEE
FOR FURTHER REVIEW.

CHAIR LEE: Okay. Any objections?
MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTION.

CHAIR LEE: If not, so ordered. Okay. Good. Okay, so, we have those two that will be
referred. And any other comments or questions?
Mr. Molina.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yea, thank you. Madam Chair. I just had a question related

to County Communications 249 and 250. I just had a couple of questions related to
that. I'm wondering if this would be the appropriate time to ask about, ask these
questions or should I wait till County Communication 20-259, because we are filing
these things? So, I just wanted to get more specifics. What would be your, your
pleasure?

CHAIR LEE: Okay. This would be a good time. You said 249 and 250?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yea, relate to that, I believe these two questions I have.
CHAIR LEE: Okay.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. I guess for maybe the Budget Chair, or if maybe the
Transportation Director is listening in. This COVID-19 related expenditures, so these
are related to food, protective wear, rental assistance, stimulus-related programs, or
are there other specifics related to this COVID related expenditures?
CHAIR LEE: Well, Vice-Chair Rawlins-Fernandez.
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VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Chair.

CHAIR LEE: Do you have an answer?
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: I do, but I can defer to Budget Director Yoshimura,

who is on the line. She would probably do a better job at answering Member Molina's
questions than I would.

CHAIR LEE: Alright. Thank you.
Ms. Yoshimura.

BUDGET DIRECTOR MICHELE YOSHIMURA: Chair.
CHAIR LEE: Yes.

BUDGET DIRECTOR: So, Councilmember Molina, the funds that were allocated under the
CARES Act for D.O.T. have very specific use, and the Department is working with

department, the State Department of Transportation on allocating those funds for
County uses. I believe the funds could be used for things associated with the public
transit system; sterilization of the buses, disinfection, PRE's, driver protection
equipment. And right now,the Department is, has put in a proposal and we're awaiting
the State D.O.T.'s approval before we can move fonward.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. Great. Thank you. Director. And one last quick
question. The expenditure approvals expected to be expedited or are we going to have
to wait months for these approvals and the funds? Any idea what the timetable is?
BUDGET DIRECTOR: I'm not sure on the timetable, but we are looking at, I think they were
expecting in a couple of weeks to get a response. But I will follow up with them again,
to see, I believe they sent it in last week to the State. And it is, it can go retro back I
think to the beginning of April or in March sometime.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. Thank you very much for the information.
BUDGET DIRECTOR: Thank you.
CHAIR LEE: Thank you. Any more questions on these items to be filed?
COUNCILMEMBER KAMA: Chair.

CHAIR LEE: Yes, Ms. Kama.
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COUNCILMEMBER KAMA: So, I think the one on County Communications 250, it says that,
and I'm just reading what it says in Granicus, that, that the funding will be available to
support operating, capital and other expenses incurred beginning January 20, 2020.
And operating expenses are eligible for all urban, rural, and Tribal recipients. So, when
I see the word "Tribal recipients", I want to ask are Native Hawaiians included in this
piece of legislation?
CHAIR LEE: Alright. Ms. Yoshimura, are you still on the line?

BUDGET DIRECTOR: Yes, Chair. I will follow up with the Department of Transportation and
get back to you hopefully by the time we reach the, I think it's County Communication
259, 20-259.

CHAIR LEE: Okay, is that alright, Ms. Kama?
COUNCILMEMBER KAMA: Yes, that's fine. Thank you. Chair. Thank you, Ms. Yoshimura.

CHAIR LEE: Okay. Alright. Which reminds me, at the end of the calendar, at the very end
where we bid everybody goodbye and have a nice weekend, I'd like to ask each one
of you to say something, because I know a lot of you have been up to various activities
in your districts, and wherever, and this would be a good time to bring the public up to
date on what you've been doing.

Okay. Mr. Clerk, please proceed.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Madam Chair.

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Chair, I have a question.

DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Chair, I believe you haven't taken the vote yet.
CHAIR LEE: Wait. Hold on one second.

Okay. Yes, Ms. Sugimura.

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Yes, I have a question also, for the Director on the second

item, which is a $1.1 million Department of Housing and Urban Development for rental
housing assistance for low and moderate income. Because of the HELP project that
all of you, I mean, well, that we funded, that the Mayor implemented. Administration
implemented, can we use these funds to replace what we already used for rental
assistance through the MEO HELP Program? Or are, is this looking forward once we
approve this for the budget?
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CHAIR LEE: Ms. Sugimura.
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Yes.

CHAIR LEE: I'm sorry, Ms. Yoshimura. God you guys. Your names just kind of go together.
Michele, are you there?
BUDGET DIRECTOR: Yes. I believe it's for a program moving fon/vard. But I will check with
Joe, Joseph Pontanilla. And then when we reach 20-259 I, I should have an answer
for you.
CHAIR LEE: Okay. Thank you. Any other questions?
If not, Mr. Clerk.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Call for the question.

CHAIR LEE: Oh, okay yea. Call for the question. So, any more questions before we move
on for the vote? All those in favor say "aye".
AYES:

COUNCILMEMBERS HOKAMA, KAMA, KING,
MOLINA,
PALTIN,
SINENCI,
SUGIMURA,
VICE-CHAIR
RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ,
AND
CHAIR LEE.

CHAIR LEE: Opposed, nay.
NOES:

NONE.

CHAIR LEE: So, unanimous "ayes". I saw all the hands.
Okay. Mr. Clerk.

NO.

20-251

- MICHAEL P. VICTORINO. MAYOR.

(dated April 29, 2020)

Informing of a vacancy on the Animal Control Board due to the resignation of Aimee
Anderson, effective April 28, 2020.
CHAIR LEE: Member Molina.
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COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Madam Chair. May I request the Clerk also call
up County Communication No. 20-252?
CHAIR LEE: Mr. Clerk.

NO.

20-252

- MICHAEL P. VICTORINO. MAYOR.

(dated April 20, 2020)

Informing of a vacancy on the Liquor Control Adjudication Board due to the resignation
of Richard "Chuck" Bergson, effective April 30, 2020.
CHAIR LEE: Mr. Molina.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you. Madam Chair.
I MOVE TO FILE COUNTY COMMUNICATIONS NO. 20-251
AND 20-252.

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA:
SECOND.
COUNCILMEMBER KING: Second.

CHAIR LEE: Can you say second a little louder? Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER KING: Second.

CHAIR LEE:

Moved by Mr. Molina, seconded by Ms. Sugimura, to file County

Communications 20-251, 20-252.
Discussion. Mr. Molina.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you very much. Madam Chair. The Mayor received
notice of Ms. Anderson's resignation from the Animal Control Board on April 28, 2020
and the effective date of her resignation was also that same date. And the Mayor also
received notice of Mr. Bergson's resignation from the Liquor Control Adjudication
Board on April 20, 2020 with an effective date April 30, 2020. So, I want to thank both
of these individuals for their service to our community. Thank you.
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CHAIR LEE: Okay. Any more discussion? If not, all those in favor, say "aye" and raise your
hand.

AYES:

COUNCILMEMBERS HOKAMA, KAMA, KING,
MOLINA,
PALTIN,
SINENCI,
SUGIMURA,
VICE-CHAIR
RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ,
AND
CHAIR LEE.

CHAIR LEE: So, everybody's an "aye", right? Okay.
Opposed, nay.
NOES:

NONE.

CHAIR LEE: Did I hear a "nay"? No. Okay. Motion carries unanimously.
Mr. Clerk.

NO.

20-253

- JEFFREY T. PEARSON. DIRECTOR OF WATER SUPPLY.

(dated April 7, 2020)

Transmitting the Department of Water Supply's Monthly Source Report and
Groundwater Use Report for the month ending March 2020.
CHAIR LEE: Ms. Sugimura.

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Thank you, Madam Chair. Is, if there's no objections, I'd
like to also ask the Clerk to call up County Communications 20-254 through 20-256.

CHAIR LEE: Okay. Are there any objections to call up all of these as requested?
MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTION.

CHAIR LEE: Okay. Mr. Clerk.

NO.

20-254

- SCOTT K. TERUYA. DIRECTOR OF FINANCE.

(dated April 20. 2020)

Informing of the acceptance of Drainage Ditch Easements D-1 & D-2, Kalama Heights
Subdivision, TMK:(2)3-9-017:068 POR.
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NO.

20-255

- SCOTT K. TERUYA. DIRECTOR FINANCE.

(dated April 15, 2020)

Informing of the acceptance of Waterline Easement, Lot 4 Utility Easement,
TMK:(2)4-6-006:096.

NO.

20-256

- SCOTT K. TERUYA. DIRECTOR OF FINANCE.

(dated April 15, 2020)

Informing of the acceptance of Waterline and Access Easement E, Mahinahina Water
Treatment Plant, TMK:(2)4-4-002:019 POR.
CHAIR LEE: Ms. Sugimura.
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Thank you. Chair.
I MOVE TO FILE COUNTY COMMUNICATIONS 20-253 TO
20-256.

CHAIR LEE: Second?
COUNCILMEMBER KING:
SECOND.
COUNCILMEMBER KAMA: Second.

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: I need a second. Thank you.

CHAIR LEE: Okay. Moved by Member Sugimura, seconded by Member King, to file County
Communications 253, 20-254, 20-255, and 20-256.

Any discussion? None.
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Chair. So, Chair, these-

CHAIR LEE: Question, Ms. Sugimura.
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: -communications are, oh.
CHAIR LEE: Go ahead.
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COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: So, these communications are informational, and no
further action is required by the Council. Thank you. Chair.

CHAIR LEE: Alright. Any more discussion or questions? If not, all those in favor of the
motion please say "aye" and raise your hand.
AYES:

COUNCILMEMBERS HOKAMA, KAMA, KING,
MOLINA.
FALUN,
SINENCI,
SUGIMURA,
VICE-CHAIR
RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ,
AND
CHAIR LEE.

CHAIR LEE: One, two, three, four, five, okay.
Opposed.
NOES:

NONE.

CHAIR LEE: Motion carries.

Okay. Mr. Clerk.

NO.

20-257

- ALICE L. LEE. COUNCIL CHAIR.

(dated May 1,2020)

Transmitting proposed Resolution No. 20-60, Draft 1, entitled "PROPOSING AN
AMENDMENT TO THE REVISED CHARTER OF THE COUNTY OF MAUI(1983), AS
AMENDED, TO REORGANIZE THE EXECUTIVE BRANCH TO ESTABLISH AN
OFFICE OF THE MANAGING DIRECTOR AND PROVIDE FOR THE APPOINTMENT
THE MANAGING DIRECTOR AS THE COUNTY'S CHIEF OPERATING OFFICER".
CHAIR LEE: Mr. Molina.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you. Madam Chair. I move that County Communication
20-257 be moved to end of the agenda and called up at the same time as Resolution
20-60 as noted under "Unfinished Business" on our agenda.
CHAIR LEE: Any objections?
MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTION.
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CHAIR LEE: Yea, we don't have to vote on this. Okay. So, ordered.

(RESOLUTION NO. 20-60, DRAFT 1, ATTACHED TO COUNTY
COMMUNICATION NO. 20-257 WAS PASSED ON SECOND
AND FINAL READING LATER IN THE MEETING. COUNTY
COMMUNICATION NO. 20-257 WAS THEN FILED. See pages

155 through 169 for discussion and action.)
CHAIR LEE: Mr. Clerk.

DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Madam Chair, proceeding with County Communications for
referral. The following County Communications are recommended for referral to the
following Committees as noted.

NO.

20-258

- KELLY TAKAYA KING. COUNCILMEMBER.

(dated May 1, 2020)

Transmitting a proposed resolution entitled "URGING THE MAYOR TO PROVIDE
EMERGENCY FUNDS AND AUTHORIZING COUNCILMEMBERS TO EXPEND
FUNDS FOR HOMELESS SERVICES RELATING TO THE COVID-19 PANDEMIC".

The recommended action is that County Communication 20-258 be referred to the Affordable
Housing Committee.

(See pages 113 through 129 for discussion.)

NO.

20-259

- MICHELE M. YOSHIMURA. BUDGET DIRECTOR.

(dated May 1, 2020)

Transmitting a proposed bill entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE AMENDING THE
FISCAL YEAR 2020 BUDGET FOR THE COUNTY OF MAUI AS IT PERTAINS TO

APPENDIX A, PART I, GRANTS AND RESTRICTED USE REVENUES-SCHEDULE
OF GRANTS AND RESTRICTED USE REVENUES BY DEPARTMENTS AND

PROGRAMS, DEPARTMENT OF FINANCE (CORONAVIRUS RELIEF FUND AND
OTHER COVID-19 RELATED GRANTS)".

The recommended action is that County Communication 20-259 be referred to the Economic
Development and Budget Committee.
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THE
PROPOSED
BILL
ATTACHED
TO
COUNTY
COMMUNICATION NO. 20-259 WAS PASSED ON FIRST
READING LATER IN THE MEETING AND ASSIGNED BILL

NO. 57 (2020). COUNTY COMMUNICATION NO. 20-259 WAS
THEN FILED. See pages 103 through 109 for discussion and action.

NO.

20-260

- LANCE T. TAGUCHI. COUNTY AUDITOR.

(dated April 6, 2020)

Transmitting the County of Maui Single Audit Report for the Fiscal Year Ended
June 30, 2019, submitted by N&K CPAs, Inc.
The recommended action is that County Communication 20-260 be referred to the Economic
Development and Budget Committee.
(COUNTY COMMUNICATION NO. 20-260 WAS LATER FILED.
See pages 110 through 113 for discussion.)

NO.

20-261

- SCOTT K. TERUYA. DIRECTOR OF FINANCE.

(dated April 9, 2020)
Transmitting a proposed bill entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE AMENDING
SECTION 3.48.810, MAUI COUNTY CODE, RELATING TO THE CIRCUIT BREAKER
TAX CREDIT".

The recommended action is that County Communication 20-261 be referred to the Economic
Development and Budget Committee.

NO.

20-262

- SCOTT K. TERUYA. DIRECTOR OF FINANCE.

(dated April 13, 2020)
Transmitting the Short-Term Investment Report as of March 31, 2020 (Fiscal Year
2020 Third Quarter).

The recommended action is that County Communication 20-262 be referred to the Economic
Development and Budget Committee.
(COUNTY COMMUNICATION NO. 20-262 WAS LATER FILED.

See pages 110 through 113 for discussion.)
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NO.

20-263

- SCOTT K. TERUYA. DIRECTOR OF FINANCE.

(dated April 17, 2020)

Transmitting the Fiscal Year 2020-2021 certification of the net taxable real property
valuation for the County of Maui.

The recommended action is that County Communication 20-263 be referred to the Economic
Development and Budget Committee.
NO.

20-264

- MICHELE M. YOSHIMURA. BUDGET DIRECTOR.

(dated April 29, 2020)

Transmitting the Budget Implementation Report as of March 31, 2020 (Fiscal Year
2020 Third Quarter).

The recommended action is that County Communication 20-264 be referred to the Economic
Development and Budget Committee.
NO.

20-265

- MICHAEL P. VICTORINO. MAYOR.

(dated April 24, 2020)

Transmitting a proposed resolution entitled "APPROVING COST ITEMS FOR
UNIT 14, OCEAN SAFETY OFFICERS".

The recommended action is that County Communication 20-265 be referred to the Economic
Development and Budget Committee.
THE PROPOSED RESOLUTION ATTACHED TO COUNTY
COMMUNICATION NO. 20-265 WAS ADOPTED LATER IN THE
MEETING AND ASSIGNED RESOLUTION NO.
20-66
COUNTY COMMUNICATION NO. 20-265 WAS THEN FILED. See

pages 129 through 134 for discussion and action.
NO.

20-266

- SCOTT K. TERUYA. FINANCE DIRECTOR.

(dated April 30, 2020)

Reporting on transfers/loans from the General Fund and Department of Water Supply
Revenue Fund to the 2020 Proposed General Obligation Bond Fund as of March 31,
2020.

The recommended action is that County Communication 20-266 be referred to the Economic
Development and Budget Committee.
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NO.

20-267

- ALICE L LEE. COUNCIL CHAIR.

(dated May 1, 2020)

Transmitting a proposed resolution entitled "APPROVING THE HAWAII STATE
ASSOCIATION OF COUNTIES REPRESENTATIVE AND ALTERNATE FOR FISCAL
YEAR 2021".

The recommended action is that County Communication 20-267 be referred to the
Governance, Ethics, and Transparency Committee.
THE

PROPOSED

RESOLUTION

ATTACHED

TO

COUNTY

COMMUNICATION NO. 20-267 WAS ADOPTED LATER IN THE
MEETING AND ASSIGNED RESOLUTION NO.
20-67
COUNTY COMMUNICATION NO. 20-267 WAS THEN FILED. See

pages 135 through 141 for discussion and action.

CHAIR LEE: Mr. Clerk, can you skip over that one? If there are no objections, we can come
back to that one.
MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTION.

CHAIR LEE: Thank you.
NO.

20-270

- ALICE L. LEE. COUNCIL CHAIR.

(dated May 1, 2020)

Relating to the acquisition of Lot 6, Haiku Sugar East Subdivision.
The recommended action is that County Communication 20-270 be referred to the
Governance, Ethics, and Transparency Committee.
(COUNTY

COMMUNICATION

NO.

20-270

WAS

LATER

REFERRED TO THE ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT AND BUDGET

COMMITTEE . See pages 110 through 113, and 141 through 144
for discussion.)
NO.

20-271

- ALICE L. LEE. COUNCIL CHAIR.

(dated May 1,2020)

Matter relating to the settlement of alleged zoning violations in Paia for the advertising
and operation of Nalu Kai Lodge and an unpermitted construction shed.
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The recommended action is that County Communication 20-271 be referred to the
Governance, Ethics, and Transparency Committee.

(COUNTY COMMUNICATION NO. 20-271 WAS LATER FILED.
See pages 110 through 113 for discussion.)
COUNCILMEMBER KING: Chair.

CHAIR LEE: Stop. Stop.

COUNCILMEMBER KING: Point of, point of information. Did we skip over 268 and 269?
CHAIR LEE: No. We didn't get there yet.
COUNCILMEMBER KING: Well, he, he went over to 270, so.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Those were all, those were all of GET's ones.

CHAIR LEE: So we skipped 2-

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: So, he's going to go back-

CHAIR LEE: We skipped 267, 267. And I just stopped him at 271.
COUNCILMEMBER KING: Oh, he did read 268, and I didn't hear him read 268 and 269.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: He was reading all the GET items.

COUNCILMEMBER KING: Oh, I see. Okay. So, that's going to a different Committee.
CHAIR LEE: Yes.

COUNCILMEMBER KING: Okay. Sorry.

CHAIR LEE: Now, now we're on 271. Oh, I believe this one is a duplication, Mr. Molina,
right? This should be filed.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yea, Madam Chair. At the appropriate time I was going to
make a motion to file.

CHAIR LEE: Okay. You want-
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VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Chair, I don't think the Clerk was finished reading all
the county communications. There's four more. There's HFC and PSLU items.
CHAIR LEE: Okay. We can, we can do that. I just thought maybe you wanted to, because
271 is just a housekeeping thing and, and that is going to be filed, not referred. But if
you prefer going through the whole list, that's fine too. Okay. We'll go through the
whole list and come back to the ones that need immediate attention.

Alright. Mr. Clerk.

NO.

20-268

- RIKI HOKAMA. COUNCILMEMBER.

(dated May 1.2020)

Transmitting a proposed bill entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE TO AMEND THE
MAUI COUNTY CODE, CHAPTER 6.04.040, RELATING TO FEEDING FERAL
ANIMALS".

The recommended action is that County Communication 20-268 be referred to the Healthy
Families and Communities Committees.

NO.

20-269

- KARLA H. PETERS. DIRECTOR OF PARKS AND RECREATION.

(dated April 20, 2020)

Transmitting a proposed bill entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE AMENDING
CHAPTER 12.24A, MAUI COUNTY CODE, RELATING TO EXCEPTIONAL TREES".

The recommended action is that County Communication 20-269 be referred to the Healthy
Families and Communities Committee.

NO.

20-272

- MICHELE MCLEAN. PLANNING DIRECTOR.

(dated April 23, 2020)

Transmitting the 2020 quarterly report for the period ending March 31, 2020 on the
status of all active conditional permits.

The recommended action is that County Communication 20-272 be referred to the Planning
and Sustainable Land Use Committee.
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NO.

20-273

- MICHELE MCLEAN. PLANNING DIRECTOR.

(dated April 13, 2020)

Transmitting a proposed bill entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE GRANTING A
CONDITIONAL PERMIT TO TRINA T. PINSKY TO ESTABLISH AND OPERATE THE
HALEAKALA UPCOUNTRY MARKET TO SELL FLOWERS, VEGETABLES, AND
MADE-ON-MAUl PRODUCTS AND TO OPERATE A FOOD TRUCK ON
APPROXIMATELY 2.53 ACRES OF LAND IN THE STATE AND COUNTY RURAL

DISTRICT AT 16155 HALEAKALA HIGHWAY, TMK: (2) 2-3-013:025-0001, KULA,
ISLAND OF MAUI, HAWAII", and related documents.

The recommended action is that County Communication 20-273 be referred to the Planning
and Sustainable Land Use Committee.

NO.

20-274

- MICHELE MCLEAN. PLANNING DIRECTOR.

(dated April 24, 2020)

Transmitting a proposed bill entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE AMENDING
ORDINANCE NO. 3377, BILL NO. 24 (2006) TO DELETE CERTAIN CONDITIONS,
GRANT A TIME EXTENSION AND TO TRANSFER A CONDITIONAL PERMIT TO
HELAINA DIMARTINO FOR THE BANYAN TREE TRANSIENT VACATION RENTAL
WITHIN THE RU-1 RURAL ZONING DISTRICT FOR PROPERTY SITUATED AT

3265 BALDWIN AVENUE, HAMAKUAPOKO - MAKAWAO, MAUI, HAWAII", and
related documents.

The recommended action is that County Communication 20-274 be referred to the Water,
Infrastructure, and Transportation Committee.

CHAIR LEE: Alright, Members, before we refer all of these, do you have any particular item
that you want dealt with now? Like, for instance, I was going to ask if. Yes, Ms. King.
COUNCILMEMBER KING: Oh, I, I guessVICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Oh okay.
COUNCILMEMBER KING: I think, I think Vice-Chair Rawlins-Fernandez had her hand up
first.

CHAIR LEE: Oh, okay.
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COUNCILMEMBER KING: So. I can wait. I'll go in order.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Member King.

CHAIR LEE: Vice-Chair, Vice-Chair Rawlins-Fernandez. Sorry, I didn't see you, you know.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: It's okay.

CHAIR LEE: I just, I just saw her hand go up first. Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER KING: That's okay. We're keeping track.
CHAIR LEE: Okay, good.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Doing things together.

DISCUSSION AND ACTION RELATING TO

COUNTY COMMUNICATION NO. 20-259

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ:

Okay.

For County Communication 20-259,

consideration. That is "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE AMENDING THE FISCAL
YEAR 2020 BUDGET FOR THE COUNTY OF MAUI AS IT PERTAINS TO APPENDIX

A, PART I, GRANTS AND RESTRICTED USE REVENUES - SCHEDULE OF
GRANTS

AND

RESTRICTED

USE

REVENUES

BY

DEPARTMENTS

AND

PROGRAMS, DEPARTMENT OF FINANCE (CORONAVIRUS RELIEF FUND AND
OTHER COVID-19 RELATED GRANTS)".
I MOVE TO WAIVE THE REQUIREMENT OF COMMITTEE
REFERRAL AND REPORT IN ACCORDANCE WITH RULE 7.G.
OF THE RULES OF THE COUNCIL.
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA:
SECOND.

CHAIR LEE: Moved by Vice-Chair Keani Rawlins-Fernandez, seconded by Member
Sugimura, to waive the Rules of the Council, 7.G. Any discussion?
Ms. Rawlins-Fernandez.
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VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Chair. We're nearing the end of the Fiscal

Year and it's important that we take action now. It's, this item came up in our last
Council meeting where we approved $3 million. So, we're increasing it to $10 million
because we received more than $3 million.

CHAIR LEE: Oh, oh, oh, kay, kay. This is only on the Rule?
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Right, the urgency. I'm speaking to the urgency.

CHAIR LEE: Oh, okay. Okay, I got it now. Alright. Any more discussion on this? All those
in favor of the motion to waive Rule 7.G.

Oh, Ms. Tasha Kama and Ms. Sugimura.
COUNCILMEMBER KING: Aye.
CHAIR LEE: Ms. Kama.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: I think they were voting.
COUNCILMEMBER KING: We're all voting.

CHAIR LEE: Oh, you're voting? Oh, okay. I thought you had a question. Oh, boy. I
wondered why all of the hands went up. Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER KING: Our question is can we vote "aye"?
CHAIR LEE: All those in favor say "aye", raise your hand.
AYES:

COUNCILMEMBERS HOKAMA, KAMA, KING,
MOLINA,
PALTIN,
SINENCI,
SUGIMURA,
VICE-CHAIR

RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ,

CHAIR LEE.

CHAIR LEE: And, no, say "oppose". Anybody say "no"? Opposed?
NOES:

NONE.

CHAIR LEE: Motion carries unanimously to waive the Rule.
Okay. Ms. Rawlins-Fernandez.

AND
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VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Chair.
I MOVE TO PASS THE PROPOSED BILL ON FIRST READING
AND TO FILE COUNTY COMMUNICATION 20-259.
COUNCILMEMBER KING:
SECOND.

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Second.
CHAIR LEE: Who said second?
COUNCILMEMBER KING: I did.

CHAIR LEE: Ms. King. Okay, alright. It's been moved by Vice-Chair Rawlins-Fernandez,
seconded by Member King, to pass the bill in 20-255, 259 on first reading. Any
discussion?

Yes, Ms. Keani Rawlins-Fernandez.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Chair. Members, the proposed bill would

increase appropriation, entitled "Coronavirus Relief Fund and Other COVID-19
Related Grants" under the Department of Finance by $10 million, to $10 million.
Among the communications that were filed earlier were two notifications related to
grant allotments related to COVID-19; one from State of Hawaii, Department of
Transportation for CARES Act funds in the amount of $7,864,323; and the other for
$1,104,173 from the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development.
Passage of this bill would allow the County the ability to move quickly and efficiently in
receiving these funds, as well as other grant revenue related to the purpose of the
virus. I also just received word from State House Representative Tina Wildberger that
Maui County will be getting $66.6 million from the CARES Act based on our population.
We have Budget Director Michele Yoshimura on the line if any of the Members have
questions. I ask for the Members full support of this motion. Mahalo, Chair.
CHAIR LEE: Just for clarification, I believe we don't need a second reading on this. Is that
correct?

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: It's, it's a bill.
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COUNCILMEMBER KING: It's a bill.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: It's a budget amendment.

CHAIR LEE: It's a emergency bill. Just checking. It's an emergency bill.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: So, you're asking if we have seven votes we'd be
able to pass it on one reading?
CHAIR LEE: Yes.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: I don't know if it would require us to be in an
emergency meeting.

CHAIR LEE: Okay. We'll ask Corp. Counsel. We'll ask Corp. Counsel, because if we don't
have to do this again, let's not.
Mr. Hokama.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Agreed.

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Thank you. Chair. Thank you. Chair. I had a similar question

also if Corporation Counsel or Budget Director could also give us some comment. So,
is this, as our Budget Chair has indicated, this is emergency? Is that what we're going
to look at $13 million as emergency funding for COVID under this year's budget? I just
would like some clarification please. Thank you.
CHAIR LEE: Ms. Yoshimura.

BUDGET DIRECTOR: Chair,
CHAIR LEE: Michele.

BUDGET DIRECTOR: The request, the request that we're asking for are grant revenue. So,
it's coming in from the State, or the Federal regarding the CARES Act. So, it's an
emergency allocation, but it's revenue, it's grant revenue and not based on our
operating expenditures.

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you very much. Chair. That makes it clear for
me. Thank you.
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CHAIR LEE: Okay. So, Corporation Counsel, do we have Corporation Counsel on the line?
While we're waiting to get them, Mr. Molina, did you have a question?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yes, thank you, Madam Chair. Just a question for Budget
Director Yoshimura. One, I appreciate that we need to expedite these funds. This is

related to rental housing assistance, the $1.1 million. One, what is going to be done
to expedite the distribution of these funds, and do we need to get HUD approval prior
to the receipt of these funds? And is there flexibility as far as the income-levels? I
know it says low and moderate, but can we use it for very low income and also above
moderate income families? I know it's kind of like three questions in one. So, take
your shots at it. Thank you.
CHAIR LEE: Ms. Yoshimura.

BUDGET DIRECTOR: Thank you, Chair. Councilmember Molina, so the $1.1 million will be
used for rental assistance. According to our CDBG Program Coordinator, he had
indicated it was going to be for low- and moderate-income individuals. I can check on
the, on a lower income bracket.

But he also indicated that the funds will be

administered by Family Life Center and MEG, or that's the proposed administrators.

There is going to be a public hearing. It was posted in today's Maui News, there's
going to be a public hearing next week Wednesday regarding the use of these funds.
It's going to be at 9:00 and I think in the Maui News, it, the notification gave you the
BlueJeans number to call and the meeting number.

So, once that is done, then I believe he is working with HUD, he had to put in a waiver

for the funds. And, once he gets through with the public hearing, then he can proceed
moving fon/vard with getting MEG and Family Life Center onboard and then proceeding
with the program.

CGUNCILMEMBER MGLINA: Gkay, great. Thank you. Thank you, Madam Chair.
CHAIR LEE: Gkay. Did you answer all three of his questions? Gkay.
Ms. Yoshimura, so is this, are you considering this having just needing one reading or
two readings? You can wait for two readings?
BUDGET DIRECTGR: Chair.

CHAIR LEE: Gr, you wanted? Yes, Ms. Yoshimura.
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BUDGET DIRECTOR: Yeah, so I guess the second and final reading would be on May 22.
I don't know if you could pass it as an emergency appropriation, because I thought it
would have to be on a emergency meeting and posting. So, and because we're still
waiting approvals, we could wait for second and final to make sure that it's an
appropriate action.
CHAIR LEE: Okay, okay.
BUDGET DIRECTOR: Thank you.

CHAIR LEE: Alright. Very good.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Chair.

CHAIR LEE: Yes, Ms. Rawlins-Fernandez.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Chair. I also just spoke with our OCS
Attorney, Mr. Raatz, and he's confirmed that we cannot pass it on one reading. So, it

would need to go to two readings. And I also saw Ms. Lutey sign on if you wanted to
ask Ms. Lutey a question.

CHAIR LEE: No. I think, I think we got all the answers we need for this.
CORPORATION COUNSEL MOANA LUTEY: Yea, you did.
CHAIR LEE: Okay. Ms. Tasha Kama.

COUNCILMEMBER KAMA: Thank you. Chair. So, is this the, the county communication,
Ms. Yoshimura,that you're going to let me know about the question I asked previously?
And then I wanted to also ask a question regarding this particular funding where it says

COUNCILMEMBER KING: You're muted.

CHAIR LEE: We can't hear you.

COUNCILMEMBER KAMA: Yeah, sorry. Okay. So, I was asking Ms. Yoshimura about the
question I had asked earlier about whether the funding that we talked about earlier
because it's, I, what I read in there was it was supposed to be used for Tribal entities
also and if Native Hawaiians were included in that pot of funding? And then if this is
where the answer was going to come in through this particular pot of funding?
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And then there was the, I'm also reading the page 5 of what's on our Granicus, talks
about the $63.7 million to Help American's with Compromised Immune Systems to be
able to provide persons with comprised immune systems with nutritional services and
assistance with daily living. So, I just wanted to, to make sure that what I'm reading is
correct in terms of the amount of money that's available for people with compromised
immune systems.
CHAIR LEE; Ms. Yoshimura.

BUDGET DIRECTOR: Chair, okay, so, regarding the question on the Tribal recipients for the
funds. I spoke with Director Takamori and he said Hawaii doesn't have any designation
for Tribal recipients, so it wouldn't apply. He is, as I indicated earlier, they did submit
their application with the State D.O.T last week. They had some follow-up questions
that they responded to today. So, hopefully we'll be able to move forward by the time
we get second and final reading on this bill.

As far as the second part of the question with the compromise, compromised immune
systems, I will have to look into that. I will get you an answer for that as well.
COUNCILMEMBER KAMA: Thank you. Chair. Thank you, Ms. Yoshimura.

CHAIR LEE: Any more questions? Okay. Did anybody else have questions? Alright, all
those in favor, oh, did we, did we actually take a vote yet?
COUNCILMEMBER KING: No.

CHAIR LEE: No. Okay. So, no more questions? All those in favor of the motion say "aye".
AYES:

COUNCILMEMBERS HOKAMA, KAMA, KING,
MOLINA,
PALTIN,
SINENCI,
SUGIMURA,
VICE-CHAIR
RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ,
AND
CHAIR LEE.

CHAIR LEE: Opposed, nay.
NOES:

NONE.

CHAIR LEE: Motion carries. Very good. Okay.
Next, Mr. Clerk.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Chair.
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CHAIR LEE: Ms. Rawlins-Fernandez.

DISCUSSION RELATING TO

COUNTY COMMUNICATION NOS. 20-260. 20-262. 20-270. AND 20-271

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ:
Mahalo, Chair.
Consideration on County
Connmunication 20-260, transmitting the, yea, for the County of Maui Single Audit
Report for the fiscal year, submitted by N&K CPAs, Inc.
I MOVE TO FILE COUNTY COMMUNICATION 20-260.
COUNCILMEMBER KING:
SECOND.

CHAIR LEE: Any, second. Moved by Member Keani Rawlins-Fernandez, seconded by
Member King, to file County Communication 20-260.
Any discussion? If not, all those, oh, discussion? Ms. Keani Rawlins-Fernandez.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Chair. A copy of this audit report was
reviewed by EDB Committee during its meeting on March 31, 2020. All Committee

Members were present and were able to ask questions of the company contracted for
the audit, N&K CPAs, Inc. And no further discussion of this report is needed. Mahalo,
Chair.

CHAIR LEE: Okay. Any, any other ones, like 20-261, 20-262?
COUNCILMEMBER KING: Chair.

CHAIR LEE: Ms. King.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Chair.

COUNCILMEMBER KING: Oh.

CHAIR LEE: We, we got to, oh, you want to know what else will be filed? Is that what you're
asking?
CHAIR LEE: Yea, what else somebody wants to file or, or act on?
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VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ:

20-262 TO FILE, IT'S A SHORT-TERM INVESTMENT REPORT
AS OF MARCH 31. 2020.
COUNCILMEMBER KING:
SECOND.

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Second.

CHAIR LEE: Okay,for filing, just, you know,just go no objections. Okay, the, theCOUNCILMEMBER KING: Oh, I thought you needed a vote to file?
CHAIR LEE: Okay. Are you going to file 20-258?

Oh, okay. The boss is saying that we have to vote on it; 20-258.
COUNCILMEMBER KING: Oh, we're. Chair, I thought we were on 20-261 right, or 20-262,
right now?

CHAIR LEE: I know, but I just, I just wanted to start at the beginning.

COUNCILMEMBER KING: Okay. Okay. So, if we could go back to 20-258. So, that, do I
have the floor. Chair?

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: No, we gotta take a vote. Chair, we have a motion
on the floor to file CC 20-260 and 20-262. And you asked Members if anyone else
wants to file any county communications, which I will happily include in my motion. But
if no one else has that as a friendly amendment, then we'll need to proceed with the
main motion on the floor for 260 and 262, and then we can take up the other items.
CHAIR LEE: Well, definitely 271, right, Mr. Molina?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

YES, CHAIR, AND I ALSO HAVE-

CHAIR LEE: We're all over the place. I was going in order and now we're going all over the
place. Okay.
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COUNCILMEMBER KING; I know.

CHAIR LEE: Okay. We have so far 260, 262, 271. What else?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

CHAIR, I WANTED TO ADD 270, 20-270 AS WELL FOR FILING
CONSIDERATION.

CHAIR LEE: 270. Okay. Any, any more to file? So, we're going to combine it in one motion?
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Yes. So, I'll accept Member Molina's request to my
main motion as a friendly.
SO,THE MAIN MOTION ON THE FLOOR IS TO FILE COUNTY
COMMUNICATIONS 260, 262, 270, AND 271.

COUNCILMEMBER KING: Okay. I'll, I'll reiterate my second.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Second.

CHAIR LEE: Okay. All those in favor of the motion to file these items, please say "aye" and
raise your hand.
AYES:

COUNCILMEMBERS

PALTIN,

KAMA,

KING,

SINENCI, SUGIMURA,

MOLINA,

VICE-CHAIR

RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ, AND CHAIR LEE.
NOES:

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA.

CHAIR LEE: Okay. That's unanimous. Mr. Clerk, it's unanimous.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: One "no".

COUNCILMEMBER KING: Oh. Mr. Hokama, voted "no".
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Oh, one "no".

CHAIR LEE: All those opposed say "no". Well, if it's unanimous, yes. No, "noes". Okay.
But, anyway, hey.
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COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: No.
CHAIR LEE: Whatever.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: No.

CHAIR LEE: Now, Mr. Clerk. Do you know where you are?
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Madam Chair, on that last vote, I'm hearing eight "ayes" and
one "no"; Councilmember Hokama.
CHAIR LEE: Oh, was there one "no"?
COUNCILMEMBER KING: Yea.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Correct.

CHAIR LEE: Oh, okay. I'm sorry. I didn't hear that. Okay. Mr., go ahead.

DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Okay, Madam Chair, for the record, the bill that was attached to
County Communication 20-259, that is BILL 57(2020).
And then at this point, if there is no other objections to the referrals as read by the
Clerk, we would want to confirm that with the body.
COUNCILMEMBER KING: Chair.

CHAIR LEE: Okay, wait. We have objections here.
Ms. King, first.

DISCUSSION RELATING TO

COUNTY COMMUNICATION NO. 20-258

COUNCILMEMBER KING: Okay. Thank you. So, I want to go back to County
Communication 20-258, which is a reso. I was originally going to try to waive Rules
and pass this on the floor, but per our conversation yesterday, I was told, and I just
wanted to get confirmation in the meeting that we actually do have the authority to
purchase supplies if we want to for emergency, emergency operations for nonprofits
from our office budget?
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CHAIR LEE; Okay. And that was a discussion that we had with staff. So, Mr. Raatz is one
of them, and Ms. Fujita is the other one.
COUNCILMEMBER KING: Okay. So, do we, do weCHAIR LEE: Is David on the line?

SUPERISING LEGISLATIVE ATTORNEY DAVID RAATZ: Thank you. Chair. Yes, I'm here.

CHAIR LEE: Okay, Mr. Raatz, your comments on that item? On,on what Ms. King just said.
SUPERVISING LEGISLATIVE ATTORNEY: I, I didn't actually hear the question. I'm sorry, if
Councilmember King.

CHAIR LEE: Okay. We're on County Communication 20-258.

COUNCILMEMBER KING: Okay, so, in my conversation with Chair Lee yesterday, she had
spoken to you and Traci Fujita about this item and concluded that we actually don't
need to pass anything. We do have the authority to buy supplies and items from our
budget, our Council budget. Council office budget for these types of emergency
applications. So, I just wanted to get that. Because the whole point of bringing this
up, was it's an emergency, and, you know, I wanted to get it passed on the floor. But
if we have that authority already, then we can send it to Committee, and wait on the
other part of this.
SUPERVISING LEGISLATIVE ATTORNEY: Okay.
CHAIR LEE: Mr. Raatz.

SUPERVISING LEGISLATIVE ATTORNEY: Thank you, Councilmember King and Chair Lee,
as I understand the question now. And I would ask the Director of Council Services if
she wants to add something on the Legislative branch's internal operations at some
point. But on the legal side of things, the resolution that was posted today wouldn't
change anything. It's, it's a non-binding resolution.
And to the extent that the Councilmembers do have flexibility in how they spend their
excess office funds, that already exists based on the current budget ordinance. This
resolution wouldn't change anything In itself. So, we do acknowledge distribution of
social service grants is normally considered inherently executive branch function. But
there are some times, and depending on the circumstances, where the legislative
branch when there's an urgent need can step into what would normally be executive
branch roles.
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There would be a process that would have to take place before funds could be
distributed, as envisioned in the resolution. But based on our discussion yesterday
that we had with Council management, we think we can work on a path forward in that
direction.

COUNCILMEMBER KING: Okay. So, this, so, the resolution isn't really needed is what
you're, basically what you are telling me? So.
SUPERVISING LEGISLATIVE ATTORNEY: That's correct.

COUNCILMEMBER KING: Okay. So, Chair, you know, I'm happy to file this if, you know,
given that we can go forward, and then I'll work directly with you.

CHAIR LEE: Okay, are there any, I think we have some questions on this.
COUNCILMEMBER KAMA: Chair.
CHAIR LEE: Ms. Kama.

COUNCILMEMBER KAMA: Chair, I'm not sure but, what you guys all talking about because

I wasn't part of that conversation. Maybe it would be good if all of us were all included
in whatever that conversation might have been. It sounded like a very interesting

conversation and maybe whatever it is you all are talking about that we're going to be
looking forward to in terms of our Council, individual Council budgets, this would
probably be a good time to talk about that.

CHAIR LEE: Okay. So, you don't want it, so you're asking that it not be filed, that it be sent
to Committee?

COUNCILMEMBER KAMA: I'm just asking to say, I'm just asking what are we talking about?
Because I wasn't part of that conversation, so I kind of get the gist of it. But I would
really like to know what it's about? That's all. Thank you. Chair.
CHAIR LEE: Okay, we'll get to that.

Mr. Hokama, you had a question. Might be the same question.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: No, I pretty much, after hearing Mr. Raatz' comments, I'm
would say I'm in general agreement with him. It's very clear in the Charter, everything
is either by the operational budget or the CIP budget. And if we want to make changes
from our budget, we need a budget amendment. And, so, I don't see a problem.
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I would agree with Mr. Raatz, there's a procedure in place to allow Members to propose
from our side of the budget for administrative services or programs. So, again, what
we approve in our office budget was for office requirements. It wasn't to fund
operations and programs. You know, again, for me, I see a clear distinction between
branches of government. Thank you.

CHAIR LEE: Okay. Would anybody like to respond to, Mr. Raatz, could you respond to
Ms. Kama's question? She wanted to know what our conversation entailed with regard
to individual office budgets.

SUPERVISING LEGISLATIVE ATTORNEY: Yes,thank you. Chair. And again, I would invite
the Director, if she has anything to add on our internal operations. But, traditionally,
there's a fair amount of discretion in, in how Councilmembers use their office funds.
And we, we don't have the recollection of distribution exactly as was outlined in this

resolution. But as I mentioned earlier, there may be a path forward to, to have these
expenditures authorized.

Typically when the legislative branch is getting into a realm that normally belongs to
the executive branch,there's a responsibility to formally request action by the executive
branch, and to the extent they are not acting in a way deemed sufficient, then it triggers
an ability for the legislative branch to take action that would not be considered normal.
And again, urgent circumstances, or emergency proclamation may play into the ability
to use funds in a different way than is normally done.
CHAIR LEE: Okay. The conversation dealt with the possibility of using office funds to
purchase supplies. That's what we discussed in general yesterday. And, you know, it
was checking with, with management, it did seem that there's an opportunity.
But Ms. Fujita, would you like to make any comments?
DIRECTOR OF COUNCIL SERVICES TRACI FUJITA: Thank you. Chair. Our discussion
yesterday kind of talked about various scenarios. So, I think that there may be a way,
as Mr. Raatz explained-

CHAIR LEE: Traci, can you hold up? Traci, hold up. Can you unmute, can you mute yourself
please and I'll mute me? Cause there's so much feedback. Okay.
DIRECTOR OF COUNCIL SERVICES: Oh, okay. Yes, so, the discussion that we had
yesterday, there were, I guess there was, more kind of a brainstorming, you know,
discussion of various scenarios and options. So, as Mr. Raatz mentioned, there may
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be a way to do this, but we would kind, we would need to have, I believe more specific
information to figure out how, you know, how to accomplish the goals.

The resolution that's posted, I think as David also mentioned that it wasn't, it's not really
legally required because Members do have already the authority to spend money from
their account, but it's just that this was different. And, so I think that the resolution was
being proposed to kind of have this discussion, because it is something that is different
and unique. So, our office is, is willing to, you know, assist with figuring out a way to
move fonward with this in a proper way.

COUNCILMEMBER KING: Okay. And, Chair, if I may add, just so Councilmembers know
thatCHAIR LEE: Yes.

COUNCILMEMBER KING: Thank you. That I wasn't, I, I. I was working with OCS to try to
determine if there's a way to use some of the remaining office funds for this fiscal year

to help some of these immediate needs that volunteers are doing in the community.
And so, the resolution that is attached to this county communication came from OCS
trying to help figure out that pathway forward. It's a, it's an unusual situation, because
we're in unusual times.

So, and I'm ... just saying that we have been holding special meetings and approving
emergency funding for the Administration. I was trying to figure out how to get money
without, you know, small amounts of money, because none of us have that much left
in our accounts. But without going through tons and tons of paperwork, which all these
volunteers don't really have time to do, because their boots on the ground right now.
So, that was the emanation of this.

And then the conversation that was had yesterday was between OCS and the Chair.
And then I had a conversation with the Chair about that. So, I got the, so, what we're

hearing now is what that conversation was, and you guys are all hearing it with me,
because I wasn't in that conversation. But I do appreciate the, you know, you guys

having had that conversation, trying to figure out a way to help us help other people in
the community.

CHAIR LEE: Yea, and the supplies we were talking about were like first-aid supplies. You
know, it's not like~

COUNCILMEMBER KING: Yea, PPES, hand cleaners, stuff like that, yea.
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CHAIR LEE: -excessive items, unnecessary items. These were basic, basic first-aid items
and supplies that people, maybe PRES and so forth. Those are the kinds of supplies
we were talking about. Not toner, or you know, stationery or whatever. It's pretty much
essential supplies. So, do we have more questions?
Yes, Ms. Kama.

COUNCILMEMBER KAMA: So, if I'm, if I understand this correctly, that our office budgets
were supposed to have some kind of legislative responsibility or kuleana attached to
those budgets to that, to those monies. And so, we're trying to figure out a legislative
reason to do this? Is that what we're trying to do with this office budget? Because to
me, I mean, I don't know, somebody want to answer that before I go on?
COUNCILMEMBER KING: I, well. Chair.

CHAIR LEE: Yes, Ms. King.

COUNCILMEMBER KING: If I can respond? So, you know, we've used our office budgets
for, well, I have, you know, I've used it to bring in consultants to help me have

community meetings. To, you know, there's expenses associated with community
meetings when I had my first two meetings on homelessness in South Maui.
COUNCILMEMBER KAMA: Me too.

COUNCILMEMBER KING: And so, they're all, so basically, it's, our budgets are to help us

do our job. You know, and that's, that's kind of how I understood that this conversation
went, you know, what, what, what all that entails. And all of us, I think probably have
different, different, slightly different views on what that means. So, I don't think
everybody has, you know, has to, has expended their budgets just on office supplies.
But we go out into the community, we have meetings, we do, you know, we help the
community, we gather in different ways, or we used to. So anyway, that was kind of
my interpretation of your conversation yesterday.

COUNCILMEMBER KAMA: So again, I'm just, so Chair, so, I know Member King, that doing
what you did is a legislative function. It serves us in terms of what we need to get
done, because I have done that too in terms of bringing in speakers to the Housing
Committee.

So, I'm just trying to figure out if what you are trying to figure out is how to use this
latest, this funding for legislative functions to be able to do, or provide these types of
supplies, they're like more consumables, cause, you know, it's not a big heavy
expense, but how to provide those things through a legislative function dollars that we
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use in our offices? Is that, I just want, because to me, if you need something, tell me,
and if I can give it to you, I will give it to you.
COUNCILMEMBER KING; Yea, no, no. It's, yea.

COUNCILMEMBER KAMA: You know . . . I was going to give stuff up, but if we can't do it
... there must be another thing to do it.
COUNCILMEMBER KING: Well, I don't, I don't think everything is necessarily legislative

function because we buy shelving for our offices, we buy flooring, we buy, you know,
supplies and things like that. So, you know, it's kind of in that vein of supplies, I guess,
is what I was hearing.
COUNCILMEMBER KAMA: Oh, okay.

COUNCILMEMBER KING: But the, the underlying, the underlying goal of it is, you know, how

can I, if I only have, you know, I don't know, I think I have something like $8,000 left in
my account and, you know, if I want to get that out into the community at a time when
they need it in a, in a dire way right now, how can I do that where it would make the
most difference? Because I'm not in my office, I don't need any more furniture, I don't

need anymore, you know, paperclips or toner for the rest of this fiscal year, I don't think.
And I really want to make the best use of, of these taxpayer funds. So, that's kind of
where the whole idea came from.
CHAIR LEE: Mr. Molina.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yeah, thank you. Madam Chair. Just for me, one question
came up. I thought about it. If we're going to give monies out of our individual offices,
would we be bound to establishing a competitive grant process to allow legislative
funds to be used for these kinds of services?

Because let's say you give to

organization ABC, and then organization DEF complains and say well, what is the
criteria? Why did ABC get it?

So, you know, like how the executive branch I presume they have a scoring criteria
when giving out grants. So, would we be bound to something like that as far as giving
out funds from the legislative branch and specifically from an individual
Councilmembers' office? I don't know if maybe Mr. Raatz could give some thought or
even Corporation Counsel, Ms. Lutey.
CHAIR LEE: Mr. Raatz.
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SUPERVISING LEGISLATIVE ATTORNEY: Thank you, Chair. Normally, that would be a
very important part of the consideration. Currently, under the Governor's proclamation,
procurement rules have been suspended, so there's additional flexibility that normally
wouldn't be there.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. Thank you.

CHAIR LEE: Yea. Okay. We, we were brainstorming on this yesterday, because we see
this need and we don't see spending a lot of money on it. But we do give out all kinds

of, you know, favors, and, and little gifts of aloha to, you know, to advance ourselves,
or, or to develop relationships with people. And honestly, we didn't see that much of a
difference between giving PPES and giving, you know, boxes of chocolate, you know.
So, but if this is an issue that, that disturbs some people, you know, we need to hear

it. We need to hear what your concerns are. Although I wish on the other hand we
had ideas, you know? It would be good to hear some solutions to this, rather than just
why we can't do it, honestly.
COUNCILMEMBER KING: Chair.

CHAIR LEE: Yes, Ms. King.

COUNCILMEMBER KING: Yea, I just wanted to clarify what you were talking about with, you
know, so it doesn't get taken the wrong way when you say we give out gifts and favors.
You know, we, we use our office budgets and our Council budgets to buy omiyage

when we go to D.C. We spend money on, you know, we've taken chocolates and
materials, you know, logo materials that cost us money, and, you know, what not, little,
little souvenirs and things like that.

And we, and we give those out when we go to the NACo conferences and when we go
to even, even the conference here that was held on Maui, which, that planning

conference. So, I think the, I just want to clarify that those are the kinds of things you
were talking about, that we do that. So, this isn't that different except that it goes to a
dire need in the community.

CHAIR LEE: Okay. Any other ideas on this? Don't forget we're a team now.
Yes, Ms. Kama.

COUNCILMEMBER KING: So, I'm, I'm happy, oh, okay.
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CHAIR LEE: Ms. Kama.

COUNCILMEMBER KAMA: Isn't this, I don't know if I want to say this or how do I want to say

it, but, you know, we all are elected officials and sometimes during certain time of the
year, you know, we all got to raise monies for the other part of the life that we lead out
there. So, could we use those types of monies, to do whatCHAIR LEE: For campaigning? No, no.

COUNCILMEMBER KAMA: Just, just asking, you know.
CHAIR LEE: No, no. That one is clear. That's very clear.
COUNCILMEMBER KAMA: Those dollars can't be used for me?
CHAIR LEE: Mr. Hokama. Yea. Mr. Hokama.

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Chair, thank you. Maybe for Corp. Counsel, Ms. Lutey. I
wasn't clear with the emergency proclamation. But if the Members move this forward,
and I would assume that it would be a grant. Again, I'm making an assumption. Then,
I don't see Chapter 3.36 being waived and that would still be a requirement. So how
would we address that section of the Code that wasn't waived by the proclamation?
CHAIR LEE: Ms. Lutey.

CORPORATION COUNSEL: Thank you. In terms of, I do agree with Mr. Hokama to the
extent that we're going through this. Also, I'd just caution Members that I'm not sure
that this continued conversation was properly noticed.
CHAIR LEE: Which conversation?

CORPORATION COUNSEL: The discussions that we're taking place ...

CHAIR LEE: You mean yesterday?
CORPORATION COUNSEL: Yes.

CHAIR LEE: Properly, properly noticed? Okay the conversation was, who keeps talking?
Okay. The con, the meeting was with, with David, Trad, Kathy, James, myself, and
Dianne Shimizu. There's no need to post that meeting. And we were brainstorming
on whether we could buy supplies and give it to, whether it's the homeless, or
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whomever, you know, whoever needs these essential supplies. That was what
happened.

CORPORATION COUNSEL: Referring to what's being discussed right now as its been
agendized. Not about yesterday's meeting, but about the continued discussion about
yesterday on today's agenda.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Chair.

CHAIR LEE: What? Oh, okay, Ms. Keani Rawlins-Fernandez.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: I understand what Ms. Lutey is referring to. What

was posted on CC 20-258 is a resolution entitled "URGING THE MAYOR TO
PROVIDE EMERGENCY FUNDS AND AUTHORIZING COUNCILMEMBERS TO
EXPEND FUNDS FOR HOMELESS SERVICE REU\TED TO THE COVID-19

PANDEMIC". So Councilmembers to expend funds, and I guess the assumption is it
would be from our office. So, I, I think that's covered by the resolution, Ms. Lutey?
CORPORATION COUNSEL: Yes. That's what I'm talking about.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Okay. So, it is covered by the resolution in the title,
"AUTHORIZING COUNCILMEMBERS TO EXPEND FUNDS".

CHAIR LEE: Okay. Alright. Okay, we got that established. Thank you. So, I saw other
hands go up. So, this is how it all started. And then so, we, we knew this was kind of
a unusual situation, but this pandemic is unusual. And we are in an emergency
situation.

Yes, Ms. Paltin. Oh, and by the way, we weren't necessarily talking about a grant. It's
like handing out supplies, you know. I don't know, you don't call it a grant, right? Okay.
Ms. Paltin, you had your hand up.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Thank you. Just to weigh-in on the discussion. I think that,
you know, whatever funds don't get expended goes back into the General Fund and
it's really the taxpayers' money. And, and I kind of agree with Member Hokama that,
you know,the Administration is tasked with responding to these issues. And we're the
legislative side, so it's, it's our office funds that are given to us do this work. And if we
don't expend it, it goes back into the General Fund to allow for the needs to be met
through the implementation by the Administration.
And I think that from my point of view with it being a election year, although I don't have
an opponent yet, it would kind of, it would, it would kind of, I feel like send, send a
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wrong message that, you know, because we have these funds, and, and we can give
them out, it's almost a little bit like using our position to, to campaign kind of. But that's
just my opinion on the matter.

CHAIR LEE: Okay. Thank you. I highly doubt that a lot of the homeless vote, but that's okay.
We were talking about basic fundamental needs and not luxury items.
CHAIR LEE: Ms. Keani Rawlins-Fernandez.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Chair. I also see Member Sugimura's hand

up after. So, I, I think I understand the question and Member King's question in that in
doing our job as legislators, what differentiates our ability to purchase omiyage and
other items in doing our job, from purchasing gloves or masks, you're saying PPE's.
So, I think we as a Council would have to figure that out; what is acceptable and what
is not acceptable? Because I cannot tell you a distinction between purchasing omiyage
and purchasing masks.

So, I would not support giving cash to, you know, it was mentioned a grant. So, I
wouldn't support, you know, cash being given from our office. And I don't really see
how we would be able to do that. But if it was supplies, like we're saying it's supplies.
But I think Members concerns are where does, where do we draw the line on amount

of supplies and how do we justify who we give it to? So, you know, and together, if
we're able to come up with guidelines for that, you know, I, I would be supportive of
that. I know you're trying to be solutions oriented, so, that, that's my contribution to
trying to be solutions oriented. Chair. Mahalo.
CHAIR LEE: Okay. Thanks.
Ms. Sugimura, Mr. Hokama, and then Ms. Kama.
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA:

Thank you.

So, our office accounts, from what I

understand, is established so that we can run our offices and supplies and whatever
else it is that we need, and payroll for our staff, equipment. So, to me, this is a little bit

outside of what we normally use for our office. And it's still taxpayer dollars and I
respect that unless if, you know, it's clear that somebody can say we don't have to
follow procurements or there's, you know, whatever the guidelines are. But I think
we're kind of running a little bit outside of the norm.
But if Corporation Counsel says we can do this and we're not going to be violating any
kind of procurement laws, or the responsibility that we have to run our offices, and we
can use these funds any way we want then fine. But I'm feeling very uncomfortable
about it. Chair, cause I think that Administration has funding, has been trying to meet

Regular Meeting of the Council of the County of Maul
May 8, 2020
Page 124

the needs of the COVID-19 emergency as they've come to us for funding and we've
provided what they needed. So, I don't know if, you know, maybe they can assist with
this rather than us trying to do their job. So, that's kind of where I stand on it. Thank
you.

CHAIR LEE: Well, thank you for that. I think ideally that would be wonderful. However, in
the last couple of months we have tried to help the homeless in, in various ways. But
one of the disadvantage, disadvantages people who help the homeless directly have
is that they are not a business, and then some of them don't even have a 501(C)(3),
some of them do. They, they don't necessarily have a track record, they have difficulty
applying for grants.

That's, that's the problem; people have difficulty applying for grants because the grant
process is rather daunting. It requires a tremendous amount of information and
papen/vork. Okay. So, if I were the director, and this is what I did before, if somebody
came to me and was new to the business part of it, but who's been helping the
homeless or pregnant teenagers, or whatever the cause is, yea, the most logical thing
to do is to, to link that person with an umbrella agency. Right? That's logical.
And then you put the two together, and the umbrella agency for 10% would do all the
papen/vork and handle all the application and report. It's not only application, there's a
lot of reporting that's done too, a lot of monitoring. Which the person who provides that
service, yea, to victims of domestic violence or whatever, a lot of times they don't have
that kind of background. They don't have it. So, they need somebody that's
established and knows how to deal with grants.

Well, we tried that route and it didn't work. So, that's why these different ideas came

up. Yea we know it's not, you know, it's not the run-of-the-mill types ideas, but
sometimes who knows, people can become creative, you know. And without breaking
the law. I'm not talking about the breaking the law. You see, how can we help those
who help others, but who are not able to get funding the traditional way, because they
just don't have the capacity, but they can do the work? But they just don't have the
know-how to apply for a sophisticated grant. So that is the issue.
And that's why I was hoping, there's nine of us, there's nine brains here, yea, that
probably could think of a way, a path fon/vard, that is not illegal, and it's possible. And
we talking about, I don't know, $800, $900, I mean, you know, we're not talking
thousands of dollars, yea.
Yes, Ms. Yoshimura. I mean, yea, Sugimura.
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COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Thanks. So, let me just finish. You, what you described

is exactly what happens out there in the real world. And we had it in, I don't know if it
was Keani's Committee just talking about the same situation, or maybe one of the
Committees of, of having an umbrella nonprofit, right; help these organizations who
are starting, who do not know how to do all of this. And it's out there, like Lokahi Pacific,
I, you know, Susie Thieman is totally awesome.

But the other thought that came to my mind is situations like you were talking about,
you know, Alice, of people out there who need help. I go into my personal checkbook,
I would not use the company, I mean not the company,the office account because it's
a little bit border. That's, that's why I'm feeling uncomfortable. So, my solution is I
reach into my own pocketbook. If it doesn't qualify for County, if it doesn't, you know,
whatever the situation may be, it's all different. But I would reach into my own, you
know, personal checking account to make donations to people. I wouldn't give $8,000
of course. I wouldn't, you know, do something as generous as that, as Ms. King is
talking about. But relatively speaking, those are, those would be my solutions as I
would try to keep within the parameters of what's allowed by law. So, that's kind of
where I'm, where I'm at. Thank you.

CHAIR LEE: Okay. Thank you.

Somebody else? Oh, Mr. Sinenci. Oh, I'm sorry, sorry, Shane. It was Mr. Hokama
first.

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Thank you very much, Chair. I really appreciate the
comments from our Budget Chair and yourself. Council Chair, and I would agree. And
I brought up grants because that is one way of getting monies distributed. And I hear
your reasoning and the histories that you shared with us.

Then, the other way for the County to move forward, and I appreciate this opportunity,
is to go through a disbursements program, where the County can supervise the
financial support. But what is required of the recipient is an invoice that is telling us
what the money will be used for, or has been used and what they asking for in
repayment or a, yea, replace a repayment of what they may have already fronted on
behalf of the community.

But that might be another way. Council Chair; through a disbursements program, you
know. They got to verify it and in the end of the day we still got to be accountable for
the public's money. So, possibly an invoice format that would be submitted to the
Finance Department for approval. It would get reviewed and said, yes, it met a public
need and, you know, if we authorized payment of the invoice, and maybe that might

Regular Meeting of the Council of the County of Maui
May 8. 2020
Page 126

be another way of getting the money out and still allowing certain entities to move
fon/vard with some quick cash. So,that would be one of my suggestions, Chair. Thank
you.

CHAIR LEE: And you know what, I think that's a hell of a suggestion. Thank you.
Mr. Sinenci, and then Mr. Molina.

COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI: Thank you, Chair. Yeah, I just wanted to weigh in the
conversation. So, appreciate everyone's input. I like the resolution, because it's, it's
the legislation. It pretty much explains what we're doing with the money. If we have
an extra couple hundred dollars that we can buy first-aid kits or hygiene items for, for
our homeless then I'm, I'm for helping out, specific to the, the COVID pandemic. I think
that's what the reso does.

It, it kind of puts it in perspective that this is out of the ordinary, but we're willing to, to
help at, not as a personal level, we'll probably give these items to those groups and
programs that are already helping the homeless. So, I think, I understand Mr. Raatz
said we don't need the reso, but I think the reso helps us to keep it specific on, on what
we're doing. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR LEE: Good points.
Mr. Molina.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Madam Chair. I know there's been a lot of great
discussion on this. But can you refresh my memory, I think, was there a motion on the
floor? I think Member King said a proposal to file, but was there any formal motion
made?
COUNCILMEMBER KING: Chair.

CHAIR LEE: No, I think we started to get questions about, all kinds of questions. That's what
happened.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay, yea. Only because we've had a lot of discussion and
no formal motion of anything has been made. So, I think we, maybe should be about
time some form of motion be made whether it be filing or refer to Committee. So,just
my thoughts. Chair. Thank you.

CHAIR LEE: Okay. Thank you.
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COUNCILMEMBER KING: Chair.

CHAIR LEE: Ms.. Ms. King.
COUNCILMEMBER KING: Yea, I didn't, I mean, I wanted to, I think this is a really good
discussion to have and I think it speaks to the comments that have been made. It
speaks to how everybody views their job a little bit differently. You know, I do view this
kind of thing as part of my job. And I would rather spend my, my office budget on these
kinds of supplies than on more office supplies; or another chair or another shelf, or
whatever. So, you know, I'm not making any judgments on whatever everybody else
wants to spend their money on.

I have given personal donations. I've given over $500 to just one, I've, I've given over
$1,000 to three different organizations. But, you know, I'm looking at this funding that
we have left through the end of the fiscal year, which is just another month-and-a-half
and thinking how can I do the most good with this fund? My community is really
concerned with the homeless. And nobody in my community, I can guarantee you,
would complain about taxpayer dollars being used to help an effort like this, you know,

especially helping them with PRE, cleaning supplies, you know, extra toiletries for the
homeless or whatever it is we decide to get.

And I do think it's, it's not unlike the type of money that we spend when we buy

omiyage, you know, when we're trying to impress the people in NACo, or the people in
D.C., or congressional delegation, or whoever else we give omiyage to. So, that was
the main point of this. And, you know, everybody can have their own opinions on, on
what the taxpayers might think that we should spend our money on.
But in the end, we're, we're elected because we're entrusted to do the job that we're
elected to do. And we have that leeway of, there's no job description for a
Councilmember. There's like minimum duties and we all have to, we all have to invent

the job ourselves. So,to me,this is part of the job. And I was just looking for a creative
way, like you said to try to figure out how we can as quick as possible, we've got a
month-and-a-half to the end of this year.

The, you know, I, I appreciate the idea of doing this disbursement thing. But that's,
that will take a month and a half just to set that process up, and then the end of the
fiscal year is over. So, do we want that money to go back into the General Fund and
just be recirculated into whatever, you know, the next, it gets, it basically doesn't do
any good, if it goes into the General Fund. It just goes back and then gets, gets to be
part of the next budget.
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So anyway, that was, I just wanted Members to understand that that's where I'm
coming from. And I appreciate your help. Chair. And I appreciate the conversation
that everybody, I appreciate everybody's opinion because everybody's got their own
ideas of what the job is. But the bottom line is, you know, you get elected, you do the
job that you feel like you should do. Everybody kind of invents for themselves what
this job is about.

And for me, we haven't had a lot of resources, especially in our community in South
Maui, for homeless. We don't have, you know, that's why I brought hale ke, Ka Hale
A Ke Ola into our community, because we needed to talk about how we were going to
get that, the resources here. So, anyway, that, that's the main motivation. It's not
anything more or less than that. It's adding on to what I've already been trying to do
for this very difficult situation that, you know, is even worse in, in an area where we
don't have a homeless, you know, resource center set up. And ICHAIR LEE: Would you like to refer this to either a standing Committee or the Chair's
Committee, so we can have a, you knowCOUNCILMEMBER KING:

YEA, IF, IF MEMBER KAMA IS WILLING TO TAKE IT ON, I
WOULD LOVE TO REFER IT TO THAT COMMITTEE. AND-

COUNCILMEMBER KAMA:

I'LL TAKE IT, CHAIR.

COUNCILMEMBER KING: Okay. Then, then let's go ahead and refer it.
CHAIR LEE: Okay. So, there, there's a motion to refer this item to Member Kama's
Committee and, and seconded by Member Kama.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: No objection.

CHAIR LEE: Any more discussion?
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: No objection.

CHAIR LEE: No objection. Well, all those in favor say "aye", raise your hand.
COUNCILMEMBER KING: I don't think we need a, I don't think we need a vote, but-
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CHAIR LEE: Yea, we may as well.
AYES:

COUNCILMEMBERS HOKAMA, KAMA, KING,
MOLINA,
PALTIN,
SINENCI,
SUGIMURA,
VICE-CHAIR
RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ,
AND
CHAIR LEE.

NOES:

NONE.

CHAIR LEE: Okay. Thank you. And, thank you for all your good comments. Appreciate it.
Thank you.

COUNCILMEMBER KING: Yea, I appreciate the conversation, I appreciate everybody's point
of view.

CHAIR LEE: I like that disbursement idea. I do.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Chair.

CHAIR LEE: That's what happens, you know, the longer you hear, sometimes you become
wise. Wisdom. Wisdom. Okay, now, and then you forget your place, also. Where are
we, Mr.?
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Chair. Chair.

CHAIR LEE: Keani. Yes, Ms. Rawlins-Fernandez.

DISCUSSION RELATING TO
COUNTY COMMUNICATION NO. 20-265

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Yes.

I have two more items that I would like

consideration on. For the first item is County Communication 20-265,"APPROVING
COST ITEMS FOR UNIT 14 OCEAN SAFETY OFFICERS".
I MOVE TO WAIVE THE REQUIREMENT OF COMMITTEE
REFERRAL AND REPORT IN ACCORDANCE WITH RULE 7.G.
OF THE RULES OF THE COUNCIL.
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COUNCILMEMBER KING:
SECOND.

CHAIR LEE: Alright. It's been moved and seconded to waive the Rules of the Council 7.G.
to, to take up this item, County Communication 20-265. Moved by Member Keani
Rawlins-Fernandez, seconded by Member King.

Any discussion? No. All in favor say "aye".
AYES:

COUNCILMEMBERS HOKAMA, KAMA, KING,
MOLINA,
PALTIN,
SINENCI,
SUGIMURA,
VICE-CHAIR
RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ,
AND
CHAIR LEE.

CHAIR LEE: Opposed,"nay".
NOES:

NONE.

CHAIR LEE: Okay. It's unanimous. Motion carries.
Member Rawlins-Fernandez.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Chair.
I MOVE TO ADOPT THE PROPOSED RESOLUTION AND TO
FILE COUNTY COMMUNICATION 20-265.
COUNCILMEMBER KING:
SECOND.

CHAIR LEE: Moved by Council Vice-Chair Rawlins-Fernandez, seconded by Member King
to approve, adopt the proposed resolution in County Communication 20-265.
Discussion? Ms. Rawlins-Fernandez.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Chair. Members, the proposed resolution
approves cost items for Bargaining Unit 14, Ocean Safety Officers. The cost items in
the resolution are for 4.5% across-the-board wage increases for Ocean Safety Officers
for FY 2019-2020 and FY 2020-2021, as well as continues the step movement plan.
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The cost items are the result of an arbitration decision and awarded date April 15,

2020. Exhibit "1" attached to proposed resolution notes additional costs for wages,
including fringe benefit costs of $587,042 for FY 2021. I believe we still have
Ms. Yoshimura on the line if Members have questions. I ask for the Members full
support.

CHAIR LEE: Would you like to hear from Ms. Yoshimura? Why don't we hear from
Ms. Yoshimura? Any comments, Ms. Yoshimura?
BUDGET DIRECTOR: Chair, we will still need to get the State to take action before any
payments on Bargaining Unit 14 or any of the other HGEA bargaining unit agreements
can be paid. So, by approving this today, we still would not be able to make any type
of payments. It will still have to wait for the State Legislature.
CHAIR LEE: Alright. Any more comments or questions?
Mr. Hokama.

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: No, Chair, I, so July 1, if the Legislature doesn't approve the
collective bargaining agreements, the County is prepared, but unable to give our
employees the adjustments. Is that, that's correct?
BUDGET DIRECTOR: Chair. Councilmember Hokama, yes. We have budgeted for the
increases, but we would not be able to make the payments until all jurisdictions have
approved the cost items.

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: So, do we put those funds into a special payroll trust
account? Or we keep it in the General Fund?

BUDGET DIRECTOR: Councilmember Hokama, currently we do have it in the Countywide
account and not appropriated to each department unless it's from the special funded
departments such as Wastewater, Liquor. Those departments have budgeted for
within, oh, sorry, this is just Bargaining Unit 14. So, just in the General Fund,
Countywide costs. So, it's not allocated to a specific department.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you very much. So, Chair, I'll be speaking in
support of the motion with some reservations. For me, I have been getting calls from
the private sector about those who have been laid-off, not even on furlough, laid-off.
And I can't tell you, I've had some very sharp comments thrown back at me about
considering pay raises at this point in time. But then again, yea, everything in its own
place, in its own time. So, I don't have a problem supporting this to prepare us for the
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future, but I just share with my fellow colleagues, the private sector is very unhappy at
this time. Thank you very much.
CHAIR LEE: Alright. Ms. Kama.
COUNCILMEMBER KAMA: Question. So, if I understand this correct, that we can't pay our

Ocean Safety Officers unless the State agrees to the bargaining unit's negotiations?
And if the State, as I understand it today, doesn't have the money,they may not agree
to negotiations. What happens?
CHAIR LEE: Ms. Yoshimura.

BUDGET DIRECTOR: Chair, I believe the talks will continue with HGEA on the increases or

on the, on the proposed salary increases. I can further check with Director Underwood,
but earlier by speaking with him, he said it would have to be all of the jurisdictions
agreeing. Until such time, it doesn't get paid. Thank you.
CHAIR LEE: Okay. Are you, are you done, Ms. Kama?
COUNCILMEMBER KAMA: Yes. Yes, Chair. Thank you. Thank you, Ms. Yoshimura. This
puts us in a real weird position.
CHAIR LEE: Yes.

Ms. Sugimura and then Ms. Paltin.

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: So, my exact questions from Ms. Kama. So, Director, then

if we take action today to pass this or not pass it, are we supposed to defer it until we
hear from State? Because we all know the condition the State is in. I'm not too sure

what this COVID-19funds are going to do to help this, because it's not really COVID-19
related. So, you cannot use COVID-19 funds, neither can we for this, but for other
things. So, what, what action do we take today not knowing what the State is going to
do, because they have their $1 billion shortfall? And we heard what they are talking
about in terms of cutbacks, 20 percent cutback of, of wages, not being able to pay it.
BUDGET DIRECTOR: Chair. Councilmember Sugimura, the action that you take today
would, that's up to your body to decide. If you do pass it today, we would still have to
sit and wait until the Legislature reconvenes next week and see what they do before
there's any type of payments made. If they do fund it, and it all gets approved, then
we can go ahead and proceed with our, with our payments to our employees. If it, if
you don't process it today, and the Leg. decides to do it next week, then you folks will
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then be called upon to take action at a further date, and we'll sit and wait until it gets
approved. So, either way we'll be waiting for some type of approval. Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR LEE: Okay. Ms. Paltin.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Thank you, Chair. I want to thank my colleague from Lanai
and I just wanted to speak in full support of the motion. You know, it's been a long time
coming for our Ocean Safety Officers to be recognized as emergency medical ...
CHAIR LEE: She froze? So, how do we tell her that? Can, can somebody text her, please?
Kathy, Kathy will text her. Meanwhile, there are other people who had their hands up.
Yes, Ms. Rawlins-Fernandez?

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Oh, I was just going to say really quickly. Mahalo,
Chair, say that, you know, whatever this body decides to do with thisCOUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Can you hear me now?
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Yes. We have another-

CHAIR LEE: Hold on one second. Tamara, wait one second.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: For first reading.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Can you hear me?
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Yes, we can hear you. Member Paltin.
COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Oh okay. My other computer froze, so l~

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: 20-48. I'm just, I'm just letting everyone know that
whatever this body decides to do with this item, that we should probably be consistent
with Committee Report 20-48, because it's also bargaining unit agreement items. So,
whatever we decide we want to do, then we'll just do the same thing with the other
item.

CHAIR LEE: Okay. Okay. Ms. Paltin. Ms. Paltin.
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COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Okay. Sorry. I don't know when I froze out. 1, 1 got my backup
iPad here going on. But I just wanted to say, you know, thank you to Mr. Hokama.
CHAIR LEE: Ms. Paltin. Ms. Paltin, you were just about to say how wonderful I am.
COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Oh, and how wonderful the Chair is to allow this motion to be

heard right now; long time coming for ocean safety. We're still, they're still out there
every day and, you know, it's, I read through the whole item in Granicus, and like, I
think what Member Rawlins-Fernandez was saying, we can't take it out only on one

unit, you know? If it's not going to be given, it's not going to be given to all bargaining
arbitrated awards. And so, if we just do our part and pass it right now and leave it into
the State and other Counties hands, then that's what we can do.

But it's a long time coming for our Ocean Safety Officers. We used to be in Unit 3 with
secretaries and clerks, being out in gale force winds, high-surf advisories. And I don't
know if everybody read through the whole arbitration hearing, but just so happy for
those guys that this day finally came, and hopefully that, you know, it can pass through
all the way. But the best we can do is just our part.
CHAIR LEE: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Full support.

CHAIR LEE: Anybody else with hands up? If not, all those in favor of the motion say "aye"?
AYES:

COUNCILMEMBERS HOKAMA, KAMA, KING,
MOLINA,
PALTIN,
SINENCI,
SUGIMURA,
VICE-CHAIR
RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ.
AND
CHAIR LEE.

CHAIR LEE: Opposed,"nay".
NOES:

NONE.

CHAIR LEE: Motion carries, unanimously.
Mr. Clerk.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Chair.

CHAIR LEE: Oh, Ms. Rawlins-Fernandez.
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DISCUSSION RELATING TO
COUNTY COMMUNICATION NO. 20-267

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ:

Mahalo, Chair.

Consideration on County

Communication 20-267. On your behalf, Chair Lee, transmitting a proposed resolution
entitled "APPROVING THE HAWAPI STATE ASSOCIATION OF COUNTIES
REPRESENTATIVE AND ALTERNATE FOR FISCAL YEAR 2021."
I MOVE TO ADOPT THE RESOLUTION ATTACHED TO
COUNTY COMMUNICATION 20-267 AND TO FILE COUNTY
COMMUNICATION 20-267.
CHAIR LEE: Is there a second?
COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI:
SECOND.

CHAIR LEE: Second. Second of the, to the motion?
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mr. Sinenci.

CHAIR LEE: Mr. Sinenci. Mr. Sinenci. Okay.
Ms. Rawlins-Fernandez.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Chair.

CHAIR LEE: Any discussion?
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Yes.
I MOVE TO AMEND THE RESOLUTION BY INSERTING THE
NAMES OF COUNCILMEMBER KELLY TAKAYA KING AS
HSAC REPRESENTATIVE AND COUNCILMEMBER TAMARA
PALTIN AS HSAC ALTERNATE FOR FISCAL YEAR 2021.
CHAIR LEE: Second?

COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI:
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SECOND.

CHAIR LEE: Mr. Sinenci. Okay, moved by Member Keani Rawlins, seconded by Member
Sinenci to insert the names she just mentioned. Just wanted to let you know that we
have a deadline of May 11.
Ms. Keani Rawlins-Fernandez.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Chair. Took the words right out of my

mouth. Despite the COVID pandemic, HSAC business has continued, although
remotely like us. The next HSAC videoconference meeting is scheduled for May 11.
Each County was asked to bring forth the names of their HSAC representatives and
alternate for FY 2021.

Councilmember King has done a wonderful job taking on the role of HSAC Treasurer
and prior to that as Secretary. She will continue to do a great job representing the
entire Council in all HSAC matters. Councilmember Paltin has been able to fill in for

Councilmember King on a few occasions this past term and continuing on as Alternate
would allow her more opportunity to learn and grow in this role. For these reasons, I
ask for the Members support of this motion. Mahalo, Chair.
CHAIR LEE: Any more discussion?
Ms. Sugimura
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA:

SO, I WOULD LIKE TO AMEND IT AND TO INSERT RIKI
HOKAMA'S NAME TO BE THE HSAC REPRESENTATIVE FOR
US FOR MAUI COUNTY. AND~

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: point of~
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Oh, what?

CHAIR LEE: Yes, Ms.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: So, I already amend, I moved to amend the main
motion. Are we going to go two deep?
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: So, I want to, I want to amend that, right?
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VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: We're going to amend the amendment? Okay.

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Yea, and I'll explain why. The reason why I want to amend
and to recommend Riki Hokama is because of his years of experience—
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: ... second the motion.

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Second, oh, I need a second. Sorry.
COUNCILMEMBER KAMA:
I'LL SECOND.

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Thank you.

CHAIR LEE: Wait, wait, wait. Who's the second? Who's the second?
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Pro Tem Kama.

CHAIR LEE: Oh, Ms. Kama. Okay. For the amendment?

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: And the rea, okay, so I'll continue. The reason that I would
like to do this amendment is because of the years of experience that Mr. Hokama has
with HSAC as well as WIR and NACo. He was the NACo President, we all saw him
who attended the NACo Conference, as he stood in front of the 3600 members
conducting part of their meeting.

But more than that, I, I also noticed that when we have questions about the State, we

often refer to him as, you know, what's happening in the State, or we look at him like a
wise elder. And so, I know that his, he's term limited, I would love for him to finish the

last year of, with us being the Chair, I mean being the Representative for HSAC
whenever there's meetings because he would definitely represent us well, and not in
any offense to, to Member King. But just based upon the years of experience, and
what he's done, what he's accomplished, I would like to put his name in for the HSAC
Representative. Thank you.

CHAIR LEE: Any other discussion? Okay. Let's take the vote. All those in favor, say "aye"?
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: I have a-

CHAIR LEE:

Oh, you have a question?

Rawlins-Fernandez.

Wait, wait.

Hold it, hold it.

Ms. Keani
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VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Quick question. Mahalo, Chair. Okay, so, as
Member Sugimura pointed out that Member Hokama is, will be terming out at the end
of this term, at the end of this year. And so, for this position, is the, is the intention of
Ms. Sugimura to have Member Hokama be the representative for the end of this
calendar year? Because I think it's from May to May of next year, yea? So, then the
alternate would have to fill in for Member Hokama when he vacates the seat.

Member Sugimura.

CHAIR LEE: Ms. Sugimura.

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: So, you know, excellent question, Keani. So, in, in reality,
all of us are term limited in, in that at the end of this year on November 3, whatever
date, we're going to find out if we made it to the next year, right? So, to some degree,

we're very similar to Mr. Hokama where we're going to find out if we're going to continue
January 2, of next year.

In my experience, what has happened, the beginning of the term, the Chair, in this
case using Chair Lee, would decide, you know, who the HSAC Rep would be or that
seemed to always happen whenever the terms that I've, you know, I, I have served.
But in this case, I think that we have somebody that has put the years in, established
strong relationships with HSAC and the State, as well as the Federal government. And
so, I would like to, that's why I'm nominating him. And as far as the term being ending
at that time, yes, we all know he is term limited.
CHAIR LEE: Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Chair.

CHAIR LEE: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Thank you.
CHAIR LEE: Ms. Rawlins-Fernandez.

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Thanks for that question, Keani.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Point of information and then a question. Point of

information; only one of us is term limited. Everyone will be at the end of their twoyear term, but everyone can run again. But only Member Hokama has reached his
fifth consecutive two-year term, so that's term limited. And then he can run again after
the next term, if that's what he wanted. So, that's my point of information.
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And then my question is for Member Hokama. Member Sugimura is nominating you
as a representative for HSAC. Is this something that you've accepted? Do you want
to, to serve as the representative of HSAC?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Thank you for that question, my fellow colleague from
Molokai. You know, when Ms. King had originally organized, and she came to me, I
was very open to, you know, supporting what the majority wanted. Again, I would just
say I'm happy to serve for the benefit of our County, if that is what the Members would
like.

All I know is that come January 2, the new Council will be sitting, and the new Council
will determine who represents that Council at the, at organizations. So, yea, I don't
have a problem serving till the end of the calendar year and/or the end of this current
term, and allow the new Council to make its decisions to move fon/vard.

I just put fon/vard my experience. And again, I've gone through various interesting
scenarios of history regarding the 9-11, the 2008 economic disruption. I lived through
three month strikes of a whole island. So, I've gone through some life experiences that
I would say I believe is beneficial to our people at this time. So, thank you for that
question.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ:

Mahalo, Member Hokama and mahalo for the

clarification that on January 2, at reorganization we would need to again select who
would be representing our County at that time for HSAC. Mahalo. Mahalo, Chair.
CHAIR LEE: Anybody else? If not, all those in favor of the amendment to insert Mr. Hokama's
name as the HSAC representative, say, raise your hand and say "aye"
AYES:

COUNCILMEMBERS

HOKAMA,

KAMA,

AND

SUGIMURA.

CHAIR LEE: Okay, there are three "ayes".

Those opposed to the motion, raise your hand and say "no".
NOES:

COUNCILMEMBERS KING, MOLINA, PALTIN,
SINENCI, VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ,
AND CHAIR LEE.
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CHAIR LEE: Okay, there's six "noes" and three "ayes". So, the motion fails.
Back to the first amendment to insert Ms. King's name as the HSAC representative,
and Ms. Paltin's name as the alternate. All those in favor say "aye" and raise your
hand.

AYES:

COUNCILMEMBERS HOKAMA, KAMA, KING,
MOLINA,
PALTIN,
SINENCI,
VICE-CHAIR
RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ, AND CHAIR LEE.

CHAIR LEE: Okay, it looks like seven "ayes" and two, those opposed, say "no", raise your
hand.

NOES:

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA.

CHAIR LEE: Okay. It looks like eight "ayes" and, and one "no".
So, Mr. Hokama continues as the, as the NACo representative, and we, that, it's an
honor to have him in that role. Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER KING: Chair, I think we have, we have a main motion.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Chair.

CHAIR LEE: And then, so we have, Ms. King.
COUNCILMEMBER KING: We have the main motion.

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: I believe we got to go back to the mainCHAIR LEE: Yes, Mr. Hokama.

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Thank you for this opportunity. Thank you. Members. I
appreciate that opportunity. But I just wanted to let the Members know, yea, that my
seat at NACo is one by our bylaws that all past presidents, as long as they serve the
County in an appointed or elected capacity, remain on the NACo national board. And
that is how my seat at NACo is as a past President. The other seats of the State are
filled by the association, our 100 percent membership, and the grace of the President's
ten independent appointments that the bylaws allow. So, that, that's how the seats are
apportioned to Hawaii, Madam Chair. Thank you.
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CHAIR LEE: Thank you. Appreciate it.

Okay. The motion as amended. All those in favor, say "aye"; raise your hand, say
"aye".
AYES:

COUNCILMEMBERS HOKAMA, KAMA, KING,
MOLINA,
PALTIN,
SINENCI,
SUGIMURA,
VICE-CHAIR

RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ,

AND

CHAIR LEE.
NOES:

NONE.

CHAIR LEE: Okay. Motion passes unanimously.

COUNCILMEMBER KING: Thank you, Members. We'll continue to forge ahead. And one
of the pledges I wanted to make is that we, that going forward this next year, we will
not be Treasurer or Secretary because we've done the lion's share of the work on the
HSAC. And so, we're, you know, I'm going to make sure we get rotated.
CHAIR LEE: Okay. Mr. Clerk.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Chair.

CHAIR LEE: Oh, we have another one? Okay. Ms. Rawlins-Fernandez.

ADDITIONAL DISCUSSION RELATING TO
COUNTY COMMUNICATION NO. 20-270

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Chair.
CHAIR LEE: You want to be the Clerk? Yes, Ms. Rawlins-Fernandez.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Chair.

CHAIR LEE: You get paid more.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ:
I'D LIKE TO MOVE FOR RECONSIDERATION ON COUNTY

COMMUNICATION 20-270, THAT WE JUST MOVED,THAT WE
JUST VOTED TO FILE. SO, I WOULD LIKE TO MOVE FOR
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RECONSIDERATION

ON

FILING

AND

HAVE

THAT

REFERRED TO EDB.
COUNCILMEMBER KING:

SECOND THE MOTION.

CHAIR LEE: Move for, move for reconsideration.
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: What number?
COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Second.
CHAIR LEE: 270. 20-270.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: That's for the acquisition of Lot 6, Haiku Sugar East
Subdivision.

CHAIR LEE: Alright, moved by Member Rawlins-Fernandez, seconded by Ms. King to
reconsider filing item 20-270 and instead, well, let's do the reconsideration vote. All
those in favor say "aye" to reconsider.
AYES:

COUNCILMEMBERS HOKAMA, KAMA, KING,
MOLINA.
PALTIN.
SINENCI,
SUGIMURA.
VICE-CHAIR
RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ.
AND
CHAIR LEE.

CHAIR LEE: Opposed,"nay".
NOES:

NONE.

CHAIR LEE: So, the reconsideration vote is unanimous;"aye", no "noes".
Ms. Rawlins-Fernandez.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo. Chair.
MAY I REQUEST THAT ITEM CC 20-270 BE REFERRED TO
EDB FOR FURTHER DISCUSSION?

CHAIR LEE: EDB. Okay.
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VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Yes.

CHAIR LEE: Alright, any second? Seconded by Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

SECOND FOR DISCUSSION,

CHAIR LEE: For discussion. Oh, okay. Moved by-

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: It wasn't a motion. It was just a request. I don't think
we need to have a motion for that. But, I mean, if you want to, we can, but it doesn't
need-

CHAIR LEE: Do you have reservations, Mr. Molina?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: No. Actually, I just wanted to explain why I, I had chosen to
file it, if I could be given the floor at the appropriate time.
CHAIR LEE: How about right now?

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Sure. Okay. Well, thank you for that. The, this matter is
proposed, was originally proposed to be sent to HFC, but the item is currently in
negotiations, from my understanding, between Corp. Counsel and the adjacent
property owner. So,there appears to be some type of dispute relating to the exclusive
access easement agreement over Lot 6.

And I've been talking with Corp. Counsel and the adjacent property owner on this
matter and, and I'm aware that the demand is pending review. So, accordingly, Corp.
Counsel has advised that a settlement demand for the item will be sent directly to GET
Committee as a litigation matter. So, that is why, because this is, we do have an open
item for litigation in GET,so that is why I proposed the filing of the communication. So,
just wanted to kind of explain my rationale for filing.
CHAIR LEE: I see.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: I'll leave it at that. Thank you.
CHAIR LEE: Alright, so all in favor of the motion to refer this matter to the EDB Committee,
say "aye", raise your hand.
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AYES:

COUNCILMEMBERS KAMA, KING. PALTIN,
SINENCI, VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ,
AND CHAIR LEE.

CHAIR LEE: Okay. All those opposed.
NOES:

COUNCILMEMBERS HOKAMA, MOLINA, AND
SUGIMURA.

CHAIR LEE: So, motion carries unanimously. Right? Oh, was there a "no"?
COUNCILMEMBER KING: I think Yuki voted "no".

CHAIR LEE: Oh, Yuki voted "no"?
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: I voted with Molina.

CHAIR LEE: Oh. Mr. Molina voted "no"?

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yea. Just because it's a litigation matter, I think.
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Oh, and Riki.

CHAIR LEE: Okay, you guys. Mr. Hokama, Mr. Molina, and Ms. Sugimura voted "no". Motion
carries.

Next.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Madam Chair.
CHAIR LEE: Yes.

DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: For the record, the resolution that was attached to County
Communication 20-265, that's RESOLUTION 20-66. And the resolution that was

attached to County Communication 20-267, that is RESOLUTION 20-67. And then at
this time, if we could just confirm with the body that there is no objections to the other
referrals as read by the Clerk.

CHAIR LEE: Any objections?
MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTION.
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CHAIR LEE: So, ordered. Thank you.
Mr. Clerk.

DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Madam Chair, proceeding with committee reports.

COMMITTEE REPORTS
COMMITTEE REPORT

NO.

20-48

- ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT AND BUDGET COMMITTEE:

Recommending the following:
1.

That Resolution

20-68

entitled "APPROVING COST ITEMS FOR

BARGAINING UNIT 03, INCLUDED EMPLOYEES," be ADOPTED;
2.

That Resolution

20-69

entitled "APPROVING COST ITEMS FOR

BARGAINING UNIT 03, EXCLUDED EMPLOYEES," be ADOPTED;
3.

That Resolution

20-70 . entitled "APPROVING COST ITEMS FOR UNIT 4,

SUPERVISORY WHITE COLLAR EMPLOYEES," be ADOPTED;
4.

That Resolution
20-71
entitled "APPROVING COST ITEMS FOR
EMPLOYEES EXCLUDED FROM BARGAINING UNIT 4, SUPERVISORY
WHITE COLLAR EMPLOYEES," be ADOPTED;

5.

That County Communication 20-45, from the Mayor, be FILED;

6.

That County Communication 20-46, from the Mayor, be FILED;

7.

That County Communication 20-208,from the Mayor, be FILED; and

8.

That County Communication 20-209,from the Mayor, be FILED.

CHAIR LEE: Council Chair Rawlins-Fernandez.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Vice-Chair.

I

MOVE

TO

ADOPT

THE

COMMITTEE REPORTS 20-48.

RECOMMENDATIONS

IN
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COUNCILMEMBER KING:
SECOND.

COUNCILMEMBER KAMA: Second.

CHAIR LEE: Okay. Moved by Council Vice-Chair Rawlins-Fernandez, seconded by
Member King, to approve the Committee Report 20-48.
Vice-Chair Rawlins-Fernandez.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Chair. Members, Committee Report 20-48

recommends adoption of resolutions to approve cost items for Bargaining Unit 3,
included and excluded employees, and Bargaining Unit 4, included and excluded
employees. While the Hawaii State Legislature is required to act on those cost items
before they are authorized to be paid out, it has been reported that the Legislature will
reconvene next week. In addition, the City and County of Honolulu, County of Kauai,
and Hawaii County have either already approved or considering approval of the cost
items proposed in anticipation of the Legislature's return to session.
Your Committee voted 9-0 to recommend adoption ofthe proposed resolution and filing
of the communications. And just as we discussed with the Ocean Safety Bargaining
Unit 14 item, we would be consistent with that item in moving this through. So, I would
hopefully ask for the Members support of this motion. Mahalo Chair.

CHAIR LEE: Any more discussion? If not, all those in favor of the motion say "aye" and raise
your hand.
Mr. Hokama?

AYES:

COUNCILMEMBERS HOKAMA, KAMA, KING,
MOLINA,
PALTIN,
SINENCI,
SUGIMURA,
VICE-CHAIR
RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ,
AND
CHAIR LEE.

CHAIR LEE: Okay. The vote is unani, oh, all those opposed say "no".
NOES:

NONE.

CHAIR LEE: Okay. Unanimously passed with no "noes"; motion carries.
Okay. Mr. Clerk.
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DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: For the record, these are RESOLUTIONS 20-68, 20-69, 20-70,
and 20-71.

COMMITTEE REPORT

NO.

20-49

- ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT AND BUDGET COMMITTEE:

Recommending the following:

1.

That Bill 58 (2020), entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE AMENDING THE
FISCAL YEAR 2020 BUDGET FOR THE COUNTY OF MAUl AS IT PERTAINS

TO ESTIMATED REVENUES; DEPARTMENT OF POLICE, WAILUKUKAHULUI COMMUNITY PLAN AREA, GOVERNMENT FACILITIES, BOND
FUND, WAILUKU POLICE STATION FUEL TANK REPLACEMENT; TOTAL
OPERATING APPROPRIATIONS; AND TOTAL APPROPRIATIONS

(OPERATING AND CAPITAL IMPROVEMENT PROJECTS)," be PASSED ON
FIRST READING and be ORDERED TO PRINT;

2.

That Bill 59 (2020), entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE AMENDING THE
FISCAL YEAR 2020 BUDGET FOR THE COUNTY OF MAUl AS IT PERTAINS

TO APPENDIX C - CAPITAL IMPROVEMENT PROJECTS,DEPARTMENT OF

POLICE, WAILUKU-KAHULUI COMMUNITY PLAN AREA(WAILUKU POLICE
STATION FUEL TANK REPLACEMENT)," be PASSED ON FIRST READING
and be ORDERED TO PRINT;
3.

That Bill

60

(20201. entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE AMENDING

ORDINANCE NO. 4985, BILL NO. 34(2019), RELATING TO THE ISSUANCE
OF GENERAL OBLIGATION BONDS OF THE COUNTY OF MAUl ISSUANCE,

SALE AND DELIVERY OF SAID BONDS (DEPARTMENT OF POLICE WAILUKU POLICE STATION FUEL TANK REPLACEMENT)," be PASSED ON
FIRST READING and be ORDERED TO PRINT; and

4.

That County Communication 20-111,from the Budget Director, be FILED.

CHAIR LEE: Ms. Rawllns-Fernandez.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDE2: Mahalo, Chair.
I

MOVE

TO

ADOPT

THE

COMMITTEE REPORT 20-49.

RECOMMENDATIONS

IN
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COUNCILMEMBER KING:
SECOND.

CHAIR LEE: Moved by Vice-Chair Keani Rawlins-Fernandez, seconded by Member King, to
approve Committee Report 20-49.
Discussion, Ms. Rawlins-Fernandez?
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Chair. Members, this communication also

included information on the bid results for the request for proposal related to these bills.
The Budget Director said enactment of these proposed bills would provide funding for
the contract awarded to the successful bidder. It should also be noted that $1.5 million

in general obligation bonds were approved in the FY 2020 Budget for the Wailuku
Police Station improvements, CBS 55-, CBS-5535.
Your Committee voted 9-0 to recommend passage on first reading of the proposed bill
and filing of CC 20-211. I respectfully ask the Members for their support of this motion.
Mahalo, Chair.

CHAIR LEE: Okay. Any more discussion? If not, all those in favor say "aye", raise your
hand.

AYES:

COUNCILMEMBERS HOKAMA, KAMA. KING,
MOLINA, SINENCI, SUGIMURA, VICE-CHAIR
RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ, AND CHAIR LEE.

CHAIR LEE: Opposed,"nay".
NOES:

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN.

CHAIR LEE: We have one "nay" and eight "ayes". Motion carries.

Okay. Mr. Clerk.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Who was the "nay"?
CHAIR LEE: Pardon me? Who was the "nay"?
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Who?
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CHAIR LEE: Ms. Paltin.

(The restating of the result of the vote was later corrected. See
pages 152 and 153 for correction.)
CHAIR LEE: Okay.

DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Madam Chair, proceeding with ordinances for second and final
reading.

ORDINANCES
ORDINANCE NO.
BILL NO.

55

(2020)

A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE ESTABLISHING A NEW CHAPTER 3.34,

MAUI COUNTY CODE, HOME ACQUISITION AND OWNERSHIP PROGRAMS
REVOLVING FUND

CHAIR LEE: Council Vice-Chair Rawlins-Fernandez.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Chair. So, last one.
I MOVE TO PASS BILL 55 ON SECOND AND FINAL READING.
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA:
SECOND.

CHAIR LEE: Okay. Moved by Vice, Vice-Chair Rawlins-Fernandez, seconded by
Member Sugimura, to pass Bill 55 on second and final reading. Any discussion?
Ms. Rawlins-Fernandez, then Mr. Hokama.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Chair. Bill 55 establishes a new fund known

as the Home Acquisition and owner. Ownership Programs Revolving Fund. Money for
this fund would come from any appropriations the Council should decide to make in
the future, all monies granted or donated to the County in the future for home
acquisition and ownership programs, and all monies repaid to the County by previous
recipients of home acquisition and ownership programs.
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This bill would enable the Department of Housing and Human Concerns to continue to
maintain and expand existing programs and create new ones to meet the needs of
Maui County residents qualified to participate in the First-Time Homebuyers Program
and similar future programs as provided by Council. I ask for the Members full support
of this motion. Mahalo, Chair.
CHAIR LEE: Mr. Hokama.

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Thank you, Chair. I supported this during first reading and
then I rereviewed the legislation. So, you know, one of the things that I found
interesting was as compared to other or existing revolving funds,this one does not preappropriate the monies to the program in advance so that the departments can funnel
the money in a way a lot faster within the parameters of the Council's legislation. So,
I was just wondering why we wouldn't consider putting in that pre-approved
appropriation authority for the revolving fund?
And again, a revolving fund, I wish we had some language that would state that the
department is required to promulgate appropriate rules and regulations to administer
the revolving funds as we've done in the other parts of the Code. Thank you.
CHAIR LEE: Ms. Keani Rawlins-Fernandez, do you want to respond to that?
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Yea. And then I think maybe Budget Director

Yoshimura might be on the line. But, so, my understanding is that the funds for this
revolving fund would only be from, so it wouldn't go, so, we, we appropriated, I think
we appropriated $1 million for FY '21. We reduced it. Oh, no $2 million. We reduced
it from $3 million to $2 million.

So, I just wanted clarification on Member Hokama's question. Is if the, if Member
Hokama's intent or thought was to put the $2 million into the revolving fund each fiscal
year when we do budget, instead of it going into the department's fund, where it would
then, whatever money is not used, would be carryover funds be, be redistributed as
carryover funds? Or was that the intention, that we would put the $2 million into this
revolving fund and whatever carryover savings would continue to stay in the revolving
fund? Was that the intention of the question. Member Hokama?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: It was more about, my concern again yea, revolving fund
means once we place sufficient resources into the program, the money goes out and
then through the requirements of the program, whether it's a zero-interest loan or
anything, the money somehow is processed in a way that monies are returned back to
the revolving fund for another recipient to be a beneficiary of the program. So, that's
my understanding and my experience with revolving funds.
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If it requires annual appropriation, and I would say we should be very clear and say
this not a revolving fund. It's just another County program that requires annual
appropriations to exist. But revolving funds supposed to be self-sufficient in a way that
the money goes in and out, in through like a door, and that it continues to selfperpetrate. And if expansion needs additional money,then we would look at additional
appropriations to expand the program, but not to keep the program continually survive
on an annual appropriation. So,that was my concern, Ms. Rawlins-Fernandez. Thank
you.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ:

Mahalo, Member Hokama, for that clarification.

Okay. So, my understanding, as we discussed in Pro Jem Kama's Affordable Housing
Committee, is that the, when first-time homebuyers receive funding from this program,
that there would be no need to repay that money back to the County unless they don't
follow the conditions of that agreement. And only if the conditions of the agreement is
not followed, then would the first-time homebuyers grantees would need to put that
money back to the County.

And my understanding in the Affordable Housing Committee's discussion was that
there's nowhere for that money to go right now. So, it's not set-up to be a self-funding
type of program. Instead, it's, it's, it's so that the funding, that the monies that would
be reimbursed to the County because of the inability to follow the conditions of the
agreement would have somewhere to go.

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Thank you for those words. Budget Chair. Appreciate it.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Member Hokama.

CHAIR LEE: Any more questions or comments? Alright, all those in favor of the motion say
"aye", raise your hand.
AYES:

COUNCILMEMBERS HOKAMA, KAMA, KING,
MOLINA,
PALTIN,
SINENCI,
SUGIMURA,
VICE-CHAIR
RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ,
AND
CHAIR LEE.

NOES:

NONE.

CHAIR LEE: Motion carries unanimously; no, no "noes".
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RESTATING OF THE RESULT OF THE VOTE ON
COMMITTEE REPORT NO. 20-49

CHAIR LEE: I have a correction on a vote to make. Committee Report 49, I, I read
Ms. Paltin's vote as, as a "no", and it should be an "aye". Correct? Okay. I apologize
for oversee, overlooking that. Alright.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: So, Chair.
CHAIR LEE: Next.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Chair.

CHAIR LEE: Oh, yes, Ms. Rawlins-Fernandez. Why don't you get a name like Lee or Smith,
or something? Just joking. Rawlins-Fernandez.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: I'm signing this long name all the time. It's not fun.
So, that last vote, not on 55 but on 49, was that unanimous, or was there, did it pass
8-1? There was a "no" vote, but it wasn't Member Paltin. It was someone else.

CHAIR LEE: I have on my little post-it, it was Ms. Paltin that I counted her as a "no", when I
should have counted her as an "aye".

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Okay. So, that, that vote received unanimous-

CHAIRLEE: Was 9-0, "aye". 9-0 "aye".
AYES:

COUNCILMEMBERS HOKAMA, KAMA, KING,
MOLINA,
PALTIN,
SINENCI,
SUGIMURA,
VICE-CHAIR
RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ,
AND
CHAIR LEE.

NOES:

NONE.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Okay. Mahalo for that clarification.

CHAIR LEE: Good thing you changed your vote, Tamara. We would be here all day. Okay.
Thank you.
Next.
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DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Madam Chair, apologies. Just for the record, the bills that were

attached to Committee Report 20-49, those are BILLS 58 (2020), BILL 59(2020), and
BILL 60(2020).

ORDINANCES
ORDINANCE NO.
BILL NO.

56

(2020)

A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE AMENDING SECTION 18.20.040,

MAUl COUNTY CODE, RELATING TO EXISTING STREETS
CHAIR LEE: Ms., Member Paltin.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Thank you. Chair.
I MOVE TO PASS BILL 56 ON SECOND AND FINAL READING.
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA:
SECOND.
COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI: Second.

CHAIR LEE: Second by Ms. Sugimura? Okay, moved by Member Paltin, seconded by
Member Sugimura, to pass Bill 56 on second and final reading. Is there any
discussion?
Ms. Paltin.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Thank you, Chair. I would just like to confirm with Corporation
Counsel, this bill would not affect subdivisions that have received preliminary
subdivision approval before the effective date of the ordinance, to clarify for Deputy
Director Molina and the DSA how to interpret it, if possible, please?
CORPORATION COUNSEL: Chair, I think if we make that clear in this that that would clear
up the issues that Mr. Molina raised earlier this morning.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: So, it is clear to you that, okay. Okay,so then discussion would
be this bill requires subdivisions that create two developable lots to improve the
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surrounding existing streets in compliance with Maui County Code, Chapter 18.20.
The new requirement does not apply to subdivisions that received preliminary approval
prior to or within 90 days of the effective date of the ordinance.

The Planning and Sustainable Land Use Committee received a presentation from the
Department of Public Works and discussed how the current two-lot subdivision
exemption pushes the cost of needed improvements to existing streets from the
developer onto County taxpayers. Therefore, the Planning and Sustainable Land Use
Committee unanimously recommended the bill be back, passed on first reading. I
respectfully ask Members support for my motion. Thank you.
CHAIR LEE: Ms. Sugimura.

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Yeah,thank you. So,just for clarification, what I just heard.
The Deputy Director Molina was asking that the clarification is that projects that
received preliminary approval prior to or within 90 days of the effective date of this
ordinance would be covered by this ordinance. So, is that what the Corp. Counsel
confirmed? That the projects that have preliminary approvals can proceed, right? Is
that what you just said?

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: They would be grandfathered.

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: You're grandfathered? You were, I wasn't clear about that.
So, you're allowing it to be grandfathered. Okay. That's what I want. Thank you.

CHAIR LEE: Any more questions? If not, all those in favor of the motion say "aye", raise your
hand.

AYES:

COUNCILMEMBERS HOKAMA, KAMA, KING,
MOLINA,
PALTIN,
SINENCI,
SUGIMURA,
VICE-CHAIR
RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ,
AND
CHAIR LEE.

CHAIR LEE: It's unanimous. Opposed,"no".
NOES:

NONE.

CHAIR LEE: It's unanimous, 9-0; motion carries.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Thank you.
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CHAIR LEE: Mr. Clerk.

DEPUP*'COUNTY CLERK: Madam Chair, proceeding with unfinished business, resolutions
for second and final reading.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS
RESOLUTIONS
RESOLUTION
NO.
20-60

PROPOSING AN AMENDMENT TO THE
REVISED CHARTER OF THE COUNTY OF MAUI

(1983), AS AMENDED,TO REORGANIZE THE
EXECUTIVE BRANCH TO ESTABLISH AN
OFFICE OF THE MANAGING DIRECTOR AND
PROVIDE FOR THE APPOINTMENT OF THE
MANAGING DIRECTOR AS THE COUNTY'S
CHIEF OPERATING OFFICER

DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: The body, also earlier in the meeting, requested that or decided
to bring up County Communication 20-257 at this time as well.

COUNTY COMMUNICATION
NO.
20-257
- ALICE L. LEE. COUNCIL CHAIR.

(dated May 1, 2020)

Transmitting proposed Resolution No. 20-60, Draft 1, entitled "PROPOSING AN
AMENDMENT TO THE REVISED CHARTER OF THE COUNTY OF MAUI (1983), AS
AMENDED, TO REORGANIZE THE EXECUTIVE BRANCH TO ESTABLISH AN
OFFICE OF THE MANAGING DIRECTOR AND PROVIDE FOR THE APPOINTMENT
THE MANAGING DIRECTOR AS THE COUNTY'S CHIEF OPERATING OFFICER".

CHAIR LEE: This Is the last item of the day, yea.
Alright, Mr. Molina.
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COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Madam Chair.
MOVE TO SUBSTITUTE THE PROPOSED RESOLUTION
ATTACHED TO COUNTY COMMUNICATION 20-257, AND

PASS RESOLUTION 20-60, DRAFT 1 ON SECOND AND FINAL
READING, AND FILE COUNTY COMMUNICATION 20-257.
COUNCILMEMBER KING:
SECOND.

CHAIR LEE: Moved by Member Molina, seconded by Member King, to substitute, excuse
me, one second.

Mr. Clerk, do you have a question? I'm sorry. He has a question. Five-minute recess.

(THE MEETING WAS RECESSED BY THE CHAIR AT 3:50 P.M., AND WAS RECONVENED
AT 3:56 P.M., WITH ALL MEMBERS PRESENT. DUE TO TECHNICAL DIFFICULTIES,
APPROXIMATELY 15 SECONDS OF THE MEETING WAS NOT RECORDED.)
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yes, Madam Chair.

AGAIN, THE MOTION, I'D LIKE TO RESTATE IT AS TO
SUBSTITUTE THE PROPOSED RESOLUTION, WHICH IS
ATTACHED TO COUNTY COMMUNICATION 20-257; AND
THEN PASS RESOLUTION 20-60, DRAFT 1, ON SECOND AND

FINAL READING; TO INCLUDE THE FILING OF COUNTY
COMMUNICATION 20-257.
COUNCILMEMBER KING:
SECOND.

CHAIR LEE: Okay. I think it might be better, Mr. Molina, if you just made a motion to pass
the original bill, and then when that goes through, then you substitute the reso with
20-60, Draft 1.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. So, would this be kind of piecemealing it then? Okay.
WELL THEN, I'LL WITHDRAW THAT MOTION AND THEN
MOVE TO
ADOPT THE
PROPOSED
RESOLUTION
ATTACHED TO COUNTY COMMUNICATION 20-257.
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COUNCILMEMBER KING:

SECOND THE MOTION.

CHAIR LEE: Oh, wait, wait.

COUNCILMEMBER KING: Is that what you wanted?

CHAIR LEE: County Clerk, you got to make up your mind. Take a minute. Well, let, let me
have him come on-air. Mr. Clerk, can you explain your concerns?
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Hi. Madam Chair, staffs current understanding is that a
substitution motion is an amending motion. It's not a main motion to be made on the

floor. I suppose if the body's intent is to move fon/vard with Resolution 20-60 on second
and final reading, but then substitute it with the Resolution 20-60, Draft 1, the body
would need to move to adopt Resolution 20-60, and then amend that motion by
substituting Resolution 20-60 with Resolution 20-60, Draft 1. Thank you. Chair.
CHAIR LEE: Okay. But, Mr. Clerk, didn't he just say that the second time? The first time he,
he made a double motion. The second time he separated it.
COUNCILMEMBER KING: No, I think.

DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: The second, oh sorry.
CHAIR LEE: Wait, let the Clerk finish.

COUNCILMEMBER KING: Okay, okay.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: The second motion staff heard was to just adopt the resolution
attached to County Communication 20-257. So, that would be Resolution 20-60,
Draft 1, without a substitution of any sort.

CHAIR LEE: Oh, I see. I see. Okay,so what would you suggest exactly be said as a motion?
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: I suppose it would depend on Councilmember Molina's intent.
If, if he intends to pass Resolution 20-60, Draft 1, on second and final reading, that
can't be done unless he substitutes Resolution 20-60 with that resolution.
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COUNCILMEMBER KING: Chair.

CHAIR LEE: Well, yes. Ms. King.

COUNCILMEMBER KING: Thank you. So, I think what, what, what James is saying is that
the motion needs to be, to pass 20-60, and then there's an amendment to substitute
the County Communication 20-257 with, into 20-60. So, I think that's, that's the proper
order. So, if Mr. Molina wants to make that original motion-

CHAIR LEE: Okay. I think he said that the second time. I think Mr. Molina said that the
second time. But let's do it one more time, Mr. Molina, if you don't mind?

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Which one you want me to do; the original one where I

proposed the substitution or the second one? I, I thought what, what the Clerk is saying
was answered in the first one.

CHAIR LEE: Okay. The substitution comes second. It's a second step.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay.

CHAIR LEE: The second step.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Alright.
CHAIR LEE: All we want is a motion on the first, the~

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. Alright. Then I move to adopt the~
CHAIR LEE: Just adopt the resolution. Just adopt the reso.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

OKAY, MOVE TO ADOPT THE PROPOSED RESO ATTACHED
TO COUNTY COMMUNICATION 20-257.

CHAIR LEE: No, no, no.
COUNCILMEMBER KING: 20-60.
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CHAIR LEE: No, don't say attached to. Don't say that part.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay.

SO, MOVE TO ADOPT THE PROPOSED RESOLUTION
ATTACHED TO COUNTY COMMUNICATION 20-60, OR
RESOLUTION 20-60.
CHAIR LEE: Resolution 20-60.
COUNCILMEMBER KING:
SECOND.

CHAIR LEE: You know, Mr., Mr. Clerk, yea, he's the one giving me all these hand signs,
okay. So, Mr. Clerk, you just say the, say the motion. Say it. Don't even say the
second part, just say one at a time.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: If the body intends to move fonward with Resolution 20-60,
Draft 1,the first step to actually accomplish that it would be to move to adopt Resolution
20-60.

CHAIR LEE: Okay. So, that's the first step, is to adopt Resolution 20-60. That would be the
motion. So, moved.

COUNCILMEMBER KING: Yea, he moved, and I seconded it.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: I moved it, and Member King seconded it.

CHAIR LEE: Okay to adopt 20-60. Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER KING: Now you can make an amendment?
CHAIR LEE: Discussion? Mr. Molina.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. Now is this the point where I can move to substitute
the proposed resolution?
CHAIR LEE: Yes. Yes.
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COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. Alright.
MOVE TO SUBSTITUTE THE PROPOSED RESOLUTION

ATTACHED TO COUNTY COMMUNICATION 20-257, AND
FILE COUNTY COMMUNICATION 20-257.
CHAIR LEE: Second?

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Amendment?
COUNCILMEMBER KING:
SECOND.

Is that correct? I thought he was moving to amend 20-60 to insert the language of
Communication 2, 20-257.
COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Yea.
COUNCILMEMBER KING: I think that's the motion.

CHAIR LEE: Yea, he, the original motion is to adopt the first-

COUNCILMEMBER KING: Right.
CHAIR LEE: The original reso. So, now that we want to substitute it, the nextCOUNCILMEMBER KING: Well, now it should be an amend, I think now it's an amendment.

CHAIR LEE: Now it's an amendment to substitute that original reso-

COUNCILMEMBER KING: Language.
CHAIR LEE: -with 20-60, Draft 1.

COUNCILMEMBER KING: With the language in 20CHAIR LEE: So, that is now, you know, he's amending the original motion.
COUNCILMEMBER KING: Yea, but Chair, I think, I think what he wants to do is amend the
original 20-60 to insert the language of communication. County Communication 20-257
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into that. So, we're not, because we have to stick with 20-60 is what I heard the Clerk

say in order to pass it on second reading. That's what I heard the Clerk say. So, we
don't want to file.

CHAIR LEE: No, no. What he's, what we're doing now is substituting. Now we're substituting.
COUNCILMEMBER KING: We're substituting the language, but not the~
CHAIR LEE: It's an amendment.

COUNCILMEMBER KING: Right.

CHAIR LEE: You know, the goal is to actually pass 20-60, Draft 1.
COUNCILMEMBER KING: Right. So, we don't want to file that. We want to, we want to
amend it.

CHAIR LEE: Oh no, we're not filing that. We're not filing that.
COUNCILMEMBER KING: Okay.

CHAIR LEE: He made the correct motion to adopt the, the first reso. And then now that's on
the table, he's making the amendment to substitute that with Draft 1.
COUNCILMEMBER KING: Right.
CHAIR LEE: Now that is the motion on the floor.

COUNCILMEMBER KING: Okay.
CHAIR LEE: To substitute this with draft, 20-60COUNCILMEMBER KING: To amend it.

CHAIR LEE: Yea. Well, no, substitute, substitute.

COUNCILMEMBER KING: Okay, I don't, is that, is that what we want, to substitute? Can we
do that, Mr. Clerk?

CHAIR LEE: Yea, that's what we want.

COUNCILMEMBER KING: Okay.
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CHAIR LEE: That's what we want. Okay. So nowCOUNCILMEMBER KING: Okay.

CHAIR LEE: Now, we're going to open it up for discussion, okay.
COUNCILMEMBER KING: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay.

CHAIR LEE: The amendment. We're going to open it up for. If in case you're wondering what
the amendment Is, it's to substitute 20-60, Draft 1. Okay, that's, okay, now we're open
for discussion.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Madam Chair.

CHAIR LEE: Yes, Mr. Molina.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yea, thank you. Madam Chair. I know this is quite complex.
First time I've seen something like this in all my years as well. But anyway, as you
know,this item was tabled at the last Council Meeting on this to provide Corp. Counsel
an opportunity to review and offer revisions to the proposed resolution. Many of these
revisions from Corp. Counsel are non-substantive in nature and help with the clarity of
the resolution.

And furthermore, to clarify, passage of this reso does not pass the reorganization of
the executive branch. That decision, the decision before us today is to place this
question of reorganizing the executive branch of the County on the general election
ballot. So, I support this proposal and I believe this matter is best resolved by the
electorate. Thank you.
CHAIR LEE: Thank you. Any more discussion? Any more discussion? All those in favor of
the motion, say "aye"?
AYES:

COUNCILMEMBERS KING, MOLINA, PALTIN,
SINENCI, VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ,
AND CHAIR LEE.

CHAIR LEE: Opposed,"nay".

Regular Meeting of the Council of the County of Maul
May 8, 2020
Page 163

NOES:

COUNCILMEMBERS

HOKAMA,

KAMA,

AND

SUGIMURA.

CHAIR LEE: Two "nays". I can't see everybody. Is there, aCOUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Oh, sorry.

CHAIR LEE: Where is Sugimura?
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: "Nay". I, I oppose.

CHAIR LEE: Okay, three "nays". Okay, we got six "ayes" and three "noes". So, motion
passes; the amendment. Now,the main motion as amended. Okay.
Mr. Hokama.

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Thank you. Chair. I thought Mr. Molina might want to give
additional comments as movant, but thank you for my opportunity. I'm going to speak
against the motion for a couple of reasons, Members. I would agree it's been a difficult
era of our history currently. I would say that I've made some adjustments in my outlook
on this proposal, especially seeing how the Federal government and State government
is working and not working right now.

So, I don't have a problem endorsing what Tom Croly had stated earlier today. I have
no problem supporting putting the question on the ballot, should we have a revised
executive branch with the Managing Director being the chief operational officer. I will
support that.

But I believe that that's the only question that should be put on the ballot with the caveat
that the full Charter Commission will review all aspects of the total Charter to ensure
no conflicts, as well as ability of guidance on the separation between the executive and
legislative branch made, be very clear. Because it is my understanding of histories of
governance and government and that is what I will be able to support. So thank you
very much. Chair. Appreciate my opportunity.
CHAIR LEE: Thank you. Thank you, Mr. Hokama. Any other comments?
Ms. Keani Rawlins-Fernandez.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Chair. So, we received the memo from

Corporation Counsel, and I think the amendments that you provided in your resolution
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that Member Molina moved to substitute addresses a lot of the concerns, or some of

the concerns that was listed, from the memo, in the memo from Corporation Counsel.
There's one amendment that I had considered making and that would address the

concern that Corporation Counsel expressed in their first bullet about the threemember citizen group, and it's also a concern that we've heard from the community.
My question I guess is for Mr. Raatz, if he's on the call, or on, that if I make an
amendment today, if we would not be able to pass this on second and final reading?
Mr. Raatz.

SUPERVISING LEGISLATIVE ATTORNEY: Thank you, Council Chair and Council ViceChair. You do have within the Rules of the Council, Rule 19.C., that provides if any
substantive amendments are made to a proposal at final reading, the Council may not
take final action on that proposal at the same meeting at which the amendments were
approved. I would note that can be waived by a two-thirds vote. So, that's some
discretion that the body does have.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Mr. Raatz. So, it, it would need to be
substantial?

SUPERVISING LEGISLATIVE ATTORNEY: Well, it's kind of written the opposite way. In the

Rules of the Council, it says any amendment that's made at final reading triggers this
requirement where you should wait till the next Council meeting for final action. But
then there are various exceptions listed. And, and one of the exceptions is for minor
technical typographical changes. So, if it's anything beyond that, that gets into the
substance, then Rule 19.C. is triggered.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Mr. Raatz.

CHAIR LEE: Ms. Keani Rawlins, Ms. Rawlins-Fernandez, if you don't mind me saying

something? We, we did spend a lot of time working with Corp. Counsel, and with staff
on the concerns raised by Corporation Counsel. But it was, it was whittled down to
two key issues and the rest were housekeeping. The majority of the issues raised
were housekeeping. And even Corp. Counsel agrees to that.
The issue that you raised regarding the Committee, the selection committee, is that
what you are talking about? The selection committee?
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Yea. It was just going to be. to clarify that the threemember citizen group would be established by ordinance.
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CHAIR LEE: Well, I didn't see that would be necessary, because it's already an Advisory
Ad Hoc Committee. You know, so, I, I think that was one of the important issues that,
well, made me, you know, decide to support this county manager is because the
committee would be advisory. Now, that that really wasn't a major issue.

I think another issue that came up had to do with how we worded some of the language
to where the Managing Director was in charge of the MEMA person, you know, the
emergency management, and, and by State law he reports to the Mayor. So, so that
would have been somewhat substantive. But that could easily be cleared up with rules
or ordinances in the two years that we provided for the implementation of this new
structure.

So, I really believe that what we have in Draft 1 is sufficient to cover all of our concerns
at this time. And we don't have to deal with, you know, any kind of substantive change.
Draft 1 covers everything.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Okay. So, I have a question for Mr. Raatz then.
Being that the, if, if this goes to the ballot, and the electorate passes this and amends
the Charter, would then, because it's silent on how the three-member citizen group

would be selected, would we be able to establish that group by ordinance? Would
Council be able to have that power to assemble that group by ordinance?
Because it's, it's not clear to me how that group would be formed. So, because this,
the language as is, is silent on that, would Council have the authority to clarify that in
ordinance without it saying that it would be established by ordinance? It would default?
SUPERVISING LEGISLATIVE ATTORNEY: Thank you for the question. Office of Council
Services staff has looked at this issue. And we note on page 9 of the resolution, under
proposed Charter Section 7-5.2., where the reference to the ad hoc search committee
is made, there is language that expressly states the process under which the ad hoc
search committee will operate will be defined by ordinance.
So, we believe that that is an indication that through this Charter amendment, the
Council will be delegated the authority to provide as much detail as it wants without
contradicting any of the terminology in this Charter amendment to address the
selection of the ad hoc search committee and how the committee will function.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Okay. So, in short, because my read of it, nowhere
in the language does it say how three-member group would be selected. So, to sum
up what you said in answering my question. Council would then have the authority to
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pass an ordinance that would provide the guidance on how this group would be put
together? Yes or no?

SUPERVISING LEGISLATIVE ATTORNEY; Thank you. Yes. That's, that's how we read it.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Okay.
SUPERVISING LEGISLATIVE ATTORNEY: Because the Committee doesn't exist other than

through this process, and the process is "defined by ordinance".
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Okay. So, as long as the record is very clear, and
the legislative intent on us passing this resolution is clear, that come January 2, 2022,
Council would have the authority to pass an ordinance that would assemble the threemember, three-member group, citizen group. Okay. That satisfies my concern.
CHAIR LEE: I'm sure glad.

Ms. Sugimura.

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Just, I wanted to include the, on page 38 of Draft 1, it talks
about the Managing Director, in consultation with the Mayor, or the Council. I wanted
to, I wanted to do an amendment to that so it's, it's more in line with what is said in the
current Charter where the Managing Director in consultation with the Mayor, or the
Council may initiate changes to their respective operating budgets. Just for clarity,
versus the way it's written in the current draft. So, I want to make that amendment.
CHAIR LEE: Exactly what words do you want to change?
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Number 3. It's number 3. So, it's Section 9-10.3., page 38
of Draft 1, where it's number 3,"The Managing Director, in consultation with the Mayor,
or the Council may initiate changes to their respective operating budgets" versus
what's in their now. It's to kind of clean it up. It's closer to what's in the existing Charter.
Which the Charter is on page, I think 41, if you want to compare it.
CHAIR LEE: Is, is there a second to that?

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Yea, page 41.

CHAIR LEE: When you say clean it up, what words exactly are you talking about?
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Oh, so, I wanted to say, okay, I'll read it exactly. So, the
underscore is Managing Director, in consultation with the, that's all underscored. Mayor
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or the Council may initiate changes to their respective operating budgets. It's in
Corporation Counsel's letter dated May 2; May 6, sorry.
CHAIR LEE: Okay. Is, is there a second to that?
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Point of information, Chair.
CHAIR LEE: Yes.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: I, I thought in your amendments you do. you make
that clarification? On May 1.

CHAIR LEE: I do. I do. I'm not going to support it. I do. We spent an incredible amount of
time on Draft 1, trying to cover all these issues and, and bring clarity. We, we, it's
impossible to clarify every little item, and that's the reason why we provided two years
for the Council and the Administration to come up with rules and ordinances to ensure
that the implementation and ease of administration will follow.

But we, we cannot, at this point in time today, figure out every little nuance and every
little detail that the Council will have the time for two years to work on. You know, but
and that's why, you know, I got really nervous when you started talking about a, an
amendment, because we covered that, you know. And,and I believe we covered yours
too, Ms. Sugimura, but I don't want to presumptuous.

And, so do you have a second? Is there a second to her motion?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Point of order. Chair.

CHAIR LEE: Yes, Mr. Hokama.

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: My understanding of procedure in all my years is that you
cannot amend a motion to substitute.

CHAIR LEE: That's, that's true. That is what we were told, except that amendment has to
pass. And once it passes, you cannot make an amendment to the substitution. Unless
I'm wrong. I mean this is what we were advised.

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Yea,so, yea, my understanding is we have that motion, right?
That is to, Mr. Molina's amendment to substitute. So, we're looking atCHAIR LEE: Yea, but it didn't pass yet.
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COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: No, I understand we got to vote on it. But my thing is you
cannot amend Mr. Molina's motion anymore, the substitution. You got to just up or
down the motion on the substitution, because that Is what is—

CHAIR LEE: Is that, is that correct? Okay. I like your interpretation. Alright, staff, is that
correct? Come on, quick, quick, quick.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: That is procedure.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Yes.

CHAIR LEE: Okay, you are correct.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Madam Chair, Councilmember Hokama is correct.

CHAIR LEE: Mr. Hokama, Mr. Hokama, you are correct. I'm sorry. Ms. Sugimura. We can't
take anymore amendments to the substitution.
Ms. Rawlins-Fernandez.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Chair. I don't have an amendment. I just

wanted to, don't worry it's not another amendment. It's, I, I just wanted to read it, so
Member Sugimura heard it because what, when I heard Member Sugimura's attempt
to amend, it sounded the same. The Managing Director, in consultation with the Mayor
or the Council may initiate changes.
CHAIR LEE: Okay, ICOUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: I heard voices.

CHAIR LEE: Yea,this is the voice of Trad, Trad and Alice. And Trad is telling me that what
you wanted to propose is already in the resolution.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Yes. That's what I was trying to say.

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Worded a little different. I just wanted clarity to be closer
to the Charter. But if cannot, I understand. We'll just leave it.
CHAIR LEE: Yea. You know, one of my, what drove me through this is the fact that there is
still a balance of power. There is an executive branch and a legislative branch and if
there was any confusion over that, I wouldn't support this. That was my original
position, but this thing has been worked and worked and worked by everybody, both
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sides, trying to make it better. And I, for me, I'm very comfortable voting for it the way
it is.

COUNCILMEMBER KING: So, call for the question.

CHAIR LEE: Yes, Ms. King.

COUNCILMEMBER KING: I was just saying call for the question. But I, since you gave me
the floor, I will say that I agree with you.
CHAIR LEE: I take it back.

COUNCILMEMBER KING: Thank you for the work that you did on all those revisions,
because I know that wasn't easy. And you know, even though a lot of it was technical,
it was a lot of work. I'm ready to vote.

CHAIR LEE: Alright, all those in favor of the motion as amended, say "aye", raise your hand.
AYES:

COUNCILMEMBERS KING, MOLINA, PALTIN,
SINENCI, VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ,
AND CHAIR LEE.

CHAIR LEE: One, two, three, four, five, six; we got six "ayes".

All those opposed, say "no". Raise your hand and say "no".
NOES:

COUNCILMEMBERS

HOKAMA,

KAMA,

AND

SUGIMURA.

CHAIR LEE: Three "noes", six "ayes"; motion passes.

Halleluiah, thank God it's Friday. Anything else on the calendar?
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Madam Chair, there is nothing else before the Council.

CHAIR LEE: And as I promised, I'm giving everybody some time to say a few words. If you
want to vent, go ahead and vent. Or the real reason why I was asking because I know
some of you are working on projects in your districts, you know, to help people in the
COVID situation. I know on Lanai,for instance, that Mr. Hokama has been working on
food distribution. Of course, he doesn't have to talk about that. But Mr. Hokama, let's
start with you on your final parting remarks for the weekend.
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COUNCILMEMBERS GAVE THEIR FINAL REMARKS.

CHAIR LEE: Thank you. Okay, this meeting is adjourned

ADJOURNMENT

The regular meeting of May 8, 2020 was adjourned by the Chair at 5:03 p.m.

KATHyKAOHU, COUNTY CLERK
COUNTY OF MAUI, STATE OF HAWAII
20508/lks:jm

County Clerk
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From:

Bryan Kortis <bryan@neighborhoodcats.org>

Sent:
To:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 8:51 AM
County Clerk

2020 HAY -7 AH fi.* 5^

Subject:

Written testimony re: proposed amendment to Maui County Cbcfe sS:F6.9'4.0©
(Feeding of feral animals prohibited)
^^ CLL R K

I am writing as the District Leader, 2nd Congressional District, for the Humane Society of the United States,the National
Programs Director for Neighborhood Cats, a practicing attorney licensed in the State of New York, and a full-time
resident of Maui County. I have over 20 years of experience working with feral cats and assisting communities in solving
their cat overpopulation issues. I have authored many of the leading guides in the animal welfare industry on managing
feral cats, am a frequent presenter on this topic at national conferences and have worked directly myself with thousands
of cats and the people who feed and care for them.
I am strongly opposed to the proposed amendment by Councilmember Hokama to Maui County Code section 6.04.041
and ask the Council to defer the matter and not refer it to committee. I oppose the amendment,specifically as it applies
to cats,for these reasons:

A feeding ban is cruel in concept - it envisions reducing cat numbers by starving them to death, an extremely
inhumane approach. It would also be cruel to the many Maui residents who feed outdoor cats and love them
like their own pets.
Feeding bans were common in the past in the U.S., but are now widely recognized as poor, ineffective
policy. They have proven unenforceable because people will not stop feeding cats. There is an expression in the
animal welfare industry - "You cannot outlaw compassion." It would also be impossible to police an island-wide
ban. In addition, even if people did stop feeding to some extent, the cats would not simply disappear. More
likely, they would encroach closer into our residences and workplaces.
Feeding bans give rise to community conflict as neighbors report neighbors for feeding,set up video cameras,
call the police, etc.
Mr. Hokama's proposed amendment would be highly intrusive on the rights of private property owners, banning
them from feeding cats in their own backyards, cats they may have been caring for over the course of many
years.

Cats are considered "pet animals" under state law and the proposed amendment may violate the State of
Hawaii's anti-cruelty laws.
•

I could not think of a worse time to introduce such a controversial and divisive piece of legislation. It is sure to
attract national attention and give Maui a black eye in terms of negative publicity, right when we as a
community are trying to grapple with and recover economically from the pandemic.

•

Finally, there is already a program in place at Maui Humane Society for effectively managing our cat population spay/neuter. Cat intake numbers have dropped substantially as many thousands of cats have been sterilized in
the past few years. Spay/neuter is the national gold standard for handling outdoor cats.

For these reasons, I urge the Council to defer the proposed amendment. Maui should continue to be an example of a
humane,effective way to manage feral cats, not slide backwards and become instead an example of a cruel, impractical,
failed and divisive approach.
1

Respectfully yours,
Bryan Kortis, Esq.
District Leader, Humane Society of the United States
National Programs Director, Neighborhood Cats
brvan@neighborhoodcats.ore

602-803-7092(cell)

Neighborhood Cats
2472 Broadway, No 321
New York, NY 10025

(212)662-5761
Neighborhood Cats Hawaii
1215 S Kihei Rd, Ste 0-435
Kihei, HI 96753

(808)755-9393

May 7,2020
To:

The Honorable Alice L. Lee

Council Chair County of Maui
Wailuku, Hawaii 96793
From: Martin Frye
Field Biologist

Maui Nui Seabird Recovery Project

Regarding: PROHIBITION ON FEEDING FERAL ANIMALS(PAF 20-127)
Aloha Chair Lee, members ofthe Council

Mahalo for accepting written testimony on Councilmember Hokama's

bilUntitled: A

BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE TO AMEND THE MAUI COUNTY CODE,CHAPTER
6.04.040,RELATING TO FEEDING FERAL ANIMALS

As a Maui resident and wildlife professional I strongly support this bill. My testimony focuses on
feral cats, which are doubtless the most controversial species bemg discussed today.

There is nothing humane about maintaining dense "colonies"ofstray cats on the la^cape by
artificially subsidizing their food source. By nature,cats are not a colomtd species. They are not
native animals in Hawai'i,and have no positive effect on our ecosystem. On the contra^,

feeding feral cats increases their density and encourages them to congregate wherever they are
fed. The density offeral cat populations on Maui contributes to known disea^s within those
populations,and increases the vectors for those diseases to other wildlife and people.

Pets should be kept indoors or contained on private property, where their o^ers cm for and
enjoy their company. Once a pet leaves the direct supervision ofits owner,it has the ability to
negatively affect the community and the environment. The practice offeeding stay anunals like
cats encourages people to think ofthe animals as"theirs" while otherwise they do not act as
responsible animal owners.

1 strongly protest the assertion that the concept of"community cats" has any vdidity. No other
domesticated
animal,own
feral"community
or not,enjoys
thisthen
classification.
Ifitthe
is true
thatcommunity
residents ofISMam
County collectively
cats",
it follows that
entire

responsible when these animals kill federally endangered wildlife. Are we prepared to violate the
Endangered Species Act as a community?

Please pass the bill,taking into consideration any subsequent,infonned deliberation on how to
ensure feral animals are not artificially subsidized by people who claim partial owenership, but
do not accept or understand the consequences oftheir actions.
Sincerely,
Martin Frye

From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

Jay Penniman <jayfp@hawaii.edu>
Thursday, May 7, 2020 11:39 AM
County Clerk; HFC Committee
Written Testimony - "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE TO AMEND THE MAD! COUNTY

Attachments:

2020_05_07_NMSRP_Testimony_Prohibit_Feeding_FeraLAnimals.doc

CODE, CHAPTER 6.04.040, RELATING TO FEEDING FERAL ANIMALS".

Aloha,
Please find my testimony in support of "A bill for an ordinance to amend the maui county code,

CHAPTER 6.04.040, RELATING TO FEEDING FERAL ANIMALS" attached.
Mahalo,
Jay
C./

Jay F. Penniman
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Manager, Maui NulSeabIrd Recovery Project
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P.O. Box 903

Makawao, Hawaii 96768

Mobile-808-280-4114
Office - 808-572-3500

Found a Downed Bird Hotline - 808-573-BIRD (2473)
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The Honorable Alice L. Lee

t

Council Chair County of Maui

Wailuku, Hawaii 96793
From: Jay F. Penniman
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Manager
Maui Nui Seabird Recovery Project

Re:

PROHIBITION ON FEEDING FERAL ANIMALS(PAF 20-127)

Aloha Chair Lee and Members ofthe Maui County Council.

I am Jay Penniman, Manager ofthe Maui Nui Seabird Recovery Project. I am writing
in support ofthe bill for an ordinance to amend the Maui County Code, Chapter 6.04.040,
relating to feeding feral animals. The proposed amendment to section 6.04.010 adding a new
definition reading:

'"Feral animal'means any animal existing in a wild or untamed state or any animal having
returned to an untamed statefrom domestication."

is appropriate and important to be included in the county code. A point of clarification may
improve the definition if ^''non-native"were inserted before the second use of animal in the
sentence. I am sure you do not intend to include our native wildlife in the definition of'feral
animal."

The new section amending Chapter 6.04, Maui County Code, reading:

"6.04.041 Feeding offeral animals prohibited. No person mayfeed or deliberately introduce
anyfood material, substance, or attractant directly to, or in the vicinity of anyferal animal."
is a positive step toward addressing the proliferation of feral animals at large on our islands.
I have addressed the council many times over the years about the detrimental impacts of feral
mammals and birds on our native wildlife and human health. Thank you for taking this initial

step toward improving the quality of life on the islands for residents, visitors, and native
wildlife.

Please consider including enforcement requirements as well to ensure compliance.
Mahalo Nui Loa!

A project the University of Hawai'i. Pacific Cooperative Studies Unit in association with Hawaii Division of
Forestry and Wildlife, Universit>' of Hawai'i Foundation and Pacific Rim Conservation.

Coun^ Clerk
From;

Arianna Feinberg <ariannafeinberg@gmail.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 10:50 AM

p p p- p j y p Q
™""

Dear Council Members,

"

.JrfiCE OF THE
COUNTY CLERK

I'm writing to support the prohibition of feeding feral cats. Feral cats are a huge nuisance on this island. They are contributing to
the harmful spread of the parasite Toxoplasmosis. Additionally, feral cats eat endangered native birds. I am not personally a
scientist but I encourage you to trust the scientist at Maul Forest Bird and Maui Seabird Recovery project. Those organizations
are doing such important work for the overall ecosystem of Maui and those that feed feral cats are sabotaging their efforts.
Thank you for your consideration and hopeful support of 6.04.041.
Mahalo,

Arianna Feinberg
Olinda, Maui
808-280-0988

ariannafeinberg@gmail.com

County Clerk
From:

Vicki Stanton <vickigrimaldi(a)hotmail.com>

RECEIVED

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 8:42 AM

To:

County Clerk

2Q2()

-7 AM P: SS

Subject:

Community Suggestions (6.04.041 Feeding of feral animals prohibited)
./rflCE OF THE
■. H^H'NTY CLERK

Aloha again,

I am re-writing again to you because I learned the subject has to be Just so, and I have thought about something else.
I recently watched a family film, "Babe 2: Pig in the City." We've all seen the first "Babe", which is a classic.
"Babe 2" pulls the heartstrings like no other. That movie's theme is: No matter how little the Individual, no matter the
obstacles to overcome, no matter the likelihood of helping be for naught: Go out of your way to be kind.

Actions of kindness speak louder to the heart than any non kindness. Actions of kindness stand out against the crowd.
And sets the tone for others who have not learned this yet. You can do no wrong by being kind to others less fortunate.
Mahalo.

Kind Regards,
Vicki

Begin forwarded message:
From: Vicki Stanton <vickigrimaldi@hotmail.com>
Date: May 7, 2020 at 7:40:06 AM HST

To: county.clerk@mauicounty.us
Subject: Illegal to feed feral cats?
Aloha,

I heard that there's a bill that is going to be proposed tomorrow. May 8th, regarding the "ban of feeding
feral cats?"

This is a ridiculous, outright cruel proposed action by whomever thought this was a necessary idea. The
most obvious reason is that: they're completely INNOCENT.

This is what I want to say: Homeless cats are NO different than the cat In your home that you call your
pet that you feed and love.

Have you ever seen the 2020 Oscar winning movie of this year, "Parasite?" What did we get out of that
movie?: There's no difference between a lower class family vs a higher class family. The only difference
is: Circumstance. And how society views them. Other than that, we are all the same.
Humans and different species are alike in all the ways that matter!

The person or group who has proposed this bill certainly has not never spent any time even getting to
know any of the "feral" cats on this Island. What an easy decision to propose to eradicate them by
means of controlling the residents of Maui, into a slow death of starvation.
1

The problem is that you don't have an emotional attachment to any of these Maui feral cats. You
haven't spent any time petting them,feeling the love and appreciation from them when you spend time
with them.These homeless cats (I call them "special kitties" instead of homeless)are the god honest
reason I have been able to survive here for the past 4 months. I moved here and have made no human
friends and quarantine would be so listless without having the special kitties to visit.
When I visited Maui last year, I stayed at The Westin Kaanapali Villas and I kid you not, almost every

person that walked past Richard or Big Red or any of the other cats on the boardwalk would always pass
by and smile with the biggest grin! Those special kitties MADE our visit to Maui.Those special kitties
MADE everyone passing boy's vacations UNFORGETTABLE.(Thanked by "Kristi's Catitude ).
Special kitties are just a part of Maui,as any other individual on the island.
What if there were homeless dogs on this island? Would there be a bill not to feed them,too? Does me

saying that evoke something in you,telling you that sounds wrong? That s what I thought.
I am not native to Hawaii, but I am a resident in Maui. If I became homeless,god forbid, would someone
create a bill to stop feeding me,too?

What if you were homeless? What if your family was homeless? What if your favorite companion from
your home was homeless?

The intelligence of humans does not make it ok to pick on those of a different species.

What kind of example are we showing our keiki to purposely starve these completely INNOCENT
individuals? What example will Maui show to everyone?

Lastly, do you really think that making it illegal to feed feral cats will do anything to reduce the
population? The colonies will actually reproduce faster. (I've done my research.)
Don't eradicate by starvation. Do something creative! Heck,there's a concept called cat cafes. Create
jobs for us"self important" humans by creating a business regarding these individuals.
There's no aloha in making it illegal to feed feral cats. I got an even better more universal word,
"empathy".

I'll see you tomorrow.Take care.
Kind Regards,
Vicki

^oun^ Clerk
From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

Duvall, Fern P <fern.p.duvall@hawaii.gov>
Thursday, May 07, 2020 1:29 PM
County Clerk
FW: Use this version of my Testimony for the Bill Proposal of Ordinance amending 6.04.041 at
your Council meeting May 8, 2020.

Leslie:

Please use this version I made a slight correction!
Thanks!

Mahalo and me ke aloha mai Maui Nui
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Dr. Fern P. Duvall II

Native Ecosystems Protection and Management- Maui Nui Program Manager
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Phone: 808-873-3502

Web Page http://dlnr.hawaii.gov/dofaw/
Email: fern.p.duvall@hawaii.gov

From: Duvall, Fern P
Sent: Thursday, May 7,2020 1:20 PM
To: county.clerk@mauicounty.us

Subject: Testimony for the Bill Proposal of Ordinance amending 6.04.041 at your Council meeting May 8,2020.
Honorable Council Chair Alice Lee and Council Members:

RE: Testimony on the Bill for Ordinance to amend the Maui County Code, Chapter 6.04.040, relating to Feeding Feral Animals
transmitted by Council Member Hokama for your May 8, 2020 meeting

I am the Program Manager for the Native Ecosystems Protection and Management section of the Maul Division of Forestry 8t
Wildlife part of the Hawal'i Department of Land and Natural Resources. It is my section's express function to hold in trust, and
be the best possible stewards for the unique and wonderful native ecosystems, and unique native Hawaiian species of Maui
Nui. I have been doing such management and oversight since 1984 for the Division. Too much of my work has been
management of the negative impacts of feral non-native species on Hawaiian species of wildlife of Maui, Molokai, and Lanai.
In my tenure and work my staff and I have continually witnessed, and witness frequently, devastating significant impacts of freeranging cats on Maui's native waterbirds, forestbirds, and seablrds. Free-ranging cats are documented predators of the native
wildlife on the land, and pose dangers in our coastal oceans, and also pose further, other dangers in generating the
toxoplasmosis infections to them,to us and our children.

Cats on the landscape are a huge numerous problem Island-wide. I am reminded of a recent University of Hawaii survey which
determined over 85% of all residents wanted to see less cats on the landscape. Maintaining the presence of cats on the

landscape, which feeding of them by people ensures, also ensures that Maui's people. Native wildlife, and yes even the cats
themselves are threatened.

I would hope the Ordinance in question will not only prohibit feeding of the non-native cats on Maui Nui, but will also require
that the county's cats be registered, and micro-chipped for identification purposes whenever needed.
Sincerely and with Aloha I

Mahalo and me ke aloha mai Maui Nui

Dr. Fern P. Duvall II

Native Ecosystems Protection and Management- Maui Nui Program Manager
Department of Land & Natural Resources
Division of Forestry & Wildlife
685 Haleakala Highway
Kahului, HI 96732
Phone:808-873-3502

Web Page http://dlnr.hawaii.gov/dofaw/
Email:fern.p.duvall@hawaii.gov

From:

Bryan Berkowitz <bryan@bryanberkowitz.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 7,2020 11:51 AM
County Clerk

To:
Cc:

Subject:

Bryan Berkowitz; Hanna Mounce; Alice L Lee; Keani N. Rawlins; Tasha A. Kama; Riki
Hokama; Kelly King; Mike J. Molina; Tamara A. Paltin; Shane M. Sinenci; Yukiiei Sugimura
Testimony in SUPPORT of Bill 6.04.041 "Feeding of feral animals prohibited"

Aloha Maul County Council Members,

My name is Bryan Berkowitz and I am the Co-Founder and President of Na Koa Manu Conservation (NKMC). NKMC Is a
local, Maui based nonprofit organization founded to protect and recover native Hawaiian bird populations by supporting
conservation research and management activities, established 5 years ago.

NKMC strongly supports bill 6.04.041 "Feeding of feral animals prohibited".
Estimates indicate there are 300,000 - 600,000 feral cats on the island of Maui, roaming from the coastlines to the
summit of Haleakala. These animals are classified as an invasive species and kill native Hawaiian wildlife and spread

toxoplasmosis which is harmful to both marine mammals as well as humans. Population estimates of the Hawaiian
Monk Seal are 1,400 in the entire Hawaiian Island Chain, with just 300 in the main Hawaiian Islands. Populations of
endemic(found only here)species of Hawaiian seablrds and forest birds are In the hundreds or thousands.
Thank you.
-Bryan
808.344.0035
Z3Z
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County Clerk
From:

Laurie Pottish <pottishl001@hawaii.rr.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 8:11 AM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:
^

I Strongly Oppose Bill 06.04.041

2020 MAY-7 AH 8* 19
.

Oir THb

COUNTY CLERK
Laurie Pottish
2892 Iwalani Street

Makawao, HI 96768
May 7, 2020

Aloha Councilmembers:

There is copious evidence that feeding bans do not result in the reduction of the cat population but instead result in a
dramatic increase in the population. Feeding bans are also very unpopular with the community in addition to being
ineffective & inhumane.The solution to the overpopulation problem lies in cooperating with the Maui Humane Society

& the community; working together on an ongoing TNRM program (Trap, Neuter, Return, Manage). Numerous business
and resorts on Maui allow feral cats to be fed and managed on their property. Sterilizing cats reduces their numbers,
reduces their bad behaviors and therefore reduces risk. Can Maui afford more negative attention at this time by
implementing a feeding ban?

Monk seal populations are on the rise according to NOAA. There Is no definitive proof that the monk seal deaths
attributed to taxoplasmosis originated from cat feces. More monk seals die from fishing net entanglement, pesticide run
off and a dwindling food supply from over fishing than from taxoplasmosis. Do you have the actual statistics from the
Hawaii Department of Health regarding how many human cases of taxoplasmosis have been reported on Maui ? I would
guess very few. The most common cause of taxoplasmosis in people results from undercooked meat.

I hope you will reconsider this policy and take the time to learn more about proactive and proven methods to control an
existing problem. Other organizations to talk to who can give statistics on the success of TNRM programs are listed in
alphabetical order: Alley Cat Allies, Kauai Community Cat Project, Neighborhood Cats and Maui Humane Society to name
Just a few.

Sincerely,
Laurie Pottish

Coun^ Clerk
From:

Petra DuPont <mdpd251275@gmail.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 2:15 PM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

Proposed Bill "Feeding Ban of Feral Animals 6.04.041"

RECFZIVED

202) M -7 PH 2= I 7
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Aloha Council Members,

LDUNTY CLERK

I have been a Maui County resident for over 30 years, and I have been involved in caring for, feeding and
spay/neutering feral cats.

The proposed feeding ban will not solve the feral cat problem, in fact I would venture to say It will exacerbate the
issue.

TNR has been practiced all over the world, and is an effective, proven strategy to reduce feral cat populations. On
Maui,the best known example is probably UH Hawaii, Maui Campus, who successfully reduced the cat population
from 300 before TNR to now approximately 30. This is a great example what can happen if TNR efforts are supported,
and the volunteers can openly trap and feed.
Prior to 2015, Maui has tried to solve the feral cat problem by euthanizing approx. 75,000 cats. We know that this did not solve
anything. Since 2015, MHS estimates a 25% reduction in feral cats based on surrenders, and the number of cats being spayed
and neutered, ending the reproductive cycle for these animals. MHS made spay/neuter available to the public as a free service,
funded by a grant!

Current TNR supporters often have to "hide" their efforts. With the support and collaboration of Maui County, they would be so
much more effective in the common quest to reduce the feral cat population. I encourage the council to take a closer look at the
successful implementation of TNR at UH Hawaii. Maul Campus.

I urge the County Council to vote down this cruel, ineffective an inhumane bill!
Respectfully,
Petra DuPont

529 Honoapiilani Hwy.
Wailuku, HI 96793
808-283-1925

County Clerk
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From:

Mark Hyde <HYDEM001@hawaii.rr.com>

Sent:

Tuesday, May 05, 2020 10:28 AM

To:

County Clerk

2020 MAY - <7 tu „ ,.

«n ||: /1

Alice L Lee; Keani N. Rawlins; Kelly King; Mike J. Molina; Tamara A. Paltin; Shane M.
Sinenci; RIki Hokama; Yuki Lei Sugimura; Tasha A. Kama
v-'r MQE Of:

Subject:

May 8 Council Agenda: Items L. #20-257 and H.#20-60

I SUPPORT amending Item L.#20-60[Managing Director Charter Change Proposal] in accordance with Communication
#20-257.

The proposed amendments contained in #20-257 are entirely clerical; none are substantive.
Please approve the amended proposal on Second Reading without further delay.
Mark Hyde
4320 E. Waiola Loop
Kihei, HI 96753

(BOB)B74-3B39

Cour^ Clerk
From:
Sent:

Mark Hyde <HYDEM001@hawaii.rr.com>
Thursday, May 07, 2020 2:21 PM

To:

County Clerk; Alice L Lee; Keani N. Rawlins; Kelly King; Tamara A. Paltin; Mike J. Molina; Tasha A.
Kama; Riki Hokama; Yuki Lei Sugimura; Shane M. Sinenci

Cc:

David M. Raatz

Subject:

11 Hour Memo From Corporation Counsel

Attachments:

Documenti.docx

I submit the attached comments in reply to the belated Memo from Corporation Counsel relative to the Managing Director
Charter Change Proposal
Mark Hyde
4320 E. Waiola Loop
Kihei, Hawaii 96753

(808)874-3839
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RECEIVED

From Mark Hyde
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Memo: To Maui County Council
Date: May 1, 2020

Re: May 6, 2020, Memo to the County Clerk from Corporation^^qn^^L^
May 8, 2020, Council Meeting, Agenda Items 2O-257:aiid'20-d(il£RK
Council members, below are my responses to the above memo which
was brought to my attention at 1:30 PM this afternoon, May 7, less than
24 hours before tomorrow's council meeting(not unlike that which
occurred during the previous council meeting].
1. Section 6-5 (1): The proposal clearly states, as it has since
Introduction to the council last December and as approved by
Corporation Council and Office of Council Services, that the process shall
be defined later by ordinance. The language does not characterize
citizen participation as either a board or commission.
Article 7, Section 7-5-2 clearly describes the search group as an "ad hoc
search committee"chaired by the mayor. An ad hoc committee is not a
board or commission.

2.Section 6-5.5(j) says the manager shall supervise the administrative
functions of enumerated departments and agencies including that of the
Emergency Management Agency. HRS 127A-5 indicates that the mayors
of each county shall have direct responsibilityfor emergency
management within the county and that"(e)[UJnder the mayor's
direction, shall provide a county-level administrator or director of the
county-level administrator or director of the county emergency
management agency...."
To supervise a department or agency is different from responsibilityfor
emergency management

The mayor will continue to have chief responsibility as provided by
state law but state law expects and allows mayors to have others carry
out administrative functions associated with emergency management,
including by a managfng director.

Note:the official organizational chartfor the County ofMaul

currentlyshows the MaulEmergency ManagementAgency reporting
to the mayor through the DepartmentofManagement

3. Section 9-10(3): This language is already the subject of an earlier
comnient apparently by Corporation Counsel. See Letter from Council
Chair Lee to the County Clerk dated May 1,2020, page 3,item 13.

Presumably the intent of the earlier modification was to achieve what
Corporation Counsel now wants to achieve. If Corporation Counsel is
not content with the earlier language presented by her office,further
clarification is fine. It would not, and should not,disrupt brining the
second reading to conclusion.

4.Paragraph 23: Existing implementation wording was drafted and
previously approved by Corporation Counsel and Office of Council
Services attorneys. The intent behind beginning implementation prior
to the effective date is to position the mayor to hire a managing director

shortly after the effective date. Implementation activities would include
adoption of an ordinance specifying the process for formation of the ad
hoc search committee,convening the committee,commencing the

search process and undertaking other activities to position the county
to hire a manager shortly after the effective date.

Paragraph 23 could be supplemented as follows(proposed additional
wording bolded):

"... except that the Council and Mayor shall start working toward
its implementation on January 2,2022,including but notlimited
to adoption ofan ordinance defining the ad hoc search
committee and its processes in accordance with Sections 6-5
(1)and(3)and 7-5(2),convening the ad hoc search
committee,commencing the search process and taking all
other steps necessary and appropriate to hire a managing
director with the exception ofthe hiring itself prior to the
effective date."

5. Paragraph 21(Ballot question): 1 don't agree with Corporation
Counsel's proposed revised ballot statement in significant respects.

Primarily; it mischaracterizes the role of the manager as a kind of
independent agent when in fact the manger will at all times be subject
to direction, oversight and control by the mayor.

Secondarily, due to its detail, it necessarily omits other key provisions of
the proposal making it misleading by omission.

The "digest" or ballot statement previously approved by Corporation
Counsel and Office of Counsel Services is a good statement of the
proposal.

County Clerk
From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

Donya Izbicki <donyacat@gmail.com>
Wednesday, May 06, 2020 8:44 PM
County Clerk
Feral Cats

RECEIVED
2020 HM -7 AH 8= 13
OrTICE OF T Hii
COUNTY CLERK

I am writing to try to explain a very Important fact
concerning Maul's free roaming cat population:
They are established after generations of attempts to end overpopulation. They continue to
thrive because they are fed by caring people, but the problem Is caused when the cats are not
fixed...Trapping Is difficult If the cats are not hungry!

People are aware of the frustrating situation and are personally Involved.
Concerned citizens are trying to achieve the minimum cat population possible by continuous
spay neuter, while others are just complaining.
It's time to organize and educate and produce the only humane solution:
TNRM. Trap-Neuter-Return-Manage
The solution to the problem
(1) People should not feed cats unless thev commit to fixing them
and managing the colony

(2)Deslgnatlng approved colony locations
(3) More surgery appointments available.
(4)Relocation areas for cats in areas with threatened species

If we could fix all the cats, we would have no more.
But we will never catch them all!

People will continue to let cats have litters and contribute to the population.
We must aim for a balance to humanely manage Maul's free roaming cats.
Laws need to be made stating that allowing cat litters Is a crime.

Free roaming cats exist in both managed and unattended colonies,
and have a dominant hierarchy that
allows them to live naturally in harmony among one another.
When cats are trapped and removed, others move In,
displacing established cats, causing territorial fighting
and more breeding. This Is known as the 'vacuum effect'.
Tame pet cats may be lost or abandoned and enter feral
colonies, and In time will revert to a wild state.
We have not been able to met the demand for
1

spay/neuter due to lack of available surgery appointments
The reproductive rate of a cat exceeds the surgery options
When people feed cats randomly,they make it difficult for caretaker to trap...
Cat colonies should be registered and adhere to the routine of TNRM,
whereby all cats are 'fixed', and returned to their colonies, where they
are fed by caretaker, as well as managed for any newcomers.
Caretakers are committed to distinguish the pet abandoned/lost cat from the 'community'
colony cat and will remove tame cats for adoption or medical concerns.

It's a sad fact that people who don't like cats will trap and dump them where they find a food
source in a colony.

The routine procedures of feeding/ managing and trapping should be documented.
New 'caretakers' should be mentored by established 'caretakers', and be presented with
guidelines as described in the caretaker agreement.

Caretakers are unfairly misjudged for their efforts
that include the expenses of food and medical for colony cats.
If we fixed all the cats but do not maintain the colonies, cats will revert to hunting and fighting
for food or starve. The time and energy required to properly maintain a colony is not
understood by outsiders.
In addition to free surgeries, there should be food & medical supply.
We need to educate all involved on all aspects of the program.

The initial experience of feeding a stray for the first time is the emotional tie that the feeder will
be exposed to:
Take it home? Take it to Humane Society?
Connect with seasoned caretaker to organize colony....?

The idea of trapping and euthanizing cats will not solve the problem and is cruel.
It is also not cost effective, considering the overhead costs
of employees wages,traps, injection, and vehicle fuel and maintenance.
Blaming the cats for their existence is not a solution.
Not fixing your cat is the culprit.
Understanding that foraging animals and construction impact
the bird habitats and is crucial to creating a harmonious master plan
of sustainability

For more information please visit www.allevcat.org<httD://www.allevcat.org
Donya Izbicki
231 Kawailani Circle

Kihei,Hi,96753
808-298-1207

RECEIVED
May 7, 2020

. .

Subject: Testimonial about feeding feral animals

20^0 HAY -7 AH & 19
• riOE OF TF'F

Dear Maui Community Council members,

•''N TY C

:\ ■'

Having received very short notice, I woke early to meet the letter deadline. Many, many more would have
responded had we been given adequate notice. So, I speak for many.

The subject of feral cats is important, as one particular colony has been a regular part of my joy for over a
year and several years for others. These cats have names and unique personalities, bonds to each
other, and with people. They are lovable and affecbonate, and they warm our hearts in a world where we
can use emotional support and more connection with nature.

I have noticed that when feeding stopped for most of a week, without notice to substitutes, the cats

became significantly thin, some emaciated, during the consistently heavy rams that kept visitors away. My
furry friends would not have survived without the resumption of regular intervention.

Many people on Maui and beyond are cat/animai lovers who believe in Aloha, Kullana and humane
Kokua. Through the Humane Society, the Maui Nui Seabird Recovery Project, and other organcabons
the most humane processes to manage the feral cats have been successfully implemented. TNR (Trap
Neuter, Return) is proven, globally, to be the most effecbve way. Many colonies have been fixed, chipped,
and vaiored, and if necessary, their feeding areas can be moved away from the shoreline.

i have not heard of any studies being done to show evidence of the claims that elicited the proposal to
make feeding feral cats a crime. Even if there were, an extreme 'last resoit method would clearly create a

whole host of new issues that would be far worse in many different ways. Here are just a few.
These animals would suffer and die. This would also create the following issues and many more.
1. The carcasses would increase diseases and infection that would spread.

2. The bodies cannot be dumped, so there would be a mass of dead cats all over the island.
i. Not only would this increase the bacteria and disease in the affected areas, it
would also increase the upset of everyone who knew and saw, at a time when
we are already dealing with enough from a global and local situation.

3. An inhumane approach would upset the trust of the people on Maui and around the
world, and it would create negative press of the decision makers, and of Maui

I urae you to conbnue to allow the most effective and humane method of feral cat management, in favor
of one that would create numerous and more serious issues, if there are other issues to be handled, there
are experts who can intervene in an appropriate way. You will have their contact information to consult
with them, as they are sending letters, as well.
Mahalo for your kokua.
Sincerely,
Naomi Ackerman

County Clerk

^
From:

ULu.-,vLU
Donna Barnett <donnainmaui@gmail.conn>

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 9:08 AM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

6.04.041 Feeding of feral animals prohibited.

29^ MAY "7 AH 9^ I 2
1'i* iGin Or Trlc.
COUNTY CLERK

In All Due Respect,
This is one of the craziest most inhumane non-solutions I've ever heard of.

I know of No compassionate person willing to let animals starve.

Most of us would go to jail first!! And your jails would be very full!
IT IS CRUELTY TO ANIMALS TO LET THEM STARVE!! And also a CRIME.

You'd have starving and dying animals flowing into parks and residents where Children live & play.
And what if a person, tourist, or child tried to approach a starving or dying cat?
If the cat is starving It is most likely carrying parasites,fleas, & ticks.

Who gets to clean up the rotting carcasses? The rats that feed on them? Do we really want to support the Rat
populations in this way? Ewww!

Poison is also Not a solution as it will transfer to bird populations that feed on the dead and dying animals.
A much better solution is to WORK WITH the structures already in place.

Maul Humane Society has functioning & working humane programs to do so.
Maul Humane Society has earned the title of one of the best and most forward thinking shelters in the United States!
Surely there is a better way if you'd work together with them.
PLEASE DO NOT PASS THIS HEARTLESS BILL!!

Mahalo,
Donna Barnett

(9 year volunteer at Maul Humane Society)

County Clerk
vhU

From:

Nancy Willis <nancyinmaui@yahoo.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 6:58 AM

To:

County Clerk

Subject

WRITTEN TESTIMONY - 6.04.041 Feeding of feral animals prohibited

2020 HAY -7 AH 8^ 1 7
OrFSCEOFTHE
COUNTY CLERK

Dear Council Members,

I am very disappointed to hear that Council Member Hokama has introduced this bill, calling for the prohibition on the
feeding of feral animals.

We are all aware that there is a problem with the feral cat population on our islands. To address this problem on Maui, we
have private citizens as well as the humane society coordinating and engaging In programs of actively monitoring,
feeding, and trapping members of feral cat colonies to be spayed/neutered and released so that they cannot reproduce. If
someone is not happy with the effectiveness of these programs, they should work WITH the Maui Humane Society for
more effective solutions.

! am opposed to this bill, and disheartened by the failure of its author to work with, and seek solutions through the proper
channels: namely, our existing agencies for animal care and control. We are so fortunate to have one of the most
progressive and forward thinking humane societies in this country located in our community. They have the knowledge,
experience, as well as access to some of the nation's leaders in animal welfare. We should be utilizing this resource to
help our island. All research shows that TNR (Trap, Neuter & Release) is the most effective way to handle the
overpopulation of community cats, and this is the approach that Maui Humane Society has taken for the last four years.
Please bear In mind when you are considering this bill that deliberately starving cats is ANIMAL CRUELTY...plain and
simple. I would like to know if Mr. Hokama has ANY examples of other communities where the act of STARVING animals
was an actual effective solution for eradication? If so, could he please be asked to present this information publicly.

Additionally, I and many other animal lovers in this community would like to know what happens when the feeding stops?
Does he anticipate the cats will be less of a nuisance in our community? It is widely known that MALNOURISHED
animals are predisposed to parasites such as fleas and ticks and if anything, they will become more invasive and infiltrate
businesses and residential areas in search of food. Finally, and I hate to point out this grim reality but what happens to the
dying animals? What happens to the thousands of carcasses in our parks where keiki play and in our neighborhoods
where families live? The landfill does not allow the disposal of DEAD animals. How will the County plan to deal with this?

We are all living through a difficult time right now. Our community is going through what could be argued as the most
financially devastating period we have ever experienced. It will be months (if not years) before we are able to fully recover,
if we ever are. It is important to note that many visitors to our beautiful island are animal lovers. As Maui is on the verge of
reopening to the world, are you prepared to deal with the national controversy, outrage and negative attention that this will
bring? Animal lovers are a passionate group of people and they will make this known far and wide.
We are a compassionate community and our nature and morals do not allow us to watch idly as animals suffer and starve.
We can and MUST do better for the animals that have no voice.

Thank you for your kind consideration.
Nancy Willis
Kihel, HI

(In the interest of full disclosure, until very recently 1 was employed at Maui Humane Society)

County Clerk

RECEiVED
From:
Sent:

sharkboy <sharkboy@mauigateway.conn>
Thursday, May 07, 2020 12:09 PM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

Testimony regarding proposed measure 6.04.041

2020
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I am emphatically in support of proposed measure 6.04.041, specifically prohibiting the feeding or attracting any feral animal on
County lands, and requiring pet owners to register cats under their care.

I am a proud cat owner and lover of these animals. 1 am a former veterinarian's assistant and have owned three cats adopted
from the Maui Humane Society in my 33-year residence on Maui. However, I am also deeply concerned about the shrinking
habitats of our endangered birds and marine mammals,and human health.

Fed cats are proven to still hunt and kill birds. Stomach-content studies of feral cats have proven this. When feral cat

populations outnumber our endangered bird species by factors of 10s-100s, it only takes one or two endangered birds per feral
cat to create a tipping point. And cats are territorial hunters: while some are willing to congregate around feeding stations,
many more seek new and expanding territories as their populations grow, driving their reach into more and more remote
ecosystems.

Otherwise healthy cats can still be vectors for toxoplasmosis, which is a real threat to human health. An ever-growing

population of cats increases everyone's exposure to this parasite, whether or not they own or care for cats. There are multiple
ways that we can be exposed. Although not specifically studied, its important to note that dolphins and Hawaiian monk seals
(mammals which fall under endangered species protections at both state and federal levels), are both apex predators, as are
humans- we eat fish too. It is not known if the parasite can be ingested by fish as it enters the ocean from land sources, but it
seems unlikely that dolphins or seals are eating cat feces as it washes into the sea, and they don't drink as we do-they get their
water from their food sources.

Can we be sure locally caught fish are free of this parasite? When a free-diver takes his catch by the road-side, who will test for
toxoplasmosis? In this time of pandemic. It is critical that we do not add complicating health risks to any individual human.
While I love cats, encouraging members of the community to feed "community colonies" of cats is irresponsible, and that term is
a euphemism meant to disguise the fact that these are still feral animals that will hunt and kill native birds, still carry disease. In
my 33 years here on Maul, I have seen feral cat populations explode. We have heard advocates proudly proclaim that Maui has
become a model for places in the country. What they neglect to recognize is that Hawaii, including Maui, is home to 25% of the
nation's endangered species. Three forest birds, found only on Maui have been determined as extinct on Maul in my years here:
that is nothing to be proud of. There are many factors, but predation from feral cats is a significant one.
Feral cat advocates are making a conscious choice to replace our native, often endemic species,found nowhere else on earth,
with an animal species that is found everywhere else on earth. People do not travel to Maui to see hungry cats by the
thousands waiting at feeding stations.

Advocates say funding for these programs comes from private sources. Can Maui Humane Society show that ALL costs for their
feral cat management programs are supported by private sources? This MUST include storage facilities, computer, phone, gas,
distribution, staff time and all costs for these activities. Otherwise, MY county tax dollars are being spent to help exterminate
endangered species and risk human health.

While some advocates argue over numbers of feral cat population on Maui, trapping, neutering and releasing at maximum 5% of
the feral cat population is NOT making any significant progress in managing the population considering even conservative
estimates of their reproduction success in the wild. Wearing a hat on your head in the rain only means you keep your head dry,
for a time, while the rest of you gets wet. Its NOT enough. There are hard choices to be made. These proposals are important,
even more so now.

Thanks to the Maui County Council for moving forward on this matter and your time.
Jeff Bagshaw

10 Laha Place

Makawao, HI 96768

(808)463-5333

County Clerk
Ktl'ii! V bU

From;

adam townley-wren <lubbersbeware@hotmail.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 8:31 AM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

Written testimony-COUNTY CODE, CHAPTER 6.04.040

2020 MAY -7 AH 802
-r-w-

•';Fr ICE OF Trie.
COUNTY CLERK

subject; written testimony re: proposed bill entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE TO AMEND THE MAUl COUNTY CODE,
CHAPTER 6.04.040, RELATING TO FEEDING FERAL ANIMALS"
Dear Council Members:

I am very disappointed to hear that Council Member Hokama has introduced this bill, calling for a prohibition on the
feeding of feral animals,for consideration. In these times especially it seems a cruel, ineffectual, and useless waste of
your valuable time.

We are all well aware that there Is a problem with the feral cat population on our islands. To address this problem, here
on Maul we have citizens and the Humane Society coordinating and engaging in programs of actively monitoring,

feeding, and trapping members of feral cat colonies to be spayed, neutered and released so that they cannot reproduce.
If someone is not happy with the effectiveness of these programs, they should work WITH the Humane Society for more
effective solutions.

I would propose, if you are SERIOUS about eliminating the feral cat problem that a BOUNTY be placed and paid from the
general fund for every cat trapped by the public and brought in to be sterilized. Currently, volunteers not only spend
their time but their own money to bring in cats for spaying/neutering. A bounty would offset this cost and encourage

people to trap more. This bounty would be less costly and far more effective than enforcement of the proposed bill.
Enforcement is another issue here, what Is the proposed penalty? The bill as proposed does not mention this. I can

PROMISE you,the colony managers of this Island will go right on feeding, no matter what legislation says and penalties
are. Just because you create an unethical and immoral law, does not mean people of good character will obey.
I am opposed to this bill, and angered by the obvious failure of its author to work with and seek solutions through the
proper channels: namely, our existing agencies for animal care and control.

I would remind you that cruelty to animals, which would obviously include deliberately starving them, is a crime.
Sincerely,
Adam T. Townley-Wren
Makawao HI resident 3 years
Hawaii resident 24 years
808-781-8936

Sent from my iPhone

Sent:

Amber Star Naramore <ambernaramore@gmail.com>
Thursday, May 07, 2020 12:09 AM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

OPPOSED to proposed bill: starving community cats

From:

2020 HAY -7 AH 8= 15
OFFICE OF THE
COUNTY CLERK

Dear Council Members:

I am very disappointed to hear that Representative Hokama has introduced this bill, calling for a prohibition on the
feeding of feral animals,for consideration.

Since 2015,the Maui Humane Society has been actively working with colony cat caretakers to reduce feral cat

population on our islands HUMANELY.To address this challenge, here on Maui we have citizens and the Humane Society
coordinating and engaging in programs of actively monitoring,feeding, and trapping members of feral cat colonies to be
spayed, neutered and released so that they cannot reproduce. If someone is not happy with the effectiveness of these
programs,they should work WITH the Humane Society for more effective solutions.
Previous "solutions" of catch and kill have proven ineffective. The vacuum effect does not work, as new cats will move
into replace the old ones. Managed colonies have proven to be the ONLY effective solution.

In addition, there is NO scientific evidence linking the death of Hawaiian monk seals due to toxoplasmosis to feces from
cats.

I am opposed to this bill, and disheartened by the obvious failure of its author to work with and seek solutions through
the proper channels: namely, our existing agencies for animal care and control.

I would remind you that cruelty to animals, which would obviously include deliberately starving them, is a crime.
Sincerely,
Amber Naramore

^oun^ Clerk
From:

Ulli James <ulli.james@gmaIl.com>

Sent:
To:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 7:24 AM
County Clerk

Subject:

Animals

I'm deeply concerned about this proposal of prohibiting the feeding of feral animals!

The only solution is fixing them which is happening already...by starving them to death they are forced to spread out
looking for food, more prone to disease and spreading such and a sad view, animal cruelty, for tourists when dead
corpses are lying around I Pis reconsider^
Thanks, Ulli James
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Sent from my iPhone

o

^

i-j?

5=

C>

m
o

—1 p•

I

K_

^

rn

'-J

op

?
^

_

o

^ » i •«

GO

^ ^

From:

Lucienne de naie <laluzmaui(S)gmaIl.com>

'wm mav

Sent:

Wednesday, May 06, 2020 1:31 PM

2020 ilAY -6 ^ |: 33
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To:

County Clerk

Subject:

Testimony on CC 20-257 and resolution No. 20-60

OFFICE OF THE
COliNTY CLERK

Aloha Council Chair Lee and Council members

1 wish to support the clarifications of clerical errors and other clarifying changes to Resolution No. 20-60 found in CC20-257,that will update the laguauge currently adopted In Resolution 2-60 at fist.

Thanks to the County Council members,committee members,Corp Counsel and other county staff for their diligent
work to bring the matter of increasing the professionalism in the management of Maui County affairs to the voters.

Please substitute proposed Resolution No. 20-60 Draft 1 for the current Resolution 20-60 and pass the matter on second
and final reading. As Maui County has grown, so have the many responsibilities that our Mayor and County Council need
to balance. An experienced, well vetted, widely supported professional manager can help keep things running
smoothly. This matter has had much useful review, discussion and helpful revisions over the past decade. It is ready for
the general public to make a choice.

Mahalo for giving the voters a chance to decide on this potential improvement to bring even more expertise to Maul
County management as we navigate many new and unknown situations.

Respectfully,
Lucienne de Naie
PO Box 610

Haiku, HI 96708
Lucienne de Naie
laluzmaui@Qmail.com
808 214-0147

Coun^ Clerk
From:
Sent:
To:

Lucienne de naie <laluzmaui@gmail.com>
Friday, May 08, 2020 10:50 AM
County Clerk

Subject:

Useful map for discussion of agenda item CC 20-270 Haiku Sugar East Lot 6 acquisition

Attachments:

Hamakua subdivision map.004.tiff

Aloha Kakou, Chair Lee and Council Members

It is our understanding that Agenda item CC 20-270 pertaining to the Haiku Sugar East Lot 6 Acquistion is on today's agenda to
be referred to committee.

Malama Hamakua Maui would like to offer some background information and atached is a portion of the original Haiku Sugar
East Subdivision map that could be a useful reference when the matter of the access dispute to Lot 6 of the subdivision is
referred to committee and discussed.

The map clearly shows the locations of Lots 1,3,4,5 owned by the County of Maui, Lot 6 that is the subject of the county
purchase and Lot 2 that is owned by the Gate's'Ghana .
Also clearly shown on the map is the dirt access road from Hana Hwy into Lot 6 and the other lots (dashed lines.)
This access road which is 100 yesrs old appears to be the crux of the dispute between the Gates property owners in their
proposed litigation with the County of Maui and the Hisashima Ghana.
As this map makes clear, the historic extent of of this access serves what is now Lot 6, Lot 2, Lot 3 and Lot 5.

It is important to realize that this was all one TMK of around 300 acres up until 2010 when the Haiku Sugar East Subdivision was
proposed.
This TMK once had 3 dwellings located on it that were served by this historic road. These are shown on the USG 1924 map.
It is also clear that the portion of the easement access road that actually is found directly on the Gates Land, Lot two, is the
most minimal section of the access road.

That Lot 2 section is about.25 acre. The section that travels through lot 6 is .927 acres and the section that travels through Lots
3 & 4 is 1.292 acres.

It is therefore difficult to understand why lot 2, owned by the Gates'Ghana which holds a very small percentage of the
traditional historic access road would need to have an exclusive access for that road that would preclude access to the other
lots?

While it is true the there is another access to lots 3,4 & 5(not shown on this partial map,) the majority of that access lies on
A&B land.

A&B has granted the county an easement on that road, which is good. But, If the County is able to complete its acquistion of lot
6, the majority of the other historic access road (shown on the attached subdivision map) would also be on County land. Since
the rwo historic access roads do join on County owned land( on lot 4) it makes sense, management wise, to have two options
to access the Kuiaha portions of the county lands.

A more equitable use of the historic access road to lot 6,2,3 & 4 that included keeping the locked gate to prevent criminal
activities and sharing maintenance costs, should be worked out.
Mahalo nui loa
Lucienne de Naie

Secretary, Malama Hamakua Maui

- Ocean

Subdivision map from AIS.
Shows the main road to

lots 6,3 & 4 -lot 2 just
shares a tin/ corner of
the road.

Luclenne de Nale

laluzmaui@qmail.com
808 214-0147
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From:

Sent:
To:

Subject:

Brendan Stanton <brendanstanton202@gmail.com>

Thursday, May 07, 2020 7:54 AM

2020 HAY -7 AM 8^9

County Clerk

Community Suggestions(6.04.041 Feeding of feral animals prohibrted)
l: (Jr I nu
r

I

■;UNTY CLERl
To whom it may concern,

I am writing in regarding to the proposed Bill 6.04.041 Feeding of feral animals prohibited.
I am against its passage for a number of reasons

The passage of such a law appears short sighted, inhumane and uniikeiy to achieve any suggested goals of reducing the
total number of feral cats on the island or protecting the local wildlife.

As a community a very large proportion of feral cats that live in areas populated by humans have participated in the
ongoing Catch, Neuter Release (CNR) program and thus are unable to procreate and increase the

same time, being fed and provided a regular food supply ensures they are less likely to need to source
local wildlife.

There is a also a community spirit aspect that should be addressed. Feeding the local

activity and allows for neighbors to meet and become friends, and participate in the well being of
creatures on our island.

If legislation is not likely to clearly achieve its stated goals then it should not be passed, especially when an animals
welfare is at risk.

Please fell free to reach out to me at 312 982 1211.
Regards,
Brendan Stanton

3626 Lower Honoapiilani Rd, Lahaina
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From:

J.Miller <jennifer.c.lang@gmail.com>

Sent:

Wednesday, May 06, 2020 11:41 PM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

Feral Animal Feeding Ban - Testinony
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Testimony for May 8 Council Meeting

I am disappointed at Riki Hokama's proposal to ban the feeding of feral animals, notably cats. This idea is the most
archaic proposition and quite honestly, should be considered an embarrassment to the other Councilmembers.
Do you Councilmembers want the personal responsibility for tens of thousands of cats slowly starving to death? Can you
imagine for one moment what kind of outcry this would prompt from the rest of the world?
Can you picture tourists enjoying our Island amongst piles of rotting, stinking cat carcasses in our parks and
communities? Local families gathering at Kanaha for a birthday party while cats writhe in pain and suffering, scream and
shake as their tiny bodies shut down.

How could you possibly think that torturing ANY form of life through starvation is acceptable? This would be a cat
holocaust.

Just as absurd is the thought of enforcing such a ban.

There have been 11 cases of toxoplasmosis in Maul County since 2009. None of these are definitively linked to cats. The
Center for Disease Control states that the number one cause for Toxoplasmosis is eating undercooked meat... not eating
cat feces. These are hard facts, look them up and make the effort to educate yourself. Work with our animal experts and
resources to humanely reduce the cat population through spay and neuter.This Is the only effective and publicly
supported solution.
Mahalo,
Jenny

County Clerk
From:
Sent:

Cathy Daly <cathydaly736@gmail.com>
Thursday, May 07, 2020 3:34 PM

To:
Subject:

County Clerk
Bill 6.04.041

Aloha Mr Hokama & our Maul county council Sent from my iPhone I voted for you sir, as I appreciate your love for our Islands &
the Hawaiian culture.I am VEHEMENTLY opposed to this bill for many reasons,& especially now, when I myself and all my
friends & family are on unemployment.& struggling one day @ a time as we are sitting ducks waiting for the tourists to possibly
bring more cases of the virus,so I am reaching out to you as a kind man & asking that the council not move forward with this bill.
The ASPCA& PETA are both planning on helping our islands with our feral cat population. With TNR our population s are doing
much better., I do not believe the answer for our complicated situation is to stop feeding the ferals .it is to no fault of their own
that they exist, much like the Hawaiian people when they were bullied by the white settlers., please reach into your intuition &
spirit & try to see the entire situation.
Thank you & stay safe!
Cathieen Daiy
Maui resident since Sept 10,1994

Linda Banzlger
2187 Kokomo Road
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2020 HAY -7 AH 8* 16

Haiku, Hawaii 96708
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v>OUNTY CLERK

lbanziger@aol.com

To the Maul County Council:

I have been involved with stray/feral/community cats on Maui since 2012 with trap/neuter/spay and
return programs. I have brought in approximately 700 cats to be fixed and last year alone I brought in
424. These cats came from all over the island of Maul, Including east Maui.
I strongly oppose proposed bill 6.04.041 prohibiting the feeding of these cats for the following reasons:
1.

Not feeding them won't solve the problem. This is inhumane and unacceptable. Cats will
continue to overproduce and repopulate.

2. These cats need to be managed. They need consistent monitoring to ensure new cats are
spayed and neutered so the population does not grow.
3. Widespread over population of cats was evident in past years when golf courses and hotels

were ridden with cats. Only when people stepped to manage these colonies with feeding
stations and TNR did this problem get resolved. Many hotels/resorts on this island now have
managed colonies and feeding stations.

4. Starving cats will be unhealthy and more likely to carry disease and kill birds for food.

5. Forbidding the feeding of stray/community/feral cats will widely publicized with adverse
responses from our visitors in a time of crisis when Maui is facing a tremendous loss of tourism.

This is the solution I would propose:
1. Establish a program for the consistent TNR and management of stray/feral/community cats.
This would Involve regular TNR of known colonies throughout the island.

2.

Establish a sanctuary for feral cats so cats who don't have a home and they are unable to
return to where they came from can have a place to stay.

3. Maui Humane Society has a grant to provide free spay/ neuter and a community cat
coordinator. I would propose they be provided additional funding to have trapping teams

and establish a feral cat sanctuary on Maui. The Lanal Cat Sanctuary is a model for what
we can do on Maui.

Banning the feeding of stray/feral/community cats at this time would be a moral disaster. We
as a community are struggling with the loss of our livelihoods and many suffer with anxiety and
depression. There are thousands of residents and visitors who love cats and passing a bill to

ban the feeding of these cats would only bring anger and dissent. Be pono.

Respectfully,

Linda Banziger

May 1, 2020

Honorable Alice Lee, Chair
Maui County Council
200 High Street
Wailuku, Hawaii 96793

via email: countv.clerk(5)mauicountv.us

Subject: STRONGLY OPPOSE PROHIBITION ON FEEDING FERAL ANIMALS fPAF 20-127)
"The greatness of a nation and its moral progress can be judged by the way its animals are
treated."

— Mahatma Gandhi
Dear Chair Lee and Committee Members:

I write to testifying in strong opposition to the proposed changes to the County Code
Chapter 6.04.040 RELATING TO FEEDING FERAL ANMALS.
The proposed changes punish animals for what is essentially a human-caused problem.
These changes propose to starve free-roaming cats, which is a cruel, inhumane and
ineffective way to manage the feral cat population.
Sterilization is the best way to manage the feral cat population. Many of the feral cats
have been neutered. They are fed, watered and cared for by compassionate, caring Maui
residents. Under this proposal people who trap and sterilize free-roaming cats, with the
goal of reducing the population would face criminal charges.
The rational for the proposed change to the ordinance is based on mis-information and
'bad' pseudoscience. Please see the Maui News Letter to the Editor by the CEO of the
Humane Society- an expert on reducing feral animals using humane treatments(text
attached for your convenience.)
I can personally attest to the fact that formerly 'feral' cats can become loving pets, as
several share my life, my home and my dogs.
Please, share your aloha with those feral cats who have not been blessed with a forever
home and need our kokua.

Malama pono,

A/LeolcuU/AhdAAh
PC Box 535

Wailuku, HI 96793

Spay/Neuter Offers the Only Path to Fewer Cats
This week Councilmember Riki Hokama will be proposing an ordinance to ban all feeding of
feral animals. In his March

editorial for Council's 3 Minutes, Council member Hokama,

Chair of the Healthy Families and Communities Committee stated that cats on Maui are

harming people by transmitting toxoplasmosis and are responsible for 12 monk seals dying
from this disease. These conclusions are based on inaccurate testimony given to Mr. Hokama's
committee at an earlier hearing. To cure cat overpopulation, Mr. Hokama had suggested a
feeding ban on public lands, all owned cats to be licensed, and limits on the number of pets a
resident can own. In addition, he wants the idea of cat sanctuaries to be explored.

We agree with Mr. Hokama that cat overpopulation is a serious issue within our community.
But others have overstated the harm caused. According to the Center for Disease Control and

Prevention, most people catch the toxoplasmosis parasite by eating undercooked meat or raw
shellfish, not from cats. Notably, in the ten years from 2009 to 2018,there were only 11 cases

reported on Maui. If toxoplasmosis from cats was a significant public health risk, surely this
number would be much higher. When it comes to monk seals,the National Oceanographic and
Atmospheric Administration (NOAA)reports the monk seal population is thankfully increasing.
The 12 seals which died from toxoplasmosis over the course of 19 years could have gotten it
from shellfish, meat used as crab bait, or the carcass of a rat or mongoose and not from cats.
Inaccurate claims about cats distract from the real issue — how do we lower their numbers in a

permanent,sustainable way? The laws suggested by Mr. Hokama have been attempted over
the years by hundreds of communities and not once has it resulted in fewer cats. We already
know people won't comply and enforcement is difficult and costly. While sanctuaries may be a
good idea on their face,they are expensive, do not control the population, and would only hold
a fraction of the cats now on our island.

In the two decades prior to 2015 Maui tried to euthanize its way out of cat overpopulation. At
least 75,000 cats were euthanized. Yet nothing changed. In 2015 we at the Maui Humane

Society instituted a new direction. At no cost to the public,the cats are spayed and neutered
and their left ears tipped to identify them. No longer able to reproduce,the cats' numbers are
gradually declining; as evidenced by the over 25% drop in cats being surrendered to Maui
Humane Society. Nationai research has seen similar results and spay/neuter programs have
proven effective in numerous peer-reviewed, published studies.

Maui has found its solution — spay/neuter. It's working and deserves Council and community
support. We look forward to working with Chair Hokama and all others in the community to
address this challenge.

Steve MacKinnon, Chief Executive Officer
Maui Humane Society

County Clerk
I V hU

From:

emily adelman <emilyadelman@hotmail.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 7:51 AM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

Proposed Bill to prohibit the feeding of feral animals
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' • .• i-wc OF THE
CVjUNTY clerk

To the Maui County Council,

I am writing to comment on the proposed bill to ban the feeding of all feral animals.

This proposal is very cruel and inhumane. While I do acknowledge that there is a feral cat overpopulation on Maui,the
prohibition of feeding will only lead to cruelty and incredible suffering of innocent animals. The cats will not simply
disappear but will become desperate and increasingly encroach on residential neighborhood while they are desperate
for food. Are we then going to have neighbors snitching on one another?

The only solution is increased spay and neutering of the existing feral population so that it does not multiply. The council
should focus its efforts on increased community awareness and participation of the free spay and neuter clinics offered
by the Maui Humane Society. These clinics have been made available to the public at no cost.

Please consider rejecting this proposed bill and promoting humane feral animal population reduction.
Sincerely,
Emily Adelman

County Clerk

TT
Sent:
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To:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 6.31 AM
County Clerk

Subject:

Written Testimony OPPOSING Proposed Bill 6.04.041 (CC 20-268)rrt-CE OF THE
COUNTY CLERK

Aloha County Council Members,

I am writing to present written testimony opposing CC 20-268, Council Member Hokama's proposed
amendment to the Maui County Code which would prohibit and criminalize the feeding of all feral
animals including feral cats.

I object to this this proposed amendment for the following reasons:

1. The amendment is inhumane and not worthy of our community where love, kindness and
existing in harmony with all living creatures is part of the Aloha culture
2. Starving animals as a means of reducing animal populations has been tried many times in the
past and simply does not work. Instead, the result of the proposed amendment will be a

population of malnourished cats who are more vulnerable to disease, carry ticks and fleas, and
will become a nuisance as they desperately search for food.

3. The cat population on Maui will explode since the amendment will result in the elimination of
managed cat colonies which are an extremely effective tool for controlling cat over-population
4. Claims that cats pose a significant public health threat due to toxoplasmosis transmission are
simple fear mongering. According to the Center for Disease Control, most cases of human
toxoplasmosis are contracted by eating uncooked meat or raw shellfish, not from cats.
5. Such a ban will create national controversy, outrage, horror, and negative press, just as Maui
is hoping to open up and attract tourists to our island. In addition, the Aloha spirit will be badly
undermined when tourists are fined for feeding and rescuing starving cats.

6. Ordinance will be unenforceable in a community where compassion is valued—none of us will
stand by and watch as animals suffer and starve.
Instead of this proposed cruel ban on feral cat feeding, what is needed is unconditional support for
Maui Humane Society's effective feral cat sterilization program which has already resulted in a
significant decrease in the Maui's cat population. Spay/neuter is the most humane and effective
solution to cat overpopulation and one that is worthy of the Maui Community. Remember Gandhi's
words: "the greatness of a nation and its moral progress can be judged by the way its animals are
treated."

I urge you to vote NO on proposed bill 6.04.041, the amendment to ban feeding of feral animals.
Respectfully yours,
Judith Aikawa, MD
Kula, Hawaii

County Clerk

RECtr-.vED
From:

Ronald Aikawa <spikecat1ron@gmaIl.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 6:23 AM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

Written Testimony to OPPOSE propsed bill 6.04.041
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Aloha County Council Members,

I am submitting written testimony and asking you to VOTE NO on proposed bill 6.04.041,that would ban
feeding of all feral cats on Maul.

I object to the proposed amendment because it is cruel and will be an ineffective solution to the problem of
feral cats.

Communities through the ages have attempted to starve animals as a method to reduce animal populations
the method does not work!

Banning the feeding of feral cats will eliminate managed cat colonies which are an effective and cost effective
way of reducing cat over-population.

The claim that cats are a health menace due to toxoplasmosis transmission is also untrue—the CDC states that
human toxoplasmosis is primarily caused by eating uncooked meat and raw shellfish, not cats. Finally, such an
amendment will bring horrible publicity to Maui at a time when bringing back tourists is vital to restarting our
economy.

I urge all Council Members to vote NO on proposed bill 6.04.041.

Instead give funding to support the Maui Humane Society's effective cat sterilization program which is
decreasing cat over-population and negative cat-related issues on Maui.
Respectfully yours,
Ronald Aikawa, MD
Kula, Hawaii

County Clerk
From:
Sent:
To:

Yasamin Alarab <yalarab@aol.com>
Friday, May 08, 2020 11:17 AM
County Clerk

Subject:

6.04.041 Feeding of feral animals prohibited.

I'm against the subject bill. I'm sorry I know testimony was due yesterday, but I just heard about it today! I'm not going into my
reasons, because for all I know you'll just discard this email.
I'll go into detail, if you advise your still accepting comments.
Thank you,
Yasamin Alarab
Wailuku

Sent from my iPhone

County Clerk
From:
Sent
To:
Subject:

Yasamin Alarab <yalarab@aol.com>
Friday, May 08, 2020 11:33 AM
County Clerk
proposed bill is "6.04.041 Feeding of feral animals prohibited.

Dear Council,

Km against the subject bill. I believe there is a better way to decrease the feral cat population on Maui. Trap Neuter Release is
the best way to control the cat population at this time. Starving the cats is not the answer.
Thank you,
Yasamin Alarab

Sent from my iPhone

£oun^Clerk
From:

MiyaAlas <miyaalas@gmail.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 2:12 PM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

Inhumane Ban on feeding ferals

RECEIVED
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Dear Council Members:

-^DLFNTY CLERK

I am very disappointed to hear that Council Member Hokama has Introduced this bill, calling for a prohibition on the feeding of
feral animals,for consideration.

We are all aware that there is a problem with the feral cat population on our islands. To address this problem, here on Maui we
have citizens and the Humane Society coordinating and engaging in programs of actively monitoring, feeding, and trapping
members of feral cat colonies to be spayed, neutered and released so that they cannot reproduce. If someone Is not happy with
the effectiveness of these programs, they should work WITH the Humane Society for more effective solutions. Spay and neuter
is proven to be the ONLY humane solution to assist with feral cat numbers. If they are left to starve they will likely resort to going
through people's trash, making messes, and hunting more protected wildlife.

I am opposed to this bill, and disheartened by the obvious failure of its author to work with and seek solutions through the
proper channels: namely, our existing agencies for animal care and control.

I would remind you that cruelty to animals, which would obviously include deliberately starving them, Is a crime.
Sincerely,
-Miya Alas

County Clerk
From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

robert aldrich <bob.pierce75@gmail.com>
Thursday, May 07, 2020 4:20 PM
County Clerk
Testimony

Re. Bill CC20-280, amending Chapter 6.04.040, relating to feeding feral animals

I oppose bill CC20-280.The proposed amendment is too broad. The prohibition offeeding feral animals should not include
private property, children feeding ducks, or managed cat colonies where,e.g. the cats are trapped,spayed and neutered,
vaccinated, and placed back on private property to protect against rodents. The bill should not conflict with, or supplant state or
Federal law. The prohibition should be on county properties only. Starving animals is inhumane.

Robert Aldrich - Kihei

County Clerk
From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

Simone Alves <enomis_a30@yahoo.com>
Thursday, May 07, 2020 3:57 PM
County Clerk
6.04.041 bill

Aloha,

There's other ways to address feral cats on the island, and I do hope this bill will not go forward as it's inhumane to the poor
animals. I do not agree with this, and I do hope this wili not happen.
Mahalo,
Simone

Sent from Yahoo Maii on Android

May 7*^,2020
To: Honorable Council Chair Alice Lee

and Respective Council Members
Subject: A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE TO AMEND THE MAUI COUNTY CODE,
CHAPTER 6.04.040, RELATING TO FEEDING FERAL ANIMALS

Aloha Ms. Lee,

My name is Rochelle Amadeo and I would like to submit by written testimony to you and
your constituents on the above subject matter.
I would like to express to all of you my deep opposition to the passing ofthe above
subject matter. I am a pet owner offour once feral cats. My pets were all adopted from
the Maui Humane Society over the past 16 years. As a pet owner and a lover of all
animals I find it appalling to think that anyone found trying to feed a helpless animal can
be fined or face criminal charges for offering compassion.

Criminal action should be brought against people who abuse animals by abandoning
them in the parks and other secluded places. This is what's creating the feral population
here on Maui. I go for walks at Keopulani Park or around Maui Lani afterwork and I see
the heartbreaking sight of not only feral cats but of chickens and roosters too. I have
been told by people who have taken the time and their own resources to feed especially
the cats in the park, that they know most ofthe cats were left by some human the night
before. How can they tell? When they go to leave food for the cats the ones that run
right up to them are the tell tale signs that the cats are domesticated.
Your thinking is backwards. Humans who abandon and abuse any animal should be
criminalized.

What resources has the county used or initialized to stop these peoples cruel and heartless
activity?

I think a task force should be created to come up with solutions to curtail abandonment of
animals and would hold a person criminally responsible, with expensive fines or jail time
if need.

Am I considered a "criminal" because I feed the mother hen and her babies at the county

buildings' parking lot near where I work? Would I also be a criminal ifI continue to feed
the birds in my yard with my bird feeder? Every morning when I arrive to work and
throughout the day I see chickens and roosters running around both the the State and
County parking lots on Wells St.. Does the county or state come up with a plan to
humanely relocate these animals? It's been years of neglect that has resulted in this
explosion ofthe feral animal commimity on Maui?

It's our fault as human beings for treating animals with disrespect and cruelty by
abandoning them or not being responsible pet owners to spay and neuter our pets.
Creating a law that punishes people like myself who treat animals with compassion and
respect is ludicrous.

The proposed bill by Mr. Hokama is in-humane. Maui should come up with a solution
that involves Aloha and Malama Honua for our animals and community. Please do not
allow this bill to be approved.
Mahalo,
Rochelle Amadeo

Coun^ Clerk
From:
Sent:
To:

Subject:

Frank Aranda <frankm.aranda@yahooxom>
Thursday, May 07,2020 2:03 PM
County Clerk
Feeding feral animals Maui code, chapter 6.04.040

Dear Council Members:
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1 was sad and disappointed to hear that Council Member Hokama has introduced this bill, calling for a prohibition on the feeding
of feral animals, for consideration.

We are all aware that there is a problem with the feral cat population on our islands. To address this problem, here on Maui we
have citizens and the Humane Society coordinating and engaging in programs of actively monitoring,feeding, and trapping
members of feral cat colonies to be spayed, neutered and released so that they cannot reproduce. If someone is not happy with
the effectiveness of these programs, they should work WITH the Humane Society for more effective solutions.
I am opposed to this bill, and disheartened by the obvious failure of its author to work with and seek solutions through the
proper channels: namely, our existing agencies for animal care and control.

I would remind you that cruelty to animals, which would obviously include deliberately starving them, is a crime. I repeat, cruelty
to animals is a crime.

Sincerely,
Frank Aranda

received
Written Testimony
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The proposed bill: "6.04.041 Feeding offeral animals prohibited. NO person may feed or-delib^t^y, x •j-' ' • t— v V r" f I I ci

introduce any food material, substance or attractant directly to, or in the vicinity of, any feral hhliMlCLERK

Your Honor,

My name is Nikki-lee Asio and I am a resident in Maui County and I stand against this
proposed bill that states "Feeding offeral animals is prohibited". On May 6th, 2020 I came

across a post from the Maui Humane Society letting the public aware of a proposed bill
prohibiting the feeding of any feral animal. I am very disappointed after reading this post
knowing that humans would consider any other creature less than their own. Hence proposing
that these creatures have a lesser value than humans and we shouldn't help. Is that who we are as

people? Is this what society has brought us to believe? A belief that animals do not deserve a
chance orjust a glimpse of hope to survive. Just because they aren't humans does not mean we

have the power to take away their rights of eating. There are countless homeless people and if I
have the opportunity to feed them or give them water, I will. What we have to realize is that,
regardless of species, it's the same.

This proposed bill is inhumane. No one should restrict our rights to feed an animal.
Humanity has a history offeeding feral animals for many years. And prohibiting them from
being fed is not a problem we should be focusing on. Humans and animals live amongst each
other whether or not we are native to this land. One may argue that cats and dogs weren't native

here and that they were brought by boat, but weren't we all as well? We are all a mix of different
nationalities that live in the state of Hawai'i who came from boats and planes at one point in

history. I have never experienced an issue where I or someone else had become affected by
feeding a feral animal. I believe that this is animal cruelty and if anyone is against my testimony
they should find effective humane solutions if it so happen affects them.

Thank you,
Nikki-lee Asio

Nikkilee.asio@gmail.com

WRITTEN TESTIMONY AGAINST PROPOSED BILL

The 6.04.041 Proposed Bill states that "Feeding of feral animals prohibited. NO person

may feed or deliberately introduce any food material, substance or attractant directly to, or in the
vicinity of, any feral animal."

Hello, my name is Taylor Asio. I am a resident of Maui County. I am writing this

testimony to stand against the proposed bill that states to prohibit all feeding offeral animals.
From reading a post from the Maui Humane Society that had brought awareness to this possible
bill. It is highly disappointing and disheartening to hear that such a bill is being considered that
goes against the welfare of species. The reason I stand against this bill is because I am a

supporter of all forms of life. And as a supporter of helping all species, I believe this bill will
have a negative impact on the species because by restricting humans from giving food to animals
will lead to unhealthiness and will be harmful to the animals. It is clear that having a food source

is a key factor of sustaining life. Whether it is for humans or another species, every individual
plays a role in supporting one another. Being a human does not give us the right to remove any
food sources from any species. And,for those of political authority in Maui County, do not have
the right to take away the freedom of humans. This freedom includes our right to feed whomever
and whatever we so please.

It is a part of our instinct to feel sympathetic for the species that may be suffering,
therefore leading us to feed other species. I understand that there are reasons that support the
restriction offeeding animals. These reasons being that feral ammals may often be just as safe
and healthy as house animals. And another reason being that feeding causes animals to get

together which may lead to breeding. However,regardless ofthose assumptions, it is not right to
conclude that these reasons are the shifting factor that leads humans to restrict feeding other

species. We,as humans,can not immediately know if an animal is hungry. We,as humans,
should also notjump to the conclusions that because we are feeding animals, their breeding is
being promoted. But even if breeding were to take place, humans should respect, support, love,
appreciate and encourage the continuation of life for all species.
With that being said, I, Taylor Asio, stand as an advocate that protects wildlife.

Therefore, I stand against the proposed bill that states to prohibit all feeding of feral animals.
Thank you for taking the time to read my testimony.

Contact information
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County Clerk
From:
Sent:

Barry <Barry@james-barry.net>
Tuesday, May 05, 2020 12:55 PM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

referencing the May 8 County Council Meeting, agenda items H. Communication No.

. .

20-257 and L Unfinished Business No. 20-60

1 support Kelly King proposal for a Managing Director's position for the County of Maul.
I support concluding the Second Reading of the Managing Director Charter Change Proposal and Communication No, 20257 to amend Unfinished Business Item No 20-60. The changes suggested to be made to 20-60 are not substantive and
are clerical in nature. Please move this out of council and onto the November ballot so we can vote on this much
debated charter change this November.

Let's finally give Wlaui County residents a vote on a better way forward!
Thank You,

Barry J. Ayers
3136 S. Kihei Rd.

Kihei, Hi
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Coun^ Clerk
From:
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Ayumi <ayumi870218@gmail.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 8:00 AM

To:
Subject:

County Clerk
Starving shouldn't be enforced
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I am AGAINST the proposed bill

"6.04.041 Feeding of feral animals prohibited. NO person may feed or deliberately introduce any food material,
substance or attractant directly to, or In the vicinity of, any feral animal."

We are concerned for the welfare of every species and this proposed bill would negatively impact so many cats on Maul.
Aloha,

Count^CleHk
r.c:
From:

Sent:
To:

Subject:

Flo Bahr <flobahr@gmail.com>
Thursday, May 07, 2020 8:05 AM
County Clerk
Bill 6.04.041 Feeding Feral Animals Prohibited
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■•OUNTY CLERK
To Whom It May Concern

I am definitely opposed to the passage of this measure. My reason is that I don't think anyone has the right to trade one
type of animal life for another. I sympathize with Monk Seals that are destined for extinction but this is natural due to
the total environment. All feral cats do not contribute to this event, only the ones carrying a disease. My thought is to
eliminate the disease rather than kill all feral cats. Think about it. Don't pass this cruel bill.

Florence Bahr Phone 808 344-4160
160Keonekai Rd. 27-106

Kihei, HI 96753
FloBahr(5)gmail.com

County Clerk

Rr:L'::iVED
From:

CarolAnn Barrows <carolannbarrows@gmail.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 8:31 AM

To:
Subject:

County Clerk
Proposed bill 6.04.941
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Aloha,

1 am a cat colony caretaker. We make sure that all of the cats are spayed, neutered, vaccinated and well-fed. Many
research studies around the world have proved that this, being the only truly humane way, is also the most effective at
reducing the population of feral cats.

I cannot imagine that the majority of your constituents are in favor of this destructive and ineffective proposed
ordinance. I am confident if this were to be approved that the resulting social media storm would discourage countless
tourists from coming to Maui - something we clearly cannot afford.

i suggest that the Council allocate funds to support the Humane Society in educating our community so that all cats are
neutered and spay when kittens.

Given that there are 40,000 feral cats on Maui, solving this problem will take time. Education and funds for caring
responsibly for the cats that now share our island home are the only effective means of addressing this.
Mahalo nui loa for doing what is humane and pono.
All the Best,
CarolAnn Barrows
1215 South Kihei
Suite O #832

Kihei, HI 96753

County Clerk
From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

Michael <baskindeslgn@gmail.com>
Friday, May 08, 2020 10:31 AM
County Clerk
Support for County Manager - CC 20-257(RESO 20-60)

Letter in Support of Revising the Charter to Establish an Office of the Managing Director
as the Chief Operating Officer,

There exists a lack of professional management in the Planning Department and there could be
great improvements in processing permits timely, customer service, responsiveness, and
fairness. A new position for the Managing Director will greatly assist the public by having a
professional chief operating officer. The county of maui has reached a large enough size for the
Mayor to properly handle the day to day operations.

The Planning Department is arbitrary and capricious in its determinations. There have been
countless stories of corruption and cronyism as the Planning Department assists people with
whom they have personal relationships while others receive baseless denials. Furthermore, the
Planning Commission shares a unique relationship with the Planning Department in which an
Audit would help determine whether or not it is Beneficial to the community. Too often the
approval process of the permits is arbitrary.
There needs to be accountability for the Planning Departments actions, treatment,
responsiveness and professionalism. A County Manager that is able to hire/fire Directors is
critical at this time who can provide benchmarks like any professional business.

One area of concern for example to review and change with a new county manager is the
current RFS (Complaint)system. Many properties were built before permits existed. The
Planning Department puts the burden of proof on the property owners to furnish permits that do
not exist. This causes an arbitrary and capricious system based on Staff determinations. There
are numerous cases that the Planning Department is not fair and has cancelled permits and
seeking fines for existing matters causing an abuse of power by the Planning Department.

Please approve placing on the ballot for the voters to decide on a new County Manager. At least
give the politicians a platform to run on their positions, and for the public to decide. This needs
to be up to the voters.
Mahalo,

Michael Baskin

Designer/Business Owner
Paia Inn

County Clerk
From:

Robert Bates <mrnnr7717@sbcglobal.net>

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 8:57 AM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

Hearing on May 8, 2020- on Proposed Bill: 6.04.041.a^ geg^ioPj^^Ction 6.04.010

^*0 uAY -7 AH 9M 2
CrrUNTY CLERK

Testimony submitted to the County Council for May 8 hearing:

Please consider what Is actually being done with this proposed amendment. Feral animal Is defined in Section 6.04.010
as follows:

"Feral animal means any animal existing In a wild or untamed state or any animal having returned to an untamed state
from domestication."

The plain meaning and Interpretation could be stated as follows:"Any animal (could be a cat or dog) who Is abandoned
from a home should be starved."

Essentially, as set forth this is what Is being proposed In Section 6.04.041, If the council looks at the language set forth.
This Is both cruel and Inhumane and should be rejected outright.

Further, It cannot be determined whether a feral animal was "returned to an untamed state from domestication. In
other words, whether the animal was abandoned and the fate of that animal based on the proposed amendment is that
the animal should be starved to death.

We respectfully request that the council reject the proposed amendment In its entirety for Humane reasons.

If the council person Is considering the "idea" of a cat sanctuary, the council should focus on funding and building a cat
sanctuary. However,the existence of a cat sanctuary would not justify the existence of this proposed amendment.
Please reject this proposed amendment in Its entirety.
Sincerely,
Robert Bates and Kathleen Carrell

RECEiVED
From:

Andrew Beerer <andrew@alohabydesign.com>

Sem:

Tuesda, May 05, 2020 4:42 PM

Subject:

Testimony: May 8 County Council Meeting, agenda items H. Communication No. 20-257

and L Unfinished Business No. 20-60

2020 HAY -6 AM 7: ^7
E^FFiCc OF THE
COUNTY CLERK

re: May 8 County Council Meeting, agenda items H. Communication No. 20-257 and L Unfinished Business No. 20-60
I support concluding the Second Reading of the Managing Director Charter Change Proposal and Communication No. 20257 to amend Unfinished Business item No 20-60.

The changes suggested to be made to 20-60 are not substantive and are clerical in nature.
Please move this out of council and onto the November ballot so we can vote on this much debated charter change this
November.

The people have spoken enough to have it on the ballot, now PLEASE LET US VOTE on the ballot,
aloha
Andrew Beerer
56 Kalola PI

Kihie, HI 96753
808-283-8600
andrew@alohabvdesiQn.com

From:

Erin Beil <erin-bel!@live.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 12;37 PM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

Support for addition to Section 6.04.010- Feeding feral cats

REC;~i VED
2020 MA^ -7 p|k| |2: ijg
— nCE OF THF

DearCouncil,

"'-L/JTV CLEF?K

As a conservationist, I have always been deeply concerned about the long-standing Issues that feral cats present to native
species on Maul. While logical and humane solutions are difficult to come by I fully support the bill that will no longer allow
people to feed feral cats. As citizens of Maul It is our responsibility to protect the Earth and the native species that live here.
Feral cats have only one place on the island and it is happily living in people's homes, not destroying native habitats. Thank you
for your time and consideration In this process.
Mahalo,
Erin Bell

Get Outlook for Android

County Clerk

From:

Heather Benedict <heatherbenedict01@gmail.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 2;11 PM

To:

County Clerk

Cc:
Subject:

jnfo@mauihumanesociety.org
Feral cat feeding proposed bill

RE-Cl-j 'v ED
2020 HAY -7 PH 2- I 7
. rTlCE OF THE
. ■-OUNTY CLERK

To whom it may concern:

I am writing to convey my concern for the proposal to eliminate the feeding of feral cats.

When I visited the island, I was so impressed with the feeding and care given to the cats. The success of the trap, neuter, release,
along with the feeding of the cats should be celebrated, not eliminated. To stop the feeding would be inhumane both to the
cats and to the native birds. It was fantastic to see a cat laying in grass relaxing with birds all around them.

Please do the humane thing and continue to allow the feral cats to be cared for. Humans have the power to do the right
thing. What a tragedy It would be to starve cats to death and see the bird population also suffer.
Thanks for your time. Please do not pass this proposal.
Regards,
Heather N Benedict

County Clerk
From:

muriel benoliel <frenchhousecare@yahoo.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 2:40 PM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

cats

we do not agree -feeding feral cats are very important -they don't hurt any one
I believe it be big problem when they be hungry
myriem benoliel

£oun^ Clerk
From:

Mario Bettencourt <dishandmario(a)hotmail.com>

Sent:
To:
Subject:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 1:39 PM
County Clerk
Feral cats

I strongly oppose the ban on feeding a feral cats. They serve a very useful purpose of keeping our property rodent free such as
rats and mice. Every time the Farel population is thinned out we have rats and mice possibly with the disease roaming In our
property. I feel that we need to keep this feral population up to keep ourselves safe from them.
Mario Bettencourt

45 Stephen lane 824
Lahaina, Hi 96761
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County Clerk
From:

Debra <teachesteem2@aol.com>

Sent:
To:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 2:56 PM
County Clerk

Subject:

Proposed Bill 6.04.041 Feeding of Feral Animals Prohibited: Not Humane!

Re: Proposed Bill 6.04.041 Feeding of Feral Animals Prohibited
Aloha Maul County Council:

I am writing to you today TO VOICE MY OPPOSITION to the proposed bill 6.04.041 Feeding of Feral Animals
Prohibited. As a citizen of the United States of America, and a resident of the State of Hawaii, County of Maui, I
ask that you count my testimony given here in your consideration of this bill.

The welfare of all species is one of my core concerns, and I feel that humane treatment of animals is the
responsibility of the human race. By passing a ruling that insists that"NO person may feed or deliberately introduce
any food material, substance or attractant directly to, or in the vicinity of, any feral animal" you will place the citizens
of Maui Council in an untenable position of making us all a party to terrible cruelty.
I am also fully aware that the overpopulation of cats is because people choose to dump them with very little
consideration for their well being. As an educator for the Hawaii DOE, I fully support the education of Humane
treatment regarding our island cats. It is an issue that must be addressed across the board with parents, not just the
keiki.

I support efforts to lower the numbers of feral cats on Maui by using the humane strategy of Trap Neuter
Release (TNR). Using spay/neuter is a solution that works. I implore you to commit to this science-backed, cost
effective way to control and eventually reduce their numbers.

Thank you for the opportunity to voice my opinion and preference for opposition to the proposed bill 6.04.041 Feeding
of Feral Animals Prohibited. I trust that my representatives will act in accordance to the voices of their constituency.
Mahalo for your attention to this matter!

Humane treatment for all is not Just an act but a way of life.
Sincerely,

Debra J. Billings(Kumu B)
teachesteem2@aol.com

808.868.6936

From:

Mary Beth Binder <klheicrittersitters@gmail.com>

Sent:

Wednesday, May 06, 2020 11:22 PM

- AH Q* I S

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

written testimony re: proposed bill entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORC^^^NCEg'C^'M^^I^r

"' ft" »■ I 3

THE MAUl COUNTY CODE, CHAPTER 6.04.040, RELATING TO F|E^N4ffiV^l<;^j^^[:S''

Dear Council Members:

I am very disappointed to hear that Representative Hokama has introduced this bill, calling for a prohibition on
the feeding of feral animals, for consideration.

We are all aware that there is a problem with the feral cat population on our Islands. To address this problem,
here on Maul we have citizens and the Humane Society coordinating and engaging in programs of actively
monitoring, feeding, and trapping members of feral cat colonies to be spayed, neutered and released so that

they cannot reproduce. If someone is not happy with the effectiveness of these programs, they should work
WITH the Humane Society for more effective solutions.

I am opposed to this bill, and disheartened by the obvious failure of its author to work with and seek solutions
through the proper channels: namely, our existing agencies for animal care and control.

I would remind you that cruelty to animals, which would obviously include deliberately starving them, is a crime.
Sincerely,
Mary Beth Binder
Kihei Critter Sitters

(808) 868-6368
http://www.KiheiCritterSitters.com
http://www.facebook.com/KiheiCritterSitters

County Clerk

vhb

From:

Mary Beth Binder <kiheicrittersitters@gmail.conn>

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 1:09 AM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

—

2020 HAY -7 AH & I 5

objection to proposed bill "Ordinance to Amend County Co^^eOiap^er 6.04^^ relating

to feeding feral animals

!OU*N"^^ C^LE RK

Dear Council Members:

For your consideration:

The Humane Society of The United States describes 2 categories of animal cruelty: Intentional and unintentional. Here is
their definition of Intentional Cruelty: "INTENTIONAL CRUELTY CAN RUN THE GAMUT FROM KNOWINGLY

DEPRIVING AN ANIMAL OF FOOD. WATER, shelter, socialization or veterinary care to maliciously torturing, maiming,
mutilating or killing an animal."

The citizens object to any bill that would attempt to codify intentional cruelty to animals.
Sincerely,
Mary Beth Binder
Kihei Critter Sitters

(808)868-6368
httD://www.KiheiCritterSitters.com

http://www.facebook.com/KiheiCritterSitters

County Clerk
From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

simone caffo <caffo4pt@yahoo.com>
Thursday, May 07, 2020 5:49 PM
County Clerk
Proposed bill to prohibit feeding of feral animals

Attention County Council,

I am writing to oppose the bill that would make it illegal to feed feral animals. I have intimate knowledge into the benefits of TNR
and continued maintenance of a healthy colony. Making feeding illegal will not do anything to eliminate the feral animal (cat)
population. It will only make them sicker and more disease prone, and with hunger usually comes more territorial behavior
between cats. I split my time between Maui and California(we have a business in Kapalua). At my home in CAI tumed an out of
control colony of 30 sick and inbred cats into a steady small colony of8 cats. By TNRing, socializing and finding good homes for
the kittens, feeding, flea treating, and taking care of the rest of the colony cats' needs, I am able to maintain a colony that is
happy, healthy, and as a side benefit have an environment that is rodent free.

If you are concemed about the overpopulation of feral animals (like we are), we should work together to find a way to emulate
what Lanai has done with their cat population. By TNR'ing, finding homes for eligible socialized cats, and providing a safe
environment for these less fortunate animals, we would be doing the right thing as kind stewards of this earth. We would love for
you to be a part of the solution, trust me it will be a win win for all. Please vote against the ban of feeding feral animals.
Mahalo,
Simone Binder

Kapalua Ziplines

County Clerk
From:
Sent:

Moana Bjur <moana@conservehi.org>
Thursday, May 07,2020 1:09 PM

To:

County Clerk

Cc:

mounce@hawaii.edu; Welsh Les

Subject:

Prohibit Feeding of fear animals in Maul County

RECEIVED
^

2020
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COUNTY CLERK

Dear Maul County Clerk,

Conservation Council For HawaPI is In support of the new section amending Chapter 6.04, Maui County Code, reading 6.04.041
Feeding of Feral animals prohibited."No person may feed or deliberately introduce food material, substance or attractant
directly to, or in the vicinity of, any feral animal."

The negative impact on our native wildlife and plants has caused extinction in some cases and illness and disease in other cases.
We STRONGLY support this measure.

Mahalo Nui for accepting our support!
Moana Bjur
Executive Director

Conservation Council for Flawaii

(808)593-0255(808)492-2387
K0 Hawan leo no na holoholona l0hiu

Hawaii's voicefor wildlife

County Clerk

Sent:

Stephanie Black <sbnmaui@yahoo.com>
Thursday, May 07, 2020 1:19 PM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

Proposed bill 6.04.041"CATS NOT RATS'

From:

RECEIVED
m HAY -7 PH |: 39
'.'-f-nCE Or THl:
COUNTY CLERK

AlohaMaui County Council

I have lived on Maul for 25 years and have seen first hand the right way and the wrong way to

handle the overpopulation of feral cats on Maul and other Hawaiian Isiands as weii.

i KNOW thatTNRM is the oniy soiution to soiving the ferai cat problem. For years any feral cat
turned into the MHS was euthanized in 5 minutes in the back room. A feeding ban is
ridiculous. Visitors to Maui don't want to see sick, dying, starving cats... OR HUGE RATS!!! I'm
sure we'd all rather have CATS RATHER THAN RATS!! Residents don't want to see that either. A
proposai to starve cats is inhumane and
Not an option to address an overpopulation issue.

The number of animals in heaithy, weii managed,coionies has DECREASED over time. Animais
are healthy, happy, vaccinated.

Spayed and neutered of course, and flea treated.

Maui is the second hardest hit area in the United States financiaiiy due to Covid-19.

Our economy wiii take years to return to normal. We are struggling intensely both financially,
and spiritually to deal with this pandemic crisis. The very last thing Maui needs now or ever is a
harmful, negative, destructive proposai to undermine ail the great work that many people and
other caring animal caretakers and the Maui Humane Society have provided.

i humbly ask you all VOTE NO on this Feeding Ban Proposal.

Many Mahaios,
Stephanie Black

Villas at Kahana Ridge "colony"

LEILANI

May 7,2020

Re: Proposed Bill 6.04.041 Feeding of Feral Animals Prohibited
To Maui County Council:

Leilani Farm Sanctuary is strongly OPPOSED to the proposed bill 6.04.041: Feeding of Feral
Animals Prohibited.

We support efforts to lower the numbers offeral cats on Maui by using the humane strategy of Trap
Neuter Release(TNR). Spay/neuter is the effective and humane method of population control. Starvation is not.
Please oppose this inhumane bill.
Sincerely,

Laurelee Blanchard,President and Founder

Leilani Farm Sanctuary

260 East Kulaha Road, Haiku, Hawaii 96708
Phone:808-298-8544

Website: www.leilanifarmsanctuarv.org
Email: info@leilanifarmsanctuarv.org

County Clerk

From:

John and Christel Blumer-Buell <blubu@hawaiI.rr.conn>

Sent:

Tuesday, May 05, 2020 12:14 PM

To:

County Clerk

Cc:

Maui_County Counci!_mailbox

Subject:

PUBLIB TESTIMONY: rMay 8 County Council Meeting, agenda items H. Communication
No. 20-257 and L Unfinished Business No. 20-60. Please confirm receipt. Mahalo!

Aloha Chair Lee and Council Members,

We support concluding the Second Reading of the Managing Director Charter Change Proposal
and Communication No. 20-257 to amend Unfinished Business item No 20-60. The changes

suggested to be made to 20-60 are not substantive and are clerical in nature. Please move this
out of council and onto the November ballot so we can vote on this much debated charter
change this November.
Mahalo!

Christel and John Blumer-Buell
P.O. Box 787, Hana, Hawai'i, 96713
Email blubu@hawali.rr.com
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From:
Sent:

Marge Bonar <margeb0nar@9mail.com>
Thursday, May 07, 2020 7:15 AM

To:

County Clerk; Maui_County Council_mailbox

Subject:

May 8 agenda items: H. Communication No. 20-257, L Unfinished Business No. 20-60

Aloha Council,

Thank you, Chair Lee,for your willingness to delve into the what the last minute attempt to derail this

carefully vetted proposal. It was a daunting task in minutia, I'm sure. Your scrutiny and corrections are much
appreciated.

As there have been a few changes, which do not make any substantial alterations, should clear this item for
submission to the electorate.

There seems to be a disconnect between the oft propounded " Let the people decide" and the actual action by
some in county government. Placing this proposal on the ballot will only allow that. And, I hope, all sitting
council members will add the the discussion of the merits of a professional manager and not just newsletters
to part of their constituencies trying to kill the idea.
Mahalo for improving the efficiency of our county.

Marjorie Bonar,400 Aulii Dr, Pukalani, HI 96768
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From:

Tessa <tessabroholm@gmail.com>

D r"

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 2:06 PM

K E v.- L:!V E D

?

To:

County Clerk; HFC Committee

Subject:

Support for the Bill to Prohibit and Criminalize the FeeSOPfe IjAVerapArfSffialp: Qg
-•'•■ f jC£ Or T HE

COUNTY CLERK
To Whom it May Concern,

In regards to proposed bill 6.04.041 Feeding of feral animals prohibited, I offer the following testimony in support of the
bill.

Hawaii is the endemic species capital of the world, and holds 25% of the endangered species found In the United States. There
are 71 known taxa of birds on Hawaii, of which 30 are already extinct. Another 30 are categorized as endangered or threatened
by the United States. An island of birds and insect, the introduction of mammals has been hugely detrimental on the existence
on many of these species.

It is our kuleana, our responsibility, as inhabitants of this island, to protect that which cannot protect itself. We are responsible
for protecting the many native and endemic species that have become threatened or endangered because of our actions of
introducing non-native predators, like feral cats.

By feeding feral cats, we continue to jeopardize the biodiversity of this special island. Cats are hunters by nature, and will
continue to hunt even if they are fed regularly. Studies show that bird remains comprise a regular component of feral cat diet.
The act of not feeding feral cats will discourage cats from clustering and providing extreme damage to vulnerable native species.
Despite what some very vocal local organizations, such as the Maui Humane Society, may say, scientific studies from
disseminated surveys have concluded that the majority of Hawaiian residents would like to see effective management that
reduces the abundance of feral and free-roaming cats. Additionally, some opponents of this bill may say that if passed, national
criticism of this measure will further damage the economy. Those people are blindsided by their own sense of fulfillment that
they receive when tending for stray animals. In reality, many more people visit Hawaii because of its natural beauty, its
uniqueness, its culture, and because of its biodiversity. Ecotourism is a huge part of our local economy, and birding brings in
significant revenue to those local companies.
Furthermore, by feeding feral animals, we enable irresponsible pet owners to abandon their pets instead of sending them to
more able caretakers.

There are many reasons why feral cats should NOT be fed on Maui. At the end of the day, we must think of what is most
important to us as stewards of this land. To me, that means protecting its biodiversity and unique birds, and holding those
values above all others. Thank you for your time and I hope you will take these points under consideration.
Best,
Tessa Broholm

County Clerk

From:

Natalie Brown <natalle@nataliebrownphotography.com>

Sent*

Thursday, May 07, 2020 1:55 PM

Subject:

Bill on Feeding Feral Cats on Maul

jT

county Lk

RECE!VED

2020 HAY-7 PM 2 03
OFFICE OF THE
FCnJNTY CLERK

Good morning Chair Hokama and Council Members.

My name is Natalie Norberg. I live in Haiku and am a resident of Maui County. Thank you for this opportunity to voice my
opinion.

I want to express to you my opposition to the bill before you now:

"6.04.041, A bill for an ordinance to amend the Maui County Code, Chapter 6.04.040, Relating to feeding of feral animals

The reasons I am against this bill are:
- It is inhumane.
- It won't work.

- Starving cats will only spread into residential and commercial areas looking for food.
- Toxoplasmosis is not spread by cats.

- It would be bad press for Maui in a time when we desperately need tourism to return.

I ask you to oppose this bill on behalf of me and my fellow residents of Maul County.
Thank you.

Natalie
808-344-3843

www.nataliebrownphotograDhv.com
INSTAGRAM

County Clerk
From:

Sharon Bryson <sharonbryson930@yahoo.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 3:14 PM

To:

Subject:

County Clerk
Feeding feral cats

I oppose bill 6.04.041.

Feeding these cats are a good way to humanely trap them so that the Humane Society can spay and neuter,therefore helping to
control the feral cat population.
Sharon Bryson
Lahaina
808-868-7663

Sent from Yahoo Mail for iPhone

County Clerk

Sent:

buckeye maui <buckeyemaui@gmail.com>
Friday, May 08, 2020 11:31 AM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

I believe it would be very cruel and wrong to prevent people from feeding federal animals... 20

From:

years ago before federal cat colonies that spade and nurtured also there where two to three
times as may cats-and kittens that were flee and tick infested

Sent from my iPhone

County Clerk
From:

Nicole Busto <mauinutritionaltherapy@gmail.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 8:52 AM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

RE: "6.04.041 Feeding of feral animals prohibited. NO person may feed or deliberately
introduce any food material, substance or attractant directly to, or in the vicinity of, any
feral animal."

Dear Maul Council,

I do NOT support this Bill. I ask you, please vote NO.

Instead of criminalizing volunteers who are spending their o\wn time and money helping Maul solve this crisis,
perhaps the council should instead provide greater public awareness and additional vital resources to help solve this
situation once and for all. Punishing people who help is not what Maui is known for. This is the opposite of the
"aloha spirit" we all strive to attain on this special, sacred island.

Please research successful cat overpopulation strategies, and the risks involved of spending county funds to
attempt to eliminate island cats, which has never and will never work.

Starving, killing or removing feral cats will only make the problem worse, as their populations will quickly rebound
and their breeding cycles will continue. However, a healthy, fixed and fed cat colony is territorial and works together
like a team to help keep out more unfixed cats from their area. Fixing and feeding cat colonies in every

neighborhood is, in fact, the only proven solution here as their population numbers will diminish over time. Maui will
also mitigate the risks of a tremendous tourism backlash by choosing this destructive strategy instead of fully
supporting TNRM to the best of our abilities.

Thank you for your time and consideration in this matter. Please contact me anytime.
Maul Nutritional Therapy
Nicole Busto NTP, CGP
808-463-7783
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To WHOM it may concern.

English is not my first language, but i thought it was important to write this letter.

Stop feeding the cats will not fix the problem, is going to be worse, is been probe that spay and neuter is
best way to control the overpopulation. People who abandon cats, is people that they do not care very
much about their cat. i came from a country that people treat pets like things. And I had seen that
animals in starvation does not give a good reputation to the place they are. My whole life I had cats and
my mother always spay and neuter them, by the other hand the neighbors careless about the cats
kittens. They just care about the first one and the rest they just dump it on the street. My mom offered
the neighbors to spay/neuter then and they always say no that they need to realize as mothers. My
mom decided to take the cats and not tell the owners to spay/neuter and she just did it. Now the

neighborhood I grow up does not have that problem anymore. If you really want not to have feral cats is
educating the people. If there are people who still think that pets are disposable, the problem never is
going to go away. People need to learn how to take care of their pets. Also, ail those that move here for
just a year, why they even adopt a pet? Just to abandon it later.

About the Toxoplasmosis. I have lived my whole life with cats, and I have never, neither me nor my
family has had the disease, is well know that you can get the Toxoplasmosis from uncooked meat,either
cow or pork. That is the most common way to contract the parasite.

And you are thinking to do with the dying animals? If the county does not take care of the animals hit on
the road, are you ready to have them laying all over the island? Other concern should be that when they
start to look unhealthy what the tourist are going to think about our love to animals.

Best Regards
Carolina Cabral

County Clerk

—

From:
Sent:

josh eagle <Jcsquirly@yahoo.com>
Thursday, May 07, 2020 3:35 PM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

Written testimony, ENDORSED BY JOSH CAGLE.: proposed bill entitled "A BILL FOR AN
ORDINANCE TO AMEND THE MAUl COUNTY CODE, CHAPTER6.04.040, RELATING TO
FEEDINGFERAL ANIMALS

I SAW A FREE FERAL CAT TRAP BY THE DUMPSTER.

Point of redundancy and pushing civil unrest,

o..K.o,r

a

WHY NOW? Funding to spay w/o traps? SHOW COMMON SENSE FROM A

POLITICIAN HOWCARESIIIIIII

Dear Council Members:

I am very disappointed to hear that Council Member Hokama has introduced this bill, calling for a prohibition on the feeding of
feral animals, for consideration.

We are all aware that there is a problem with the feral cat population on our islands. To address this problem, here on Maui we
have citizens and the Humane Society coordinating and engaging in programs of actively monitoring, feeding, and trapping
members of feral cat colonies to be spayed, neutered and released so that they cannot reproduce. If someone is not happy with
the effectiveness of these programs, they should work WITH the Humane Society for more effective solutions.

I am opposed to this bill, and disheartened by the obvious failure of its author to work with and seek solutions through the proper
channels: namely, our existing agencies for animal care and control.

I would remind you that cruelty to animals, which would obviously include deliberately starving them, is a crime.
Sincerely,
Josh Cagle

County Clerk

O^

From:

Diane Cargo <ogracd@outlook.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 6:43 AM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

I oppose bill 06.04.041

uiy »7 ly p. 17
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.jrFiCE OF THE
COUNTY CLERK

With everything going on right now,this is what the county council feels the need to discuss? This is an awful
failure & waste of time. Yours & ours. It is inhumane to stop feeding these animals. Save the cats.
Diane Cargo
Kihei, HI

t/
V
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STATE OF HAWAII
DEPARTMENT OF LAND AND NATURAL RESOURCES
POST OFFICE BOX 621

HONOLULU, HAWAII 96809

Testimony of
SUZANNE D. CASE

Chairperson
BEFORE THE MAUI COUNTY COUNCIL

Friday, May 8, 2020
9:00 AM

Maui County Council Chamber
In consideration of

County Communication 20-268
RELATING TO FEEDING FERAL ANIMALS

County Communication 20-268, A Bill for an Ordinance to Amend the Maui County Code,
Chapter 6.04.040, Relating to the Feeding of Feral Animals, would define the term "feral
animal" and prohibit the feeding of those animals. The Department of Land and Natural
Resources(Department)supports this measure.
Providing food to animals living in a wild or untamed state can perpetuate the problem of nonnative and/or invasive animals impacting Hawaii's natural resources. This problem is seen most
clearly with feral cats, which are widespread in Hawai'i due in part to feeding support provided
by well-meaning humans. Cats at-large can impact Hawaii's native wildlife by preying on them,
and by transmitting diseases including toxoplasmosis, roundworms, hookworms, or ringworm
that can infect other cats, humans, and wildlife. Disease impacts are felt both on the land, where
they threaten our native bird species, and in the water, as evidenced by recent deaths of Hawaiian
monk seals due to toxoplasmosis infection. Living in a feral state is also unhealthy for the cats
themselves: at-large cats have shorter lifespans and higher disease prevalence than do indoor pet
cats.

The Department of Land and Natural Resources encourages Maui County in its efforts to address
at-large cat issues. We urge the Council to support ordinances that require cats to be managed the
same as dogs. This includes requiring cat owners to have their cats licensed and microchipped for
identification as their cats. Having a required, reliable form of identification increases the
likelihood of owned cats being reunited with their owners through required microchip
identification. The Department also supports requirements, incentives, or educational efforts for
pet owners regarding keeping cats indoors or otherwise contained in a fenced or screened enclosure

(such as a catio)that prevents their escape and their access to native wildlife. Options for cats that
need to travel outside of their home enclosures could include secure carriers or leashes, except in
areas that might be set aside for pet socialization (like currently designated dog parks). The
Department recommends that cats (both existing and newly imported) should be required to be
sterilized unless the owner is otherwise a licensed and registered cat breeder in the county.
The Department notes that the definition of "feral animal" provided in this measure may be
subjective, as it relies on an assessment of an individual animal's wild or untamed behavior. A
more objective definition could be used by distinguishing pet animals firom feral animals based on
the existence of microchipping, licensing, or other methods that explicitly connect pet animals
with an owner.

The Department notes that the Hawaii Invasive Species Council adopted Resolution 19-2 in
January 2019, supporting the keeping of cats indoors and the use of peer-reviewed science in
mitigating the impacts ofcats. In particular this resolution suggests not using a tool known as Trap,
Neuter, Return(or sometimes Trap, Neuter, Return, Manage). Studies have demonstrated that this
tool does not result in the reduction ofthe number ofcats on the landscape,and in practice it often
involves the maintenance of cat colonies, including on public lands, without permission of the
landowner. This resolution can be found at http://hisc.hawaii.gov.

Thank you for the opportunity to comment on this measure.

County Clerk

—

From:
Sent:

Ruth Castrigno <ruth.castrigno@gmail.com>
Thursday, May 07, 2020 3:43 PM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

Proposed bill 6.04.041

I am outraged and disgusted at the proposal

of this bill. When you have the cognitive ability to understand the difference between right and wrong, NOT only is it immoral to
kill a living being, especially one who has no ill intent - but is living via instinct - it is hypocritical....Human beings kill helpless
animals everyday for the sake of consumption,only to top these poor slaughtered animals with mushroom Demi glaze and
peppercorn gravy, benefiting financially I This routine of massacre is NOT necessary for sustaining a healthy lifestyle. Perhaps
the county can take some time to focus on compassion as these animals are only living as they were created. A higher
percentage of Humans have been so egocentric to think that they should prevail over other species.

People kill the environment every day with emissionsfrom cars, which this county does not even regulate as it should and we
are so ready to kill other living beings, instead of helping them to thrive in a different way. People should be responsible for this
travesty, not the defenseless animals. People adopt and don't take care of the animals.They allow these animals to roam,they
adopt and forget abut them.They use them in fighting arenas or as hunting dogs and when they are no longer useful, they drop
them. Do NOT allow people to get away with this! It is time we step up as a society and help these creatures. Human beings

have always identified themselves as possessing the highest cognitive potential... then why, why do we feel that it okay to kill
different species via starvation. This is a moral question.

And then Covid 19 hit, making people shake in their Boots. The damn lot of people went to buy every bit of toilet paper they
could get their hands on,that's how scared people were of not living in their usual way. People drive drunk and kill others,the
aerosols used,the lotions and the plastic going into the air and the ocean. People think it's okay and that they re justified
because they are human.Should we pick people off if they don't act appropriately, because lord knows they have the cognitive
ability to know better.

It's time people step up and take responsibility for one another, including every living being. If our cognition is so superior to
these animals, who are only trying to survive, what does it say about us when we think it s okay to determine their fate.
And let me ask you a serious question... what do you think will happen once these animals are starved? Do you think the mo o,
the palila, the'Ua'u,the 'A'o,the Koloa and the 'Alae 'ula will be safe? There will be a mass exodus because these guys will be
looking for food.

Don't get me wrong, I love all living beings and I don't want any harmed. I even save the roaches, you can ask my friends, but we
need to respect these animals and help them. Let's step up as county and figure it out. I am willing to be a part of this effort and
do what I can. I have an adopted kitty myself, spay and kept inside.
Please do not hesitate to reach out to me.

Aloha,
Ruth Castrigno

Start where you are
Use what you have
Do what you can
~ Arthur Ashe

From:
Sent:
To:

Christian Christophersen <cchristo@hawaii.edu>
Thursday, May 07, 2020 3:57 PM
County Clerk

Aloha,

I am supporting the ban offeeding feral animals. Feral animals such as cat colonies,spread disease to humans and native ocean
mammals.The people who feed them leave behind their disposable feeding and water trays,that eventually blow away in the
wind,they are sanitary and a public nuisance (chickens). Feral cats spread
Toxoplasmosis
Ringworm

Salmonellosis
Campvlobacter infection
Giardia

Cryptosporidium infection
Roundworms

Hookworms

Mahalo For your time,
Christian Christopohersen

From:

Carol Clawson <carol.clawson(a)yahoo.com>

Sent:

Wednesday, May 06, 2020 10:47 AM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

Managing Director Charter Change

2020 MAY -6 Aj< lh|t|

F-iCE Or THF
B OUNTY CLERK

I support concluding the Second Reading of the Managing Director Charter Change Proposal and Communication No. 20257 to amend Unfinished Business item No 20-60. The changes suggested to be made to 20-60 are not substantive and
are clerical in nature. Please move this out of council and onto the November ballot so we can vote on this much

debated charter change this November.
Mahalo for your attention.
Carol Clawson
4354 Wailina St
KiheiHI

Sent from my iPhone

County Clerk
From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

codewmn8@gmail.com
Thursday, May 07, 2020 8:20 PM
County Clerk
Proposed Bill 6.04.041

Aloha Mr. Hokama & Councilmembers,

The most Humane & effective management of Feral Cat populations is through spray & neuter which is the approach Maui
Humane Society has taken for the last four years.

We have the biggest compassionate group of people here in Maui and we wouldn't want any of these animals to starve we
wouldn't want a Human being to starve or suffer Either. How can u explain this is ok? Their hearts beat just like ours. Everyone
helps take care of these animals and don't ask for anything from our government. We the people do this out of the kindness and
love we have for them.They don't bother anyone,its ok to have killer animals running our neighborhoods mauling our animals
or possible children.

Are you ready to deal with the animals lovers around the island and what will happen. Have compassion. There will be Outrage
can u handle that?

You think the police have time to search private properties when we have way bigger problems like Drunk Drivers, Thieves,
Drugs, Homeless,Speeders killing so many people our loved ones.

What do we do with all the dead animals killed everyday by speeders who leave them in the roads or get scared and run into the
streets and get hurt. They cant go to the Landfills. Our County cant afford to pay for it.
Please we ask show compassion. Our hearts ache at the thought.

Please explain by stopping the feeding stops these kitties, cats they are not going anywhere they aren't hurting anyone.Some of
them make the best animals in our homes.
Please don't do this.

I'm sorry i am late but I hav bad health problems and I love animals and had to write u.

Sent from my iPad

Cout^ Clerk
From:

Camille Collier <camillecQlliermail@gmailxom>

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 2:05 PM

Subject:

R F P F ^ \/ p0

Written testimony re: proposed bill entitled "A BILL FOR AN OR^^A^I^E A^N?J

MAUl

COUNTY CODE, CHAPTER 6.04.040, RELATING TO FEEDING FERAL ANIMALS"
■..F' iCE OF THE
COUNTY CLERK
Dear Council Members:

I am very disappointed to hear that Council Member Hokama has introduced this bill, calling for a prohibition on the feeding of
feral animals, for consideration.

We are all aware that there is a problem with the feral cat population on our islands. To address this problem, here on Maul we
have citizens and the Humane Society coordinating and engaging in programs of actively monitoring, feeding, and trapping
members of feral cat colonies to be spayed, neutered and released so that they cannot reproduce. If someone is not happy with
the effectiveness of these programs, they should work WITH the Humane Society for more effective solutions.
I am opposed to this bill, and disheartened by the obvious failure of its author to work with and seek solutions through the proper
channels: namely, our existing agencies for animal care and control.
I would remind you that cruelty to animals, which would obviously include deliberately starving them, is a crime.
Sincerely,
Camille Collier

County Clerk
From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

Kim Collier <kcollier20@gmail.com>
Thursday, May 07, 2020 3:49 PM
County Clerk
Re Mr Hokama proposal

Aloha Members of the Council;

Thank you for extending the deadline for commentary on the proposed ban introduced by Mr Hokama. I am grateful
for your consideration.

The proposed ban on feeding feral animals may be well-intentioned but it is poorly thought out and ultimately cause
more harm than good. You can't depopulate an island by starving unwanted species. While many individuals will die,
many won't and the surivors will continue to reproduce. Utilizing Trap and Neuter programs, the feral animals have a
minimum of care and medical attention allowing for a somewhat healthy population that remains stable and slowly
diminishes as the animals live out their lives. It is also the most compassionate tool that we currently have.

This bill is offering a cruel death and in fact, makes criminals of the most compassionate among our society. That
makes no sense. Which one of you is going to tell Tutu that she can't feed her beloved strays any longer? Why don't
we make sure that she is feeding healthy cats that are not producing litters of kittens that overwhelm her?
Another justification of the bill is that monk seals pick up toxoplasmosis from the feral cats feces that wash into the
ocean. ITie #1 cause of death in monk seals (in the Main Hawaiian Island chain) is human caused-primarily net
entanglements, fish hook embedding and human trauma (shootings and harassment). In 2017,19 monk seals were
found with embedded fish hooks! Perhaps we need to look at how human activity is a morbidity issue for monk seals.
Additionally, while toxoplasmosis may be of concern, isn't pork full of toxoplasmosis? We have a lot of pigs on this
island (both farmed and feral) and I expect that a lot of their poo is washing into the ocean.
Lastly, this is a very complex issue and it's been brought up over and over without resolution. Why not form a public
committee with representatives from places like Invasive Species, NOAA, Native Birds, Maui Humane, etc to put
together a comprehensive program to deal with this? Maybe they could come up with a workable, focused plan of
action that would include feral cat colony management(including intensive spay/neuter not just weekend MASH
clinics) as well as human management for damage control.
The bill, as proposed, would make criminals out of people who put out a bird feeder, throw their lunch out for parking
lot chickens and Tutu who has no one around except for her cats. This is not humane-it is criminal.
Thank you for your time,
Kim Collier

County Clerk

From:

Karen Comcowich <kconncowich@yahoo.com> RLiGci \-^ED

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 12:42 PM

To;

County Clerk

Subject:

Section 6.04.041

2020 HAY -7 PH !2= 49
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Aloha County Council members,

■ JNTY CLLHrx

I am writing in support of Section 6.04.041 as annended {i.e. Feeding of feral animals prohibited. No person may feed or
deliberately introduce any food material, substance, or attractant directly to, or in the vicinity of, any feral animal.)

I am a cat person. I love watching them hunt. I love how independent cats are. As such I have definitely been guilty of saving and
feeding feral cats. That was before I knew how dangerous they are to native birds who have no natural predators. Feeding feral
cats allow them to proliferate. As cats they still hunt because that is their nature, only in Maui they are hunting animals that do not
have defenses from predators. Particularly at risk are the ground nesting seabirds, which return to the same nesting area year
after year. Many of these nesting areas are near hotels. Managers at the hotels feed the cats because they also kill
geckos; guests of the hotel think it is sweet to take care of the feral cats without realizing they are endangering birds that are
endemic to the island.

A law like this would encourage hotels to talk to their guests about why they shouldn't be feeding feral cats. As I mentioned I used
to do this, but then I learned more about the ecology of the island through volunteering with the Maui Nui Seabird Recovery

Project. Now I know better so I choose better. Not everyone has the opportunity or the interest in learning about our

environment, that is \why laws to protect our environment, particularly the native and endemic species, are
so vital.

Thank you for your time,
Karen J. Comcowich

Lahaina, HI

Sent from Yahoo Mail. Get the aop

County Clerk

R c u L. j V h L)
From:

Caitlin Comfort <caitlinrfoxcomfort@gmail.com>

Sent:

Wednesday, May06, 2020 11:35 PM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

Bill 6.04.041

2)20 HAY -7 AH S I5
THE

COUNTY CLERK
Aloha,

I'm writing in regards to the proposed bill: "6.04.041 Feeding of feral animals prohibited. NO person may feed or
deliberately introduce any food material, substance or attractant directly to, or in the vicinity of, any feral animal."
I want to express my sadness that this bill Is even being considered. These cats are feral through no fault of their own. To
quit feeding them would be inhumane and cruel. The Maul Humane society acknowledges that overpopulation of feral
cats is an Issue. They actively work to monitor, trap, spay or neuter and release the cats. This is the way to approach the
issue; with aloha. Instead of a heartless and cruel bill, we should continue to support the humane society so they can
continue their good work of humanely controlling the cat population.
Mahalo,
Caitlin and Les Comfort

County Clerk
From:

Conroy Kathleen <kconroy43@gmail.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 3:41 PM

To:

HFC Committee; County Clerk

Subject:

Feeding of Feral Animals Bill

Good Afternoon,

As a resident of Kihei, I fully support the bill that prohibits the feeding of feral animals.

Feral cats pose a serious threat to the native birds of Maul,especially the Hawaiian stilt and Hawaiian coot. Right now in nesting
season,the chicks will be at serious risk as they cannot fend off attacksfrom cats. With the high number of feral cats,these
chicks are In danger. However, by feeding these cats means that the feral cats will have more energy to reproduce and to catch
birds. By reproducing more means that more feral cats will be joining the community.

A problem with feeding is the creation of feral cat colonies.This is where many feral cats will go because they know they will be
fed. This will lead to an increase of disease as there would be many cats Interacting with each other. With more disease between
feral cats, will also put domestic cats at risk, especially the ones allowed to go out doors. Feeding feral cats will not solve the
problem of having too many feral cats, it will just create more problems.

With all these factors in mind, I would like to say again that I fully support the bill that prohibits the feeding of feral cats. It is
what is best for each community of Maui.
Sincerely,
Kathleen Conroy

County Clerk

r,..
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From:

Katie Cook <katiecook1@gmall.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 8:38 AM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

Proposed Bill 6.04.041
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Dear County of Maul,

Your proposed bill to stop the feeding of feral animals is inhumane. We do have a problem with feral cats, but starving
them to death Is cruel and not the answer.

Sincerely,
Katie Cook

County Clerk
From:

f^tufcn/ED
Gye Corrow <gyecorrow@me.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 8:40 AM

To:
Cc:

County Clerk
$kinnnm@hotmail.com

Subject:
J

Feral cat rehab program is working! Don't stop now!!!

—
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Understood that we are overrun with kitties due to negligent humans carelessly tossing them aside when they

become a nuisance instead of being responsible for making them dependent on us. Also understood that these
kitties cause severe damage to our ecosystem.

For these reasons and more, these past few years there have been considerable, coordinated efforts to help ease
the feral cat situation here in Maui, and while it's been grossly under-funded, this program has made a dramatic
difference in lowering cat overpopulation numbers.

This terrible new proposed legislationwill destroy the years of volunteer efforts and will cause the problem to further
devolve into unfixed, sickly and dying cats and kittens throughout Maui for many years to come. We all remember
how bad it used to be. We need to expand and enhance the Trap Neuter and Release program, not make it illegal...
We have a better way! Let's help it succeed, not chop it off at the ankles!!!
ALL LIVES MATTER!

Donni Gye Corrow-Sanchez
hD 10-5 Precinct President

Lahaina, Hi
303-641-6039

County Clerk
From:

Sunny Cruz <maui.outpost@gmail.conn>

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 1:50 PM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

Rikki hokatna bill regarding feeding cats

received
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r^pFTHt:

I have just been made aware of this inhumane and cruel piece of legislation you are

aeainst existing
laws.
It is a truly sad day
innocentn.™
animals are punished for the fa^mp of the
rS
?.Animal cruelty
«,L,.
fc,
Twfor Maui..when
b.„,.d

punished. I'm ashamed to be living here with that government attitude. Ghand,said the way to tell the quality of the people
by the way they treat their animals. You guys just failed that test. Please consider a different way like more spay neuter

Sunny Cruz
Makawao

MICHAEL P. VICTORINO

Mayor
ROWENAM. DAGDAG-ANDAYA
Director
JORDAN MOLINA

Deputy Director
GLEN A. UENO, P.E., LS.

Development Services Administration

COUNTY OF MAUl
RODRIGO "CHICO" RABARA, P.E.

Engineering Division
JOHN R. SMITH, P.E.

Highways Division

DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS
200 SOUTH HIGH STREET. ROOM 434
WAILUKU, MAUl, HAWAII 96793

Telephone: (808)270-7845
Fax; (808)270-7955
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Honorable Michael P. Victorino

Mayor, County of Maul
200 South High Street
Waiiuku, Maui, Hawaii 96793

APPROVED FOR TRAN8MITTAL

17l.lP f
Mayor

s-jjl:
oSt

ForTransmittal to:

Honorable Alice L. Lee, Council Chair and
Members of the Maui County Council
200 South High Street
Waiiuku, Maui, Hawaii 96793
Dear Council Chair Lee and Councilmembers:

SUBJECT: A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE AMENDING SECTION 18.20.040,
MAUI COUNTY CODE, RELATING TO EXISTING STREETS, BILL
NO. 56 (2020)

The Department of Public Works is requesting clarification of the proposed bill.
Section 3 of the proposed bill reads as follows (emphasis added):
"SECTION 3. This ordinance does not apply to subdivisions that
receive preliminary approval within ninety days after the effective date of
the ordinance."

It is the Department's understanding that this provision is intended to allow
grandfathering of the two-lot exemption for both situations where a subdivision is pending
receipt of its preliminary approval and where a subdivision has already received its
preliminary approval.

Honorable Michael P. Victorino
For Transmittal to:

Honorable Alice L. Lee, Council Chair

and Members of the Maui County Council
May 7, 2020
Page 2

The Department is concerned that the current language does not allow
grandfathering for the situation where a subdivision has already received its preliminary
approval because the approval will have occurred prior to and not after the effective date.
If the Council's intention is to allow grandfathering for both situations,then the Department
recommends that Section 3 be amended to read as follows:

"SECTION 3. This ordinance does not apply to subdivisions that

receive preliminary approval prior to or within ninety days [after] of the
effective date of the ordinance."

Thank you for your consideration of the Department's request for clarification. If
there are any questions regarding this correspondence, please contact me at 270-7845.
Sincerely,

ROWEfJAMVr. DAGDAG-ANDAYA
Director of Public Works

RMDA:JM:jso

s:\jordan\transmittals\alee_amd 18.20.040 existing streets bill no. 56 05.07.20

From:

Veda <veda@vedadesign.conn>

2020 HAV -7 AH 8^ 55

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 8:41 AM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:
J

Proposed bill "6.04.041 Feeding of feral animals prohibited --^.^o'NT/ CLERK
'H h

r

To the Maui County Council

I wish to add my voice against this proposed solution to the feral cat population.
I concur with the sentiments Steve MacKinnon, Chief Executive Officer Maui Humane Society sets forth in his letter to

the council and the Maui News. This proposal by Councilmember Hokama is not a viable or humane solution and Is
based on misinformation

thank you and aloha
Veda Dale

(resident of Maul County)

Veda Design - Computer Repair
www.vedadesign.com

County Clerk

From;

Jamie Davidson <davidsonjp@hotmail.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 12;30 PM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

PROHIBITION ON FEEDING FERAL ANIMALS(PAF 20-127)

REC^r.lVED
2020 HAY -7 PH 12= 39
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May 7, 2020
To:

Y CLERK

The Honorable Alice L. Lee

Council Chair County of Maui
Wailuku, Hawaii 96793
From: Jamie Davidson

Re:

PROHIBITION ON FEEDING FERAL ANIMALS(PAF 20-127)

Aloha Chair Lee and Members of the Maui County Council.

I am Jamie Davidson, a local farm manager in the central valley and a resident of Pukalani. I am writing in support of
the bill for an ordinance to amend the Maui County Code, Chapter 6.04.040, relating to feeding feral animals.

The new section amending Chapter 6.04, Maui County Code, reading: "6.04.041 Feeding offeral animals prohibited.
No person may feed or deliberately introduce any food material, substance, or attractant directly to, or in the vicinity of,
any feral animal." is a much needed first step toward addressing the increasingly enormous issue with feral animals
across Maui, in particular the dense feral cat populations.

The detrimental impacts of feral animals, particularly cats, on our native wildlife and human health is of great concern
to me. I support the immediate adoption and enforcement of this change.
Mahalo,
Jamie Davidson
808-864-2334

davidsonjp@hotmail.com

County Clerk
From:
Sent:

kathleen davis <ksdpaia@yahoo.com>
Thursday, May 07, 2020 7:26 AM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

Prohibition on Feeding of Feral Animals - 6.04.041

1 am writing in opposition to the proposed bill "Prohibition on Feeding of Feral Animals"6.04.041.

I urge the County Council to support the work ofthe Maui Humane Society in its program to spay/neuter feral cats.
Cats suffer because ofthe cruelty inflicted upon them by people who do not responsibly care for the cats. Cats dropped or
abandoned become feral to survive. This is the root of the issue. Educating our community to spay/neuter all cats is the answer.

The policy ofthe Maui Humane Society to spay/neuter has proven to reduce cat colony population. The feeding and care by
volunteer colony caretakers, at their own time and expense, allow cats to live out healthy, natural lives rather than die of
starvation and disease.

In addition, these volunteer caretakers extend the work ofthe Maui Humane Society by actively participating in the spay/neuter
program.

This bill will result in the killing of innocent cats and criminally punish good citizens for their humanitarian and conscientious
work to improve Maui County as colony caretakers.

I am a cat colony caretaker. I am proud that 1 compassionately care for these cats.
I "■>

Thank you for your consideration.
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County Clerk
From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

Danielle Burgart <danileigh9@gmail.com>
Thursday, May 07, 2020 5:56 PM
County Clerk
Cats

Not feeding the cats is cruel. Who thought of this waste of time bill? Can you spend time on things that truly matter and let
people feed feral cats if they want to? That isn't criminal.

It won't show down the feral cat population. Have you done studies? How about environmental impact studies regarding
unleashing a bunch of hungry cats on nature here on Maui? What happens to native birds?
Starvation is INHUMANE. I am against this bill.
Danielle De Longe
Maui resident and animal lover

Sent from my iPhone

From:
Sent:
To:

Antonia <caligirlspirit@gmail.com>
Thursday, May 7, 2020 11:31 AM
County Clerk

Subject:

A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE TO AMEND THE MAUl COUNTY CODE,CHAPTER 6.04.040,
RELATING TO FEEDING FERAL ANIMALS

Dear Council Members:

I am very disappointed to hear that Council Member Hokama has introduced this bill, calling for a prohibition on the
feeding of feral animals,for consideration.

We are all aware that there is a problem with the feral cat population on our islands. To address this problem, here on
Maui we have citizens and the Humane Society coordinating and engaging in programs of actively monitoring,feeding,
and trapping members of feral cat colonies to be spayed, neutered and released so that they cannot reproduce. If
someone is not happy with the effectiveness of these programs, they should work with the Humane Society for more
effective solutions.

I am opposed to this bill, and disheartened by the obvious failure of its author to work with and seek solutions through
the proper channels: namely, our existing agencies for animal care and control.

I would remind you that cruelty to animals, which would obviously include deliberately starving them, is a crime.
Is this targeting only feral cats? What about feral chickens or ducks? I see tourists feed them all the time. Is Council going
to enforce tourists not feeding these animals too, or Is it just about feral cats?
Sincerely,

Antonia DeBevec
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County Clerk
From:
Sent:
To:

Daneen Diaz <daneendiaz@gmail.com>
Thursday, May 07,2020 9:21 PM
County Clerk

Subject:

posed Bill 6.04.041 Feeding of Feral Animals Prohibited Proposal

Reiposed Bill 6.04.041 Feeding of Feral Animals Prohibited Pro

Aloha Maui County Council:

I am writing to you today TO VOICE MY OPPOSITION to the proposed bill 6.04.041 Feeding of Feral Animals Prohibited. As a
citizen of the United States of America, and a resident of the State of Hawaii, County of Maui, I ask that you count my testimony
given here in your consideration of this bill.

The welfare of all species is one of my core concerns,and I feel that humane treatment of animals is the responsibility of the
human race. By passing a ruling that insists that"NO person may feed or deliberately introduce any food material, substance or
attractant directly to, or in the vicinity of, any feral animal" you will place the citizens of Maui Council in an untenable position of
making us all a party to terrible cruelty.

I support efforts to lower the numbers of feral cats on Maui by using the humane strategy of Trap Neuter Release (TNR). Using
spay/neuter is a solution that works. I implore you to commit to this science-backed,cost effective way to control and eventually
reduce their numbers.

Thank you for the opportunity to voice my opinion and preference for opposition to the proposed bill
6.04.041 Feeding of Feral Animals Prohibited. I trust that my representatives will act in accordance to the voices of their
constituency. This is heartbreaking.
Sincerely,
Daneen Diaz
50 Waiohuli St unit E
Kihei HI 96753

County Clerk

RE C E!\'ED

From:

Kane <kanekaihawaii@hotnnail.com>

Sent:

Wednesday, May 06, 2020 9:32 PM

To:

County Clerk
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Aloha

I support 6.04.041. The large numbers of feral domestic animals on Maul (with NO natural predators) has
gone on for far too long, creating both a human and environmental problem. Bill 6.04.041 could be the first
step in the long and difficult process of bringing the problem under control. Please do not be swayed by the
"animal lovers", as they are the ones who brought these domestic animals to the islands in the first place,
turned them loose or let them be turned loose and have fought any sort of reasonable controls from being
enacted to stem the swelling population and the continued introduction of new animals into our island
home. Be brave and take action.

Mahalo
Marc C DiCarlo

RFTPfVPD

From:

Shari Dicks <sharidicks(a)yahoo.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 1:30 PM

vnn m<v

To:

County Clerk

^020 MAY -7 PM |: 39

Subject:

proposed bill "6.04.041 Feeding of feral animals prohibited".
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Aloha Counciimembers,

I am writing to say that I vehemently oppose this bill6.04.041 that states Feeding of feral animals is prohibited.
This bill serves to encourage animal cruelty, and is inhumane and ineffective. Research supports that the
most humane and effective way to control feral cat populations Is through spay and neuter,(TNRM which
stands for Trap, Neuter. Return and Manage), which is the approach Maul Humane society has taken for the
last 4 years. Enacting feeding bans for animals including feral cats is an ineffective means of
population control as well as being cruel & objectionable to the community at large. Are you prepared
to deal with the national controversy, outrage and negative attention while Maul is just on the verge of
reopening to the world? Starving animals will wander the streets and garbage cans, and be much more of a
nuisance to the community. Sick animals will be more predisposed to parasites such as fleas & ticks and
will become more invasive and infiltrate businesses and residential areas in search of food.

Regarding the toxoplasmosis issue: Maui Humane Society has done their research. According to the Center
for Disease Control and Prevention, most people catch the toxoplasmosis parasite by eating undercooked
meat or raw shellfish, not from cats. Notably, in the ten years from 2009 to 2018, there were only 11 cases
reported on Maui. If toxoplasmosis from cats was a significant public health risk, surely this number would
be much higher. When it comes to monk seals, the National Oceanographic and Atmospheric Administration
(NOAA) reports the monk seal population is thankfully increasing. The 12 seals which died from
toxoplasmosis over the course of 19 years could have gotten it from shellfish, meat used as crab bait, or the
carcass of a rat or mongoose and not from cats.
Countless people in Hawaii dedicate their time and money to responsibly caring for cats, which benefits the
community. Passing this bill would make their efforts illegal. As a Hawaii resident. I ask you to please oppose the
bill. Please do not outlaw compassion!

Thank you for your consideration.
Shari Dicks

County Clerk
From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

Melinda DiGregorio <mpdigreg@hawaii.edu>
Thursday, May 07, 2020 10:59 PM
County Clerk
Feral cat food ban bill

Aloha Mr. Hokama, I am writing to you to be clear that I and many others on the island of Maul strongly oppose the bill you are
proposing,to make the feeding of feral animals illegal. I understand why you take this stance if you haven't done much research
on the subject, however i urge you to research and educate yourself on how negative an impact this bill will have-not only on
the feral animals' lives, but many other animals and people in our community as well. The most humane and effective way of
controlling the population of feral cats,for example, is the catch,spay, neuter and release(CSNR) program, which is the very
effective approach that MHS has been taking for the last four years. It allows feral cats to live out the rest of their lives without
starving to death, all the while without reproducing. In order to catch feral cats to then spay/neuter and re release them,traps
are set with food to lure them. If you follow through with your bill, MHS will be unable to trap the cats, who will then reproduce
exponentially and the feral cat population will grow larger than ever. Furthermore, animals who are starving are more prone to
parasites and diseases, and when searching for food, will become more invasive to businesses and residential areas, putting

people's domesticated pets at a higher risk for fleas, ticks and other parasites and diseases. Mr. Hokama,there are many other
reasons why this bill is not only inhumane, but also incredibly ineffective, and I encourage you to research this subject more
before proposing this bill. Perhaps you and MHS representatives can work together on finding ways to control the feral animal
population on Maui, without hurting animals in our community in the process. I appreciate you giving me the opportunity to
express my concerns and hope you will take these things into consideration in the future. All the best, Melinda DiGregorio.

County Clerk
From:

Barbara Dillon <wndrlust13@me.com>

Sent:
To:
Subject:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 3:50 PM
County Clerk
Bill 6.04.041

I oppose

proposed bill 6.04.041.
Barbara Dillon

Sent from my iPhone

From:

Melissa Dodd <tigereyemaui@gmail.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 9:04 AM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

in regards to: Bill 6.04.041 Feeding of Feral Animal Prot^^fJ^P TH-
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> On May 7, 2020, at 8:59 AM, Melissa Dodd <tigereyemaui@gmail.com> wrote:
>

> Aloha,
>

> I am opposed and frankly disgusted by this bill. The community, along with Maui Humane Society have put forth great
efforts in the trapping, spaying/neutering and release of feral cats. If the county could help support these efforts, then
an even bigger impact could be made in a shorter period of time. OR give us the option to step up and beef up this
process as caring volunteers to help control the feral cat population.
>

> This is inhumane. How could you let a creature suffer and starve? Many people in the community have cats as pets.
They become part of our family. How can we turn a blind eye to a starving animal when it could just as well be our
own??? We are people of compassion and that Is why we continue to care for these animals on a daily basis. It isn't their
fault they were possibly abandoned. If this bills passes, then we are encouraging harm and animal abuse.
>

> Please listen and let us be proactive in coming together to save our beloved ferals. This can be controlled without
causing such great suffering. I will continue to advocate and volunteer within the community to help our furry friends in
need.
>

> Thank you for your time,
> Melissa Dodd
>
>

County Clerk
From:
Sent:

David Dorn <daviddorn808(a)gmail.com>
Thursday, May 07, 2020 8:48 AM

To:

Riki Hokama

Cc:

County Clerk; Tamara A. Paltin; yuki.lee@mauicounty.us; Shane M. Sinenci; Kelly King;
Keani N. Rawlins; Alice L Lee; Mike J. Molina; Tasha A. Kama;

Subject:

info@mauihumanesociety.org

q

I oppose Bill 06.04.041 to prohibit feeding of feral animals.

O

Testimony 5/7/2020
To: Riki Hokama, and all council members.
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I oppose Bill 06.04.041 to prohibit feeding of feral animals.
Dear All, Cat Feeding on Maui is a humane and essential activity.
Man has lived with domesticated cats since ancient times. Domestic and feral cats exist in every
urban environment in the world. We are not special in this regard. We will always have cats with us.
On Maui too there are cats living with humans in all environments. Cats live in urban areas,
agricultural settings, and on the fringes as well. Outdoor homeless cats on Maui can come from a
variety of sources.
Here are the three main sources:

1. Number one source is people releasing their unwanted pets into the outdoors: This is called
dumping. People are either too lazy or afraid to surrender their unwanted pets to MHS.
Dumping pets is a problem across the nation.
2. The second source of feral outdoor cats is displaced or lost animals: Disorientated animals hit
by cars or who are sick can wander off and can sometimes not find their way home. Lost cats
who find their way to feeding stations can be picked up and taken back to MHS. Deliberately
displaced animals are cats that were taken from their homes by nasty neighbors or pranksters
and driven away from their home territory and then dumped. Sometimes animals are
accidentally displaced by getting trapped in cars and driven to other locations unwittingly, like
getting into moving vans, or delivery vehicles, or even visitor's vehicles.
3. The third source of homeless cats are cats that have been born in the outdoors: Cats can

reproduce quickly if they are not well managed.

Cat Grouping: Cat groups or communities occur wherever cats come together in one area. Cats may
come together to be social or to get close to food sources. Examples: Cats will sometimes be
attracted to vermin (rats, mice) that occur around food-waste in trash, or another easily available food

source. Cat feeding helps keep cat groups together in one area where they can be better managed
and cared for. Cat feeding is just one aspect of homeless cat management.
Unmanaged Cats reproduce quickly: So any group of outdoor cats can quickly grow if it Is not
managed. Cat feeding is just one aspect of outdoor cat management. Cats both domestic and
homeless will reproduce. Each spring in kitten season, hundreds of baby cats are born. This leads to
a population increase. People's pet cats can have unwanted litters that are often too difficult to

manage. So the babies are either surrendered to MHS, given away, or Dumped. These innocent
kittens are not usually spayed or neutered unless they are brought to a Vet or MHS. People giving

away their pet's unfixed kittens just adds to the problem. Some people will not know how to get their
pets fixed, or balk at the cost. A vet may charge up to $100-200, but a grant-subsidized spay or
neutering can cost around just $10 per animal, but it can also be free.

Cat Feeding is part of a larger picture of homeless cat management: Cat feeders are volunteer that
usually have ties to MHS and they are not just feeding but also monitoring the cat population. They
are identifying individual animals that need attention. And they are ensuring that every cat can get
medical attention when needed, can find homes when needed, and will get fixed if needed. Cat
feeder/Carers are an important lifeline for Maui's homeless cat communities.

Care and Control: Cat Feeders know almost every animal by sight, and can quickly identify any new

faces. Newly dumped domestic animals are trapped and returned to MHS where they are scanned for
a microchip, and can be returned to owners, or can be rehomed and adopted. Lost cats that wander
into a colony and picked up and transported to MHS for identification, and to be reunited with pet
owners. Cats are identified by their microchip or by photographs. The MHS provides food and shelter
until the cats are reunited or rehomed.

Domestic Pet Dumping: Domestic animals that have been dumped do very poorly in the outdoors,
they suffer greatly, they have never had to fend for themselves, and they are used to indoor living and
have become reliant on human caretakers. It is very cruel to allow a domestic cat or other animals to

stay outdoors, so cat feeder/carers will get them back to MHS as soon as possible. In some cases,
well-managed colonies can often identify a dumped domestic in a few days and get it to MHS very
quickly.

Homeless Cats spay and neuter: Obviously we need to manage feral cats and keep theni from
breeding uncontrollably. To this end, MHS offers free spay and neuter service for Maui s feral cats.
Cat colony feeder/carers trap unneutered cats and kittens and deliver them to MHS for spay and
neutering. All cats are given medical examinations, medications, and necessary medical treatments.
Cats will be held as long as necessary to ensure they are healthy. Cats that are too sick to make it
will be humanely euthanized. Healthy Kittens are given to foster carers who raise them an
domesticate them. By acclimatizing them to humans and indoor living. Teams of volunt^rs take
home once feral kitties and give them love and care and monitor their health. Healthy kittens once

ready are returned to MHS for adoption to become pets. MHS supports "Adopt don't shop .
Fostering and Adoption: Teenage cats and even older cats that can be domesticated, will also be

domesticated and can be adopted and brought into people's homes. The last group of cats are the

too wild to be adopted ones, who are spayed or neutered and live outdoors, albeit under the care and

supervision of cat feeder/carers. These cats are monitored and if they get injured or sick are trapped
and taken back to MHS for care and treatment.

Cats are sentient beings: All of these cats in question are sentient beings that feel just as we do, they
have complex family lives, and long memories and they can suffer just as much as we do, and feel
physical and emotional pain just as much as we do. We are responsible for their welfare because we
have the power to care for them. Cats cannot care for themselves. It is our kuleana to care for them.
Hawaiians have always cared for all creatures and hold them sacred. Catfeeding and canng is an

expansion of this belief. We share this island with all gods creatures. All these cats have been born

and raised on this land, this is their home, and a safe and cruelty-free environment is their birthright.

Our community cares: A tremendous amount of effort goes into caring for the cats of Maui, and this
is done by caring volunteers working with veterinary health professionals, with the support of the

community. Caring for Cats is what we do as a community, and it reflects who we a^re as a society.
Maui's cat feeders and carers prevent an enormous amount of suffering to each and every one oi

these animals, as well as help to manage and control the cats in our islands that need our help the
most.

Please allow catfeeding to continue to ensure that caring people can continue this essential service.
Aloha,
David Dorn

County Clerk
From:

L Dows <ldmaui@aol.com>

Sent:
To:
Subject:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 4:03 PM
County Clerk
Bill 6.04.041 banning feeding feral animals

Honorable representatives of the people of Maul County,

I am writing to strongly oppose bill 6.04.041 banning feeding offeral animals. This bill will exponentially compound problems
currently existing and add new detrimental challenges. It is obvious this was primarily proposed to address feral cats and
perhaps feral chickens. I doubt that it was aimed at the feeding of feral goats, pigs, dogs etc. I will primarily address concerns
with the impacts it would have on feral cats and the corresponding negative impacts to our communities and environment.

1. It is well documented that the vast majority of people who feed the feral cats are engaged in a well respected effort to trap,
spay/neuter and release these cats to address population mitigation. Without feeding the ability to feed and establish colonies
this activity would grind to a halt.
2. Ceasing feeding would result in cats behaving more by instinct foraging for food in trash cans and outside stored food for
people, livestock, and pets. This would potentially result in transition of illnesses to people, pets, and livestock. Also, without
proper nutrition these cats will be more susceptible to illnesses therefore more likely to transmit them.

3) Feral cats(and dogs)that are not fed and trapped will be more desperate for food, more likely to engage in battle with pets
for food.

4) Feral animals that are foraging for food will take a far greater toll on our native birds and plants. Yes,ferals that are well fed
will still take birds and sometimes desperately take fish and plants but they will increase this take when they are feeding to live.

5)In communities where ferals have already become as prevalent as here on Maui stopping spay, neuter, release and banning
feeding has often resulted in higher populations of sicker animals. It has been proven that stopping feeding does nothing to
reduce the population. Cats are resourceful.
6) Addressing the problem involves addressing the cause. Feral cat populations spring from abandoned pets. Abandoned pets
will become feral when needed to survive. Pet cats must be kept inside unless leashes - yes you can leash a cat or contained in
an escape- proof outdoor cage known as a catio. Though I regret the need, cats need to be registered and/or licensed like dogs.
Fees collected from licensure could be used toward enforcement. Pet owners need more education and support as in incentive

for landlords to permit indoor animals.

7)Assist and encourage TNR. Once licensing is in place any pet cat that is trapped would require the owner to remedy the cause
for the pet being loose and pay a recovery fee. Fees would go toward more education and support for TNR.
8)The community needs to develop funds to assist pet owners to to their pets with them when they move out of state. Many
animals are abandoned due to the cost and conditions of leaving the state with a pet. The state could incentivize airlines to
return to allowing a reasonable and size of pets flying at a reasonable price in the cabin with their owners. At the least, work
with shelters to establish funds for loans and grants for pets to leave island with their owners.

9)It is simply cruel and I Humane to solve a human created issue by killing innocent animals. As a note, I for one have been able
to TN and regime as indoor cats numerous ferals. Not all ferals can adapt to being in a home but some can and do very well.
This bill should not move forward. I implore the representatives ofthe peopleto reject this bill, restore humanity to the
equation.
Mahalo,

Lynley Dows
129 Auhana Rd
Unite

Kihei Hi 96753
808-385-6424

Sentfrom my iPhone

To:
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From:

Sent: Wednesday, May 6, 2020 11:34 PM

Subject: MHS Reaction to Feral Animal Feeding Ban Proposal

Aloha Supporters for the Humane Treatment of All Animals:

www,MYFAX.COM

To:

Page 7 of 8

2020-05-07 16:33:44(GMT)

Maui Humane Society is aware of the recently proposed bill by Councilmember Hokama
to prohibit and criminalize the feeding of feral animals. While we are concerned for the
welfare of all species, we would like to ask for the community's support in addressing the
Maui County Council in relation to how this would negatively impact the approx. 40,000
feral cats on Maui.

The proposed bill is "6.04.041 Feeding of feral animals prohibited. NO person may
feed or deliberately introduce any food material, substance or attractant directly to, or in
the vicinity of, any feral animal."
Please find attached the Maui News 'Letter to the Editor' that Steve MacKinnon, CEO of

Maui Humane Society, has crafted to send in response to the above ordinance
(complete proposal also attached) proposed by Councilmember Riki Hokama.
The Council will be meeting at 9:00 am on Friday, May 8, 2020 to consider this
proposal. Due to social distancing restrictions, in-person testimony is not possible.
ALL WRITTEN TESTIMONY MUST BE RECEIVED BY 9:00 am on THURSDAY, May
7th, 2020(24 hours in advance) by email: countv.clerk@mauicountv.us or via fax
808 270-7171.

To testify live by phone or video during the meeting:
Phone: Call at 9:00 am 1-408-317-9253 295235670
Video Conference: httos://maui blueieans.com/295235670
Additional Instructions can be found at:
https://mauicountv.legistar.com/View.ashx?M=A&ID=782577&GUID=4762C4FF-B6A7420E-BFD8-29314C89104D

With the assistance of Bryan Kortis, Esq., National Programs Director for Neighborhood
Cats and District Leader for Humane Society of the United States we developed the
attached list of talking points to assist you with your testimony. The history of this issue
and these talking points will be explained on a FaceBook Live presentation tomorrow
night 5/7 at 5pm. Please join through Maui Humane Society's FaceBook page, we'll be
hosting a brief watch party, at https://www.facebook.com/MauiHumaneSocietv or on
Instaaram.com/MauiHumaneSocietv.

We are taking the first step of educating the Council and alerting the public in what could
be a lengthy process. Please direct any questions to info@mauihumanesocietv.ora.
We appreciate your time and consideration.

Mahalo and stay safe,

WWW.MYFAX.COM

From: Slate Stern

2020-05-07 16:33:44(GMT)

Emlfy Drose
Community Cat Coordinator j Maui Humane Society
808-877-3680 ext. 230 [ ccc@mauihumanesocietv.orQ
Mobile: 808-855-1831 j Fax; 808-871-1132

PO Box 1047 i Pu'unene|HI|96784
www.mauihumanesocietv.orQ

jrom-oar
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Help us to keep saving lives by donating supplies from our shelter Wish List

WWW.MYFAX.COM

From: Slate Stern

Countv Clerk
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From:

Kate Ducheneau <kateducheneau@gmail.com>

Sent:

Wednesday, May 06, 2020 10:02 PM

To:

County Clerk

Cc:
Subject:

info@mauihumanesociety.org
Written Testimony on proposed bill 6.04.041
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Aloha,

I am writing to oppose the proposed bill "6.04.041 Feeding of feral animals prohibited. NO person may
feed or deliberately Introduce any food material, substance or attractant directly to, or in the vicinity
of, any feral animal." Which is being proposed by Councilmember Hokama. This bill is inhumane to
Maui's feral cat community. The Maui Humane Society has been operation on a trap, spay/neuter and
reintroduce and this is the correct way to limit the population of stray animals. Not by criminalizing
showing compassion towards the animals by providing them with food.
I am opposed to this bill and ask that it not be passed for the greater good of the community. I am a
Maui resident living in Lahaina.
Mahalo,
Kathryn Ducheneau
838 Hopoe Street, Lahaina, HI 96761
3212167599

Coun^ Clerk
From:

Duryea, Stacey <sduryea@pennstatehealth.psu.edu>

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 1:19 PM

To:
Subject:

County Clerk
oppose bill #6.04.041

KcCtiiVED
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Dear Maul County Council;

I am writing to implore you to not pass the proposed bill #6.04.041 which would prohibit the feeding of feral
animals. One of the most endearing things about Maui are the cats that wander the coastline. We spend a lot of
time in Kaanapali and enjoy spending time with the cats. I have two young daughters, and it is nice to feel safe letting
them pet and interact with the cats with the knowledge that they have had their shots. Feral cats are a problem
throughout the United States, but I think that Maui is special in how they take care of their cats. Please oppose this
bill. We need people to take ownership for these cats, to make sure they are fed, have shelter, and are
neutered/spayed. It would be inhumane to not provide for the cats.
Thank you for your consideration in this matter.
Stacey Duryea, DO

From:

Jodel Edwards <jodeledwards@gmail.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 7,2020 11:42 AM

To:
Cc:
Subject:

County Clerk
Justin Edwards
Keiki OPPOSITION
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Good morning Chair Hokama and Council Members.
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Our names are Jodel, Justin, Dylan,9 and Hudson,? Edwards . We are residents of Paia in Maui County and
volunteer a lot of our time as a family to helping the animals and our community.

We want to express to you our opposition to the bill before you now:

"6.04.041, A bill for an ordinance to amend the Maui County Code, Chapter 6.04.040, Relating to feeding of feral
animals" which reads:

"Feeding of feral animals prohibited. NO person may feed or deliberately introduce any food material,
substance or attractant directly to, or in the vicinity of, any feral animal."

We are against this bill for many reasons:

•

It is not going to solve the feral cat issue. The most humane and effective management of feral cat
populations is through spay and neuter which is the approach Maui Humane Society has taken for the last
four years and shown a dramatic reduction in our feral cat population.

• What will happen to all the dead animals? They will be laying around Maui parks, neighborhoods and places
our KEIKI will see, how traumatic? Or in our landfill that is already filling up? Or attracting negative
attention from the world as Maui strives to open up to the world to help our economy recover from this
pandemic?

•

Malnourished and dead animals laying around are more of a breeding ground for parasites, fleas, ticks just
to name a few than the reasoning for this bill that has little proof of it being an effective solution.

We ask you to oppose this bill on behalf of our Ghana and fellow Maui County residents, especially our Keiki.
Thank you for reading our email.
Aloha,

Jodel, Justin, Dylan and Hudson Edwards

^"\ !....

From:

Ingrid Gmail <ingrid538@gmail.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 1:17 PM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

Feral cats
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COUNTY CLERK
Dear Council members,

we urge you to consider the great ramification of voting for a proposed bill 6.04.041 by one of your members.
Ferai cats will always be there but need to be managed.

We need stronger laws that people will spay and neuter their animals and not discard them like trash as is happening often. This
is why there are feral animals in the first place.

Immigrant workers and people moving here from other places should also have to be made aware with flyers they have to sign
at entry points to the islands about rules on keeping animals, being responsible for them being spayed and neutered. Large fines
will otherwise be imposed. All pets should be chipped.

To make it criminal to feed a starving living creature itself is inhumane and criminal and certainly NOT the way of a friendly
Hawaii visitors and others like to come to and invest in.

We came here a few years ago and love the island and it's kind people, the environment and it's many animals.
We adopted a couple of cats, have a dog we brought from the main land and support the local food bank as well as the local
Humane Society that does an amazing job considering there are such negative and extremely disappointing forces on your own
council that should be wise and look at the wider picture of a situation that just needs better management. We and many others
put our investment dollars here and support this island because we thought it is a kind and friendly place.

I personally volunteer feeding a colony at the Sheraton Hotel every day. The cats there were house cats that where abused and
all where spayed and neutered by a local non profit. The hotel guests and their children love to see the cats, they are healthy
and don't bother anyone for food.

Many locals and visitors are feeding the strays and spend a lot of time and their hard earned money taking care of the cats.
Also mongoose attack and eat more birds than cats do, should this be an argument. A well known local couple in the north end
knows about this and can tell you.

Should this bill be passed many of us will want to consider living here and it might cause a big stir on the mainland when people
find out that Maui Hawaii is making it criminal to feed and care for needy animals and doesn't mind sick, pregnant, dying,
diseased animals running around all over the island. Imagine the impact on the luxury properties and all hotels, restaurants etc.!
Tourism is THE business here or is it not?

I urge the rest of this council to please consider all points I and I am sure others made and not to approve this awful and
ignorant, thoughtless bill the council member bringing forward should be ashamed of.

We thank you for reading this and hopefully considering better bills in the future that are not so harsh in dealing with animals
that mean much in many people's lives and have given comfort and joy just by being alive.
Respectfully,

Dr. Joseph W. Eichenbaum MD. MPH
Ingrid Umdasch-Eichenbaum
106 Kualapa Place
Lahaina
HI 96761

Ingrid538@gmall.com
917-922-1606

Sent from my iPhone

Coun^ Clerk
From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

Laurie English <laurieannenglish@gmail.com>
Thursday, May 07, 2020 1:39 PM
County Clerk
Feeding of feral cats

Please do not pass into law to end the feeding of feral cats. This Is not the answer to the problem. Starving and forced
suffering of animals is NOT the answer but trapping and sterilization of these animals is the answer. Please re-consider this
proposal.
Laurie English
Maul home owner and tax payer.

Sent from my iPhone
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County Clerk
From;

Sent:

L Jess Ewing <laurajessewing@gmaiLcom>

Thursday, May 07, 2020 4:55 AM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

6.04.040 Amendment - Written Testimony

2020 HM-7 W 8: 16
THE

COUNTY CLERK
5/7/2020

Testimony Against CC 20 268/6.04.040 Amendment

Dear Council Members;

I am shocked to hear a bill has been introduced by Council Member Hokama to prohibit the feeding of feral
animals. This bill is illogical and thoughtless for the following reasons.

No one denies that Hawaii has a man-made problem with feral animals, particularly cats. The government in Hawaii has
provided little solution/support to reduce these populations. Instead, the humane society and, especially, volunteers
from the community have put forth a tremendous effort to practice trap-neuter-return (TNR). A tool for the success of
TNR and reducing the cat's impact on the environment is feeding. These individuals monitor their feral cats at their
feeding stations, ensuring all members are not only fed but sterilized to prevent contributing to the population. Feeding
also helps them trap feral mother cats and babies, so the mother can be sterilized, and kittens can be socialized to be
house pets instead. The ultimate goal of TNR Is that the population will be managed and ultimately, with time,
eliminated. How will that happen if cats are Instead roaming for food {contributing to interaction with other, nonsterilized cats and breeding)? How will we be able to trap cats for sterilization without food? This amendment
will prevent the only people who are working to fix this issue from doing so.

Deliberately starving these animals, which would surely lead to them hunting Hawaiian wildlife for sheer survival, Is an
inconceivable and inhumane "solution." Please work WITH the humane society on a solution- incentivize more citizens

to assist in TNR through programs until NO MORE kittens can be born on Maul, provide more funding for low cost spay
and neuter services for citizens(remember- these feral cats came from citizen's neglected pets), and enact a
spay/neuter law for pet cats.
Laura Ewing

County Clerk

r-^

From:

Kristi Fallon <twobeadskristi@yahoo.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 8:07 AM

To:

County Clerk

Cc:
Subject:

Emily Drose
Proposed bill 6.04.041

2020 HAY -7 AH 8: I 9
OFf^•CE OF THr
( BOUNTY C ~Ri''

AlohaMaui County Council

1 have lived on my for 30 years and have seen first hand the right way and the wrong way to handle the overpopulation
of feral cats on Maui and other Hawaiian Islands as well.

I became involved with the Feline Foundation of Maui back in 2005. There were starving unfixed animals everywhere

and I joined the organization to help Trap/Neuter/Release/Manage the animals.
Since that time I have sterilized almost 1000 cats, and manage 8 colonies, including The Westin Kaanapali Ocean Resort
Villas, The Sheraton Maui Resort and Spa, Honua Kal Resort and Spa, and The Ritz Carlton.

I KNOW that TNRM is the only solution to solving the feral cat problem. For years any feral cat turned into the MHS was
euthanized in 5 minutes in the back room. A feeding ban is ridiculous. Visitors to Maui don't want to see sick, dying,
starving cats. Residents don't want to see that either. A proposal to starve cats is inhumane and
Not an option to address an overpopulation issue.

The number of animals at my colonies has DECREASED over time. My animals are healthy, happy, vaccinated.
Spayed and neutered of course, and flea treated. I clean their areas daily and remove feces.
The owners and guests of the resorts love that they are there and visit with them daily.

I founded Kristi's Cattitude, a 501-CS non-profit 3 years ago, and it has become my life's ambition to continue helping
the cats of Maui. Maui is the second hardest hit area in the United States financially due to Covid-19.

Our economy will take years to return to normal. We are struggling intensely both financially, and spiritually to deal
with this pandemic crisis. The very last thing Maui needs now or ever is a harmful, negative, destructive proposal to
undermine all the great work people like myself and other caring animal caretakers and the Maul Humane Society have
provided.

I humbly ask you all VOTE NO on this Feeding Ban Proposal.
Many Mahalos,
Kristi Fallon

Founder, Kristi's Cattitude
Sent from Mail for Windows 10

^oun^ Clerk
From:

Chris Farmer <cfarmer@abcbirds.org>

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 1:42 PM

^^

^^ U

County Clerk

Subject:
To:

SUPPORT of County Amendment to Sect 6.04.010

The Honorable Alice L Lee

PM 2* 05
OFFICE OF THE

COUNTY CLERK

Council Chair County of Maui
Wailuku, Hawaii 96793
From:

Chris Farmer

Hawal'i Program Director
American Bird Conservancy

Re:

PROHIBITION ON FEEDING FERAL ANIMALS(PAF 20-127)

Aloha Chair Lee and Members of the Maul County Council.
American Bird Conservancy STRONGLY SUPPORTS the bill for an ordinance to amend the Maui County Code, Chapter 6.04.040,
relating to feeding feral animals. The proposed amendment to section 6.04.010 adding a new definition reading:

"'Feral animal'means any animal existing in a wild or untamed state or any animal having returned to an untamed state
from domestication."
is urgently needed in the county code. The new section amending Chapter 6.04, Maul County Code, will then read:

"6.04.041 Feeding offeral animals prohibited. No person mayfeed or deliberately introduce anyfood material,
substance, or attractant directly to, or in the vicinity of, anyferal animal."
Is a positive step toward addressing the proliferation of feral animals at large on our islands.
This measure Is urgently needed to protect Maui's endangered birds from feral cats. Maul's endangered waterbirds and seabirds
are extremely vulnerable to cat predatlon, and feral cats have been repeatedly documented killing these species. Furthermore,
feral cats also pose a significant risk to people and wildlife through the transmission of disease. This week, a new scientific study
was published showing the widespread contamination of public areas on O'ahu by feral cat feces carrying the parasite
Toxoplasma gondii, which causes toxoplasmosis In people, and there Is reason to believe that Maui is similarly contaminated.
American Bird Conservancy urges you to protect Maui County's endangered birds. Feral cats are one of the main threats
hindering the recovery of Maui's endangered seabirds and waterbirds. Responsible management of Maui County lands and
beach parks Is a key element in ensuring that there Is island-wide protection for these birds and Maul's residents. It is of the
utmost importance that Maul County be a leader in effectively protecting public health and wildlife from the Impact of these
introduced predators.

Please vote to pass this ordinance to do the best for Maul. Mahalo Chris Farmer

Chris Farmer, Ph.D.

Hawal'i Program Director

American Bird Conservancy
KTIauea Field Station
PO Box 44

Hawaii Volcanoes National Park, Hawaii 96718

cell:(808)987-1779
skype: cfarmer_abc

County Clerk

From:

tailwind . <shyaura@hotmail.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 10:12 AM

To:
Subject:

County Clerk
Rikki Hokama bill regarding feral cat management
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Aloha
Council

r.OUNTY CLERK

Regarding this well intentioned but seriously flawed bill I would like to make some comments
Toxoplasmosis

■ r-j •

The information being repeated in this proposed legislation is slanted. Only one side is being heard. It's the legislature s fiduciary

duty to do all due diligent research on this matter. This has not been accomplished. The legislature is going by opinion not fact.
For instance it is more likely the increase in feral pig population along with people slaughtering pigs upstream and leaving the
carcass to drain into the ocean is causing sea contamination.

https://www.ncagr.gov/vet/FactSheets/Toxoplasmosis.htm

Toxoplasmosis lives in the soil as well and with rain and erosion and other man made abuses to the environment washes into
the sea. You would then have to treat the soil all over the island post testing to effectively rid the environment of toxoplasmosis.

Feral/community cats have been successfully managed for years by volunteers who cost the county nothing. An eradication
program is costly and ineffective. Just ask Kauai. Statistics prove the TNRM method is working to humanely and effectively
reduce population. Statistics also prove eradication is not effective and a waste of the taxpayers money.

To this end such an inhumane program would be thwarting the extensive efforts of maul Humane Society. They have worked
long and hard to pull the island out of a mass euthanasia practice to better management of the issue. Statistics prove their
efforts are working. It would be a shame to throw all this good work down the drain along with the money and man hours they
have put into the project. They get grants based on their low euthanasia rates. They have become a forefront leader in no kill
and shelter operations. Where do you think all these community cats would wind up? In the lap of the humane society who
would have to either re release or euthanize. Neither is a good solution. It would force them to go back to policies the rest of the

world disrespects as being archaic and inhumane. Cat lovers all over the world who support maui would be appalled by this. No
one does this any more. There are better solutions.

Please educate yourselves. There are many national web sites that help do that, alleycatallies.org. and bestfriends.org are 2
good places to start.

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Alley_Cat_Allies
Please don't rush to conclusions before doing your homework.

There are many people and organizations in the community you can go to for help. You've not contacted any of them to my
knowledge. They can prepare a working integrated management plan that will cost the taxpayers nothing and works.
Please postpone this legislation until you have researched it further
Leslie Farnel

For forgotten felines

County Clerk
From:
Sent:
To:

Kim & Jeff Ferris <biuesl<y122355@yahoo.com>
Thursday, May 07,2020 3:38 PM
County Clerk

to: county.clerk@mauicounty.us

subject: written testimony re: proposed bill entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE TO AMEND THE MAUl COUNTY CODE,
CHAPTER 6.04.040, RELATING TO FEEDING FERAL ANIMALS"
Dear Council Members:

I am very disappointed to hear that Council Member Hokama has introduced this bill, calling for a prohibition on the feeding of
feral animals,for consideration.

We are all aware that there Is a problem with the feral cat population on our Islands. To address this problem, here on Maui we
have citizens and the Humane Society coordinating and engaging in programs of actively monitoring,feeding, and trapping
members offeral cat colonies to be spayed, neutered and released so that they cannot reproduce. If someone is not happy with
the effectiveness of these programs,they should work WITH the Humane Society for more effective solutions.

I am opposed to this bill, and disheartened by the obvious failure of its author to work with and seek solutions through the
proper channels: namely,our existing agencies for animal care and control.

I would remind you that cruelty to animals, which would obviously include deliberately starving them,is a crime.
Sincerely,
Jeff and Kim Ferris

Sent from Yahoo Mail for iPhone

Count^lerl^

Subject:

Karen Fike <karenefike@gmail.com>
Thursday, May 07, 2020 6:58 PM
County Clerk
Fwd: Sweet Cat Feeding Time

Attachments:

IMG-70S7JPG; IMG-7031.jpg; IMG-6979.jpg; IMG-6964.jpg; IMG-6953.jpg; IMG-6933.jpg

From:

Sent:
To:

Dear City Council:

I was outraged to hear about the introduction of a bill by one of your members.

proposed bill is "6.04.04
Feeding of feral
animals prohibited. NC
person may feed or
deliberately introduce an
food material, substance

or attractant directly to. c
in the vicinity of. any ferg
animal."

Why? Please advise your member who has introduced this bill to look up TNR and how it has worked in the world for decades;
particularly in the UK for over seventy years! How it has curbed the feral cat population and how it has helped with unwanted
kittens from being born into a world where there is already too many.

Trap-Neuter-Return (TNR)saves lives
Trap-Neuter-Return (TNR), the humane approach to addressing community cat populations, works. It saves cats' lives
and is effective. TNR improves the lives of cats, addresses community concerns, reduces complaints about cats, and
stops the breeding cycle. TNR improves the co-existence between outdoor cats and humans in our shared
environment. This is why so many cities are adopting it.
Scientific studies and communities with TNR programs are proof that TNR reduces and stabilizes populations of
community cats. Alley Cat Allies was formed in 1990 to bring TNR—^which was already successful in the UK—to the
U.S. We launched a national movement with our educational materials, regional workshops, mobilization of advocates,
and re-writing of laws. As a result of this hard work, TNR has become mainstream.
Again, I ask why? There are no known predators to Hawaii like in many areas of our country,such as coyotes,foxes, etc. and
because of this, the State has an over abundance of feral cats. Bring in hotels and tourism and their outside dining with the
overflow offood and people and the cat population flourishes. These hotels have dumpsters and other outside trash
receptacles, servers carrying and dropping food and people hand feeding these poor hungry animals. Why would you want
Maul to turn back the clock decades with no understanding as to how feral cats are born,survive and reproduce without human
interference? With TNR and human interference comes altered cats without them having the possibility to reproduce. With
trapping,spaying and neutering these animals, they are then cared for, managed,fed, and probably the most important, loved!

Without colonies in place, there will always be more of the reintroduction of unaltered feral cats and with these unaltered cats
come kittens and grown cats. Common sense! This Is scientifically called the "vacuum effect". Google it and google TNR! It is
the only humane approach to controlling feral cats. Kill them or let them die and I can guarantee you, you will have both
residents and tourists in an uproar and this Kula resident will lead the pack. Not acceptable!
Here is one of my protests led by many residents and animal lovers. I Initiated it and help to organize. Do you want this here,
too, if this bill goes through?
https://www.Dni.eom/storv/news/2014/07/13/portofino-cat-fight/12608381/

And a protest against the shooting of a dog and this protest was & percent initiated and managed by me.
https://www.cleveland.eom/westshoresun/2010/03/hundreds protest shooting of d.html

Here is my point, introduce the killing and starvation of thousands of feral cats who live on island and I can guarantee you,the
protests will start, the press releases will go out,the media (both local and national outlets) will be alerted, MauKs Tourism
Board will be contacted. Trip Advisor will be alerted and posted,the largest feral cat lobbyist group in Washington, Alley Cat
Allies, will be contacted for additional contacts, protests will begin at your offices and you can't stop them even with Covid-19
and a protest may also happen at the individual's house who introduced this terribly ineffective, abhorrent and inhumane Bill. I
will be sure to bring my wonderful grandchildren who have been raised with empathy, love, kindness and understanding to the
protests, as well. Their pictures are attached on this email. They are my little assistants who tag along to help feed, pet and
nurture these cats four days a week. We feed over twenty five very loving and appreciative cats.
I ask that your council disallows a Bill such as this for it will do nothing for the animals,the residents or the tourists who is the
county's number one source of income. The tourists, too,are the ones often feeding and thanking us for the love,food, medical
care and kindness we bestow upon the cats.
Sincerely,
Karen E. Fike

Kula, Hawaii
216.905.6108

ute@kapaluaziplines.com

From:

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 9:03 AM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

2020 HAY -7 AH 9= 12

Response to proposed bill 6.04.041 Feeding of fer^ranimak
. ' VJNTY CLEi^K

Aloha Mr. Hokama and Council Members,

I have several questions regarding this bill.

1. There are established laws agairrst animal cruelty. To suddenly stop the feeding of feral colonies, wouldn't that
constitute animal cruelty?

2 Have you considered humane measures to address the overpopulation? Wouldn't a meeting of all the animal
rescue agencies make sense,to come up with an Island-wide plan that Is mutually agreed upon?

3 Lastly what about Aloha 'Aina? The ancient Hawaiian people believed in the importance of caring for kahonua,
' the earth, and its natural resources and inhabitants. Is this not counter intuitive to the principies we subscribe
to?

Thank you for tabling this bill until other cruelty-free options can be explored.
Ute K. Finch
General Manager
808-280-6464 Cell
ute@kapaluaziDlines.com

finn nffir.R Road » Lahaina. HI 96761

MAPI'S ULTIMATE
ZIPLINE ADVENTURE
BOOK NOW

County Clerk
From:

torii fischer <anakela01@yahoo.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 2:35 PM
County Clerk
Fw: Fwd: Here you go!

To:

Subject:

Subject: WRITTEN TESTIMONY - 6.04.041 Feeding of feral animals prohibited
Dear Council Members,

I am very disappointed to hear that Council Member Hokama has introduced this bill, calling for
the prohibition on the feeding of feral animals.

We are all aware that there is a problem with the feral cat population on

this problem on Maul, we have private citizens as well as the humane society Mordinating and
^IlglgmgTpr^Tams
of activel? monitoring, feeding, and trapping nnembers of feral ^t~lon,es
to L soLed/neutered and released so that they cannot reproduce. If someone is not happy
with the effectiveness of these programs,they should work WITH the Maui Humane Society for
more effective solutions.

I am opposed to this bill, and disheartened by the failure of its author to work with, and seek
solutions through the proper channels; namely, our existing agencies

control We are so fortunate to have one of the most progressive and forward thinking humane
societies in this country located in our community. They have

well as access to some of the nation's leaders in animal welfare. We should be "tHzing th^
resource to help our island. All research shows that TNR (Trap, Neuter & Release) is Jh® most
effective way to handle the overpopulation of community cats, and this is the approach that Maui
Humane Society has taken for the last four years.

Please bear In mind when you are considering this bill that deliberately starving

j® fNIMAL

CRUELTY plain and simple. I would like to know if Mr. Hokama has ANY examples of other
communities where the act of STARVING animals was an actual eff^tive ®°'"''°" f°;
eradication? If so, could he please be asked to present this information publicly. Additionally, I
and many other animal lovers In this commuriity would like to know what happens when the
feeding stops? Does he anticipate the cats will be less of a nuisance in our cornmunity^
widely known that MALNOURISHED animals are predisposed to parasites such as fleas and
ticks and if anything, they will become more Invasive and infiltrate businesses and residential
areas in search of food. Finally, and I hate to point out this grim reality but
dying animals? What happens to the thousands of carcasses in our parks where keiki play and
In our neighborhoods where families live? The landfill does not allow the disposal
of DEAD animals. How will the County plan to deal with this?

We are all living through a difficult time right now. Our community is going

argued as the most financially devastating period we have ever experienced. It will be ninths (if
not years) before we are able to fully recover, if we ever are. It is important to note that many
world are you prepared to deal with the national controversy, outrage and negative attention

visitors to our beautiful island are animal lovers. As Maui is on the verge of reopening to the
that this will bring? Animal lovers are a passionate group of people and they will make this
known far and wide.

We are a compassionate community and our nature and morals do not allow us to watch idly as
animals suffer and starve. We can and MUST do better for the animals that have no voice.
Thank you for your kind consideration.

I Torii Fischer
I Kahului, HI

County Clerk

From:

susan forsyth <sforsyth17@gmail.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 2:09 PM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

Proposed Bill #6.04.041

Fx b C l!." 1V E D
2020 HAY -7 PM ? 1 2
. , mgeofthi::

I am vehemently opposed to this bill that proposes NOT feeding feral cat communitieis-'is4Ji^aiQ'&p&

feral cat problem.

Maui Humane Society has a program that traps the feral cats, fixes them and then releases them back to the colonies.
This program reduces the feral cat colonies in a humane manner. To even think that starving any animal is humane is ridiculous.
The hungry, starving cats \A/ould probably be more detrimental to the bird population than we could even imagine.
Please vote against this proposed inhumane bill
Susan Forsyth
SSMiha PI

Kihei 96753

County Clerk

RFCE!VED
From:

Beth Fox <alohafoxes@hotmail.com>

Sent:
To:
Subject*

Thursday, May 07, 2020 1:02 PM
County Clerk
County ban on feeding of feral animals

onon MAY 7 PM !* 38
r rn iCrnCE OF THE
C-CHHTY CLERK

I strongly support the proposed ban on the feeding of feral animals. This uncontrolled population exacts a huge toll
on our native wildlife, particularly seabirds.
Sincerely,
Dr Andrew Fox

County Clerk

From:

Karen Frangipane <kmfrangipane@gmail.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 8:14 AM

2® may -7 AH 8: 22

To:

Subject:

RF('if- 1VFD
'
i-: \ _

I oppose bill 06.04.041 to prohibit feeding of feral animals

-■rriCE OF THE
■OUNTY CLERK
Dear Council Members:

I am very disappointed to hear that Council Member Hokama has introduced this bill, calling for a prohibition on the
feeding of feral animals, for consideration.

We are all av\/are that there is a problem with the feral cat population on our Islands. To address this problem, here on
Maui we have citizens and the Humane Society coordinating and engaging in programs of actively monitoring, feeding,
and trapping members of feral cat colonies to be spayed, neutered and released so that they cannot reproduce. If
someone is not happy with the effectiveness of these programs, they should work WITH the Humane Society for more
effective solutions.

I am opposed to this bill, and disheartened by the obvious failure of its author to work with and seek solutions through
the proper channels: namely, our existing agencies for animal care and control.

I would remind you that cruelty to animals, which would obviously include deliberately starving them, IS A CRIME.
Sincerely,
Karen M. Frangipane
Colony Feeder
Kihei, HI
Sent from my IPhone

From:

Katsu Frausto <frausto@hawaii.edu>

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 2:09 PM

To:

County Clerk
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Aloha,

My name is Che Frausto, I am a wildlife biologist on island. I worked with the seabirds here for almost 6 years and before that
worked for the US Forest Sen/ice and Bureau of Land Management.

I started my own business Advance Wildlife Education creating my own line of native Hawaiian wildlife educational coloring
books educating both local and tourist alike on native species. I have interacted with over 91,200 people since starting my
business In 2016 at both events, craft fairs, merrie monarch, and schools.

I discuss why Hawaii is the extinction capital of the world, there are more endangered species per square mile than anywhere
else on the planet. The only native Hawaiian mammals here are the monk seals and the bat, all of these other species have been
introduced. Our native species have no history or defenses against these predators and can wipe out whole seabird colonies
overnight. Feeding of feral wildlife such as cats, mongoose, rats, and pigs kills our native wildlife so much faster by increasing
their populations. People feeding these animals make it so much harder for conservationists to try to save our wildlife.
"Outdoor cats kill between 1.4 billion and 3.7 billion birds a year, study says. Outdoor cats are the leading

cause of death among both birds and mammals in the United States, according to a new study (Washington
Post)"

It also affects tourism, roughly 105.3 million sustainable U.S. travelers prioritize vacations that are dedicated to giving
back to the environment(US News). Hawaii is #2 hotspot in the US for ecotourism and birding, but if these fragile
ecosystems and native species are lost because of feral predators that is a huge loss of income in a fast growing
tourism market.

This is a win-win situation by forbidding feeding feral animals for native species that are only found in Hawaii and
nowhere else on the planet, financially with eco tourism, and for our future generations so that they can see these
animals in the wild with their own eyes instead of stuffed at a museum.

I appreciate your consideration and trusting wildlife professionals and their research.
Mahalo,

Che Frausto
Founder and Illustrator

Wildlife Biologist
Advance Wildlife Education
httDs://www.voutube.com/watch?v=ANLAtPNaQWQ

Web: AdvanceVWIdlifeEducation.org
IG: Advance_Wildljfe_Education
FB: Advance Wildlife Education

Etsy: AdvanceWildlifeEdu
Mobile:(626)487-1612
E-mail: Che@AdvanceWildlife.ora

Confidential Infornnation: This email and any attachments contain confidential and/or legally privileged information intended only for the use of
individualfs) named above. If you are not the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that you should not review, use, disclose, distribute, or
forward this email. If you have received this email in error, please notify the sender immediately and delete/destroy any and all copies of the
original message.

County Cierk
From:

Susan Frett <skfrett@gmail.com>

Sent

Thursday, May 07, 2020 3:29 PM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

Support for bill banning feeding feral cats

Aloha, writing to submit written testimony in support of the bill banning feeding feral cats in Maui. I am a cat lover but fully
believe that the only truly happy and healthy cat is one that lives inside and is well taken care of by its people. Feral cats spread
disease to native wildlife and people and are decimating native bird populations.
Mahalo,
Susan Frett

96 Kinohi Loa street

Wailuku, Hi

From:
Sent:
To:

Renee Friend <reneefriend@ymaii.com>
Thursday, May 07, 2020 2:20 PM
County Clerk

Subject:

Opposed to Bill

Subject: WRITTEN TESTIMONY - 6.04.041 Feeding of feral animals prohibited
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Dear Council Members,

I am very disappointed to hear that Council Member Hokama has introduced this bill, calling for the prohibition on
the feeding of feral animals.

We are all aware that there is a problem with the feral cat population on our islands. To address this problem on
Maul, we have private citizens as well as the humane society coordinating and engaging in programs of actively
monitoring, feeding, and trapping members of feral cat colonies to be spayed/neutered and released so that they
cannot reproduce. If someone is not happy with the effectiveness of these programs, they should work WITH the
Maui Humane Society for more effective solutions.

I am opposed to this bill, and disheartened by the failure of its author to work with, and seek solutions through
the proper channels; namely, our existing agencies for animal care and control. We are so fortunate to have one
of the most progressive and forward thinking humane societies in this country located in our community. They
have the knowledge, experience, as well as access to some of the nation's leaders in animal welfare. We should
be utilizing this resource to help our island. All research shows thatTNR (Trap, Neuter & Release) is the most
effective way to handle the overpopulation of community cats, and this is the approach that Maui Humane
Society has taken for the last four years.

Please bear in mind when you are considering this bill that deliberately starving cats is ANIMAL
CRUELTY...plain and simple. I would like to know if Mr. Hokama has ANY examples of other communities
where the act of STARVING animals was an actual effective solution for eradication? If so, could he please be

asked to present this information publicly. Additionally, I and many other animal lovers in this community would
like to know what happens when the feeding stops? Does he anticipate the cats will be less of a nuisance in our
community? It is widely known that MALNOURISHED animals are predisposed to parasites such as fleas and
ticks and if anything, they will become more invasive and infiltrate businesses and residential areas in search of
food. Finally, and I hate to point out this grim reality but what happens to the dying animals? What happens to
the thousands of carcasses in our parks where keiki play and in our neighborhoods where families live? The
landfill does not allow the disposal of DEAD animals. How will the County plan to deal with this?
We are all living through a difficult time right now. Our community is going through what could be argued as the
most financially devastating period we have ever experienced. It will be months (if not years) before we are able
to fully recover, if we ever are. It is important to note that many visitors to our beautiful island are animal lovers.
As Maui is on the verge of reopening to the world, are you prepared to deal with the national controversy,
outrage and negative attention that this will bring? Animal lovers are a passionate group of people and they will
make this known far and wide.

We are a compassionate community and our nature and morals do not allow us to watch Idly as
animals suffer and starve. We can and MUST do better for the animals that have no voice.

Thank you for your kind consideration.
Renee Friend

Pukalani, HI

County Clerk
From:

Ana Garcia <ana_ruvalcaba@msn.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 7:35 AM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

Proposed bill 6.04.041 Feeding of feral animals prohibited
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Dear Council Members,

I am appalled by the proposed bill 6.04.041 that would prohibit the feeding of feral animals. Starving the feral
animal populations is not the solution to the problem we have at hand. Maui organizations and private citizens
have implemented programs to help with the feral cat overpopulation around the island. They monitor, feed,
trap, spay and neuter, and release the cats back into their colonies where they can continue to live without
reproducing themselves.

The County should work with the community to seek better solutions to this problem, not simply decide that
these defenseless animals do not deserve to live. I have seen a couple of ladles who feed the stray cats in my

neighborhood out of their own pockets. The cats know exactly the spot and the time these ladies will drop by
to feed them and they wait there patiently for their food. The cats eat and go back to the woods or the houses
where they hang out, and they do not harm anyone. It would be inhumane to prohibit kind-hearted people
from feeding the cats, and it would be an act of cruelty towards the animals to deliberately starve them.
Humans, as stewards of this earth, must do what is right to take care of everything that is on it, including its
animals; and it is NOT RIGHT to consciously and intentionally deprive the animals of food.

I am not asking the County to build a cat sanctuary like the one they have on Lanai, although that would be
ideal. All I am asking -along with all my fellow concerned citizens- is that we work together to find better ways
to handle the feral animals of Maui.

Sincerely,
Ana M. Garcia, CPA MBA
1607 N Alaniu Place

Kihei, HI 96753
Phone: (808) 205-7198
Email: ana ruvalcaba@msn.com

This e-mail is intended solely for the person or entity to which it is addressed and may contain confidential and/or privileged information. Any review, dissemination,
copying, printing or other use of this e-mail by persons or entities other than the addressee is prohibited. If you have received this e-mail in error please contact the
sender immediately and delete the material from any computer.

U.S. DEPARTMENT OF COMMERCE

National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration
NATIONAL MARINE FISHERIES SERVICE

Pacific Islands Regional Office

1845 Wasp Blvd., BIdg 176
''JlTESO'

Honolulu, Hawaii 96818

(808) 725-5000 • Fax: (808) 725-5215

May 7,2020

County Council
County of Maul
200 S. High Street
Wailuku, HI,96793

Dear Members of the Maui County Council:
In consideration of: Item CC 20-268, Councilmember Hokama,transmitting a proposed bill
entitled "A Bill for an Ordinance to Amend the Maui County Code, Chapter 6.04.040, Relating
to Feeding Feral Animals"
NCAA Fisheries Service would like to offer the following comments that we believe are relevant
to your consideration of Amending Maui County code. Chapter 6.04, particularly sections
6.04.010 and 6.04.041, which pertain to a new definition of a 'feral animal' and to the feeding, or
deliberate introduction of any food material, substance, or attractant directly to, or in the vicinity
of any feral animal. Our interest in Chapter 6.04 of the Maui County Code stems from our
responsibilities under the Endangered Species Act and Marine Mammal Protection Act to
promote the conservation and recovery of marine mammals,including Hawaii's whales,
dolphins, and endangered Hawaiian monk seals.
Infected cats are the sole environmental source in Hawaii of the Toxoplasma gondii organism,
which causes the infectious and potentially deadly disease toxoplasmosis. T. gondii can only
reproduce in the digestive tract of a felid, and the large populations of feral cats in the main
Hawaiian Islands are the primary reason why the disease has become a serious threat to the
recovery ofthe endangered Hawaiian monk seal. We know that three Hawaiian spinner dolphins
and at least thirteen monk seals have died since 2001 due to toxoplasmosis.
These three dolphins and thirteen seals represent the minimum number of marine mammals in
Hawaii that have died from toxoplasmosis. We suspect that there are many more marine
mammals that succumb to toxoplasmosis that we cannot account for because we cannot conduct
mortality investigations on animals that disappear and die undetected, or on carcasses in
advanced stages of decomposition. This number does not account for lost reproductive potential
offemale seals, which comprise about 70% of documented toxoplasmosis-related deaths. Only
about 300 of the 1,400 Hawaiian monk seals estimated to be alive today occupy the main
Hawaiian Islands, and at such low numbers even the loss ofa small number of seals, particularly
females of reproductive age, could seriously affect the species' extinction risk.

m

Toxoplasmosis has had serious population-level impacts on marine mammal species outside of
Hawaii. For instance, in California an estimated 17 percent of all sea otter deaths annually are
attributable to toxoplasmosis. Toxoplasma can enter the environment at any point from mauka to

makai and wind up in the marine environment via surfacewater. Nourishing feral cat populations
can increase the number ofindividuals potentially shedding infectious oocysts(eggs)on the

landscape. Taking steps to reduce that number is a critically important step in protecting
Hawaii's native marine life.

We would like to bring to the Council's attention that NOAA Fisheries is part of an inter-agency

working group formed in 2016 to develop and share objective, science-based information
regarding the complicated issue of managing outdoor and feral cats (collectively referred to as
"at-large cats") in Hawaii. The group, called the Toxoplasmosis and At-Large Cat Techmcal
Working Group,consists ofrepresentatives from federal, stale, and county-level agencies or their
major divisions/departments. The group's goal is to share information with the public,
stakeholders, and legislators and facilitate collaboration between agencies to reduce the impacts
of at-large cats, specifically predation and toxoplasmosis, on native wildlife and people in
Hawaii. While the group's membership is currently limited to government agencies, it has and
will continue to seek information from,and collaborate with, non-government stakeholders, non

profit groups, and any other interested parties as appropriate to achieve the stated goal. The
working group is available and willing to provide information that will support and encourage
implementation of at-large cat control and management strategies to reduce impacts to native
wildlife.

Thank you for the opportunity to provide comments on this measure. We look forward to
working with the Maui County Council, and other government and non-government partners on
this issue which is so important for Hawaiian monk seal recovery and marine mammal
conservation.

Ann M. Garrett

GARRETT.ANN.M.13 Digitally signed by
GARRETT.ANN.IVl.1365883323

65883323

bate:2020.05.0715.27:25 -10'OO

Assistant Regional Administrator for Protected
Resources Pacific Islands Regional Office
National Marine Fisheries Service

National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration

County Clerk
From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

Ghana Pet Training <ohanapet@gmail.com>
Thursday, May 07, 2020 3:14 PM
County Clerk
Bill 6.04.041 Feeding of Ferals

Aloha Honorable Council,

I am writing in opposition of bill 6.04.041,the feeding of feral cats being a criminal offense.

As currently working as an animal behavior counselor, and having spent most of my life working in the animal welfare field in
Hawaii as well as California, I can tell you that a bill making feeding feral cats is not sustainable.

Not only is it inefficient, but it is almost impossible to enforce with positive outcomes. While I understand the opposition
thinking that if you discontinue feeding feral cats the problem will go away, but it will not. People will always feed homeless cat
populations as an act of kindness. Are we willing to spend resources to criminalize these people? There are so many other issues
more pressing, and this is a situation that is better solve through positive, humane efforts.

Sources such as the national organization. Alley Cat Allies, have an abundance of credible information on how to manage a

wild cat populations. The Maui humane Society is also proactive in their efforts with their spay neuter clinic. Most wild cats,
otherwise known as feral, are domestic cats who have been dumped by people and abandoned.

This bill is in my opinion a waste of resources. Resources to help the community come to solutions in regards to trap neuter
release (TNR), and other community programs already in place are resources better spent.

The Netflix documentary Catnip Nation, is proof that bills to criminalize citizens for caring is not the right answer.
Thank you for your consideration.
Mahalo nui Loa,
Lisa Giesick

17 Holopuni Rd.
Kula, HI 96790
808-572-7717

Lisa L. Giesick, CPDT-KA
AKC CGC Evaluator
Ghana Pet

Training with Aloha
P.O. Box 877

Kula, HI 96790
808-572-7717

ohanapet.com
Lisa@ohanapet.com
Qhanapet@amail.com

"A tired dog is a weil behaved dog"

Countj^£leH<
From:

Sent:
To:

Subject:

Maria Ginnebaugh <maria@itsmaui.com>
Thursday, May 07, 2020 8:52 AM
County Clerk
UPDATE (05/07): I am AGAINST proposed Bill 6.04.041 (Feeding of feral animals
prohibited)

Aloha:

I am against the proposed bill (6.04.041) by Councilmenber RIkl Hokama, proposing an ordinance to ban all feeding of
feral animals.

Spay/Neuter Is THE SOLUTION. It is working and deserves Countil and community support. The Maul Humane Society is
offering this service free to the Maui Community, during the last 4 years. This is the most humane and effective
management of feral cat populations

Please share this email during the hearing tomorrow: Friday (05/08/2020)at 9:00am.

Warmest Mahalo and Aloha!

Maria Ginnebaugh R(S), CRS, RS-60027
FINE ISLAND PROPERTIES
275 W. Kaahumanu Ave.,#189, Kahului, HI 96732(Office)
P.O. 80x1117, Kihei, HI 96753(Mailing)
Direct; 8Q8.87Q.1972

Fax: 808.442.0048

G

maria(S?itsmaui.com|www.itsmaui.com

C 'n

tnstagram: @mginneb3ugh
Facebook-Pro:(S>mginnebaughreaitor
Linkedln: Maria Ginnebaugh
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County Clerk
From:

Rahimo <rahimo@maui.net>

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 8:57 AM

To:
Subject:

County Clerk
Bill 6.04.041 Re: Feeding of feral animals prohibited
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Aloha Mr. Hokama & Council Members,

This is my written testimony for Bill 6.04.041, regarding "Feeding of feral animals prohibited. No person may feed or
deliberately introduce any food matter, substance or attractant directly to, or in the vicinity of, any feral animal.
I would like to direct my comments to the feral cat population. It is widely understood that the most humane and
effective management of the feral cat population is through spay and neuter. The Maui Humane Society adopted this

practice 4 years ago through an understanding, based on available data and many years of experience, that this is the
best way to curb and control the feral cat population. There has never been any information to support the idea of not
feeding the cats as a way of controlling the population. Many caring members of our community donate great amounts
of time and energy to cat colony care,feeding and spay/neuter, as well as vet care as needed. How could anyone

possibly ask these people to stop feeding cats, and how would this be enforced to the betterment of our community?
This would take unnecessary time and resources better used to support Maui Humane Society in their efforts to

continue to provide low cost spay/neuter, vaccines, microchipping and deworming as part of their protocol for feral
cats. As well, many visitors appreciate the feeding programs,funded by individuals who want to be of service, that exist
on island. Some have even adopted what were feral cats to take home with them. Others impressed and spurred on by
the healthy feral cats they see being well taken care of, contribute funding for food and vet care. Many spend a portion
of their time on island volunteering with the cats at MHS.

Additionally, I would like to add that this is simply not the time to address such an issue. With a pandemic that is of
paramount Importance to address, a high level of unemployment in Hawaii, and many not having even received their
first unemployment checks, this is out of sync with the pressing issues Hawaii faces. As well, it is far too general a bill,
without any clear ideas of how to enforce it, not to mention the incredible financial drain it would cause for
enforcement. It would also create huge alientation with many in the community at large. None of this Is what we need
on our way to a better Hawaii.
Mahalo, Laura Gleason

From:

Becky Hebert <bhebert1984@gmaiLcom>

Sent:
To:

Friday, May 08,2020 10:48 AM
County Clerk

Subject:

Re: Proposed Bill 6.04.041 Feeding of Feral Animals Prohibited Aloha Maui County Council

I am writing to you today TO VOICE MY OPPOSITION to the proposed bill 6.04.041 Feeding of Feral Animals Prohibited. As a
citizen of the United States of America, and a visitor of the State of Hawaii, County of Maui, I ask that you count my testimony
given here in your consideration of this bill.

The welfare of all species is one of my core concerns, and I feel that humane treatment of animals is the responsibility of the
human race. By passing a ruling that insists that"NO person may feed or deliberately introduce any food material,substance or
attractant directly to, or in the vicinity of, any feral animal" you will place the citizens of Maui Council in an untenable position of
making us all a party to terrible cruelty.

I support efforts to lower the numbers offeral cats on Maui by using the humane strategy of Trap Neuter Release (TNR). Using
spay/neuter is a solution that works. I implore you to commit to this science-backed, cost effective way to control and eventually
reduce their numbers. Feral cats in Maui are caused by humans and we need to be responsible to not let a living being suffer
because of human ignorance.

Thank you for the opportunity to voice my opinion and preference for opposition to the proposed bill 6.04.041 Feeding of Feral
Animals Prohibited. I trust that representatives will act in accordance to the voices of their constituency. If this gets passed I will
no longer visit your state and will encourage others not to as well. Please make the right decision.
Becky Goemans
Sent from my iPhone

County Clerk

Rt-nr j vfpn

From:

akagigi@aol.com

Sent:
To:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 8:31 AM
County Clerk

Subject:

Bill 6.04.041

2020 MAY -7 AH 8= 32

f iCE OF THE
^^QUNTY CLERK

Explain what happens when the feeding stops.

Do you anticipate the cats will be less of a nuisance in our community??
Starving animals for what purpose??
Please deny this bill.
Mahalo,
Cristina Goldbaum
Sent from AOL Mobile Mail

Get the new AOL app; mail.mobile.aol.com

County Clerk
—

From:
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Steve Goldsmith <stevegoldsmith77@gmail.com>

Sent:

Tuesday, May 05, 2020 10:53 AM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

Just say YES to 20-60
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I
■ f- FICE OF THE
.MB. -

-

COUNTY CLERK
Dear Council Members,

Please vote YES to move 20-60 Managing Director out of council and onto the November ballot so we can vote on this
much debated charter change this November.

I support concluding the Second Reading of the Managing Director Charter Change Proposal and Communication No. 20257 to amend Unfinished Business item No 20-60. The changes suggested to be made to 20-60 are not substantive and
are clerical in nature.
Mahalo.

Aloha,
Steve

Stephen E. Goldsmith
44 Kanani Rd #3-304

Kihei, HI 96753
808-879-7576 Home

808-283-3166 Cell

SteveGoldsmith77@gmail.com

County Clerk
From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

David Goodman <davidgoodman808@gmail.com>
Thursday, May 07,2020 4:04 PM
County Clerk
Feral cat testimony

I David Goodman feel that the Humane Society should be in charge of the plan to control feral animal issues. Good points to
review below.

Suggested talking points to address to Mr. Hokama and Councilmembers:

The most humane and effective management of feral cat populations is through spay and neuter which is the approach Maui
Humane Society has taken for the last four years.

1. Can you provide an example of a community where the act of starving animals was an effective solution for eradication?
2. Explain the feasibility of enforcing this type of ordinance amongst a compassionate community? Our nature and morals do not
allow us to watch idly as animals suffer and starve.

3. Explain what happens when the feeding stops. Do you anticipate the cats will be less of a nuisance in our community?
4. Are you prepared to deal with the national controversy, outrage and negative attention while Maui is just on the verge of
reopening to the world? How could our economy gamble on a further blow when we are in such a desperate state?
5. Are you aware that malnourished animals are predisposed to parasites such as fleas & ticks and will become more invasive
and infiltrate businesses and residential areas in search offood.

6. Do you expect the police will be invading private property to enforce the ban?

7. What happens to the dying animals? What happens to the carcasses in parks and neighborhoods? The landfill does not allow
the disposal of dead animals, how will the County afford to deal with this?
Question if this bill is passed wit it include the feral human population as well?
Sincerely
David Goodman
808-342-4663

County Clerk
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Debra Greene <debra@DebraGreene.com>

Sent:

Tuesday, May 05, 2020 10:58 AM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

YEs to Managing Director on the Ballot
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^

^
Of" I He

COUNTY CLERK
Aloha,

We have a right to cast a vote on this Important issue. Please conclude the Second Reading of the Managing Director
Charter Change Proposal and Communication No. 20-257 to amend Unfinished Business item No 20-60. The changes

suggested to 20-60 are manini and Just clerical in nature. Please move this out of council and onto the November ballot
so we can vote on this much debated charter change this November.
Thank you.
Debra

Debra Greene, PhD
Hphraradebraereene.com

County Clerk

—
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William Greenieaf <bgreenleaf.maui@yahoo.com>

Sent:

Wednesday, May 06, 2020 8:19 AM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

Fwd: May 8 County Council Meeting,
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COUNTY CLERK
Aloha Council:

I support concluding the Second Reading of the Managing Director Charter Change Proposal and
Communication No. 20-257 to amend Unfinished Business Item No 20-60. The changes suggested to be
made to 20-60 are not substantive and are clerical in nature. Please move this out of council and onto
the November ballot so we can vote on this much-debated charter change this November.

There are many examples of how the departments and the people's business are mired In politics.

Ag Working Group has written clear reasons for why One Farm Plan is essential for local agriculture—farmers that
rent multiple TMKs are trapped in a catch 22 of filing for water and tax considerations that are designed to help
agriculture. An important

issue for agriculturists remains unsatisfied after 6 years of work by local citizens.

Electing a Mayor is a popularity contest for the most part. A County Manager has management criteria to determine the
best person to manage

an SSOOM budget. Is cronyism a problem in our local government? Sadly it is and Is a natural extension of the way Maui
County is organized.
It's time for change.
Thank you,
Bill Greenieaf

Greenieaf Farm, Makawao

Countv Clerk
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From:

Linda Griffith <griffith@hawaii.rr.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 5:23 AM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

Feeding of feral cats
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Regarding the proposed bill of prohibiting feeding of all feral animals, cessation of feeding an established feral cat colony
could be considered cruel and inhumane. I oversee a feral cat colony {I use the term feral very loosely since these cats

are now quite tame)that is located near where I had worked before retiring. Lest you think of me as a "crazy cat lady", I
do not have any pet cats at home since I have a strong cat allergy. We had all 32 of the cats in the colony spayed and
neutered and the population has slowly decreased over the past eight years and we now have only 6 cats still alive. Not
feeding them now would be unconscionable!

Why are we not focusing on decreasing the feral chicken population?! We have a real problem there that is not being
addressed. Let's put some energy In that directionll
Thank you,
Linda Griffith

grifflth@hawall.rr.com
808-3442377

From:

Anthony (Tony) Grindel <tgrindelmaui@yahoo.com>

Sent:
To:

Thursday, May 7, 2020 11:50 AM
County Clerk

Subject:

6.04.041 Feeding of feral animals prohibited

Aloha,

i am in favor in a ban referring to the feeding of feral animals. The people of Maui are very supportive of nature in many

ways and the birds need protection as well as what is already being done for the four legged creatures. We do not need to

encourage the cat and mongoose population by going out of our way to keep them well fed.
Mahalo,

Anthony Grindel
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480 Kenolio Rd #31-205

Kihei HI 96753

808-214-7854

P"'
Q

•<o
p"i

-Lj fTl

"3
rn

a

County Clerk
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From:

Laura Gyori <lavendermaui@icloud.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 7:53 AM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

NO to 6.04.041
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Aloha Maui County Council,

Re:"Proposed bill 6.04.041 Feeding of feral animals prohibited. NO person may feed or deliberately introduce any
food material, substance or attractant directly to, or in the vicinity of, any feral animal."

Please clearly explain this proposed bill. On the surface it is absurd and unmanageable.
If you feed birds, you cannot because feral hens may show up to eat the seed?

If you feed neutered cats in your own yard, you can't because unneutered feral cats may show up?
What about areas that provide shelter by lack of maintenance and attention? If the "feral" animals cannot find safe
haven for their young they will not live in a specific area.

I am saddened to think that anyone thinks that this proposal is humane or a solution to whatever grievances may exist.
Birds are feral (wild) should we outlaw them also?

Please rethink this proposed bill and consider a multitude of better answers that exist, including just voting no and
moving on to urgent issues of today.
Mahalo,
Laura Gyori

Sent from my iPhone

County Clerk
From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

Heidi Dawn <heididawn8@gmail.com>
Thursday, May 07, 2020 4:11 PM
County Clerk
FEREL CATS

Dear Maui county clerk
I Heidi Dawn Hahn

feel the humanine Society

has been handling the Ferel catch and release program effectively.
I do not agree with the current proposed bill.
What has happened to our morals?!!!

If this goes thru will it apply to all the feral humans currently taking over Kahana park and elsewhere on island.
Thank you
Heidi Dawn Hahn
8088565455

THIS E-MAIL IS INTENDED ONLY FOR THE ADDRESSEE(S) AND MAY CONTAIN CONFIDENTIAL INFORMATION. IF YOU ARE NOT THE

INTENDED RECIPIENT,YOU ARE HEREBY NOTIFIED THAT ANY USE OF THIS INFORMATION OR DISSEMINATION, DISTRIBUTION OR
COPYING OF THIS E-MAIL IS STRICTLY PROHIBITED. IF YOU HAVE RECEIVED THIS E-MAIL IN ERROR, PLEASE NOTIFY THE SENDER
IMMEDIATELY BY RETURN E-MAIL AND DELETE THE ORIGINAL MESSAGE.
THANK YOU.

County Clerk
From:

Sent:
To:

Subject:

Jules Hansen <jychansen@icloud.com>
Thursday, May 07, 2020 2:55 PM
County Clerk
Starving Cats!!

> To whom it may concern,
>

> I am appalled to think that anybody would want to starve an animal, none the less thousands.
> That is so inhumane and inconceivable.l don't know how anybody could think that, let alone do it. Those are animals who are

just trying to survive. If that's what somebody wants to do,and I say whoever wants to do this, go out and sit and watch them
starve to death.
>

> Sincerely,
>

> Julia Hansen

From:

Emilee Harvey <emileeharvey@aol.com>

sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 1:15 AM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

Bill against feeding of feral animals
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This is a cruel and inhumane bill. To plan to starve helpless animals shows a severe lack of character and a lack of a
moral compass.

If you think letting animals starve to death will make the problem go away It also shows a lack of education. Trap,
neuter and release is the best plan, not starve to death.
Shame on you.
Emilee Harvey
Sent from my iPhone

Coun^ Clerk
From:

Sent:

Theresa Harvey <theresah529@aol.com>
Thursday, May 07, 2020 4:56 PM

Cc:

County Clerk
Theresa; County Clerk

Subject:

Feral Animals (cats)

To:

Dear Chair Lee:

Regarding 6.04.041 FEEDING OF FERAL ANIMALS PROHIBITED?

Totaling disagree with the above ordinance. What is the reasoning for doing so? Inhumane treatment of the beloved animals.
They help balance our nature. What has been being done there has been very good for the visitors and those of that that own a
home on island.

To prohibit and criminalize the FEEDING OF FERAL ANIMALS? Really?
I, like so many individuals I know - SAY NO.
Sincerely,
Theresa Harvey

Sent from my iPad

Count^lerj^
From:
Sent:
To:

Theresa Harvey <theresah529@aol.com>
Thursday, May 07, 2020 5:03 PM
County Clerk

Cc:

Theresa

Subject:

6.04.041

Dear Chair Lee and council members:

Prohibition on feeding feral animals NO. (section 6.04.010)

I completely agree with many, many individuals especially with Steve MacKinnon,Chief Executive Officer. Maui Humane Society
Sincerely,
Theresa Harvey

Sent from my iPad

County Clerk
From:
Sent:
To:

Theresa Harvey <theresah529@aol.com>
Thursday, May 07, 2020 5:12 PM
County Clerk

Cc:

Theresa

Subject:

Feral Animals - Cats.

I agree with Carolann Barrows, Susan Homer, Kelli Uderitz, Laurie Pottish, Emily Drose and many others.

They all said it very well in their emails regarding this proposed bill: 6.04.041. NO
I would have written more but I just heard about this less than and hour ago.
Theresa Harvey
3800 Wailea Alanui Drive. Kihei 96743. H402.

Sent from my iPad

County Clerk
From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

lorznbo2@yahoo.com
Thursday, May 07, 2020 3:16 PM
County Clerk
BILL 6.04.041

Aloha Mr. Hokama and Council-members,
I am writing to you about my concerns of Bill 6.04.041,The Feeding of Feral Animals. First of all, how
did these animals end up feral? Not by their choice I'm sure but from irresponsible humans that don't
spay/neuter or care for their animals. This is where the focus should be. How does one help solve a
problem? Start by asking "WHAT IS" starting the problem!? With the help of Maui Humane Society,
Rescue Organizations and volunteers the issue is being dealt with... spay/neuter clinics, regular feeding
and health management,trapping & foster programs. Left on their own will cause even more
problems...old, sick & diseased animals & unchecked litters. Stopping these programs is NOT going to
help! Education on pet responsibility is what will make a difference.
Mahalo for your time,
Lori Havens

, .
County Clerk

RECEIVED

From:

Jeff Heisel <jeffreyheisei2@yahooxom>

Sent:
To:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 8:48 AM
County Clerk

Subject:

6.04.041 feral animal feeding

2^20 HAY -7 AH 8^ 55
Or THE

E -OU-NTY CLERK

1 am against this bill. Maui Hiumane Society has a wonderful program that is controlling and reducing the feral animal
population.

It is humane and very effective. It must be given time for it to ultimately be successful.

A law prohibiting feeding feral animals Is extremely heartless, disregarding of people's good hearts and has never
worked in other communities.

Spay and neuter Is the only way to do it successfully.
The cats are neutered and allowed to live out their lives and the population is gradually reduced.
Aloha, Jeff Heisel
187 Akai St.

Kihei, HI 96753

Coun^ Clerk
From:
Sent:

Jason.hew808 <Jason.hew808@gnnaii.com>
Thursday, May 07, 2020 2:20 PM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

Testimony for support of 6.04.041

Aloha council members,

My name is Jason Hew and I am in STRONG SUPPORT of proposed bill 6.04.041 Feeding of feral animals prohibited. One topic
that I would urge the council to consider is the use of attractants (bait)for feral animals with the intent to dispatch. For example,
putting old fruit in a pig trap with the intent to dispatch the pig. Attractants such as eggs are also commonly used in mongoose
traps with the intent of dispatch. These activities should not be prohibited within this proposed bill. I think we can all agree that
trapping and removing feral animals, especially in sensitive watershed areas, Is extremely beneficial to the general public, and
health of our native ecosystem. Please consider this during the council meeting.
Mahalo,
Jason Hew

Sent from my Verizon, Samsung Galaxy smartphone
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County Clerk
From:
Sent:
To:

koahewahewa < koahewahewa@gmail.com>
Thursday, May 07,2020 3:58 PM
County Clerk

support bill 6.04.041.The detrimental affects of feeding the feral animals are astronomical. Please support this bill.

County Clerk
From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

Rebecca Hill <rebecca.hill@gmail.com>
Thursday, May 07,2020 2:55 PM
County Clerk
Feeding Feral Animals

Aloha Maui County Council,

As a long time resident of Klhei I would like to speak up in favor of the proposed prohibition offeeding feral animals. It is well
documented that feeding feral animals spreads diseases, especially toxoplasmosis from cats to humans. Many people are not
aware of how common transmission of this disease is. Last year my twelve year old daughter began loosing vision in her left eye.
The most common cause of vision loss of this type is from toxoplasmosis spread from cats to humans.Though my daughter s
vision loss has stabilized, I remain concerned about disease transmission from feral animals,since my daughter often plays with
neighborhood cats.

There is much disinformation regarding feral cat colonies and the "Trap-Neuter-Return" method. Some people claim that cat

colonies will self-regualte and maintain stable numbers over time. This is not a scientifically validated argument. It is wishful
thinking. I hold a Masters Degree in Wildlife Biology, and there is no scientific proof that feral animals will not continue to
reproduce and expand their populations the more they are fed by by humans.

Every time I mow my lawn I pick up several piles of cat feces from the grass. This is unsanitary, not to mention disgusting, and
puts me at risk for disease. I recognize there are many people who love their pets and have a right to enjoy them in the comfort
of their own home, but Maui's feral cat population appears to be out of control. When I drive out of my neighborhood there is a
stretch of Kiawe thicket along Waipuilani street in Kihei that anytime it rains stinks of cat urine. There are so many cats living in
there, that the stench is overpowering. I guess it's a good thing it doesn't rain much in Kihei.

According to the Audobon Society, cats in kill 1.4-3.7 billion birds per year in the United States. Here in Maui County,feral cat
predation is the number one cause of mortality to our native ground nesting seabirds. These seabirds are among a handful of
our few native avian species. There are also native shorebirds like the Hawaiian stilt that are heavily depredated by feral cats.

Again, I recognize many people love their pets. Pets have a place in the home as companions and friends to humans. But feral
populations are dangerous to native wildlife and spread disease to humans. Please consider Council Member Hokama s
proposal to put our native wildlife and human health ahead of the welfare of invasive species.
Mahalo,
Rebecca Hill
808-874-8741

25 Akeu PI.

Kihei, HI 96753

From:

Lantana Hoke <lantana(3)hawaii.edu>

Sent:
To:

Thursday, May 7, 2020 11:31 AM
County Clerk

Cc:

Alice L Lee; Keanl N. Rawllns; Tasha A. Kama; Riki Hokama; Kelly King; Mike J. Molina;
Tamara A. Paltin; Shane M. Sinenci; Yukilei Sugimura
Support for "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE TO AMEND THE MAUl COUNTY CODE,

Subject:

CHAPTER6.04.040, RELATING TO FEEDING FERAL ANIMALS"

Aloha Councilmembers,

I am writing in strong support of the proposed bill entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE TO AMEND THE
MAUl COUNTY CODE, CHAPTER 6.04.040, RELATING TO FEEDING FERAL ANIMALS" proposed by
Councilmember Hokama.

As a teacher and a native of Maui, I strongly believe it is critically important that the feral cat problem is
addressed. This bill is a good start.

Feral cats carry diseases that endanger wildlife, most notably the endangered Hawaiian monk seal, and
humans. Not only does toxoplasmosis endanger our unique wildlife, but according to the CDC it also
endangers pregnant women and children and can cause damage to the brain, eyes, or other organs. It can
also cause severe brain damage to infants. The research is clear that feeding them contributes to these
problems.

These feral cats are in our parks and beaches where our keiki play. They pose real risks to fragile, endemic
wildlife, and to human beings.

The feral cat problem will continue to erode what makes Maui, and Hawaii, unique and beautiful. In 50 years,
we may face a reality in which there are no more monk seals and no more native birds, yet hundreds of
thousands of feral cats roam free. This is not a future I want for my island.

All wildlife is not created equally, and cats lives are not worth our future. I urge you to pass this bill.
Mahalo,

-.

^ K. '

Lantana Hoke

O
C

Instructor, English Department

-< *

University of Hawai'i Maul College
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County Clerk

Sent:

Laura Holt <laurajoyholt@gmail.com>
Thursday, May 07, 2020 2:39 PM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

Proposed bill 6.04.041

From:

Council members,

, ^

^

. . ..

I can't believe you are proposing a bill to stop the feeding offeral cats! Listen to the experts,the humane society! This is the
most effective way of controiiing and managing the cat population,spay and neuter.There are teams of peopie that do the job
offeeding and trapping newer cats to heip

Keep populations down.You will not get rid of cats by trying to starve them to death.They will become problematic searching
for food. I am appaiied that you wouid even think about this. Disgusted.
Laura J Holt

Laura Joy Holt

County Clerk
From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

wes homoya <whomoya@yahoo.com>
Thursday, May 07, 2020 4:28 PM
County Clerk
Maul Feral Cat Ordinance

Greetings,
I am a former Maui citizen and I have a vested interest in the welfare of the island and its human and animal inhabitants. I stand
with science and data and reason.

I am in support of the adoption of the new section amending Chapter 6.04, Maui County Code, reading:
"6.04.041 Feeding of feral animals prohibited. No person may feed or deliberately introduce any food material, substance, or
attractant directly to, or in the vicinity of, any feral animal."
Please consider my perspective as you deliberate on what is best for your community and its denizens.
Respectfully,
Wesley Homoya
Sent from Yahoo Mail on Android

Lexi Hughes
Dog Animal Care Technician
Maui Humane Society
dact@mauihumanesociety.org

May 1,2020

Maui County Council
Wailuku, HI

Re: Proposed Bill 6.04.041 Feeding of Feral Animals Prohibited
Aloha Maui County Council:

I am writing to you today TO VOICE MY OPPOSITION to the proposed bill 6.04.041 Feeding of Feral
Animals Prohibited. As a citizen of the United States of America, and a resident of the State of Hawaii,

County of Maui, I ask that you count my testimony given here in your consideration of this bill.

The welfare of all species is one of my core concerns,and I feel that humane treatment of animals is the
responsibility of the human race. By passing a ruling that insists that"NO person may feed or
deliberately introduce any food material, substance or attractant directly to, or in the vicinity of, any
feral animal" you will place the citizens of Maui Council in an untenable position of making us all a party
to terrible cruelty.

I support efforts to lower the numbers of feral cats on Maui by using the humane strategy of Trap
Neuter Release (TNR). Using spay/neuter is a solution that works. I implore you to commit to this
science-backed, cost effective way to control and eventually reduce their numbers.

Thank you for the opportunity to voice my opinion and preference for opposition to the proposed bill
6.04.041 Feeding of Feral Animals Prohibited. I trust that my representatives will act in accordance to
the voices of their constituency.
Mahalo,

Lexi Hughes

County Clerk

n^—^7—
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From:

Victoria Hughes <obxvik@yahoo.conn>

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 8:31 AM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

Fw:Feralcats
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OFFICE OF THE
COUNTY CLERK

Sent from Yahoo Mail for iPhone

Begin forv^/arded message:

On Thursday, May 1, 2020,8:19 AM, Victoria Hughes <obxvik@yahoo.com> wrote:

Please do not let this bill pass. Starving is inhuman and will only cause more issues. We need to focus on

activity TNR-info to help control the feral population. I work at Gannon's and help take care of the cats
on the course. They help keep the rat/mouse situation down. I also TNR in my neighborhood of Hale
Piilani. Unfortunately with the Maui Humane Society closed to surgery right now,there will be an influx
of kittens soon. We need to be able to help, not kill.
Mahalo

Victoria Hughes

Sent from Yahoo Mail for iPhone

County Clerk

r-

From:

Leslie Hutchinson <lesliek@deborahdaniells.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 8:51 AM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

NO ON Bill 6.04.041

2020 HAT -7 AH 8: 56
. .; [ jQ£ Qp T HE
..:OUNTY CLERK

My testimony is hereby submitted to be entered into the record for the County Council meeting of Friday, May
8 on Bill # 6.04.041 "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE TO AMEND THE MAUl COUNTY CODE, CHAPTER

6.04.040, RELATING TO FEEDING FERAL ANIMALS" File #CC 20-268.

I cannot stress enough how wrong-headed this proposal is. Aside from the obvious cruelty it would impose on
these domestic, yet mostly feral cats, I have found zero evidence that attempting to starve them out actually
works. I implore anyone who believes this idea to be a reasonable suggestion to produce sound scientific
evidence on the matter.

In a closed system that we live in, if the County participated in helping the many volunteers who feed, trap,
neuter and re-release these animals, and no new animals were introduced into the wild populations by

irresponsible, and frankly moronic people, the problem could be practically eliminated in the life-span of the
cats now living.

A strong NO on this heartless, ineffectual proposal.
Thank you.
Leslie E. Hutchinson
35 Waonahele PI

Haiku, Maui

(808)298-6968

County Clerk

,■ r- r-\
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From:

Spencer Hyde <spencer_hyde3@hotmail.com>

Sent:

Wednesday, May 06, 2020 10:50 AM

To:

County Clerk

2020

"6 AH ll*- I **

Subject:

5/8/20 County Council Meeting | Agenda Items H. ComrauniaatigjhJ\l^ j;^=257 & L
Unfinished Business No. 20-60
COUNTY CLERK

Aloha Maul County Council,

I am writing to you today to say that I, a citizen of Maul County, support the conclusion of the second reading of
the Managing Director Charter Change Proposal and Communication No. 20-257 to amend Unfinished Business
item No 20-60.

The suggested changes to 20-60 are not substantial. It is time to let the people of Maul County decide whether or
not they approve of the charter.

Mahalo,

Spencer Hyde
4320 E. Waiola Loop
KThei, HI 96753

{808) 344-8299

County Clerk

J \ c L.... i v ir_0
From:

MICHAEL ING <rangermil<e1014(g)gmail.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 1:16 PM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

Proposal to Prohibit Feeding of Feral Animals

2020 HAY -7 PM !•

"

"

JCE or THE
clerk

I support the proposal to prohibit the feeding of feral animals. No one should be allowed to assist in the survival or proliferation
of feral animals, particularly cats, which predate native birdlife, are a vector for the spread of disease, and defecate In my yard.
Sincerely,
MichaelY. W. ING
2810 China St.

Kihei, HI 96753

County Clerk
From:
Sent:

Jennifer Ito <jennifentomd@gmail.com>
Thursday, May 07, 2020 1:49 PM

C:

To:

County Clerk

^O

Subject:

BILL 6.04.041 FEEDING OF FERAL ANIMALS PROHIBITED
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TO Whom It May Concern,

Maui's proposed feeding ban for outdoor feral animals has already been tried in other communities and it
has never worked. Maul must abandon this proposed law and implement a Trap-Neuter-Return (TNR)
program instead. It HAS been successful in many communities, most particularly with regards to the feral
cat population.

During TNR, community cats, also called feral cats, are humanely trapped, spayed or neutered, vaccinated,
eartipped (to indicate that they have been neutered and vaccinated), and returned to their outdoor home.
TNR is the only humane and effective approach to community feral cats. Studies show that TNR effectively
stabilizes the community cat population, reduces the number of cats killed in shelters, and saves taxpayers
money. TNR is good for cats and the community.
Starving cats and ALL feral animals through feeding bans is cruel, ineffective in managing the population,
and often increases calls to animal control when cats become more visible scavenging for food. Punitive
ordinances like feeding bans waste taxpayer dollars and penalize outdoor cat caregivers who are Good
Samaritans making the community a better place for cats and people. These willing volunteers who feed
and provide for feral and community cats do so out of their own pockets and shoulder the financial burden
themselves.. What kind of example are you setting for our young, impressionable population by allowing,
legalizing and CONDONING cruelty to animals, such as this ban connotes. It is unacceptable and outright
disgusting that such a law would even be up for review. Our culture already struggles with the prevalence
of animal cruelty and abuse, so to invoke such a law would be contradictory to established laws that prohibit
such treatment of any
animal(s).

Hundreds of communities have adopted official TNR ordinances and policies, and thousands more conduct
grassroots, volunteer-led programs. Maui doesn't need to implement a feeding ban—it needs to follow a
responsible path for its cats and all its feral animals.
Sincerely,

Jennifer S. Ito

This mBssage is intended for the use of the person or entity to which it is addressed and may
contain information that is privileged and confidential, the disclosure of which is governed by
applicable law. If the reader of this message is not the intended recipient, or the employee or
agent responsible to deliver it to the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any

dissemination, distribution or copying ofthis Information Is strictly prohibited, ifyou have
received this message by error, please notify us immediately and destroy the related material
immediately.

County Clerk
From:

jodiejackson <jodieseahorse@gmail.com>

Sent:
To:
Subject:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 3:57 PM
County Clerk
Feeding feral cats

I am writing in opposition of any laws making illegal to starve feral cats.
I am protesting this as it is inhuman to treat animals cruelly.

I find it reprehensible to hold a caring human feeding these animals in contempt or fear of punishment of any type including loss
of employment.
I am absolutely against this.

Thank you in advance for your consideration regarding this issue.
Best regards,
Aina Jackson

County Clerk
From:

Pete Jalbert <pete@mauirealestate.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 11:00 AM

p^ r- T \ \ / c p

Subject:

A BILL^FOR AN ORDINANCE TO AMEND THE MAUl COUN???:c56l(, Cl?APffiR!fe-O0.64O,

•

U

RELATING TO FEEDING FERAL ANIMALS

i ■ r 1 E 01- THE
^."■■OUNTY CLERK
Aloha,

I am writing in support of the new bill restricting the feeding of feral animals. The large and growing feral cat population on the
island is having a significant negative impact on native bird and sea life. Toxoplasmosis also poses a threat to human health. The
feeding of large feral cat populations only grows the population threatening our already threatened native animal populations.
Please support this bill.
Best,

Pete Jalbert R{S)
The Maui Real Estate Team, Inc.
808 283 3868

pete@mauirealestate.com
www.mauirealestate.com

County Clerk
From:
Sent:

Paul Janes-Brown <janesbrownp@gmail.com>
Tuesday, May 05, 2020 12:25 PM

To:

County Clerk; Alice L Lee; Kelly King; Shane M. Sinenci; Tamara A. Paltin; Mike J. Molina;
keani-rawlins.fernandez@mauicounty.us; Yuki Lei Suglmura; Tasha A. Kama; Riki
Hokama

Subject:

May 8 County Council Meeting, agenda items H. Communication No. 20-257 and L
Unfinished Business No. 20-60

Aloha mai kakou,

Please end this feeble attempt to prevent the people from having the opportunity to do what the 2010 Charter
Commission has characterized as beyond their ken. The opposition from the executive branch through the use

of the judicial branch is a betrayal of Mr. Victorino's commitment to me and others in a meeting with him prior
to his election as the mayor. In that meeting, then outgoing council member Victorino pledged to support the
right of the people to have the opportunity to weigh in on this matter.

I am disappointed he either forgot that pledge or never meant it to begin with.

As a former high school English teacher, these non substantive, technical changes would have barely rated a
red pencil mark and would not have impacted on the A-i- this proposal would receive.

My suspicion is that the opposition on this Council will use these minor changes to insist that this re^esents

substantive changes and now this proposal needs to return to committee for further consideration. Tliis would
not only be disingenuous, which seems to be one of the major characteristics of the opposition, but an
undermining of the support this proposal has received throughout our community.

The opposition knows that the people want this change and they are bound and determined to

from going on the ballot. The clock is ticking and they know that if they can prevent this final vote, they might
be able to rope a dope this measure past the deadline.

I hope you will stand up for the people, prevent such a tactic and agree to move this matter, once and for all,

out of Council and onto the November ballot so you can hear what the will of the people is regarding this fully
vetted, much debated and sorely needed Charter change. Mahalo nui loa.
Me ka ha'aha'a,
Paul Janes-Brown
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County Clerk
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From:

Stephanie Jenison <stephanie.m.jenison@gmail.com>

Ofiy) uiv

Sent:

Wednesday, May 06, 20209:52 PM

^/O m ~/ AH ft I5

To-

County Clerk
Clerk
County

Subject:

Testimony Opposing Amendment to Maui County Code, Chapter O6.O4-.Q4g2 OF TH^

COUiSifY CLERK
Dear Coundlmembers,

I am writing you today In opposition of Councilmember Hokama's proposed bill entitled "A Bill for an Ordinance to
Amend the Maui County Code, Chapter 06.04.040, Relating to Feeding Feral Animals."

To prevent people from feeding animals Is Inhumane and immoral. While everyone can acknowledge that there is a

large feral animal population in Maui County, this proposal does nothing to address that, and instead imposes suffering.
Additionally, animals left malnourished are more prone to parasites and disease, and are much more likely to invade
homes and businesses In search of food. Left to starve, there will be large numbers of animal carcasses across the
County, with no one responsible and no service available to tend to this aftermath.

This bill is shortsighted, and goes against who we are.

In regards to the feral cat population specifically, the Maui Humane Society has been supporting spay and neuter, which
has proven to be the most effective way to manage the population. Starvation is not an effective form of eradication.
I hope you will take this testimony into consideration and oppose the proposed bill.
Sincerely,
Stephanie Jenison
Kihei, HI

County Clerk
From:

maui4fun@aol.com

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 7:25 AM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

Proposal regarding feral cats

I am very concerned about the proposal to make it illegal to feed feral cats on Maui. We have a cat
colony here at our condo in Kihei that we take excellent care of. These are mostly cats that have
been abandoned and abused by others and are now finally being properly fed and cared for. We

make sure they are neutered and in good health. We take those who fall ill or injured to the

veterinarian for proper medical attention and care. One of the sweetest ones we took to the vet just

yesterday for treatment. She is a wonderful loving cat that knows she has a place where she can get
proper nourishment and care.

These cats would be devastated, and suffer starvation and a horrible death if this proposed were to
pass. This is not the morally correct thing to do.

The proper solution to the feral cat problem on Maui is the program to spay and neuter, not kill, or
starve these animals to death.

I appose this proposal very strongly.
Mahalo,

Cloy Jenkins
Kihei
357-0802

O ■*]

73

c

-r (]
■n

o^
-n

—<

m

t

o
m

ysZJC

CO

m

o

.".i
CD

From:

Kristin Jonasson <kristin.jonasson@gmail.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 12:18PM

Subject:

Chapter 6.04, Maul County Code,

To:

County Clerk

R -'■' ; \/E D
2020 MAY -7 Pff |2: 39
■- rfCE Of THE
''

1 am In support of the adoption of the new section amending Chapter 6.04, Maul County Code, reading:

' N T Y 01 P rs L'

-KK

"6.04.041 Feeding of feral animals prohibited. No person may feed or deliberately introduce any food material, substance, or
attractant directly to, or in the vicinity of, any feral animal."
— Kristin A Jonasson, PhD
Kristin A. Jonasson, Ph.D.

From:
Sent:
To:

Subject:
Attachments:

Ruth Jordan <rthjrdn7@gmail.com>
Thursday, May 07, 2020 2:45 AM
County Clerk
Bill 6.04.041 Feeding of feral animals
912CFA74-1C64-460D-A1D3-331 E23F05699.png

2020 m-7 AH 8: 16
OFfiCE OF THE
COUNTY CLERK

Hello -1 am a resident of N.C. who visited Maul on vacation recently, i was touched by the number of stray cats, many of
whom had been spayed and neutered (ear notched), who were being fed and cared for by the residents, i remember
one young girl and her father visiting with the cats and smiling with obvious pleasure as they described the cats
personalities and the names they'd been given.

Please do not pass legislation that will starve these animals to death. Please support spay/neuter programs instead. As a
past donor to the Maul humane society, I ask that you please support their approach in this area. It's the right thing to
do.

Starving the cats will traumatize humans as well as being cruel to these animals. The animals lives matter, and the

impact that watching them starve will have on children (and adults) matters. My views are also reflected in the attached
photo.
Thank you,
Ruth Jordan

Cary, NC

■' ^

8:28
a facebook.com

Tjriyi^7ntr'v\rciiTiirTO~^cnr<a f

subject: written testimony re: proposed bill
entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE TO

AMEND THE MAUl COUNTY CODE, CHAPTER
6.04.040, RELATING TO FEEDING FERAL
ANIMALS"

Dear Council Members:

I am very disappointed to hear that Council
Member Hokama has introduced this bill,

calling for a prohibition on the feeding of feral
animals, for consideration.

We are all aware that there is a problem with
the feral cat population on our islands. To

address this problem, here on Maul we have
citizens and the Humane Society coordinating
and engaging in programs of actively

monitoring, feeding, and trapping members of

feral cat colonies to be spayed, neutered and
released so that they cannot reproduce. If
someone is not happy with the effectiveness of

these programs, they should work WITH the

Humane Society for more effective solutions.

I am opposed to this bill, and disheartened by
the obvious failure of its author to work with
and seek solutions through the proper

channels: namely, our existing agencies for
animal care and control.

1 would remind you that cruelty to animals,
which would obviously include deliberately
starving them, is a crime.
Sincerely,
2 hrs

Like

Reply

More

County Clerk

li^—
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From:

Cnm Ju <cnnnjung@live.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 8:23 AM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

Proposed bill 6.04.041

2)20 MAY -7 AH 8= 26
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COUNTY CLERK
Aloha,

I am opposed to any bill that calls for starvation of any creature, specifically proposed bill 6.04.041. This is animal
cruelty plain and simple. TNR (trap, neuter, release) Is the answer to the cat overpopulation on Maui, NOT starvation.
I have lived here for over 15 years and in that time 1 have cared for countless feral cats, most of which were dumped by

uncaring people, some of which became like family to me. These cats did not ask for this life but it is our responsibility
as decent human beings to help them. We help them by feeding them and getting them spayed or neutered so they are
no longer procreating. By feeding them they are not hunting native birds for food. By not feeding them they are more
than likely not going to get spayed or neutered creating an even larger overpopulation problem.
The most recent member of my family is a feral kitten that 1 rescued from our parking lot. We can work with these cats

to get them socialized and sometimes get them homes. At minimum we can get them to trust us so we can get them in
to be spayed/neutered. Nobody wants a whole bunch of starving cats and kittens running around killing birds but
starving them will NOT solve the problem.

Thank You,

Cindy Jung
Ma'alaea
808.463.0443

Sent from Mail for Windows 10

Honorable Michael P. Victorino

Mayor, County of Maul
200 South High Street
Wailuku, Hawaii 96793
Maui County Council
c/o Council Chair Alice Lee
Kalana 0 Maui Building, 8th floor
200 S. High St.
Wailuku, Hawaii 96793
via email to county.clerk@mauicounty.us

SUBJECT: Real Property Tax Rates for the County of Maui for fiscal year 2021
Aloha Mayor Victorino and Council Chair Lee,

Mahalo to you both and the entire Maui County Council for your support of our island community during
these unprecedented times. Your hard work and commitment to the people of Maui is well appreciated and
respected.

We are writing to you in regard to the Maui County real property tax rate for 2021. As you are well aware,
there has been significant economic hardship caused by the COVID-19 pandemic and understandably many
property owners are seeking some level of financial relief through real property tax reductions. While this
immediate shock to our economic system is real and cuts deep, we want you to know that we are not
approaching you out of a knee jerk reaction to the downturn but rather to seek long term equity and strategic
consideration for how real property tax decisions are used to influence short term rentals in Maui County.

We appreciate that the Council elected to not employ tiered rates in its real property tax rate resolution and
instead settled on a uniform rate of $11.08 per $1,000 for all short term rental properties. We also appreciate
the decision to limit the increase to 3% from the fiscal 2020 rates, however we are concerned why short term
rental rates are moderately increasing while at the same time hotel rates are decreasing from $11 per $1,000

to $10.70 per $1,000. We do not believe this inequitable treatment of similar purposed properties is justified
or productive for Maufs economy long term. At the very least we would expect short term rentals to track in a
similar manner to hotel and resort properties, especially for those short term rental properties with underlying
hotel zoning.

We know and understand that County Council is focused on limiting short term rentals that have proliferated
over the last several years. While hotel occupancies have been relatively flat the island of Maui has
experienced continued growth in visitor days year over year which means short term rentals are hosting these
additional travelers. We believe that control of short term rentals and enforcement of County short term
rental ordinances are critical to affordable housing availability for Maui's local community and we applaud
your efforts. The stringent permitting process for short term rentals, outside of hotel zoned parcels, is a
positive, but we clearly understand the immense battle to enforce rules on non-permitted short term rentals
and to limit disruptive short term rental use in residential neighborhoods is your biggest challenge. It is our
understanding that one of County Council's strategies to limit short term rentals is by increasing Short Term
Rental tax rates to discourage this type of use and return properties to the housing inventory for local
residents.

It is critical for the County Council to understand that the vast majority of short term rentals on Maui are
located in Hotel and Resort zoned parcels or visitor designated areas. These buildings were contemplated and
permitted with the understanding that these zones, Wailea and Kaanapali for example, were designated by
Maui County for transient vacation use by tourists. The operation of short term vacation rentals in these
condominium buildings is purposeful and very much in line with the adjacent hotel properties. These resort
communities were intentionally established for visitors and have the needed infrastructure to support tourist
activities, unlike residential neighborhoods. It is for these reasons that we do not understand why the county
would try to discourage short term rentals in a tourist designated zone by increasing real property taxes for
condominium homeowners who operate short term rentals in buildings with underlying hotel zoning.
Discouraging homeowners of hotel zoned condominiums used as short term rentals from making their homes
available to tourists will further push visitors to seek out and use illegal vacation rentals and alternative
accommodations in residential neighborhoods versus keeping tourists in tourist designated areas. This cycle
will continue to put pressure on residential home values, decrease the affordable housing stock and
deteriorate the lives of the locals you are trying to serve. Unintentionally,the County is also negatively
impacting job opportunity provided by the enhanced services at these resort condominium properties that
employ many local individuals and support many families. You must consider the use of your economic levers
to accomplish the intended goal of improving the lives of the people of Maui and we believe you should
consider alternative tax strategies to make this happen.

One such alternative strategy would be to create a tax classification for condominium owners whose
properties are entitled to transient vacation rentals by underlying hotel zoning and do not require a permit.
Currently these entitled properties are lumped together with properties that require a transient vacation
rental permit under the County tax classification of Short Term Rental. We believe the County should use the
Short Term Rental tax classification for only those properties that require a transient vacation rental permit so
that the County can directly influence these homeowners which are the target of the control policies to
benefit our local neighborhoods and improve our housing stock. We believe that condominiums with hotel
zoning should not be subject to any greater property tax rates than their hotel peers and it is unfortunate that
these properties have been swept up in the strategy to limit or discourage vacation rentals in residential areas
that have caused such disruption to the housing inventory for the local residents of Maui.
Vacation rental condominiums in hotel zoned areas are very unlikely to add to the housing inventory available
to locals. High maintenance and reserve fees, resort association fees, property taxes on high value homes and
significant ongoing costs of ownership for these properties would require high monthly rental rates that are
unlikely to be beneficial for local residents to take advantage of.

We appreciate your consideration of this letter and the ongoing discussion between County Council and our
Honorable Mayor. We believe we are aligned with your goals to support the local community on Maui, protect
the islands resources and ensuring viable tourism in areas with proper infrastructure to support guests. We

want to be a part of a thriving community for everyone,this is what attracted us to Maui in the first place.
Mahalo nui loa-

The Association of Apartment Owners of Kaanapali Alii
Brad Larson, Pres
Steve Quigley, VP
Joe Bonn,Treasurer
Robert Kindrachuk, Secretary
Jim Haug, Alan Rappaport,John Lamon, Directors at Large

County Clerk
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Sent:

Sue Kanegai <iposmom2000@icloud.com:
Tuesday, May 05, 2020 1:28 PM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

May 8 meeting

From:

2020 HAY -5 PH 1= 58
CFrJOE OF THE
COUNTY CLERK

1 support concluding the County Council meeting agenda on May 8 Items H- communications # 20-353 and L unfinished
business # 20-60. Please put this In the ballot. Mahalo nui,Susan Kanegai, Wailea, Maul,full time resident since
Sent from my iPhone

Coun^ Clerk
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Prom:

Susan Conway Kean <susanonmaui@gmail.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 1:05 PM

Subject:

testimony re bill 6.04.041

To:

County Clerk
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My husband and I would like to submit our testimony regarding bill 6.04.041. We have watched the feral cat population bloom
in the Wailea/ Makena area over the last decade. With the current pandemic the situation Is really getting out of hand and

we feel it is time to finally bring this bill before the council. We have noticed the cats becoming even more populous and
bold with less people around. There are times we have to step over them on the public beach walk through Wailea. Also,
the chickens have proliferated and are everywhere. There Is no program to keep them in check and we watch so many

generations of chickens happily living along the roads and by our outdoor restaurants throughout the island. I have
personally seen the feral cat "feeders" feeding the chickens just so the chickens don't eat the cats'food. This is ridiculous
and the county has failed to eradicate or even mitigate the situation. Thank you, RikI Hokama,for taking this important step.
Susan and Jac Kean

Klhei, Maui

County Clerk
From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

Erika Kekiwi <erikakekiwi@gmail.com>
Thursday, May 07, 2020 4:00 PM
County Clerk
Feral animal feeding ban

Aloha,

Mahalo to the Council for trusting wildlife professionals and experts when it comes to interpreting scientific information
regarding the protection of natural resources.

Feral cat colonies are hugely detrimental to both public and native wildlife. A single feral cat can decimate native
seabird colonies. Toxoplasmosis has been linked to the death of nene and monk seals. I support this bill.
Mahalo nui,
Erika Kekiwi

County Clerk

From;
Sent:

Alex Kelekoma <l<rankum@gmaii.com>
Thursday, May 07, 2020 3:55 PM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

Feral cat feeding

To whom it my concern.These cats should be allowed to be fed.They harm nothing and no one.They are not responsible for
being there, who Is responsible Is we humans. It would be Irresponsible not to take some responsibility and help these animals.
Thank you
Alex Kelekoma
808-276-1121

County Clerk
From:
Sent:
To:

Carleen Kelekoma <titadori12@gmaiLcom>
Thursday, May 07, 2020 3:59 PM
County Clerk

Subject:

Please let us feed the ferel cats!!!

I feed the cats at Keopualani Park 2xs pr week for years. I've watched people drop off their cats on a weekly basis at this park
and I've watched these poor cats try to adjust to a new life outdoors,adjust to a new colony of cats and try to basically survive
on there own.lve seen people thrown stones at them,and dump our food and water bowls out.lt is wrong for us feeders and
caretakers to not be able to feed and caretake these guys and downright irresponsible III.There innocent, its not there fault and
its ahard life out there.We need more spay neuter clinics and to educate the public that there not destroying the reefslll Thats
ridiculousllllll Carleen Kelekoma 808 2764549

mm

May 7, 2020

To: Maui County Council Committee for Healthy Families and Communities
Aloha Members of the Committee. My name is Cheryl King, with the Maui Nui
Seabird Recovery Project and Hawaii Association for Marine Education and
Research. I strongly support the amendment to the bill for an ordinance to
amend the Maui County Code, Chapter 6.04.040 relating to feeding feral
animals. Adding "feeding of feral animals prohibited" will save countless native
species.

Like far too many other native species, seabirds and sea turtles are struggling, so
I focus a lot of my marine biologist career trying to save them. Between all of the
dangers they face at sea to the lurking land predators (cats, mongooses, dogs,
and rats), plus lighting disorientation risks and then road and power line collision
hazards, they're facing a scary gauntlet. Seabirds and hatchling sea turtles are
defenseless against predators, and cats are especially ferocious predators.
For the past 3 seasons, I've been fortunate to be able to undertake the daily
assessment of the shearwater colony at Kama'ole III. As you can imagine, the
heart-breaking part of monitoring seabird colonies is finding a predated bird
(which is usually a pile of scattered feathers with their little webbed feet and
stubby legs attached to not much else), especially since I know that this will likely
lead to the death or agonizing life struggle for either its mate or its chick. It takes
both parents to be able to hatch their egg and then be able to keep that chick
alive since they cooperatively must fly far out to sea to find food. Single
parenting doesn't work, and it's thought that they mate for life.
I adore cats as pets, but feral colonies are not safe for them, any nearby animals
or our nearshore environment(toxoplasmosis transmission) and should not be
encouraged by feeding. Please include this amendment!
Mahalo Nui Loa,

-Cheryl King, MSc.

County Clerk
From:

Sid Kirkland <sid@sidkirkland.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 2:36 PM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

Prohibition On Feeding Feral Animals

Aloha Maul County Council,

My name is Sid Kirkland and I am a resident of Kihei. I am in favor of the Ban on Feeding Feral Animals.

I previously lived at Wailea Fairway Villas and although they have regulations against feeding feral animals,there was a constant
battle between residents. Some people would cross the street to go off property and feed the feral cats. It caused a lot of
discord and arguments and fights would break out as the neighbors that lived across from where the cats were being fed were
having to deal with the food being left in the bushes, rodents, cat fights and the smell of cat urine. On more than one occasion,
Maui PD was called due to conflicts and a restraining order was issued between two parties overfeeding the cats.

As you may know,cat urine is known to be toxic and travels via ground water into our oceans where it affects the marine life
and coral reefs.

Feral cats also kill rare and endangered seabirds. I volunteered this past year with the Maui Nui Seabird Recovery Project and
saw first hand the harm that feral cats were doing to the seabirds and their chicks.

So for these reasons, I strongly encourage the council to adopt the Ban on Feeding Feral Animals. Mahalo nui for your time and
consideration.

Best regards,
Sid Kirkland

2S70Omiko PI
Kihei HI 96753

(808)446-6700

From:

Susan Kissel <suesuechef@yahoo.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 8:03 AM

To:

Subject:

2C20 HAY -7 AH 8= 19

County Clerk
Proposed bill 6.04.941

I ^ r*

OF THE
."JTY CLEHK
i

ZZ

Aloha, I am a colony caretaker and have gotten well over 400 cats fixed in the last 10 years and most of my
remained stable and decreased In numbers. The main problem that stems from the

^

I""

Is humans. We created the problem and now we want to blame the cats and what? Starve and ^'1 them s that

y

the answer to this huge problem? Ifs so easy to put the blame on others and not take

actions! If people took responsibility for their own pets and didn't allow them to roam free and not be spayed or
neutered this problem wouldn't exist, but it doesi Now what? Educate peoplel Teach people to be responsible or the r

own actions and their own pets and do the responsible thing and get them fixed I Have the

the TNR program and have set feeding stations around neighborhoods where everybody can h^p

exiting

^®

cats and watch the numbers drop! Trapping and removing has not worked,there's scientific evidence that the vacuum

effect will take place and just more cats will take the place of the cats that were removed and continue to multiply.
Educate yourself and see that The only humane way to slow down the cat population is to TNR and maintain colony
so that they are healthy and don't carry disease and don't reproduce! MHS has made Great strides with their
spay/neuter clinics and promoting TNRI Let's be smarter than the cat, let's do It humanely and
the resorts have now implemented the TNR program and have colonies that are being fed daily,

'he tourists lo

.

Do you really want everybody around the world to know how Maul treats its animals, by
end k'" ng them Not
sure anybody would want to come here knowing that, I know I wouldn't! Do we really need that bad pub icit r ght now
when we are about to reopen our island to visitors?? Where is the aloha spirit?? This is the time to start fresh, to start

new,to make a difference for the better and what better place to start then by being kind and loving to all creatures.

Thank you for your time regarding this matter, Susan Homer 22 Hoolaiei Way, Kihei, HI 96753
Sent from my iPad

County Clerk
From:
Sent:
To:

Adam Knox <adamjknox@gmail.com>
Thursday, May 07, 2020 12:55 PM
County Clerk

Subject:

Support for proposed bill 6.04.041 on prohibition of feeding feral animals

Aloha council members,

Thank you for your time and attention to this matter. Feral animals like cats should not be fed. They should be removed from
the island to protect the health and safety of humans as well as endemic wildlife. I personally see 2-3 feral cats coming on to my
property everyday and occupying the same areas my toddler likes to play. I'm extremely worried about toxoplasmosis exposure
to my child and so are my neighbors.

From what I read in the media it seems as if emotion has taken priority over common sense and scientific support when it comes
to this issue, so I applaud you all for bringing this measure to the forefront to attempt a correction to the problem.
Mahaio,

Adam Knox
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Maui Invasive Species Committee

Operations Manager
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County Clerk
From:

Tara KOENIGS <taratnnity777@gmail.com:

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 11:19AM

To:

Subject:

County Clerk
Animal rights

RECEIVED
2020 MAY -7 AH W- 21
iCE OF THE

we in Maui who pay high taxes to Maui county are sick of seeing the state of Hawaii su»ci;tiaQ^^^^ trUeftf;^her^^nos^

for animais onZisland and unlike any other place in the USA animals are left in horrible abusive circumstances with no real
laws to protect them from cruel and heartless abusive people.

Home Abuse starts in the yard. Chained dogs and animals left in cages. What kind of community example is it to leave animals
tortured IN PUBLIC with no laws to simply confiscate the animal?

Please get a grip. Stand up for whats Pono animals need a voice.

From:

Vai <likelike1010@gmail.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 11:59 AM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

Fwd: Feeding feral animals

RECEiVED
2020 HAY -7 PH I208
Orf fCE Or THE
COUNTY CLERK

From: Val <llkelikel010@gmail.com>
Date: May 1, 2020 at 11:56:39 AM HST
To: countyclerk@maui.us
Subject: Feeding feral animals
Aloha,

Please prohibit feeding feral animals. This is wrong for many reasons.

Not only is it a health threat to wild species, humans and iivestock, but it increases feral populations by
artificially feeding them.
Toxoplasmosis:

I have raised goats in Hawai'i for over 30 years. In 2018, 1 had my first abortions due to toxoplasmosis, which
was confirmed by lab samples. I paid ($1200)to test my whole herd and their high liters indicated recent
exposure.

I aiso paid my vet to anonymously test six other, non-related, herds on Maui and the results indicate
toxoplasmosis is being spread throughout goat herds.
We own no domestic cats, nor do we feed feral animals on our farm.

I'm sending a picture of the first aborted fetuses, which died at different gestational ages as the toxoplasmosis
parasites ended their iives. I have no doubt this is due the alarming increase in our iocal feral cat populations
due to the open feeding of fetal cats.

Please ban this practice!
Mahalo,
Valerie Kulesa
42 Ululani St

Kula, Hi. 96790

Sent from my iPhone

County Cierk
From:
Sent:
To:

Subject:

Jill LaBram <jill.labram@gmail.com>
Thursday, May 07, 2020 9:23 PM
County Clerk
Support Bill 6.04.041

Dear County Council,

I strongly support the proposed bill 6.04.041 to ban the feeding of feral animals. Feral animals, especially cats are a danger to
our environment and the native fauna that resides here. They are one of the most devastating predators of Hawaii's rare

wildlife, specifically native birds. In addition to direct predation, feral cats also spread a potentially lethal parasite
{Toxoplasma gondii) that contaminates terrestrial, freshwater, and marine environments and has been shown to
negatively impact birds and mammals- including humans.

People should not be allowed to feed feral cats period. Mahalo for your time.
Aloha,
Jill LaBram

From:

Diane Laney <stewart5tudio@mac.com>

Sent:
To:

County Clerk

Subject:

Feeding of feral cats ban proposal

^20 HAY -7 AH 8M 5

Wednesday, May 06, 2020 10:46 PM

jrriCE OF THE
COUNTY CLERK

Dear Council members,

Please accept this written testimony as my objection to the proposal on banning feeding ferai cats on Maul.

This Is an inhumane reaction to the community cat problem Maul and the other islands face. This is not a solution.
Has anyone given thought to how these orders will be policed? How will you control not only the local people but the
tourists as compassion strikes them and they feel the urge to feed struggling, starving animals? Where is the money
coming from to see that this law Is enforced? Who is going to enforce this law?

What happens to these dying, suffering animals during this transition? Again, the compassion of the community will
resort in people rescuing these cats and trying to save them or rushing them to the Maul Humane Society asking them to
help save the dying cats.

What happens once these cats are dead? Who's picking up and disposing of all these dead cats? Are my tax dollars going
to pay for this?

As someone who works in the animal care industry please hear my utter disappointment and rage that anyone is willing
to allow this kind of suffering. This is not where I want my tax dollars going.

Passing a proposal like this puts extraordinary burdens on rescues such as Maui Humane Society. Who do you think will
be picking up the pieces of this broken idea? Who do you think the public will call when they see a dying or suffering cat

on the side of the road? They won't be calling Mr. Hokama.They will be calling Maui Humane Society asking/demanding
for help.

For the last several years MHS has been working hard to reduce the population through the trap neuter release program
which now has a proven track record showing significant reduction in population. This is a program worth fighting for.
This is a program where I'm happy to see my tax dollars go and support.
Perhaps the county could use their funding more wisely through community education. Teach the community the
importance of spay/neuter their cats. Create enforcements of spay/neuter.
Letting cats Just die isn't the answer. This proposal sounds like It comes from someone who just doesn't like cats and
feels they are a nuisance. It doesn't solve the real problem, which Is educating the community on the importance of
spaying and neutering their cats so they cannot continue adding to the population within the community. It starts there.

The most humane and effective management of feral cat populations is through spay neuter programs.
Please stop this insanity of a proposal to let cats die from starvation. It's wrong. It's inhumane. It's cruel. It's not the
solution. It's not even a band aid. It's not the fix.

Thank you for allowing this testimony to be heard.

m Aloha,
Diane Laney
283 Aukahl street

Kihei HI

Coun^ Clerk
From:
Sent:

Terry Laurens <terrylll@charter.net>
Thursday, May 07, 2020 3:11 PM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

Maui County Council regarding a proposed bill #6.04.041 FEEDING OF FERAL ANIMALS
PROHIBITED

We are totally opposed to this proposal. We have a responsibility to care for these animals who have been placed in homeless
situations at no fault of there own. Organization like Cattitude spay and neuter the cats, provide shots, and take care of them for
life. It's a humane thing to do, and we as humans should continue to provide for these helpless creatures. Don't let them starve
to death!

Terry & Michael Laurens
Lahaina

Sent from my iPad

County Clerk
r-\

From:
Sent:

sharing lawrence <alohasharing@gmail.com>
Thursday, May 07, 2020 10:05 AM

To:
Subject:

County Clerk
Oppose bill 6.04.041
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Dear County Members,

county clerk

I support Maui Humane Society TNRM programs and have for ZOyears. This is
the only humane method of reducing feral cat populations(no cat can mate!)
and avoids aggressive behaviors. The daily feeding and caretaking of these
cats is the only conscious behavior we humans need to take in order to reduce
populations and keep the community safe. Taxoplasmosis on Maui is directly
involved with ingesting meat and consumption of any animal flesh
undercooked. Also, shall I mention

the under washing of hands to mouth and any contaminated surfaces where
most bacteria and virus live and multiply. The monk seal population are dying
from contamination in the sea where infections are easily caught and

transmitted. Everything alive in the sea defecates so isn't it plausible the sea
also carries this bacteria? Human feces are also dumped into the ocean on a

daily basis right here in Kihei

isn't this contamination to our sea life? To

our own population?

Caretakers are responsible people that clean up beach areas when any cat
feces is apparent. Don't take this community effort away. This is short
sighted and not looking at the big picture.

Please reconsider the enormous efforts the cat community has made and give
them help and support.

Ask yourselves

.what can you do to help?

Sincerely,
Sharing Lawrence
Kula

County Clerk
From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

teriontheupside <teriontheupside@aol.com>
Thursday, May 07, 2020 2:16 PM
County Clerk

Regarding cruelty Cats

Aloha, Are we not a civilized Natio ? How about State? This is by far the laziest sickest thing I've heard of. Lock me up. I'l! never
ever let an animal starve...

I'm appalled...because this state cant do TNR....every single feral cat...which I own in my home 6, has been fixed In my
neighborhood. And guess what?? Old age killed them....and we have NONE not 1 feral cat left in my neighborhood. This over a
period of 10 yrs....done. but to starve them....That Is outraglous, cruel, sick, barbaric. To tell a civilized nation is how they treat
their animals. HAVE THEM FIXEDI!!!..I'D GO TO JAIL BEFORE I LETAN ANIMAL STARVE.SICK

Mahalo,
Ten Lawrence

808.879.3401

Makes me want to sell and move out of a state I've been 35 years.
Backwards...sick....

Sent from my T-Mobile 4G LTE Device
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From:

Mai Leal <malleal@ymail.com>

Sent:

Wednesday, May 06, 2020 10:55 AM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

Managing Director Charter Change
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COUNTY clerk
I support concluding the Second Reading of the Managing Director Charter Change Proposal and Communication No. 20257 to amend Unfinished Business item No 20-60. The changes suggested to be made to 20-60 are not substantive and
are clerical in nature. Please move this out of council and onto the November ballot so we can vote on this much
debated charter change this November.
Milford Leal
4354 Wailina Street

Kihei, H.I.

Sent from my iPhone

May 1,2020

To:

The Honorable Alice L Lee
Council Chair County of Maui
Wailuku, Hawaii 96793

From: Jennifer Learned

Operations/GIS Specialist
Maui Nui Seabird Recovery Project

Re:

PROHIBITION ON FEEDING FERAL ANIMALS(CC 20-268)

Aloha mai kakou, and thank you for accepting this testimony. I am writing in support of the

proposed bill to amend Maui County Code,Chapter 6.04.040, regarding the feeding offerai

animals.

The persistence offerai animals(most notably cats)throughout Maui creates hazards for our
residents,their pets,and the unique native species of our island. Ferai animals are not living in
a natural ecological equilibrium,as they live under the stress of survival and often depend on
humans for sustenance. Maintaining their populations is not humane.

Cats in particular harbor diseases that threaten our health as well as kill precious and
endangered monk seals. Feeding them and encouraging the spread oftheir population puts
other animals directly at risk due to predation, including native and endangered birds. As the

data manager for the Maui Nui Seabird Recovery Project, i document an increasing number of
seabird fatalities due to ferai cats. I also work closely with many colleagues and partners who
face the same challenges as they work for the'aina and to protect Maul's fragile environment.

The passage ofthis bill will go a long way to restore balance to the natural world that we all
depend upon.
Mahalo piha,
Jennifer Learned

County Clerk

From:

Iexibell621 <lexibelt621@yahoo.conn>

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 5:29 AM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

Feral cat feeding
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Please realise these cats are members of the communities and are loved just the same as indoor cats. Don t
be in humane and let these animals starve.

Coun^ Clerk
From:
Sent:
To:

Christa Light <pixxnixx@gmaiLcom>
Thursday, May 07, 2020 2:53 PM
County Clerk

Subject:

proposed bill 6.04.041 feeding of feral animals prohibited

I can hardly believe that such a possibility would ever be entertained. Agreed,toxoplasmosis can be fatal to the monk seal, but
to put all the burden on feral cats is just misguided. It is proven that toxoplasmosis can come through many other sources of
ingested foods, which in all probability are more prevalent in the ocean than cat feces.

And what do you propose to do with a whole bunch of starving cats? How could you control them not to run to visitors for food?
How could you control visitors to not feed them?

Most people, living here and visitors, have a love for cats, and compassion for starving animals. You could not,so would you
arrest everyone feeding an animal in need? The impression this would give to people visiting here would be awful. No aloha
here, starving diseased cats running around,starved dead cat bodies laying here and there, what are you thinking?
The only thoughtful, sane and humane solution to the cat overpopulation on this island is what is in place already, catch the cat,
fix and release them, let them live out their lives, and let people who are so inclined take care of them. The only place of
improvement to what is already in place is to create salaried positions for people who trap the cats.

It takes time and energy to do that, and most local people who trap,feed and take care of feral cats do it on their own time and
with their own money.To really get a handle on this overpopulation some of that burden needs to be taken off the feeders.
There are people really good at trapping, they should be supported so they can devote all their energy to doing just that, and it
should all be coordinated by the Humane Society.

I pray to God that your sense of decency and goodness prevails.
Christa Light
3190 Akala Drive

Kihei, HI 96753

Coun^ Clerk
From:

Lars Lind <mauimartha@hawaiiantel.net>

Sent:
To:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 11:10 PM
County Clerk

Subject:

BiSII 6.04.041 Prohibiting the Feeding of Feral Animals

Aloha Maui County Council,

I just learned of the proposed bill 6.04.041that would prohibit the feeding of feral animals in attempt to reduce the feral
population. I am APPALLED that this inhumane method of reducing feral animals is even being considered. Humane efforts to
control the cat population are already in progress at the Maui Humane Society and having a measurable impact. Large scale
spay/neuter surgery events and trapping and sterilization of community cats by providing free trap rentals and no cost

spa/neuter surgery are humane ways to deal with the feral population, not by starving animals in an attempt to reduce the
population.
Please do not pass this proposed bill!
Sincerely,
Martha Lind

Makawao, HI

R-ECEIVED
May 1, 2020

To the Maui County Clerk,
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I am writing this letter with short notice however weul^ litie {olcieaTjy'express my
opposition to the proposed bill 6.04.041 stating that feeding of feral animals is prohibited. This
was just brought to my attention through a veterinary technician and new friend that my
daughter and I met while observing the feral cats in Wailea.

Please understand up front that we are visitors to Maui and have been here for two
months. I offer my perspective as a veterinarian of more than 25 years, as a college professor

teaching Animal Sciences and most importantly as a mother instilling the values stewardship for
my daughter.

My twelve-year old daughter and I have witnessed the feral cat populations in Maui and
she has taken interest to understand more about their provision. We have fully appreciated

how a community of care providers has been diligent and compassionate to ensure the well-

being of these feral cats. This is evident through the spay and neuter programs offered by the
local Humane Society and veterinary colleagues; private residents who offer their personal
resources to foster kittens and see that they are successfully placed for adoption; local citizens

who place cat food and water to help our animal friends. We have been inspired by the
demonstrated care of many members in community.

As I teach upcoming veterinary professionals, I bring forward our responsibilities as
animal care providers to address the Five Freedoms:
Freedom from hunger & thirst
Freedom from discomfort

Freedom from pain injury or disease
Freedom to express normal behavior
Freedom from fear and distress

Simply stated, we should be good stewards. If I can offer any additional assistance,
please feel free to contact me.
Best Regards,
Racquel

Racquel M. Llndroth, DVM,Diplomate ABVP (Equine)
P.O. Box 256 Belgrade, MT 59714
406-581-2633
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From:

ML0NG16@hawaii.rr.com
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Sent:

Thursday, May 7,2020 11:42 AM
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To:

County Clerk
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Subject:

feeding fera! cats
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Hi have a cat colony now for the past eight years. I have been feeding them Everyday for the past eigl^t years^Theyj^re

healthy and well fed. I had started with about fourteen cats and I am now down to eight. They are all'spaye^neufgped.'
take care of the area around them and make sure it is mowed and free of rubbish..at my own expense, eve^hough it is
on private property. I feel I have helped the county with taking care of these cats and keeping the population down. I
would hate to see these cats starved to death because I am no longer allowed to feed them. How cruel is that!

Before voting on this, have the council members talked with Maul Humane Society or members of the community who
are committed to feral cats before making a new law prohibiting the feeding of feral cats. Is there not more important
issues for the county council members to work on Instead of attacking people who are compassionate about TNR. What
happen to working with the people of community??? Thank you, Maureen Long

County Clerk
5 '\ «— w i^ f V d i_>
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Carolyn Lonon <paws2bme@gnnail.com>

Sei^t;

Thursday, May 07, 2020 8:50 AM

Jo:

County Clerk

Subject:

Proposed bill 6.04.051
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Please veto this bill & allow the feral cat population to be HUMANELY REDUCED as has been done for several years.

There will always be feral cats. Keeping them healthy & neutered is a HEALTHIER way to reduce the feral cat population.
Carolyn Lonon
Kahului

Coun^ Clerk

To:

rachael lund <tesbo71@gmail.com>
Thursday, May 07, 2020 2:29 PM
County Clerk

Subject:

Feral animals

From:
Sent:

Subject: WRITTEN TESTIMONY - 6.04.041 Feeding of feral animals prohibited
Dear Council Members,

I am very disappointed to hear that Council Member Hokama has introduced this bill, calling for the prohibition on
the feeding of feral animals.

We are all aware that there is a problem with the feral cat population on our Islands. To address this problem on
Maui, we have private citizens as well as the humane society coordinating and engaging in programs of actively
monitoring, feeding, and trapping members of feral cat colonies to be spayed/neutered and released so that they
cannot reproduce. If someone is not happy with the effectiveness of these programs, they should work WITH the
Maul Humane Society for more effective solutions.

I am opposed to this bill, and disheartened by the failure of its author to work with, and seek solutions through
the proper channels; namely, our existing agencies for animal care and control. We are so fortunate to have one
of the most progressive and forward thinking humane societies in this country located in our community. They
have the knowledge, experience, as well as access to some of the nation's leaders in animal welfare. We should
be utilizing this resource to help our island. All research shows that TNR (Trap, Neuter & Release) is the most
effective way to handle the overpopulation of community cats, and this is the approach that Maui Humane
Society has taken for the last four years.

Please bear in mind when you are considering this bill that deliberately starving cats is ANIMAL
CRUELTY...plain and simple. I would like to know if Mr. Hokama has ANY examples of other communities
where the act of STARVING animals was an actual effective solution for eradication? If so, could he please be
asked to present this information publicly. Additionally, I and many other animal lovers in this community would
like to know what happens when the feeding stops? Does he anticipate the cats will be less of a nuisance in our
community? It is widely known that MALNOURISHED animals are predisposed to parasites such as fleas and
ticks and if anything, they will become more invasive and infiltrate businesses and residential areas in search of
food. Finally, and I hate to point out this grim reality but what happens to the dying animals? What happens to
the thousands of carcasses in our parks where keiki play and in our neighborhoods where families live? The
landfill does not allow the disposal of DEAD animals. How will the County plan to deal with this?
We are all living through a difficult time right now. Our community is going through what could be argued as the
most financially devastating period we have ever experienced. It will be months (if not years) before we are able
to fully recover, if we ever are. It is important to note that many visitors to our beautiful island are animal lovers.
As Maui is on the verge of reopening to the world, are you prepared to deal with the national controversy,
outrage and negative attention that this will bring? Animal lovers are a passionate group of people and they will
make this known far and wide.

We are a compassionate community and our nature and morals do not allow us to watch idly as
animals suffer and starve. We can and MUST do better for the animals that have no voice.

Thank you for your kind consideration.

Rachael Lund

Kihei, HI

■

County Clerk

From:

Margie MacPherson <mmacpherson@hrcc-hawaiLcom>

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 3:06 PM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

Proposed Bill 6.04.041 Feeding of Feral Animals Prohibited

Aloha Maui Council:

I am writing in absolute opposition to Proposed Bill 6.04.041 Feeding of Feral Animals Prohibited. This in and of itself is
inhumane, barbaric and horrific!

Are you serious? Making it a crime to feed feral animals? This is the year 2020!
Tells me a lot about the character of the council to allow something so heinous such as this bill to pass.

I oppose the Proposed Bill 6.04.041 Feeding of Feral Animals Prohibited, now and forever!

Margie MacPherson
Maui Secretary

HAWAII REGIONAL COUNCIL OF CARPENTERS
330 Hookahi Street

Wailuku, Hawaii 96793-1449

Phone:(808)242-6891, Ext. 600
Fax: (808)242-5961
Email: mmacphefson@hrcc-hawaii.com

From:

Vijay Madnani < madnani@yahoo.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 2:39 PM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

6.04.041 Feeding of feral animals prohibited

Dear Sir/Madam,

This is to oppose the Passing of the Bill 6.04.041 Feeding of feral animals prohibited.

The feral animals are harmless and provide safeguards against rats and mice and other harmful critters,

They do not affect tourism or any commerce activities in Maui, Starving these animals is cruel and
inhumane.
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The most humane and effective management of feral cat populations is through spay and neuter which is
the approach Maui Humane Society has taken for the last four years.

Carcasses of these animals in parks and neighborhoods is a health issue and it will add an additional
burden on Maui resources to pick up and eliminate the remains. The landfill does not allow the disposal of
dead animals.

Finally, Maui will be attracting a lot of adverse international publicity if this Bill is passed.
Thank you for listening.

Vijay and Kay Madnani

County Clerk
pp

From:
Sent:

brooke mahnken <brookemahnken@gmail.com>
Thursday, May 07, 2020 1:07 PM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

Prohibition on feeding feral animals (paf 20-127)
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A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE TO AMEND THE MAUl COUNTY CODE, ClHAFTER
6.04.040, RELATING TO FEEDING FERAL ANIMALS

I am writing to support the prohibition of feeding feral animals.
Feeding of feral cats serves to grow the population of these animals, which

perpetuates the suffering of unwanted cat populations and accelerates the
loss of our dwindling native animals. Those who oppose this prohibition are
placing a higher value on commonplace pest animals and advocating for the
destruction of what makes Hawaii unique. Please support the prohibition on
feeding feral animals
Thank you
Brooke Mahnken
Makawao resident

BROOKE

Coun^ Clerk
h^KUTiVED
From:

Kathryn Maloney <kathryn.maloney88@gmail.com>

To:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 10:29 AM
County Clerk

Subject:

Bill 6.04.041

Sent:

2920 HAY -7 AH li: 06
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COUNTY CLERK

Feeding of Feral Animals.

While I understand the concerns on feral animals, I respectfully request an amendment to support and increase dedicated feral
cat colonies. Maui Humane Society supports these dedicated Colony Volunteers with free spay/neuter programs that have

been proven nationally to reduce the feral cat population. Please support programs such as this, and MHS s MASH (mass) cat
neuter programs, instead of outlawing feral cat colonies.

I do understand and respect that we do have a growing feral population of chickens, cats, and rabbits (I was surprised rabbits
could be brought in and sold as pets). Your attention to trying to reduce feral populations Is greatly appreciated.
Kathryn Maloney
24 Kllolani Ln,#302, Kihei, HI 96753;808-264-6445

County Clerk

Rcnrivhu
From:
Sent:

Terese Masters <ihilanimasters@gmail.com>
Thursday, May 07, 2020 8:19 AM

To:

county Clerk

Subject:

OPPOSE Bill 6.04.041
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Aloha Council,
I OPPOSE Bill 6.04.041.

Ignoring the actual problem offeral cats, without adequate solutions, will cause more problems.
Thank you for time,
Terese Masters

County Clerk

RECiZiVED
From:

KS M <koamats(a)gmail.conn>

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 12:42 PM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

Testimony for Proposed Bill 6.04.041
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My name is Koa Matsuoka.

I support this bill to end the feeding offeral animals. I grew up on Lanai Island but currently live on

^

^

back to Maul or Lanal the feral cat problem seems to be continuing through feral cat feeders,
toxoplasmosis which Is endangering pregnant women and killing our endangered

seals left In the world. We can't let these negligent acts continue. As a native Hawaiian,feral cats threaten the hetHmng

existence to the Hawaiian species that make up the foundation of our culture and heritage. It s not only the Hawaiian "t°nkjeal
but the native birds that are greatly Impacted by these Invasive animals. Seablrds, water birds and the most- -Bere^
birds In the world are all Impacted by feral cat existence. By continuing to allow fera animal feeding
continued destruction of Hawaiian resources that are vital to our culture, public health and native
J
things aren't a priority for some,the decline of the three aforementioned factors all play mto economic stability and
development and affect the viability of tourism. Please end feral animal feeding for the benefit of us all.
Mahalo,
Koa

RECE
From:
Sent:

David May <davidmaymaui@icioud.com>
Thursday, May 1, 2020 11:44 AM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

6.04.041 Feeding of feral animals prohibited

County Council:

Undoubtedly you will receive testimony that does not support the ban on feeding feral animals (Cat's). I urge you to
please research this topic and come to the conclusion that the impact of the cat colonies on Maul is out of control. Cats
severely impact native bird populations and spread toxoplasmosis that is decimating Hawaiian Monk Seal populations.
Groups that support capture/spay/neuter/release methods cannot show that this method has had any significant impact
on the reduction of cat colonies. It simply is not working. These cats are released back into the wild to continue the
spread of toxoplasmosis and the killing of native bird populations.

Non-native animal populations (Cats, coqui frogs, fire ants, pigs, deer, goats and chickens) have a negative impact on
indigenous floral and fauna. Cats are often viewed more sympathetically because of their historical relationships with
humans. Many view these feral animals as pets and they are not.

Please help move this situation in the right direction and pass the ban on feeding feral cats. This would also be an
opportune time to also consider implementing eradication programs.
Mahalo,
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David May
808-870-6716
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Sent from my iPad
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From:
Sent:

Sarah McCandliss <sarahmccandliss@gmail.com>
Friday, May 8, 2020 9:03 AM

To:

Subject:

Re: Testimony for 6.04.042

Sarah McCandliss
10 Hui Kelu Wav
Kihei. HI 96753
831-402-4191

sarahmccandliss@gmail.com

May 1,2020

Maui County Council
Wailuku, HI

Re: Proposed Bill 6.04.041 Feeding of Feral Animals Prohibited
Aloha Maui County Council:

I am writing to you today TO VOICE MY OPPOSITION to the proposed bill 6.04.041 Feeding of Feral Animals Prohibited.
As a citizen of the United States of America, and a resident of the State of Hawaii, County of Maui, I ask that you count
my testimony given here in your consideration of this bill.

The welfare of all species is one of my core concerns, and I feel that humane treatment of animals is the responsibility of
the human race. By passing a ruling that insists that"NO person may feed or deliberately introduce any food material,
substance or attractant directly to, or in the vicinity of, any feral animal" you will place the citizens of Maui Council in an
untenable position of making us all a party to terrible cruelty.

I support efforts to lower the numbers offeral cats on Maui by using the humane strategy of Trap Neuter Release (TNR).
Using spay/neuter is a solution that works. I implore you to commit to this science-backed, cost effective way to control
and reduce their numbers.

Thank you for the opportunity to voice my opinion and preference for opposition to the proposed bill 6.04.041 Feeding
of Feral Animals Prohibited. I trust that my representatives will act in accordance to the voices of their constituency.
Mahalo,
Sarah McCandliss

£oun^ Clerk
^
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From;

Janis McEvers <janmcevers@gmail.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 8:40 AM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

Feeding feral animals

r ■ .
I

. '(r r-N
; V
lJ

2020 MAY -7 AM 8* 55
.--i-'rlCE OF the:
TOUMTY CLERK

Please do not pass this horribly cruel law. Let's neuter/spade theses homeless animals rather than attempt to starve
them to death. This proposal Is shocking! Apparently I've given Maui County administrators more credit than they
deserve as I never would have believed such a law would be ever be suggested for Maui. Shame on you!

From:

justjostar <ju5tJostar@yahoo.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 12:45 PM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

6.04.041 bill regarding feeding feral animals

received
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I am not in favor of this proposed legislation
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'CLERK

It is an archaic and inhumane method of dealing with the problem. It is a proven fact TNR and good colony management works
better

It will cost the taxpayers needless money when volunteers will do the work for free and the outcome is more successful
The mayor throughout covid 19 has said feeding colonies is essential. He says he's compassionate and likes animals. He supports
colony caretakers. This bill is in direct contradiction to what he has been saying in public

There is poor ability to enforce such a law. MHS is not interested as they are no kill and humane with their own program that has
been successfully fixing the problem. I'm sure the police have more pressing matters than to arrest a person for feeding a cat
where the property owner has given permission.

There is a problem with what do do with the unwanted animals. The community has been dumping them for years. Euthanizing
or starving them will not stop this criminal activity. If you really want to stop it you need to address community dumping of
unwanted animals.

Then there Is the problem of unhealthy cats that are no longer being managed.There will be sick animals spreading more
diseases which is what you want to avoid and rotting carcasses all over town

Since tourists who come here are animal lovers it will ruin the appeal of the island and many will be shocked and appalled at
Maui's treatment of their cats.

Please think twice before making an error in judgement
Leslie McGrath
Kihei Resident
Sent from Yahoo Mall on Android

County Clerk
From:
Sent
To:
Subject:

Shelly McGregor <shellymcgr@gmail.com>
Thursday, May 07,2020 3:27 PM
County Clerk

proposed bill6.04.941

Aloha, I have been involved with the caretaking of feral cat colonies for 20 years. I adamantly oppose this bill. The trap, neuter,
release program is the only humane way to take care of the population of feral cats on the island. The population is due to the
negligence of humans, who don't take responsibility for their animals by getting them neutered and abandoning them when
they no longer care to have them. To discontinue the TNR program and to criminalize the continued care of these colonies Is
both wrong and cruel! The colony caretakers take the responsibility for making sure the cats one their colonies are neutered,fed
and cared for at no cost. With the help of the Maul Humane society we are helping to control the feral cat population.
Rather than punishing the cats, make pet owners responsible for their pets and make it their crime for not getting them
neutered.

Please do not pass this bill! There are many better uses for our tax dollars.
Thank you for your time.
Shelly McGregor
35 Laumakani Loop
Kihei, Maul 96763

Prom:
Sent:

Sandra McGuinness <sandramaui@aol.com>
Thursday, May 07, 2020 2:32 PM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

testimony on 6.04.041 Feeding of Feral Animals Prohibited

Re: 6.04.041 Feeding of Feral Animals Prohibited

I am writing in opposition to the above-mentioned bill. Criminalizing the feeding of feral animals would not only be cruel to the

animals that are currently being cared for. but it would also cause more work for our law enforcenient in fining or arresting those
who may continue to care for feral animals. Do we even have the resources for enforcement at this time?

Feeding bans are opposed by organizations such as the Humane Society of the United States, ASPCA, and others.

Letting animals starve to death is cruel. Another solution that is fair to the animals and agreed upon by interested and affected
organizations and individuals needs to be made.
Thank you,

Sandy McGuinness

Sandra Leigh Hoapili McGuinness
P. O. Box 608

Makawao, Maul, HI 96768
808.264.7895

sandramaui@aol.com

County Clerk
From:

Sent:
To:

Subject:

Kay Mckean <ksmcandle@aol.com>
Thursday, May 07, 2020 2:49 PM
County Clerk
Re: Bill #6.04.041 Feral animal feeding

As a new resident(since January of 2020)and a new volunteer at Maui Humane Society, I was shocked to learn of the
introduction of this bill to prohibit compassionate care of feral animals. I submit the following opposition:

"I am against this bill. Maui Humane Society has a wonderful program that is controlling and reducing the feral animal
population.

It is humane and very effective. It must be given time for it to ultimately be successful.

A law prohibiting feeding feral animals is extremely heartless, disregarding of people's good hearts and has never worked
other communities.

Spay and neuter is the only way to do it successfully.

The cats are neutered and allowed to live out their lives and the population is gradually reduced."
Aloha,

Kay S. McKean
14 Leanihi Lane
Unit 101

Kihei, Hi 96753

in

County Clerk
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From:

Jeannette McKinley <janmck4design@gmaiLcom>

Sent:

Tuesday, May 05, 2020 2:46 PM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

May 8 County Council Meeting
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vobuNTY CLERK
Re:

Item H. Communication #20-257 and
Item L. Unfinished Business #20-60

I support concluding the Second Reading of the Managing Director Charter Change Proposal and
Communication No. 20-257 to amend Unfinished Business item No 20-60. The changes

suggested to be made to 20-60 are not substantive and are clerical In nature. Please move this
out of council and onto the November ballot so we can vote on this much debated charter
change this November.
Mahalo,

Jeannette McKinley
4281 Wailina Place

Wailea, HI 96753-8433
808.879.8467

3anMcK4Deslgn(q)gmail.com

County Clerk

From:

Heather Meckel < heather.meckel@gmail.com >

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 3:02 PM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

In support of bill 6.04.041

I am writing in support of bill 6.04.041. Supplementing the diets of feral animals only leads to unnatural populations densities.
Feral animals, specifically cats, are detrimental to native wildlife and human health. They spread diseases to both terrestrial and
marine animals. People and organizations are currently working so hard to save rapidly diminishing populations of native
species, allowing feral populations of introduced species to thrive is counter to these efforts. These cats lead poor unhealthy
lives. Supplemental feeding is bad policy for the cats, native species, and humans. Bill 6.04.041 is a common sense measure to
protect the 'aina.
Mahalo,
Heather Meckel

^oun^ Clerk
From:

Danny Medeiros <dannymaui@hotmail.com>

Sent:

Wednesday, May 06, 2020 9:15 PM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

Proposed bill 6.04.041
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in response to proposed bill 6.04.041 regarding the feeding of feral animals and imposing restrictions on pets, I strongly
disagree. I have seen first hand how the trap neuter release program has worked to reduce the number of feral cats in
Maul county. To think that allowing animals to starve is going to reduce any numbers is ridiculous. We will end up with
hungry animals roaming our neighborhoods. Managed colonies have helped to move the animals away from residential
areas. I do not support the killing or starving of any animals and do not want my taxpayer money going to this proposed
bill. There are many things we need to focus on In our community and the treatment of animals Is one of them. I also do
not see how it will be enforceable when our police department Is busy taking care of real problems. 1 also do not believe
it is legal to tell people how many pets they can own. Please do not allow this bill to pass and let the Maul Humane
Society and all of the great people who dedicate themselves to animal welfare keep doing the wonderful job they have
been doing. Aloha, Danny Medeiros 66 Kumulaau Ohia Loop Waituku HI 96793

County Clerk

From:

t

Kelli Uderitz <kellImaui@hotmail.com>

Sent:

Wednesday, May 06,2020 8:50 PM

To:

County Clerk

Subject;

Proposed bill 6.04.941
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Aloha, 1 am writing this email in response to the proposed bill 6.04.041 regarding the feeding of feral animals. I
am adamantly against this bill. The inhumanity involved in starving animals is disgusting. I am a colony
caretaker of cats and have seen the results of trap neuter release programs here on Maui. I have 4 colonies
and have witnessed the following reductions in numbers as follows

Colony 1 started with 125 cats 4 years ago. With consistent trap neuter release I now have 30 cats on a 45 acre
property.

Colony 2 started with 45 cats 6 years ago and now has 4 cats
Colony 3 started with 20 cats 7 years ago and now has 7
Colony 4 started with 30 cats and now has 8

Many hotels have adopted the trap neuter release program and allow feeding on their private property. They
have seen how removing cats does not stop more cats from coming or reduce the numbers of cats being born,
the only way this can be done is through managed colonies. Maui Humane Society has offered spay and
neuter services free of charge and this has gone a very long way in the reduction of numbers. I know that it
will be near impossible to enforce such an asinine law because most people are compassionate enough to not
want to starve or murder animals. Who will carry out enforcement? Who will be responsible for the killing?

People do not want to kill animals!!! There are many other things we need to spend our tax dollars on during
these times, and killing animals is not one of them. The other thing I would like to point out is that cruise ships
and boats carrying thousands of tourists every year dump their sewage into the ocean. That combined with
the spillage of raw sewage from our over capacity treatment plants are more likely the cause of any damage to
marine life than other animals. This is a poorly worded bill to address "feral animals" when it is obvious the

person who wrote it is just biased to cats. Please do not allow this ridiculous bill to pass!!! Also, to try and tell
a taxpaying homeowner and voter how many pets they can have is a complete violation of rights. Thank
You for your time, Kelli Medeiros 66 Kumulaau Ohia Loop Wailuku HI 96793

received
To Whom It May Concern,
I am writing this in regards to the proposed bill
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prohibited. NO person may feed or deliberately mtrodhcf^yjfpgd-h^terial, substance or
attractant directly to, or in the vicinity of, any feral animal." As a citizen of Mam,I object to
this bill and hope my opinion contributes to the coimcil's decision to not approve.
. Feeding bans punish compassionate people

. Feeding bans do not address reproduction and nuisance behaviors
• Cats will not leave areas with feeding bans

• I support TNR as a humane solution to cat overpopulation
We have had several animals (cats, chickens and rabbits) over the years that have started

feral and were tamed with patience and compassion and became loving and loyal members of

our family. Cats help keep the rat and mice population under control. The chickens decimate the
overpopulation ofroaches, cane spiders and centipedes around our property. Due to thern we no
not need bait, traps or exterminators. A vast majority ofthe animals we have taken m or fed over
the years have been spayed and/or neutered thanks to the amazing efforts and resources provided
by the Maui Humane Society.

"Cats are scavengers and will search to find food. If a feeding ban is enacted, the cats often will
stay in the area and find a new source offood. The cats will eat garbage, scraps or other ammals
which do not provide cats with the nutrients they need. Malnourished cats are more susceptible
to diseases and parasites. Because feeding bans do not address reproduction at all, the
malnourished cats will often give birth to sick kittens who will die at a young age."

"Feeding bans actually create more nuisance behaviors than they eliminate. The bans encourage
cats to search through garbage,fails to spay/neuter cats and leads to the spread of diseases. Cats
without a solid source offood will wander around towns more than cats who have an area where

they know they will he fed at. The feeding bans also make trap-neuter-retum(TNR)almost
impossible because the cat caretakers cannot lure the cats to the traps with wet food. TNR ends
these nuisance behaviors while also stopping reproduction. Cat caretakers are compassionate

people who want to help cats in their area. Compassion should not be criminalized but
encouraged. Without cat caretakers feeding and TNRing cats, many more cats would suffer.
Further,the enforcement offeeding bans is very difficult and resource intensive. Areas that want
to address cat overpopulation should instead implement TNR."SOURCE: Alley Cat Rescue.

Again, as a citizen of Maui, 1 oppose this bill and ifit is passed it will not stop myselfand
Others like me from doing what we feel is right.

Thank you for your time and consideration on this matter.
Mahalo and Best Wishes,

Cassi Meng

County Clerk
From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

Beka Merrifield <bel<abee@yahoo.com>
Friday, May 08, 2020 9:10 AM
County Clerk
In defense of CATS and CHICKENS

Re: Proposed Bill 6.04.041 Feeding of Feral Animals Prohibited Aloha Maui County Council:
I am writing to you today TO VOICE MY OPPOSITION to the proposed bill 6.04.041 Feeding of Feral Animals Prohibited. As a
citizen of the United States of America, and a resident of the State of Hawaii, County of Maui, I ask that you count my testimony
given here in your consideration of this bill.

The welfare of all species is one of my core concerns, and I feel that humane treatment of animals is the responsibility of the
human race. By passing a ruling that insists that"NO person may feed or deliberately introduce any food material, substance or
attractant directly to, or in the vicinity of, any feral animal" you will place the citizens of Maui Council in an untenable position of
making us all a party to terrible cruelty.

I support efforts to lower the numbers offeral cats on Maui by using the humane strategy of Trap Neuter Release (TNR). Using
spay/neuter is a solution that works. I implore you to commit to this science-backed, cost effective way to control and eventually
reduce their numbers.

Thank you for the opportunity to voice my opinion and preference for opposition to the proposed bill
6.04.041 Feeding of Feral Animals Prohibited. I trust that my representatives will act in accordance to the voices of their
constituency.
Rebekah Merrifield Kahului, Hawaii bekabee@yahoo.com

County Clerk
From:
Sent:

Karin <karinm_sta@yahoo.com>
Thursday, May 07, 2020 8:34 AM

ah 8:3?

To:

Subject:

Opposing bill 6.04.041 prohibiting feeding of feral cats
;rFIC£ OF THE
NTY CLERK

-..j

Aloha,

I am a Maul resident and it's come to my attention that there has been a bill proposed that would prohibit feeding feral
cats. While I understand that there is a problem with cat overpopulation here, prohibiting the feeding of these cats who
in many cases depend on the kindness of humans is cruel, inhumane and heartless not to mention not the smartest or
most effective way to control the population. Whoever Is so concerned about overpopulation should instead use
compassion and channel their efforts into increasing TNR on these animals which is actually a much more humane and
effective way to deal with the problem.
Thank you for your time,
Karin Mesterhazy

Sent with Aloha from my iPhone ^

County Clerk
From:

Picnic <picnic@hawaii.rr.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 9:00 AM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

Opposing bill 6.04.041

2020 MAY "7 AM 9** * 2
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OF THE

o'uNTY CLERK
To whom It may concern:

Please do not pass this bill which prohibits the feeding of feral cats.
Feeding them establishes trust and is the first step to creating a successful NEUTERING program to LOWER the
population of feral cats.

Thank you,
Ann Mevis

County Clerk
P c f> r: I \ / p n

From:
Sent:

Zorah Rodgers <lucasandzorah@me.com>
Thursday, May 07, 2020 12:39 PM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

In support of 6.04.041

^
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OF THE

I'm in support of bill 6.04.041. We need to stop cultivating feral Colonies for the safety of our children,
environment. Please add my name to the list of supporters..
Zorah Meyer

County Clerk

—

From:

stacey middleton <middletonstacey@mail.com>

Sent:
To:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 2:53 PM
County Clerk

Subject:

proposed inhumane bill 6.04.041

Maul County Council,

I am emailing you today to voice MY OPPOSITION to proposed bil 6.04.041. I am a US citizen and a full time resident of
Maui county. Please count my testimony in your consideration of this bill.

This would be insanely cruel and most likely gain national attention if it is passed. Please don't pass this.

I agree the feral cat population needs to be lowered. Efforts are in place with the Trap, Neuter and Release program. Please
assist the Humane Society with the trap and release program. It is science backed, cost effective and most of all HUMANE. It
is our responsibility to prevent cruelty and do the right thing.

Thank you for the opportunity to voice my opinion and please make sure it is noted.
Sincerely,

Stacey Middleton
Lahaina

County Clerk
From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

Julie Migneauit <julie@livefiercelove.com>
Thursday, May 07, 2020 9:36 PM
County Clerk
Opposition to Bill 6.04.041

SAMPLE LETTER

Re: Proposed Bill 6.04.041 Feeding of Ferai Animais Prohibited
Aloha Maui County Council:

I am writing to you today TO VOICE MY OPPOSITION to the proposed bill 6.04.041 Feeding of Feral Animals
Prohibited. As a citizen of the United States of America, and a resident of the State of Hawaii, County of Maui, I
ask that you count my testimony given here in your consideration of this bill.

The welfare of all species is one of my core concerns, i believe the humane treatment of animals is the responsibility
of the human race. By passing a ruling that insists that"NO person may feed or deliberately introduce any food
material, substance or attractant directly to, or in the vicinity of, any feral animal" you will place the citizens of Maui
Council in an untenable position of making us all a party to terrible cruelty.

I support efforts to lower the numbers of feral cats on Maui by using the humane strategy of Trap Neuter
Release(TNR). Using spay/neuter is a solution that works. I implore you to commit to this science-backed, cost
effective way to control and eventually reduce their numbers.
Thank you for the opportunity to voice my opinion and preference for opposition to the proposed bill 6.04.041 Feeding
of Feral Animals Prohibited. I trust that my representatives will act in accordance to the voices of their constituency.
Warmly,
Julie

May 07 20 04;32p

5103933813

MilbergerMichels
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Re: Proposed Bill 6.04.041 Feeding of Feral Animals Prohibited
Aloha Maul County Council:

I am writing to you today TO VOICE MY OPPOSITION to the proposed bill 6.04.041 Feeding of Fera
Animals Prohibited. As a citizen of the United States of America, and aesantovt of the State of Hav rail,

County of Maui, I ask that you count my testimony given here in your consideration of this bill.
The welfare of all species is one of my core concerns, and I feel that humane treatment of animals

sthe

responsibility,ofthe human race. By passing a ruling that insists that"NO person may feed or

deliberately introduce any food material,substance or attractant directly to,or in the vicinity of, arlk y
feral animal' you will place the citizens of Maui Council in an untenable position of making us all a party
to terrible cruelty.

I support efforts to lower the numbers of feral cats on Maui by using the humane strategy of Trap
Neuter Release (TNR). Using spay/neuter is a solution that works. I implore you to commit to this
science-backed,cost effective way to control and eventually reduce their numbers.

Thank you for the opportunity to voice my opinion and preference for opposition to the proposed Ibill
6.04.041 Feeding of Feral Animals Prohibited. I trust that-a«^representatives will act in accordancelto
the voices of their constituency.
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Jamie DeMello Mims

47 Papuhau Place
Wailuku, HI 96793
zhameh@vahoo.com

May 7, 2020

Council Chamber, 8"* Floor
200 South High Street
Wailuku. HI 96793

Re: Proposed Bill 6.04.041 Feeding of Feral Animals Prohibited
Aloha Maui County Council:

I am writing to you today TO VOICE MY OPPOSITION to the proposed bill 6.04.041 Feeding
of Feral Animals Prohibited. As a citizen of the United States of America, and a resident of
the State of Hawaii, County of Maui, I ask that you count my testimony given here in your
consideration of this bill.

The welfare of all species is one of my core concerns, and I feel that humane treatment of
animals is the responsibility of humans. By passing a ruling that insists that"NO person may
feed or deliberately introduce any food material, substance or attractant directly to, or in the
vicinity of, any feral animal" you will place the citizens of Maui Council in an unsustainable
position of making us all a party to terrible cruelty.

I support efforts to lower the numbers of feral cats on Maui by using the humane strategy
of Trap Neuter Release (TNR). Using spay/neuter is a solution that works. I implore you
to commit to this science-backed, cost effective way to control and eventually reduce
their numbers.

Thank you for the opportunity to voice my opinion and preference for opposition to the
proposed bill 6.04.041 Feeding of Feral Animals Prohibited. I trust that my representatives will
act in accordance with the voices of their constituency.

Mahalo,
Jamie DeMello Mims

County Clerk
From:

Ruby Mitchell < rubysbeauties@gmaii.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 3:28 PM

To:

Subject:

County Clerk
Cats feeding ban

starving cats Is Inhumane. Why not find a better solution to this problem? Seeing an animal starve does not sit well with me.
Have a conscience and do not pass this bill.

From:

Carol Miyamoto <c.miyamotogoodwin@gmail.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 8:03 AM

To:

County Clerk

Subject
*

Bill 06.04.041 prohibit feeding of feral animals
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Dear Council Members: Aloha, the caregivers of Maul County feral cat colonies understand we have a problem with over
population of cats. The Humane Society and other animal non-profits have been coordinating and engaging programs to
spay and neuter animals of Maul County to help control the over population of cats and educate the citizens of the
county. I have been involved with the caregiving and spay and neuter of cats since 2000. I've helped in spay and
neutering of over 200 cats in the county. My husband and I have gone every night to ensure these cats have food and
water and are in good health. I am heavy hearted to think these cats In my colonies and other colonies will starve to
death if this bill is passed. This Is not a solution to this problem but cruel and inhumane. Tourism would suffer if guests
to the county knew of this cruelty to animals. We need to pass laws to citizens who feed feral cats that don't engage In
spay and neuter programs or don't spay or neuter their own animals. We need to work with our nonprofits to educate
our citizens.l oppose bill 06.04.041 to prohibit feeding of feral animals.
Sincerely,.
Carol Ann
Miyamoto.
1010 Eha St. #105.
Wailuku,HI 96793. 808-385-5735. c.mivamoto@aol.com

May 1,2020

Maui County Council

Re: Proposed Bill 6.04.041 Feeding of Feral Animals Prohibited

Aloha Maui county Council,

I am writing to you today to voice my concern and opposition to the proposed bill 6.04.041 Feeding of
Feral Animals Prohibited.

I have been a shelter veterinarian with the Maui Humane Society for over 24 years and have years of
experience dealing with the feral cat issue on Maui. When I started with the shelter years ago, our
solution was to euthanize feral cats that were brought to us. After years of doing this the county saw no
improvement in the feral cat problem.

Nationwide, shelter veterinarians and other professionals have found that the most viable and
successful solution to the feral cat issue is to support TNR or trap neuter return programs. Hundreds of
shelters,including ours, have supported this program which has shown success across the nation and
here on Maui.There are many scientific studies,fully vetted by veterinary professionals that show this
program works. No where have I ever read a study that shows that the prohibiting the feeding of feral
cats is effective or even enforceable.

For Maui to even consider such a ban would be such a black eye for us. I would like to believe that Maui

is a compassionate place to live and that we live "aloha". There is no aloha in considering that starving
feral cats would help to reduce their population and it would serve no purpose other than to give Maui a
terrible reputation.

Thank you for letting me voice my concern and I hope you will seriously do thorough research on this
issue before considering such a ban.
Mahalo,

Miyo Miyasaki-Kim DVM
824 Aukai Place

Wailuku, Hawaii 96793

From:

Kristi Monson <keamonson@comcastnet>

ww uav 7 am o I /

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 3:55 AM
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To:

County Clerk

Subject:

Prohibition of Feeding Feral Animals

iCE OF THE
COUNTY CLERK

My name is Kristi Monson. I live in Mobile, Alabama and have visited your beautiful paradise several times in the last few
years.

I just heard about the bill proposed by Councilmember Riki Hokama that would make it illegal to feed feral cat colonies on
Maui He needs to educate himself on the feral cat problem - how it began and how it can be managed. TNR (trapping,

neutering, and releasing) has been shown to be effective, but these cats MUST be fed and monitored. It is inhumane to
simply sit back and watch while these creatures slowly starve to death.

Instead of passing ordinances that ban feeding feral cats, how about passing ordinances that actually HELP this
situation. Maybe Mr Hokama could reach out to he Maui Humane Society and discuss this situation further. I'm sure he
would benefit from some education on this matter.

In my own neighborhood here in Mobile, I have personally trapped 13 feral/stray cats over the last 2 years and and
transported them to my vet for spay/neuter and rabies vaccination which I paid for this out of my own pocket. I released
them back where I trapped them, and I continue to feed them and monitor them. Out of the 13 cats, I currently have 5 that
regularly still come to eat. The others have probably died - maybe hit by a car or as food for a predator such as a coyote or ^
hawk. I'm not sure, but that is the life of a feral cat - it is short and can be harsh. I DO know, however,that those cats I TNR'd
did NOT contribute to the ongoing feral cat problem, and they did NOT slowly starve to death. I'm just one person and can t
do much, but I know I can do SOMETHING,so that is what I am choosing to do.

There are a lot of people on Maui who want to make a positive difference. They are making a choice to be a helper. They
understand that you just can't just ignore a problem and expect it to go away.

I'm not sure if Mr Hokama's bill was submitted out of ignorance or disdain, but please understand that the feral cat situation
will only get worse if his bill is passed.
Please do the right thing and vote no.
Sincerely,
Kristi Monson

County Clerk
From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

Karen Mooiweer <kmooiweer@yahoo,com>
Thursday, May 07,2020 7:18 PM
County Clerk
Feral cat feeding ban

It's INHUMANE and should be thrown out of court Feral cat colonies are regulated by the people that feed them because they
capture spay & neuter them.
Starvation is INHUMANE!!

And you'll simply create offenders!
It's an all around bad ideal!

Sent from my iPhone

From:

Lindsay Moore <bemoorefree@gtnail.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 7, 2020 11:50 AM

To:

County Cierk

Subject:

Testimony on proposed bill feeding feral animals

As a community member of Maul County, I am writing to strongly support the following proposed bill:

"6.04.041 Feeding of feral animals prohibited. NO person may feed or deliberately introduce any food material,
substance or attractant directly to, or in the vicinity of, any feral animal."

Feral cats are completely destructive to Hawaiian native bird populations(some on the brink of extinction) and the
toxoplasmosis that they carry and spread are harmful to endangered sea life(and humans!).
I have witnessed feral cat feeding at Kanaha and Haycraft beach park in Ma'alaea. The feral cat population In both these

areas is rampant and when captured and brought to Maui Humane Society, they take no action except to neuter and
Thank you for accepting my testimony,
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Lindsay Moore
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Sent from my iPhone
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County Clerk
Mike Moran <mmmmahalo2000@aol.com>

From:

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 6:43 AM

To:

County Clerk

received
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Testimony from Kihei Community Association (KCA),on 20-257 & 20-60 on 5/8/20

Subject:

OF THE

'--OUNTY CLERK
Aloha Chair Lee and County Council Members

This is Mike Moran submitting testimony for the Kihei Community Association(KCA)

We believe it has already been much too long with too many delays to prevent the voters from expressing their will. But
.
..
^
We are strongly in support of 20-60 today under unHnished business, even with the manim modifications included under

the time for action is now.

item 20-257. PLEASE approve this matter for the second and final reading today.

You have been functioning under unprecedented conditions during this pandemic and need no more interruptions

accomplishing you work. Please conclude this matter today for this charter change so it can be up for the voters in
November, 2020
Mahalo

Mike Moran

President

KCA.

County Clerk
From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

Bonnie Morgan <artsyoceanic@yahoo.com >
Thursday, May 07, 2020 7:48 PM
County Clerk
Re feral cat killings

I am concerned about it being made illegal to feed feral cats. I support the trap, neuter and release programs happening here
on MAUl.

It is our responsibility to be the stewards and caretakers. These animals didn't ask to be here, people are responsible I
Lanai has solved their feral cat problem with this program and We should follow their example.
To make it Illegal to feed them
is not the solution!

Bonnie Morgan
4435 lower honoapiilani rd 226
Lahaina Hi 96761
808-280-0938

Sent from my iPhone

County Clerk
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From:

Bea Acksteiner <bea.acksteiner@gmail.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 7:59 AM

«5Y 7

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

I oppose bill 06.04.041 to prohibit feeding of feral animals7TfCG OF THr

AM 8* I 9
'OWNTY CLERK

Dear Council members,

I am ashamed and disappointed that It is necessary for the citizens of Maul to oppose a bill that
Council Member Hokama has introduced, one that calls for a prohibition on the feeding of feral
animals.

Here in Maui we are naturally aware of the issue in regards to the feral cat population. However,
feeding bans are inherently cruel and do not come close to achieving their intended goals. Feeding
ban laws, ordinances, and policies are misguided policy and are completely ineffective.
Feeding bans do not work, and are not scientifically supported.
Attempts to eradicate feral cats by starvation fail because there are other food sources that are a by
product of urban and suburban environments. Feral cat populations' density and locations are not
contingent on individuals intentionally providing food for the cats.
Studies have shown that other sources of food are always available-including food scraps in
household trash and municipal garbage facilities.
Cats are territorial and bond to their surroundings. As scavengers, they can find food in garbage cans
and dumpsters.
In certain situations, feral cats who have been fed on a consistent schedule can become dependent
on their caregivers for food, and in these cases, to abruptly discontinue care is cruel and can lead to

the death of some cats. But cats will not disappear simply because compassionate people can no
longer legally feed them.
Feeding bans encourage cats to roam further to find food, making them more visible, which can
actually increase calls to animal control. Managing a colony with a program that includes Trap-NeuterReturn, such as the one practiced by our the Humane Society, and consistent, organized feeding

discourages roaming because neutered males are no longer searching for mates, and there is
decreased competition for dominance rank.
Cats who are fed on a regular schedule tend to stay in close proximity to their feeding stations.
Feeders can also exercise control over the behavior of feral cats, by gradually moving their feeding
stations into less-trafficked areas.

Feeding bans discourage the practice of Trap-Neuter-Return, the only effective course of action for
stabilizing the feral cat population. Scientific studies as well as decades of hands-on experience show
that Trap-Neuter-Return programs work to end the breeding cycle, improve the cats' health, and
make them better neighbors by ending mating behaviors.

with a feeding ban In place, Trap-Neuter-Return Is Impossible to carry out, and the cats continue to
have new litters of kittens.

Feeding bans punish the very people who are working to Improve conditions for the cats and for the
community. In the last 20 years,the number of local nonprofit organizations dedicated to helping
feral cats In the community has grown to over 250 nationwide. Hundreds of thousands of Americans,
spending their own time and money, organize low-cost spay/neuter clinics, carry out Trap-NeuterReturn programs and organize foster programs for adoptable cats and kittens-just like our
community does here on Maul.
Feeding bans force the work of caring Individuals Into secrecy.
Feeding bans are difficult to enforce; compassionate people will continue to help the cats. They are

also complalnt-drlven, and rapidly deteriorate Into a situation of extreme cruelty, with no net benefit
to the community.

Feeding bans Ignore the real problem—the lack of affordable spay/neuter services In the community.
Feeding bans are punitive and tend to direct resources towards administrative tasks like enforcement
and away from Incentive-based programs that encourage spay/neuter. Ineffective ordinances, like
feeding bans, are a waste of taxpayer dollars.

I encourage to reject cruel, punitive, and Ineffective ordinances and Instead to embrace humane
programs that really work to stabilize the population and keep cats out of animal shelters. Including
Trap-Neuter-Return for feral cats and subsidize and low-cost spay/neuter for all cats.
Here on Maul we have citizens and the Humane Society engaging In programs of actively monitoring,
feeding, and trapping members of feral cat colonies to be spayed, neutered and released so that they
cannot reproduce. If the effectiveness of these programs are not satisfactory, an effort should be
made to work WITH the Humane Society for more effective solutions. Cruelty to animals, which I

believe Includes deliberately starving them and creating stressful and desperate situations for them. Is
a crime.

Sincerely,
Beatrice Morrison

County Clerk

R-CESVED
From:
Sent:

troymorrison <troy_onthamove@yahoo.com>
Thursday, May 07, 2020 8:20 AM

Subject:

I oppose bill 05.04.041 to prohibit feeding of feral animals

To:

CountyLk

-aak utv

7 tu o. 00"

2020 HAY-7 AH 8-22
OF THE
' OUNTY CLERK

Dear Council members,

I am ashamed and disappointed that It is necessary for the citizens of Maul to oppose a bill that Council Member
Hokama has Introduced, one that calls for a prohibition on the feeding of feral animals.
Here In Maui we are naturally aware of the issue in regards to the feral cat population. However,feeding bans are
inherently cruel and do not come close to achieving their intended goals. Feeding ban laws, ordinances, and policies are
misguided policy and are completely ineffective.

Feeding bans do not work, and are not scientifically supported.
Attempts to eradicate feral cats by starvation fail because there are other food sources that are a by-product of urban

and suburban environments. Feral cat populations' density and locations are not contingent on individuals intentionally
providing food for the cats.

Studies have shown that other sources of food are always available - including food scraps in household trash and
municipal garbage facilities.

Cats are territorial and bond to their surroundings. As scavengers, they can find food in garbage cans and dumpsters.
In certain situations, feral cats who have been fed on a consistent schedule can become dependent on their caregivers

for food, and in these cases, to abruptly discontinue care is cruel and can lead to the death of some cats. But cats will
not disappear simply because compassionate people can no longer legally feed them.
Feeding bans encourage cats to roam further to find food, making them more visible, which can actually increase calls to
animal control. Managing a colony with a program that includes Trap-Neuter-Return, such as the one practiced by our
the Humane Society, and consistent, organized feeding discourages roaming because neutered males are no longer
searching for mates, and there is decreased competition for dominance rank.
Cats who are fed on a regular schedule tend to stay in close proximity to their feeding stations. Feeders can also exercise
control over the behavior of feral cats, by gradually moving their feeding stations into less-trafficked areas.
Feeding bans discourage the practice of Trap-Neuter-Return, the only effective course of action for stabilizing the feral
cat population. Scientific studies as well as decades of hands-on experience show that Trap-Neuter-Return programs
work to end the breeding cycle, improve the cats' health, and make them better neighbors by ending mating behaviors.
With a feeding ban in place, Trap-Neuter-Return is impossible to carry out, and the cats continue to have new litters of
kittens.

Feeding bans punish the very people who are working to improve conditions for the cats and for the community. In the
last 20 years, the number of local nonprofit organizations dedicated to helping feral cats in the community has grown to
over 250 nationwide. Hundreds of thousands of Americans, spending their own time and money, organize low-cost

spay/neuter clinics, carry out Trap-Neuter-Return programs and organize foster programs for adoptable cats and kittensjust like our community does here on Maui.

Feeding bans force the work of caring individuals into secrecy.
Feeding bans are difficult to enforce; compassionate people will continue to help the cats. They are also complaintdriven, and rapidly deteriorate into a situation of extreme cruelty, with no net benefit to the community.

Feeding bans ignore the real problem—the lack of affordable spay/neuter services in the community. Feeding bans are
punitive and tend to direct resources towards administrative tasks like enforcement and away from incentive-based
programs that encourage spay/neuter. Ineffective ordinances^ like feeding bans, are a waste of taxpayer dollars.
I encourage to reject cruel, punitive, and ineffective ordinances and instead to embrace humane programs that really
work to stabilize the population and keep cats out of animal shelters, including Trap-Neuter-Return for feral cats and
subsidize and low-cost spay/neuter for all cats.

Here on Maui we have citizens and the Humane Society engaging in programs of actively monitoring,feeding, and

trapping members of feral cat colonies to be spayed, neutered and released so that they cannot reproduce. If the
effectiveness of these programs are not satisfactory, an effort should be made to work WITH the Humane Society for
more effective solutions. Cruelty to animals, which I believe includes deliberately starving them and creating stressful
and desperate situations for them,is a crime.
Sincerely,
Troy Morrison

Maui Forest Bird Recovery Project
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2465 Olinda Road
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May 7, 2020
■VOUN'TY CLER' :
Maui County Council
To Maui Council,

Thank you for accepting the communication from Member Hokama today, "A bill FOR an ordinance
TO amend the maui county CODE, CHAPTER 6.04.040, RELATING TO FEEDING FERAL ANIMALS" and for
accepting our public testimony on this issue.

My name is Dr. Hanna Mounce and I am the Coordinator of Maul Forest Bird Recovery Project as

well as an upcountry resident of 15 years, a mother of two, and a local small business owner. This
bill is a simple and clear first step in controlling our exploding feral animal populations. There are
many invasive introductions on our islands but cats are by far one of the worst and are still be
perpetuated by a small community of people feeding ad supporting their existence in our native
environments. Cats are spreading disease to humans and wildlife and cats are also one of the most
efficient and effective predators on the planet. Maui County has the opportunity to reign in this
human health and community risk now.

We are facing the extinction of several of our native species in the next decade. There are only 300
monk seals in the main Hawaiian Islands and only 150 kiwikiu on the planet (all on Maui!). These

species are the ones that it is our responsibility to protect. We need to keep the animals intended
to be pets as such and stop allowing artificially high populations of feral animals across Maui
through the feeding of colonies of feral cats and other invasive species.

Thank you for the proposal of this clear and simple change to the Maui County Code.
Sincerely,

Dr. Hanna Mounce

MFBRP Coordinator - mounce@hawaii.edu - 808-421-7483

County Clerk
From:
Sent:
To:

megmuat@gmail.com
Thursday, May 07, 2020 7:41 PM
County Clerk

Subject:

Proposed Bill 6.04.041 Feeding of Feral Animals Prohibited

Aloha Maui County Council:

I am writing to you today TO VOICE MY OPPOSITION to the proposed bill 6.04.041 Feeding of Feral Animals Prohibited. As a
citizen of the United States, I ask that you count my testimony given here in your consideration of this bill.

The welfare of all species is one of my core concerns,and I feel that humane treatment of animals is the responsibility of the
human race. By passing a ruling that insists that"NO person may feed or deliberately introduce any food material,substance or
attractant directly to, or in the vicinity of, any feral animal" you will place the citizens of Maui Council in an untenable position of
making them ail a party to terrible cruelty.

I support efforts to lower the numbers offeral cats on Maui by using the humane strategy of Trap Neuter Release (TNR). Using
spay/neuter is a solution that works. I implore you to commit to this science-backed, cost effective way to control and eventually
reduce their numbers.

Thank you for the opportunity to voice my opinion and preference for opposition to the proposed bill 6.04.041 Feeding of Feral
Animals Prohibited.

Meghan Muat
310-720-7497

County Clerk
From:

D. MULLEN <ddmullen@mac.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 3:17 PM

To:

County Clerk
Feral Cats Feeding Bill

Subject:

Not only is this bill that Is being proposed inhumane.It also violates peoples rights offreedom. If someone wants to feed a cat
they are not a criminal. I believe this is unconstitutional.
Aloha,
Diana Mullen

From:
Sent:
To:

Leslie Mullens <lmullens@yahoo.com>
Thursday, May 07, 2020 3:56 PM
County Clerk

Subject:

Testimony AGAINST 6.04.041 Feeding of feral animals proposal

Dear Council Members,

I am AGAINST Council Member Hokama's proposed amendments.

I am very disappointed to hear that Council Member Hokama has introduced this bill, calling for the prohibition on the feeding of
feral animals. This was not submitted with any coordination or collaboration with Maui Humane Society - the county's
contracted partner in this area.

We are all aware that there is a problem with the feral cat population on our islands. To address this problem on Maui, we have
private citizens as well as the humane society coordinating and engaging in programs of actively monitoring,feeding, and
trapping members offeral cat colonies to be spayed/neutered and released so that they cannot reproduce. If someone is not
happy with the effectiveness of these programs,they should work WITH the Maui Humane Society for more effective solutions.
I am opposed to this bill, and disheartened by the failure of its author to work with, and seek solutions through the proper
channels; namely,our existing agencies for animal care and control. We are so fortunate to have one of the most progressive
and forward thinking humane societies in this country located in our community.They have the knowledge,experience, as well
as access to some of the nation's leaders in animal welfare. We should be utilizing this resource to help our island. All research
shows that TNR (Trap, Neuter & Release) is the most effective way to handle the overpopulation of community cats, and this is
the approach that Maui Humane Society has taken for the last four years.

Please bear in mind when you are considering this bill that deliberately starving cats is ANIMAL CRUELTY...plain and simple. I
would like to know if Mr. Hokama has ANY examples of other communities where the act of STARVING animals was an actual
effective solution for eradication? If so, could he please be asked to present this information publicly. Additionally, I and many
other animal lovers in this community would like to know what happens when the feeding stops? Does he anticipate the cats
will be less of a nuisance in our community? It is widely known that MALNOURISHED animals are predisposed to parasites such
as fleas and ticks and if anything,they will become more invasive and infiltrate businesses and residential areas in search of
food. Finally, and I hate to point out this grim reality but what happens to the dying animals? What happens to the thousands of
carcasses in our parks where keiki play and in our neighborhoods where families live? The landfill does not allow the disposal of
DEAD animals. How will the County plan to deal with this?

We are all living through a difficult time right now. Our community is going through what could be argued as the most financially
devastating period we have ever experienced. It will be months(if not years) before we are able to fully recover, if we ever are.
It is important to note that many visitors to our beautiful island are animal lovers. As Maui is on the verge of reopening to the
world, are you prepared to deal with the national controversy, outrage and negative attention that this will bring? Animal lovers
are a passionate group of people and they will make this known far and wide.
We are a compassionate community and our nature and morals do not allow us to watch idly as animals suffer and starve. We
can and MUST do better for the animals that have no voice.

Thank you for your kind consideration.
Leslie Mullens

Makawao, HI

County Clerk
From:
Sent:

Mike Murray <skimnm(5)hotmall.com>
Thursday, May 07, 2020 7:28 AM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

Do not kill the feral cats

To whom it concerns

Please do not consider what is being proposed in making it illegal to feed the feral cats.

I live a work on the west side and am very familiar with a non profit who has many helpers looking in on hundreds of
cats from Oluwalu to the Ritz. All cats have been caught and given shots and are fixed so no new ones are made.
This keeps the colony down until the cats pass from natural causes.

I feel the bigger issue is the general public needs to be held accountable for not caring for and/or discarding their pets.
Everyone I know supports this course of action from the General Managers at the Resort properties who contribute
money monthly to help with cost.

There is no cost to the county and it's insane that the council would even entertain this as a way to solve the feral
problem...

We need more volunteers to do what is being done successfully here on the West side.
Sincerely Michael Murray
Cat loving concerned citizen
Get Outlook for Android
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County Clerk
From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

Jennifer Murtoff <murtoff@gmail.com>
Thursday, May 07, 2020 3:19 PM
County Clerk
Proposed bill 6.04.041

As a US citizen and bird and wildlife lover,I'm writing in SUPPORT ofthe proposed bill "6.04.041 Feeding offeral animals
prohibited. NO person may feed or deliberately introduce any food material,substance or attractant directly to, or in the vicinity
of, any feral animal."

Feral nonnative animals, be they hogs,chickens, cats, or other animals,are a detriment to our native species both on Maui and
the US mainland.They should NOT be artificially subsidized by human activities. Please make a STRONG statement by passing
this bill to protect native wildlife!
Thank you,
Jennifer Murtoff
Jennifer Murtoff
Home to Roost Urban Chicken Consulting
Mv Linkedin Profile

County Clerk
p p p j:;: \ \ / p n
From:

SH 77 <silverhonu77@hotmail.com>

'

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 2:09 PM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

In support of "6.04.041 Feeding of feral animals prohibited. No person may feed or deliberately

^
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introduce any food material, substance, or attractant-dir^t^to, gj^n ^heryicinity of. any feral

animal."

' UjfrY CLEr;-:

Aloha,

My name is Anjanette Naganuma and I am writing in support of "6.04.041 Feeding offeral animals prohibited. No
person mayfeed or deliberately introduce anyfood material, substance, or attractont directly to, or in the vicinity of,
anyferal animal. 'Feral animal'means any animal existing in a wild or untamed state or any animal having returned to
an untamed statefrom domestication."

While they are often well-intentioned, the people who feed feral animals contribute to many negative consequences for
the environment, particularly for native species. For example, feral cat colonies negatively impact songbirds, small
mammals,amphibians, and other native wildlife populations. Having areas of regularly provided food may also
concentrate cats and other undesired animals(mice, rats) into single areas, which can increase disease transmission and
pose greater threats to native wildlife in the area.

Hunting is a deeply instinctive behavior of cats, even well-fed cats will prey on wildlife. They prey on native species,
especially impacting declining, rare, or sensitive populations, including birds, reptiles, and mammals. Domestic and
feral cats are not native predators in Hawaii, and their hunting behaviors disrupt natural ecological processes.
While some point to "Trap-Neuter-Retum,"(TNR)or "Trap-Neuter-Retum-Manage,"(TNRM)as a part of a reason
for feeding feral animals, Hawaii's own Invasive Species Council has pointed out the infectiveness of TNR programs
and declared TNR to be ineffective at its primary goal of reducing the number of cats on the landscape. TNR also does
not mitigate the primary impacts of feral cats on native wildlife or humans: neutered, re-released cats can continue to
prey on native wildlife and continue to spread disease that is harmful to wildlife and humans.(Resolution 19-2)
Mahalo for your time.
Anjanette Naganuma
Lahaina

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: The contents of this e-mail message and any attachments are intended solely for the addressee{s) and may contain confidential
and/or legally privileged information. If you are not the intended recipient of this message or if this message has been addressed to you in error, please

immediately alert the sender by reply e-maii and then delete this message and any attachments. If you are not the intended recipient, you are notified that any use.
dissemination, distribution, copying, or storage of this message or any attachment is strictly prohibited.

From:

Shelby Nelson <shelbynelson55@gmail.com>
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Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 2:15 AM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

Bill 6.04.041 Feeding of Feral Animals Prohibited

.IrFJCE OF THE
COUNTY CLERK

subject: written testimony
re: proposed bill entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE TO AMEND THE MAUl COUNTY CODE, CHAPTER 6.04.040,
RELATING TO FEEDING FERAL ANIMALS"
Dear Council Members:

I oppose bill 6.04.041 that Council Member Hokama has Introduced.

These Community Cats are not feral animals, they have been domesticate due to being reliant on humans to supply food
and water as some colony caretakers have been doing for 20 to 30 years. Though some may not be able to handle MANY
of the colony cats are, which the Colony Caretaker end up rehabilitating and finding them forever homes.
These cats are owned cats. Colony Caretakers are considered owners, cats are registered via microchip with Maul
Humane Society to the responsible person bringing in these felines for spay and neuter, along with ear tipping (In which
Is how they are identified as being sterilized). I, first hand, have witnessed Colony Caretakers taking ownership of these
cats by bringing them to Maul Humane Society(MHS)for sterilization, end of life services, along with personal vetcare.
While workingfor MHS vet records were identification of ownership as well.
State Laws

711-1109 Cruelty to Animals In the Second Degree.
(b) Deprives a pet animal of necessary sustenance or causes such deprivation (meaning starving-what this bill implies)
711-1109.7 Pet animal or equine animal desertion

(a) It shall be unlawful for the owner or any person in possession of any pet animal or equine animal to desert the pet
animal or equine animal.

(e) For the purposes of this section,"desert" means to leave without the intent to return.

Taking away resources that these cats have been dependent on as well as determined their territory will be catastrophic
for the bird population on Maul if these cats are left without feeding stations.
What about the domesticated owned pets that are deliberately abandoned by angry neighbors? This Is a very large
problem here. How will these domesticated pets be recognized and reunited with their families if there is no colony
caretaker to feed and overlook that group of cats? For those dumped/abandoned pets this bill will be there death
sentence.

Maul Humane Society has been productively using programs such as Returned To Feild, Trap And Release, Low Cost
Spay and Neuter, as well as MASH Clinics to help depopulate felines on Maui. As we have experienced from the past
mass euthanasia falls to impact the numbers of these animals. There is a Vaccuum Effect-cats are taken out of that area
and new cats come In to claim territory. Sterilization of Community Cats is endorsed by The Humane Society of the
United States, the ASPCA, Best Friends Animal Society, and many other leading national animal welfare organizations to
reduce the population. Starvation is NOT the answer.

This bill will discredited Maui Humane Society and their staff. They have put countless hours in spaying and neutering

thousands of cats per year,saving lives, reuniting pets, and persuading the public to assist with the programs that help
the cat population on Maui. It also discredits Colony Caretakers who spend their own money and time to feed and
supply veternary care to these animals, as well as adopt them out and reunite lost pets.

I am opposed to this bill, due to Animal Cruelty Laws 711-1109(b),(4),
711-1109.7(a), and (e).

Due to this bill being Inhumane,Cruel, and Unjust. Bird population will be threatened. Resources will be mismanaged
due to non compliance with this law as well as protesting. It is Unethical to allow such an Attrocity to move forward!
Sincerely,
Shelby Nelson

(Former Humane Enforcement Officer)

£ount^ Clerk

^

From:

Robin Newbold <robin@mauirobin.com>

Sent:
To:

Sunday, May 03, 2020 6:25 PM
County Clerk

Subject:

In support of the passage of Resolution 20-60, Draft 1

.'
r~ Pi
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OF THE
CCHJNTY CLEP^K

Aloha Maul County Clerk:

I support the passage of Resolution 20-60, Draft 1, noting that the technical changes listed in County Communication 20257 are clerical in nature and do not change the substance of the proposal In any meaningful or material respect and I
am asking for passage so all Maui residents will have the ability to vote on the proposal this November.
Mahalo,
Robin Newbold
808-276-7025

From:

Robin Newbold <robin@mauirobin.com>

Sent:
To:

Tuesday, May 05, 2020 11:16 AM
County Clerk

Subject:

In support of concluding the 2nd Reading of the Managing Director Charter Change
Proposal & Communication No. 20-257 to amend Unfinished Business item No 20-60

I support concluding the Second Reading of the Managing Director Charter Change Proposal and Communication No. 20257 to amend Unfinished Business Item No 20-60.

The changes suggested to 20-60 are clerical in nature; they lack substance.
Please move this out of council and onto the November ballot so we can vote on this much debated charter change this
November.
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From:

Irene Newhouse <einew@hotmail.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 11:06 AM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

Feral animal feeding ban - 6.04.041

I'm sorry for being so late.

Rb.Ct-iVED
2020 HAY -7 AH II- 17
.jhf- l-CE OF THE
rvOUNTY CLERK

There should definitely be a feral animal feeding ban on Maul. Maui's native plants & animals are already highly
endangered by all the people,tourists, agriculture. The feral cats are simply another layer; feral cats kill endangered
sea birds, but they also kill marine animals, like seals, when their Toxoplasmosis-lnfected feces wash into the ocean.
Sea birds cycle ocean nutrients to land.

I'm sure feral chickens carry their own pathogens. I do know that when my former boss from Alabama visited Maui
for a conference, he and his wife nearly died laughing at all the feral chickens around the Wailea resort that was the
conference venue - in Alabama,feral chickens are one of the signs of a community of the poorest of the poor,so the
conjunction of high end resort/feral chickens seemed hilarious.

Feral animals do NOT belong in the wild & they hurt Hawaii's remaining native plants & animals. They should be
exterminated, not supported.
Irene Newhouse
129 Walua Place
Kihei HI 96753

County Clerk

From:

Maui Property Assistant <rentmaui2016@hotmall.com>

Sent:
To:
Subject:
Attachments:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 2:56 PM
County Clerk
Against bill 6.04.041
IMG_1355.jpg; ATT00001.txt

Thank you.Sincerely,for considering our feelings and preserving the cats that some people are calling feral!
Thank you. Sincerely, Ng

5yG2deTPqFOzUnx-HgOGhrH-rs2ri^/v?e^7S
registered FEEDERS are feeding and taking
to vei as needed are our PETS that others have thrown
outside when they moved away. Our landlords don't
allow pets! We LOVE THE CAT COLONY and feed them
signed:

N41* Souldlng

so they
don't eat birds and wander into peoples yards,
'

Dole'

they stay put in the parks where they keep the
r.,M>dORRIBLE ROOSTER AND RAT population down at

SAMPKiRTOtDA G0ULDIN<P^—

L-jwe feed them only when birds sleep!

Re:Proposed Bill 6.04.041 Feeding of Feral Animals Prohibited
Aloha Maul County Council:

I am writing to you today TO VOICE MY OPPOSITION to the proposed bill 6.04,041 Feeding of Feral
Animals Prohibited. As a citizen of the United States of America,and a resident of the State of Hawaii,
County of Maui, i ask that you count my testimony given here In your consideration of this bill.
The welfare of all species Is one of my core concerns, and I feel that humane treatment of animals Is die
responsibility of the human race. By passing a ruling that insists that"NO person may feed or
deliberately introduce any food material,substance or attraaant directly to, or In the vicinity of,any
feral animal" you will place the citizens of Maui Council In an untenable position of making us all
to terrible cruelty.

l^pport effpQs to lower the numbers of feral cats on Maui by using the humane strategy of Tfa^»
^euter Release (TNR). Using spay/neuter is a solution that works. I Implore you to
science-backed, cost effective way to control and eventually reduce their numbers.

Thank you for the opportunity to voice my opinion and preference for opposition to the proposed bill
6.04.041 Feeding of Feral Animals Prohibited. I trust that my representatives will act In accordance to
the voices of their constituency.

County Clerk

From:

Olivia Nguyen <olIvIan@hawaii.edu>

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 12:25 PM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

6.04.041 Feeding of Feral Animals Prohibited testimony

RECI^eVED
2020 MAY -7 PH I2- 39
>nCE OF THE

nDear rCounty
.r,
1,
Clerk,

■ ■OVNTY CLERK

I have been a resident of Maul for seven years. I love cats and we even adopted an abandoned feral from our garden. Shortly
after, I surrendered a couple of litters to the Humane Society after successfully trapping them and kept a few ferals neutered on
the property.

I am aware of the alarming population of feral cats on Maui. I do not believe that the trap-neuter-release method is nearly
enough, in the short term or long term, for native bird populations to rejoin the environment. I think the Maui Forest Bird
Recovery Project is a noble organization and every effort to cull the feral cat population should be taken for the sake of native
birds.

As a cat lover, I believe it is the responsibility of a cat lover to take the adored animal into their home and raise it for a happy life.
It is selfish and myopic to simply feed a wild cat colony while the rest of the ecosystem suffers. They do not belong among our
wildlife.

Kind regards,
Olivia Nguyen

County Clerk
From:
Sent:
To:

Gail Morris <gailnorris10@gmail.com>
Thursday, May 07, 2020 2:24 PM
County Clerk

Subject:

Re: Proposed Bill 6.04.041 Feeding of Feral Animals Prohibited
^^
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886 Paniolo Place, Makawao,HI 96768
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Gail Norris

May 7,2020

•,
Maul County.
Council
Wailuku,HI
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Re: Proposed Bill 6.04.041 Feeding of Feral Animals Prohibited

I can't even imagine the pain of watching Maui's feral feline community slowly starving to death.
Maul Humane Society has a wonderful program in place to trap, neuter & return feral animals to their
colonies, in conjunction with a well-established network of colony carers. Why not build on that existing
program with joint operations with the county to expand & fine-tune the process? It would involve
funding for more resources, educational programs & additional surgical capacity, but not impossible &
not expensive.

Compared with willfully visiting pain & slow death or widespread euthanasia on sentient beings? Small
price, people.
Gail Norris

County Clerk

—

Proin;

Jen Novotney <janovotney@gmail.com>

Sent:*

Thursday, May 07, 2020 7:36 AM

To:

County Clerk

Subiect:

2020 liAY -7 Ml 9" 19

Written Testimony RE: proposed bill entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE TO A^END
THE MAUl COUNTY CODE, CHAPTER 6.04.040, RELATING TO FEEOING-FERAL: ANIMALS'

Dear Council Members:

I am very disappointed to hear that Council Member Hokama has introduced this bill, calling for a prohibition on the
feeding of feral animals,for consideration.

We are all aware that there is a problem with the feral cat population on our islands. To address this problem, here on
Maui we have citizens and the Humane Society coordinating and engaging in programs of actively monitoring,feeding,

and trapping members of feral cat colonies to be spayed, neutered and released so that they cannot reproduce. If
someone is not happy with the effectiveness of these programs,they should work WITH the Humane Society for more
effective solutions.

I am opposed to this bill, and disheartened by the obvious failure of its author to work with and seek solutions through
the proper channels: namely, our existing agencies for animal care and control.

I would remind you that cruelty to animals, which would obviously include deliberately starving them, is a crime.
Sincerely,

J Novotney- Maui Resident
Sent from my iPhone
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From:

Charlotte O'Brien <charobrien@gmail.com>

Sent:
To:

Wednesday, May 06, 2020 6:57 AM
County Clerk

Subject:

Re: No. 20-257 and No. 20-60

2020 HAV -6 AH T-17
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OF THE

n

'OUNTY CLERK

Dear Maui County Clerk,

I am writing in support of concluding the Second Reading of the Managing Director Change Proposal and
Communication No. 20-257 to amend Unfinished Business item No. 20-60. Please move this issue to a public vote this
Nov.

I grew up in a town of about 8000 people with a City Manager who did an amazing job for our town.
Thank you for taking my testimony by email,
Char O'Brien

^ount^Cjerl^
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From:

Julie Ohashi <julie.ohashi@k12.hi.us>

Sent:

Thursday, May 07,2020 8:59 AM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

Written testimony for Friday, May 8th County.Coypcii^eeJing,-.
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Proposed bill 6.04.041 reads "Feeding of feral animals prohibited. No person may feed or deliberately
introduce any food material, substance or attractant directly to, or in the vicinity of, any feral animal." I am left to
assume that this is a feeding ban on feral cats. If that is the case I would like to know it's intended
purpose/goal. I would assume that it would be an attempt to curb feral cat populations, but this is not how that
would work. Feeding bans against feral cats incorrectly assume that if people stop feeding feral cats, they will
simply leave the area and the problem will be over. This is not the case.
Cats will not leave areas with feeding bans.
If a feeding ban is enacted, the cats often will stay in the area and find a new source of food. Cats are
scavengers and will search to find food. Feeding bans actually create more nuisance behaviors than they
eliminate. The bans encourage cats to search through garbage, fails to spay/neuter cats and leads to the
spread of diseases. The cats will eat garbage, scraps, other animals, etc. Malnourished cats are more
susceptible to diseases and parasites. Because feeding bans do not address reproduction at all. the
malnourished cats will often give birth to sick kittens who will die at a young age. Tourists probably wouldn't
enjoy the direct results of such cruel policies seeing plenty of sick/dying baby kittens all over the island.
Feeding bans do not address reproduction and nuisance behaviors.
The feeding bans make the practice of Trap-Neuter-Release (TNR) almost impossible because the cat
caretakers cannot lure the cats to the traps with wet food. They discourage TNR which is the only proven

effective course of action for stabilizing/eventually decreasing the feral cat population. Studies as well as
decades of hands-on experience prove that TNR programs work to end the breeding cycle (ultimately declining
their numbers), improve the cats' health, and make them better neighbors by ending mating behaviors. 5 TNR
ends these nuisance behaviors while also stopping reproduction. With a feeding ban in place, TNR is
impossible to carry out, and the cats continue to have new litters of kittens. Feeding bans punish the very
people who are working to improve conditions for the cats and for the community. Volunteers in Maui County
spend their time and money, organize low-cost spay/neuter clinics, carry out TNR programs and organize
foster programs for adoptable cats and kittens. These Good Samaritans are an asset to the community.
Feeding bans force their work into secrecy. Compassion should not be criminalized but encouraged. Without
cat caretakers feeding and TNRing cats, there would be many, many more cats in Maui County.
Feeding bans are not scientifically supported.
Attempts to eradicate feral cats by starvation fail because there are other food sources that are a by-product of
urban and suburban environments. Feral cat populations' density and locations are not contingent on
individuals intentionally providing food for the cats. 1, 2 Studies have shown that other sources of food are
always available - including food scraps in household trash, tourist areas, and municipal garbage facilities. 3
Cats are territorial and bond to their surroundings. As scavengers, they can find food in garbage cans and
dumpsters. Cats will not disappear simply because compassionate people can no longer legally feed them.
Feeding bans can encourage cats to roam their areas to find food, making them more visible, which can
actually increase calls to animal control. Managing a colony with a program that includes TNR and consistent,
organized feeding discourages roaming because neutered males are no longer searching for mates/spraying,
and there is decreased competition for dominance rank (less fight wounds/sick cats). 4 Cats who are fed on a
regular schedule tend to stay in close proximity to their feeding stations. Feeders can also exercise control
over the behavior of feral cats, by gradually moving their feeding stations into less-trafficked areas.
Feeding bans are difficult to enforce; compassionate people will continue to help the cats. They are also
complaint-driven, and rapidly deteriorate into a situation of extreme cruelty, with no net benefit to the
1

community. Feeding bans ignore the real problem—^the lack of affordable spay/neuter services in the
community. Feeding bans are punitive and tend to direct resources towards administrative tasks like
enforcement and away from incentive-based programs that encourage spay/neuter. Ineffective ordinances, like
feeding bans, are a waste of taxpayer dollars.
If this proposed ban on feeding feral animals is targeting feral cats as a potential solution to the overpopulation
problem then there needs to be detailed analysis regarding alternative public policy for feral cat management;
one that is actually based on science. As a citizen in Maui County I oppose feeding bans for feral cats because
they are wholly ineffective, especially if the goal is to make the cats disappear. The council has the opportunity
to join dozens of other proggressive communities across the world in ensuring implementation of wide scale
TNR programs as the solution to cat overpopulation. I encourage the council to reject punitive, ineffective
ordinances and instead to embrace effective programs that are proven to work at stabilizing and eventually
decreasing the feral cat population.
Julie Ohashi
77 Oili Rd

Haiku, HI 96708
(606)649-0299

1. Haspel and Calhoon, Home Ranges of Free-Ranging Cats (Felis catus) in Brooklyn, New York.
Canadian Journal of Zoology Vol 178,1989.
2. Liberg, Olaf, Mikael Sandell, Dominique Rentier, and Eugenia Natoli. "Density, Spatial Organization and
Reproductive Tactics in the Domestic Cat and Other Felids." In The Domestic Cat: The Biology of its
Behaviour, Second Edition, edited by Dennis C. Turner and Patrick Bateson, 119-148. Cambridge, UK:
Cambridge University Press, 2000.
3. United States Environmental Protection Agency."Municipal Solid Waste Generation, Recycling, and
Disposal in the United States: Facts and Figures for 2008." Environmental Protection Agency Web Site.
http://www.eDa.qov/osw/nonhaz/municiDal/Dubs/msw2008rDt.Ddf(accessed May 13, 2010). 4. Brown, Sarah
Louise."The Social Behaviour of Neutered Domestic Cats (Felis Catus)." PhD Diss., University of
Southhampton, 1993.

5. Alley Cat Allies, Key Scientific Studies on Trap-Neuter-Return,
httD://allevcat.ora/NetCommunitv/Paae.asDX?Did=667 (last visited May 24 2010).

This is a staff email account managed by Hawaii Department Of Education School District This email and any files
transmitted with it are confidential and intended solely for the use ofthe individual or entity to whom they are
addressed. If you have received this email in error please notify the sender.

County Clerk

RECcivED
From:

Justin Orr <justinonmaui@yahoo.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 8:42 AM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

Proposed Bill 6.04.041

2020 MAY -7 AM & 55
OFFrCE OF THE
COyNTY CLERK

Dear County of Maul,

Your proposed bill to stop the feeding of feral animals is inhumane. We do have a problem with feral
cats, but starving them to death is cruel and not the answer.
Sincerely.
Justin Orr

From:

Susan Osako <susanosako@nne.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 8:46 AM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

Bill 6.04.041. DO NOT PASS

2020 HAY -7 AH 8= 55
■rrSGE OF THE
■ BOUNTY CLERK

We cannot believe that Councilman Riki Hokama would introduce such a bill. Prohibiting peop e

from being humane is unethical. Yes....the number of feral animals is a problem but it was
created by people and answer sin't to let animals slowly starve to death. Mandatory spay neuter

programs unless a special Ibreeding license is obtained might be a much better way to accomplish
our goals as a society. We have such. Program on Lanai and it has worked. We rarely see an

uncared for animal, especially cats. This bill is a destructive and cruel solution that punishes
people for caring and not turning their backs on suffering, This bill is not the answer
Susan Osako
POBox 630340

Lanai City, HI 96763
8084977787

susanosako(5)me.com
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From:

Scott Parker <parker96768@yahoo.conn>
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Sent:

Thursday, May 7,2020 11:35 AM

Hn-.

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

Proposed bill 6.04.041 Feeding of Feral Animals Prohibited
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Aloha,

I am writing to encourage you to support proposed bill 6.04.041 Feeding of Feral Animals
Prohibited. This bill is important to the protection of native flora and fauna here on Maui. It is proven
that feral animals carry diseases, like toxoplasmosis in cats, that are deadly to the Hawaiian Monk
Seal. In order to continue to protect our endangered native species, we must act, and this bill will
bring about much needed changes to the way we handle the proliferation of feral animals on the
island and their negative impacts to native flora and fauna.

Please support proposed bill 6.04.041 Feeding of Feral Animals Prohibited.

Mahalo,
Dr. Scott K. Parker
Kahului
808-495-5933

County Clerk

REC^:lVtU
From:

Cindy Pate <cbp2000@hotmail.conn>

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 7:37 AM

To:

County Clerk

2(J2f)
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Cc:

Cindy Pate

Subject

written testimony re: proposed bill entitled "A BILL FOR TO.AMEBcQHEMAQi

_ _

_

COUNTY CODE, CHAPTER 6.04.040, RELATING TO FEEDING FERAL ANfMALs:':-

Dear Council Members:

I am very disappointed to hear that Council Member Hokama has introduced this bill, calling for a prohibition on the
feeding of feral animals,for consideration.

We are all aware that there is a problem with the feral cat population on our islands. To address this problem, here on
Maui we have citizens and the Humane Society coordinating and engaging in programs of actively monitoring,feeding,
and trapping members of feral cat colonies to be spayed, neutered and released so that they cannot reproduce. If
someone is not happy with the effectiveness of these programs, they should work WITH the Humane Society for more
effective solutions.

I am opposed to this bill, and disheartened by the obvious failure of its author to work with and seek solutions through
the proper channels: namely, our existing agencies for animal care and control.

I would remind you that cruelty to animals, which would obviously include deliberately starving them, is a crime.
Sincerely,
Cindy Pate
808.357.2472

Get Outlook for ICS

County Clerk

R E C t:. i V c U
From:

Sara Patton <sarapattonmaui@yahoo.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 6:14 AM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

Opposition to ban on feeding feral animals

2(|20 HAY -7 AH 8- 1 6
^

'.r r ICE Or I nc

COUNTY CLERK

As a long-time resident of Maul,and someone who has been involved for years in reducing the feral cat population
through trap-neuter-return, 1 am horrified at this proposal to make feeding managed colonies iiiegai. it is heartless and
inhumane, and a slap in the face to ail the people who have lovingly managed the cat population by trapping, sterilizing,
and then feeding these cats. Please do the right thing and reject this legislation.
Sara Patton

160 River Rd.,
Wailuku 96793

Sent from Yahoo Mail for IPad

County Clerk
From:

Jenny Pawai <jennypawai@gmail.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 3:28 PM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

I support bill 06.04.041

To Whom It May Concern:

1 am in full support of bill 06.04,041.

Not only has the county's feral cat population become an overdue Issue,It has seeped into residential communities. We live on a
2 acre farm in Kula and we are constantly having feral cat Issues despite the fact that we have several domesticated cats,and
dogs on the farm.

The feral cats use our farm land as their toilet,they seem to prefer our vegetable gardens. Furthermore,they are constantly
fighting with our animals,especially our domesticated cats. One fight was so severe our cat died from the injuries.

Every time we go to the beach with our'ohana we see people feeding the feral cats. Ifs a huge concern because I have a 2 year
old and a 3 month old. I don't know what kind of diseases these cats have and were they have gone to the bathrooin. Not to
mention that fact that when we eat we are suddenly surrounded by feral cats, I can only presume they think we ve brought the
food for them.

More importantly,feral cats are an issue for endemic Hawaiian wildlife. With all the damage we've done to these islands, we
need to work hard to repair it. As I'm sure you're aware,they carry diseases that kill endemic Hawaiian mood seals.Their natural
instinct is to kill -from my understanding endemic Hawaiian birds are smaller than many American birds and therefore are easy
targets for feral cats.

.

^ u

..a

For example,'i'iwi birds. At one point there were more than 50 species of'i'iwi, now there are only 17 known to have survived,
15 of which are on the federal endangered list.

Thank you for taking the time to read my testimony.
Mahalo,

Jenny Pawai

Rt-ClziVED

Merissa Peeters
192 Peahi Road

2020 MAY -7 AM 8^ 55

Haiku, hi 96708
808-280-884

merissa.peeters@gmail.com
•:.= FFfCE OF THE
COyNTY CLERK
May 7, 2020

Maui County Council
Wailuku, HI

Re: Proposed Bill 6.04.041 Feeding of Feral Animals Prohibited
Aloha Maui County Council:

I am writing to you today TO VOICE MY OPPOSITION to the proposed bill 6.04.041 Feeding of Feral
Animals Prohibited. As a citizen of the United States of America, and a resident of the State of Hawaii,

County of Maui, I ask that you count my testimony given here in your consideration of this bill.
The welfare of all species is one of my core concerns, and I feel that humane treatment of animals is the
responsibility of the human race. By passing a ruling that insists that "NO person may feed or
deliberately introduce any food material, substance or attractant directly to, or in the vicinity of, any
feral animal" you will place the citizens of Maui Council in an untenable position of making us all a party
to terrible cruelty.

I support efforts to lower the numbers of feral cats on Maui by using the humane strategy of Trap
Neuter Release {TNR}. Using spay/neuter is a solution that works. I implore you to commit to this
science-backed, cost effective way to control and eventually reduce their numbers.
Thank you for the opportunity to voice my opinion and preference for opposition to the proposed bill
6.04.041 Feeding of Feral Animals Prohibited. I trust that my representatives will act in accordance to
the voices of their constituency.
Mahalo,
Merissa Peeters

£oun1^ Clerk
From:

Harlan Penn <hwpenn@hotnnail.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 2:09 PM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

Feral animals

R[- C E1V E D
2020 HAY "7 Pfl 2-- I 2
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Thank you for the opportunity to submit views on the pending legislation regarding feeding feraf anlrh'^^Tilif l\^yiR:^hty. I
believe the County is correct and to be commended for taking into the views of wildlife professionals when considering
proposals to preserve native species in Maul County. I support the proposal to prohibit the feeding of feral animals. While I
know some fine people who choose to feed feral cats, I am convinced that the long-term consequences of this practice is
harmful to native species and may also be dangerous to human health. The current pandemic should strengthen all our resolve
to let wild things be wild. Excessive contact with animals with unknown diseases is dangerous wherever it occurs. If an animal
or bird virus were to mutate and infect the well meaning person who feeds these feral creatures, all of us could be at risk.
Harlan W. Penn

191 Lolowaa Place,
Kihei, Hawaii 96753

Please do not release to the public my email or mailing address.
Sent from Mail for Windows 10

£2112iiL£!£±
From:

Mike J. Molina

Sent:

Wednesday, May 06, 2020 12:38 PM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

FW:.FRiday's second reading of Managing Director Proposaj,^^

2020 MAY -6

12- "7

COUNTY CLERK

From: rphill3636@aol.com <rphlll3636@aol.com>
Sent: Wednesday, May 06, 202012:31 PM
To: MikeJ. Molina <Mike.Molina@mauicounty.us>

Subject: Fwd:.FRIday's second reading of Managing Director Proposal

Subject: Managing Director Proposal Back on the Agenda for Second Reading.
Aloha and greetings! C.M. Molina

Thank you so much for taking this so most needed proposal up for "Second Reading" on Friday.
With all the challenges that Maui County will be facing and the growth of the budget and the needs of a growing
community we certainly need more professional oversight and direction, transparency, and less politics in the
administering of our government.

With that thought in mind 1 whole heartedly support you and the proposed changes. And, the ability of the voters to voice
their opinions on the ballot!

With those thoughts in mind I wholeheartedly support concluding the Second Reading of the Managing Director Charter

Change Proposal and Communication No. 20-257 to amend Unfinished Business item No 20-60. The changes suggested
to be made to 20-60 are not substantive and are clerical in nature. Please move this out of council and onto the
November ballot so we can vote on this much debated charter change this November.
Thanks so much!!!

Ray Phillips
3220 S. Klhei Road

Kihei, Maui
96753

County Clerk
From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

Ann Pitcaithley < pitcaith@gmail.com>
Thursday, May 07, 2020 3:48 PM
County Clerk
Written Testimony Reference to bill CC20-268

This is a written testimony re: Reference CC20-268

Good morning Chair Hokama and Council Members.
My name is Ann Pitcaithley. I live in Wailuku and am a long-time resident of Maui County. Thank you for this
opportunity to provide a written testimony. I strongly support the excellent job by the Maui Humane Society
and those who manage the cat colonies by trapping, spaying and neutering , feeding and seeking treatment
for injured or ill cats.

I want to express to you my opposition to the bill before you now:

"6.04.041, A bill for an ordinance to amend the Maui County Code, Chapter 6.04.040, Relating to feeding of
feral animals" which reads:

"Feeding of feral animals prohibited. NO person may feed or deliberately introduce any food
material, substance,or attractant directly to, or in the vicinity of, any feral animal."
The reasons I strongly oppose this bill are:

The conclusions that Riki Hokama has used in earlier testimony, about cats transmitting toxoplasmosis to
monk seals is based on inaccurate evidence, although he used it to justify a feeding ban.
I would support the idea of a cat sanctuary, like the successful one in Lanai, but they are expensive and only
can accommodate only a fraction of the cats.
Research by the Center for Disease Control and Prevention indicates that people contract the toxoplasmosis
parasite by eating undercooked meat or raw shellfish, not from cats. It is rare incident, noting that from
2008 to 2018 there were only 11 cases reported on Maui. Therefore it is a false claim that it is a serious
public health risk. Regarding risk to monk seals, the National Oceanographic and Atmospheric
Administration(NOAA)reports the monk seal population is thankfully increasing. The 12 seals which died
from toxoplasmosis over the course of 19 years could have gotten it from shellfish, meat used as crab bait,
or the carcass of a rat or mongoose and not from cats.
How can Maui lower the population of feral cats in a permanent and sustainable way? Riki Hokama's
solution has been attempted over the years by hundreds of communities and not once has it resulted in
fewer cats.

In the two decades prior to 2015 Maui tried to euthanize cats. At least 75,000 cats were euthanized. It is well
recognized and based on scientific evidence that removing feral cat populations only opens the habitat to an
influx of new cats, either from neighboring territories or born from survivors. Each time cats are removed, the
population will rebound through a natural phenomenon known as the "vacuum effect," drawing the
community into a costly, endless cycle of trapping and killing.
I praise the direction taken by the Maui Human Society to provide free spay and neuter clinics. After spaying
and neutering, they identify cats by a method known as ear tipping. With trapping, and spaying and
neutering of cats, their numbers are gradually declining, as evidenced by the over 25% drop in cats being
surrendered to Maui Humane Society. National research has seen similar results and spay/neuter programs

have proven effective in numerous peer-reviewed, published studies. I support scentific research. I urge you
to consider the evidence.

Finally, a more severe penalty should be imposed on people who dump unwanted domestic cats, which is
such an act of cruelty.

I ask you to oppose this bill on behalf of me and my fellow residents of Maui County.
Thank you,
Ann Pitcaithley, Wailuku, HI
808 250-2280

County Clerk
From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

theresa powell <lilikoilani@gmail.com>
Friday, May 08, 2020 6:42 AM
County Clerk
Stan/ing Maul Cats

Aloha,

This is a total INHUMANE thing you guys are trying to do, How about
you guys going without food, not good right.You can always tell a good
human by the way they treat animals! If the bill passes not to feed the cats of Maul,
It will speak loudly what type people are running Maui.
Mahalo,
Theresa Powell
I FEED FERAL CATS!!!

From:
Sent:
To:

Grace Prais <gracevailei777@gmail.com>
Friday, May 08, 2020 7:05 AM
County Clerk

What kind of humans would we be if we murdered innocent animals that the Almighty God gave to us to love and enjoy. What

will God do to those who destroy His Creation, Fear Ye not me saith the Lord, will you not tremble at My presence. As you had
no mercy neither will God have mercy on you on His Judgement day. You will never excape God's wrath for each and every cat
that will painfully die. Our island has enough space for each and every cat. You will be making this decision in the presence of
the Almighty God the Creator of everything that has breath. God gives life and It is God who takes life.

County Clerk
From:
Sent:
To:

Harry Prince <redharry3@yahoo.com>
Thursday, May 07, 2020 7:24 PM
County Clerk

Subject:

Bill 6.04.041

I am writing today to voice my opposition to the proposed feeding ban bill, 6.04.041. I am also voicing my support for humane
efforts like those made by Maui Humane Society to control the cat population. These types of laws are a waste of taxpayer
money. With all that's wrong in Maui(homelessness, poverty, injection welis, brown water alerts etc.) this ridiculous bill is an
insult to our democratic process. I strongly urge this bill to be shelved.
Mahalo

Harry Prince
Wailuku

Sent from Yahoo Mail for iPhone

RECEIVED
Merry G. Prince
4991 Lower Kula Road
Kula, HI 96790

2020 HAY -7 AH 9: \2
OFFICE OF IMF
CO-UNTY CLlIfv;

May 1,2020

Maui County Council
200 South High Street
Waiiuku, Hawaii 96793
Dear Council Members:

SUBJECT:

A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE TO AMEND THE MAIU COUNTY CODE,
CHAPTER 6.04.040, RELATING TO FEEDING FERAL ANIMALS

I am opposed to this bill, and encourage the Council seek a more effective and humane solution
regarding feral animals in Maui County. Our existing animal care and control agencies are
working to spay and neuter these animals to better control the feral population here, it is
cruel and inhumane to starve those animals that have been discarded by people in our County.

Sincerely,

YlW
Merry GLRrince

County Clerk
From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

Namcy Prince <redmauian@icloud.com>
Friday, May 08, 2020 9:23 AM
County Clerk
Cat Colony Ban

This proposed ban is just ridiculous and heartless. The cat colonies that I am aware of on Maui all have wonderful citizens
feeding and caring for these homeless cats. All the cats are spayed and neutered and the Human Society has a terrific program in
place address omg this. This must be stopped.
Sent from my iPhone

County Clerk

Sent:

Chris Profio <legendaryyeti@y3hoo.com>
Thursday, May 07, 2020 1:45 PM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

Proposed Ordinance 6.04.041 re Feeding of Feral Animals

From;

Dear Maui County Council;

The proposed legislation referenced in the subject line seems poorly thought out to me. The
most humane and effective management of feral cat populations is through spay and neuter,

not by starving animals. The Maui Humane Society has been using this method since 2015,
and MHS claims it is working.

Please do not sanction the starving of animals. Maui is better than this.
Chris Profio
Kahului
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County Clerk
From:
Sent:

Joy Ray <rayofjoy80@gmail.com>
Thursday, May 07, 2020 1:56 PM

To:

—

Subject:

MAUl Ferals. Important!

R^nc'VED

2020 HAY-7 PH 2= 03
rrCE OF THE
^>UNTY CLERK

To whom it may concern

I am just wondering if the reason you gave the public so little time to respond to your proposal of making it a crime to feed
God's poor, innocent, starving ferals of Maui, is because you despise all cats and want them all dead. I know you must be smart
enough, being a city counselor, to KNOW that they will die excruciating deaths, more so than ever; the reasons being: in their
desperate hunt for food and scraps they will be hit by cars and lie suffering on the streets, they will fight each other to the death
over a scrap of a decomposed animal carcass, they will get into poisonous substances or decayed left overs, and even without
their quest for food they will die slow, agonizing deaths from starvation.

With all this is said and done, if colonies were wiped out, which is what you propose, more and more ferals will move in and
form brand new colonies which is known as the vacuum effect. You cannot eradicate this situation by allowing the ferals you
now know about to be starved to death. Also the colony cats have been spayed and neutered unlike the new ones moving in
once these ferals have all died out because this is your wish. New ones will rapidly reproduce and this situation will worsen 100
fold.

A better solution is to give the volunteers the help they need by providing more volunteers to step in, in order to get the
current situation better and quicker under control.

It is difficult for me to believe Mr. Councilman that you could be such a cruel hearted and evil spirited human being to allow such
devastation to occur in such a beautiful, animal loving community as MAUI. Please look at the big picture.

Please let go of any pride you may have and change your mind. I am positive that this community will think of you as a good and
compassionate human being than as a cat killer. And God may save you one of his mansions in Heaven .
You do realize word travels quickly and even quicker with so many homebound folks sitting by their computers now.
I and your community are praying you will reconsider and do the humane thing
Joy Ray

RAYning Catts'N' Doggs
Rayofjoy80@gmail.com

Sent from my iPhone
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From:
Sent:

Darlene Rayhill <darlene@ohanafilms.com>
Thursday, May 07,2020
07, 2020 1:34 PM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

Riki! My cat Will Feral begs you to read this - Ban of Feeding Feral Animals

2020 HAY -7 PH 1-40
■ • ;CE OF THh
-■:;.iNTY CLERK

Aloha,

Please know this - all of these people that care for these feral cats are doing it out of the kindness of their hearts. True, pure
kindness. For the community cat caretakers, they are using their limited resources to care for these cats, but more importantly,
work together to spay and neuter as many as possible. I have also personally TNRed AND domesticated a number of feral cats so
that they were adoptable! I would argue that no cat on Maui is fully feral, as they come into contact with humans constantly and
If given the right environment, they can be easily domesticated. I currently have a formerly feral cat on my lap as I type this. His
name is Will Feral and he is adorable, loving, and gives me so much joy.
You have to look at the facts and use logic:

a. Most of the toxoplasmosis comes from eating undercooked meat. Do you think we should ban meat? Or make
it a law that you can't undercook it? No, that's silly.

b. Euthanizing cats doesn't work! For 20 years MHS focused on that instead of TNR and nothing changed.
c. The TNR program WORKS. The Maui Humane Society has seen a 25% decline in ferals since 2015. Why not
expand the program? Why not expand the Wings of Aloha program? Why not make Formerly Feral Hawaii
Cats a valuable export?! I can help market that idea.

d. Also, have you ever wondered what life would be like for all of the renters here on Maui if they were able to
adopt a pet? Maybe we should look into ways to encourage landlords to allow pets rather than the default say
"NO PETS!"

e. Also did you know that if you don't feed these cats...they will resort to hunting. Hunting birds. Feeding them
food from Costco is simply safer, don't you think?

Be our heroes. Please. With everything else going on right now, reading about this proposal really depressed me. Let's work
together to come up with the right combination of solutions for this complicated problem. You have a vast team of kindhearted
souls ready to have your back 100%. Just please, I beg you, do not make feeding the community cats against the law. It's simply
not the right solution for the feral cat issue.

Thank you so much for reading this, and my little Will Feral thanks you, too.
Darlene

Darlene Rayhill
Ghana Films
808.446.6442

ohanafilms.com

To Council Chair Lee and the Maui County Councilmembers,

As a citizen, taxpayer and full time resident, I'm writing in opposition of the proposed bill entitled "A BILL FOR AN
ORDINANCE TO AMEND THE MAUI COUNTY CODE,CHAPTER 6.04.040, RELATING TO FEEDING FERAL ANIMALS."

Before reading the proposed bill carefully, I assumed that Councilman Hokama and most Maui citizens are aligned
on one thing: We don't want nuisance animals in our neighborhoods, at our places of business, and on our public
and private lands. And then I read the proposed ORDINANCE TO AMEND THE MAUI COUNTY CODE, CHAPTER
6.04.040, RELATING TO FEEDING FERAL ANIMALS, after which I could only conclude that the Healthy Families and
Communities Committee must want exponentially more feral animals on Maui.

Are there deceptively simple ways to move the needle in the direction of reducing feral animal populations while
keeping wildlife healthy and protected? Yes. Does this ordinance embody any of those ways? Absolutely not.
My criticisms of the proposed ordinance focus on the following:

1. The proposed ordinance won't reduce populations, and arguably will worsen the feral animal
overpopulation problem.

2. The proposed ordinance is unethical/inhumane
3. The proposed ordinance exacts a costly, unenforceable and unnecessary burden on both the county and
taxpayers

4. The proposed ordinance is governmental overreach during a time when citizens are already burdened
with government-imposed regulations and restrictions

5. The proposed ordinance is an inadequate, counterproductive reaction using sparse or flawed evidence to
achieve poorly defined outcomes

One only needs to revisit the feral cat problem on Maui from five years ago to understand how an absence of
reproductive controls, a limited pet adoption pool and an unsupported animal control structure all contributed to
exponential growth of the homeless cat population year over year. Until this community introduces proven and
effective biological measures to manage any nuisance animal, reproductive control with the help of measuring and
monitoring through a colony system is the best we have.

Feeding and colony feeding stations pave the way for actual preventative controls that can be measured, like large
scale,free/low cost public spay-neuter programs. And ifs working. While the process is perhaps not as fast as any
of us would like, the progress is deliberate and positive. Every year, a demonstrable, measurable difference is
made. You can't outrun exponential reproduction of any non-domestic animal population with euthanasia or
hunting. Just ask the state of Texas what happened after the lengths both government and free enterprise went to
in order to eradicate its feral pig population. Spoiler: it continues to fail miserably, and Texas's feral pig population
continues to climb exponentially, uncontained, every year.
We've been down this road already; there's no reason to reverse the progress that has taken place, unless there is
some hidden benefit to perpetuating the problem all over again.
Here are some of the consequences of the proposed bill and the impediments to progress and freedoms Maui
citizens enjoy:

The proposed bill makes virtually all pest control impossible
The proposed bill makes large scale spay/neuter efforts impossible.
The proposed bill makes fishing, spearfishing and fish trapping illegal
The proposed bill makes the use of humane traps for boar and mongoose impossible.
The proposed bill impedes or raises barriers to legal hunting of goats and deer.
The proposed bill impedes rancher controls over ungulates.

•

The proposed bill increases the likelihood that land owners will resort to extermination or trapping efforts
that endanger the health and safety of other animals and humans,such as using poisons, leg traps, snares
and firearms.

Councilmembers,this administration is going to have its hands full with the economic fallout of the COVID crisis.
And as someone with a modicum of insight into the animal welfare system, it's no secret that one of the
consequences of any economic downturn is a dramatic increase in pet surrender. The shelter system is on the cusp
of facing challenges of unprecedented scope and intensity. Let's keep our eye on the ball and leave the effective,
existing systems of animal control in place until there's evidence that a new approach is equally or more effective.
Further, there is already adequate prohibition to establishing feral colonies in the Maui County code. Please direct
your attention to 13.04A.070 - General prohibitions applicable to all parks and recreation facilities.
Environments need biodiversity to remain healthy. I propose capitalizing on the efforts of wildlife biologists and
the work of well-documented, well-studied, evidence-based strategies before introducing any new measure to
manage feral animal populations. Please involve wildlife biologists in the discussion, as well as stakeholders from
representative segments of the Maui populace.

I don't like the feral animal overpopulation problem on this island any more than anyone else. But criminalizing
colonies and feeding is not a strategy. Ifs an overreach fraught with unintended consequences designed to reach
poorly defined outcomes—and I suspect that its origins are factually and logically flawed to boot.
A global pandemic during which the general population is already hampered by regulation and economic
uncertainty is not the time to introduce ordinances that are not only emblematic of refusing to learn from history,
but strive to repeat it. I'm reminded of the 1990's, when taxpayers flamed Washington, DCs mayor, Marion Barry,
for inadequacies in his administration's garbage collection practices. What did he do? He removed waste

containers from public streets. I'm reminded that recalling all existing solutions to a problem without carefully
supplanting them is not a strategy.

If you want to make genuine headway curbing a wild population, I implore you to give it more thought than

attempting to drive animals on the verge of meaningful population decline into our properties, places of business
and private and public lands to begin their processes of uncontained, year-long breeding cycle all over again. Let's
use good planning, scientific principles and realistic, practical tactics to humanely manage the problem together.
Dear Maui County, We're better and smarter than this.

Respectfully,
Jody Reale
Kihei

County Clerk
From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

Laura Reigel <llreigel@yahoo.com>
Thursday, May 07, 2020 3:08 PM
County Clerk
Oppose bill 6.04.041

I oppose the above bill To ban feeding of feral animals.
Thank you,
Laura Reigel
206-226-7910

Sent from Yahoo Mail for iPhone

County Clerk
From:

Lis and Bob Richardson <LisBob@hawaii.rr.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 3:39 PM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

Support Prohibition on feeding feral animals

Please consider this our testimony in support of a bill for the prohibition on feeding feral animals.

Aloha, we fully support a bill for the prohibition of feeding feral animals on Maui to protect the
native species of Maui nei. Feral cats in particular are devastating native seabird colonies. We
appreciate that many people love cats, but those animals have been around a lot fewer years
than have the native species which have no defenses for this newcomer predator. Feral cats,
again in particular, can be managed in other ways than destruction. Promoting and encouraging
the feral population to remain in sensitive areas because of ready food outlets is a plan against
the endemic birds and animals.

There are many resorts in beach areas where the sea birds, for instance, burrow and nest and
when people feed the feral animals, they continue to hang out and the native population suffers
immensely. Please ban feeding feral animals of any kind.
Thank you!
Bob and Lis Richardson
Kihei

Lis

Lis and Bob Richardson
95 Hoohale Street

Kihei, HI

96753

808-874-9374 (Home)
808-344-5777 (Cell)
503-433-1885 (Fax)

County Clerk
From:
Sent:
To:

kitch richie <kitchrichie2@gmaiLcom>
Thursday, May 07, 2020 3:56 PM
County Clerk

Subject:

Against bill to stop feeding feral cats®

Aloha to yoU|^.. I truly believe that there Is another way to deal with this situation. Animals need to be cared for if they are
hungry. Compassion is such a wonderful gift to give and if humans want to help animals then why would that be a crime?
I have friends who spend $$$ a week and time to care for abandoned animals, cats, dogs, and I'm sure birds too if given the
opportunity I

In my mind it's the same thing to have a bill to stop feeding the homeless who live on the streets. IT is crazy!!!! I am ^%
against this ridiculous bill
Mahalo. Kitch Richie

County Clerk
From:
Sent:

pppc!\/pn
Susan Richmond <susan@neighborhoodcats.org> r\^
i v t-w
Thursday, May 07, 2020 8:51 AM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

Written testimony re: proposed Amendment to Maui County Code sec. 6.04.041

(Feeding of feral animals prohibited)

2020 HAY ~7 AM 8^ 56
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eI/nty clerk
Dear Councilmembers,

Please allow me to Introduce myself. My name is Susan Richmond and I am the Executive Director of Neighborhood
Cats, an organization dedicated to the humane management of outdoor cat populations. We are active on local and

national levels and have hands-on programs in New York City, New Jersey and Maui. I have more than 20 years of
experience In working with feral cats, first as Co-Executive Director of the Humane Society of New York, and now In my

current capacity with Neighborhood Cats. I am submitting testimony today not only as a long time advocate, but also as
a full time resident in Maul.

I wish to express my strong opposition to the proposed amendment by Councilmember Rikki Hokama. My objections to
the measure, as it applies to cats, are as follows:

1. It is Inherently cruel. If implemented, cats would be subjected to starvation and those who care about them
would suffer greatly as witnesses to their pain. Such a plan is inconsistent with the humane values we,as a
society, profess to share.

2. It would be unenforceable. Similar attempts have been tried for decades in communities nationwide and have
failed for the simple reason that too many people will not participate in a campaign of cruelty. Resources to
police every potential feeder do not exist.

3. Due to the highly intrusive nature of the measure - telling people what they cannot do on their own properties widespread resistance would be a certainty.
4. Nationwide, there are NO examples of feeding bans that have resulted in a cat-free community.
5. The cats would not go away. When deprived of their food sources cats become sickly and grow more desperate
but they do not abandon their territories. Instead, they encroach further into Inhabited areas(such as entering
basements) In their search for food.
6. In the midst of a global health crisis, and a deepening economic crisis in Hawaii, this is a terrible time to embark
on what would surely be a bitter, distracting and divisive controversy for Maul.
7. We already have an alternative that works. Properly implemented, spaying and neutering outdoor cats is an

effective method to stabilize and gradually reduce the numbers of cats In the environment.
I respectfully urge the councilmembers to reject the proposed amendment and look instead towards a humane and
proven solution that will benefit the entire community. Thank you for your consideration.
Sincerely,
Susan Richmond

Susan Richmond
Executive Director

(646)678-9745
susan@neighborhoodcats.org

Neighborhood Cats
2472 Broadway No. 321
New York, NY 10025

(212)662-5761
Neighborhood Cats Hawaii
1215 S. Kihei Rd. Ste. 0-435

Kihei, HI 96753

(808)755-9393
www.neighborhoodcats.org
Find Us On Facebook!
Twitter: @NbrhoodCats

Maui, Paia, May 7, 2020
Dear Council Members,

I just heard about the proposed bill regarding the prohibition of feeding feral
animals and I wish to express my opposition to the proposed bill.

For the past 2 years I have been seeing a colony of cats next to where I take
exercise classes. The people living there are feeding them and I also started to
feed them. There are about 20 cats. None of them are tamed but none are

agressive with us or amongst themselves.
The MHS was contacted and came to trap as many as they could catch to

neuter/spay them and release them at the same place.

Since they weren't able to catch them all I decided to help and trap the ones
that were not, the new babies and the new adults that found this place as a safe
place. I have been doing it regularly for the past 2 years. I was able to trap
almost a dozen. Each time they get their surgery they will be microchipped and
will get a Feline Vaccine.

Since the pandemic, I have been visiting the cats but I see that they are not fed
as much. I see new cats that are not spayed/neutered and I noticed that now the
cats are more agressive, fighting amongst themselves. It made me realize how
feeding them was a good thing.

I believe that feeding the stray cats allows us to keep track of the ones that are
not fixed, and come close enough to them so that we can trap them. Thing that
would be very hard if they were dispersed in the wild.

Thank you for giving us the opportunity to share our experience and opinion,
Mahalo,
Valerie Richter

MAUl

CONSERVATION
ALLIANCE

May 7, 2020
The Honorable Alice L. Lee
Council Chair

Count of Maui

Wailuku, Hawaii 96793

Support for PROHIBITION OF FEEDING FERAL ANIMALS

Aloha mai kakou,

On behalf ofthe Maui Conservation Alliance [MCA), we would like to voice our support for amending the

Maui County Code, Chapter 6.04.040, relating to feeding feral animals. We support the new definition of"feral
animal" and adding the new section "6.04.041 Feeding of feral animals prohibited."

Feeding of feral animals causes changes to animal behavior by making them dependent upon feeding by people,
and causes concentrations of these animals. Concentrations of animals pose health and safety threats to native
wildlife as well as humans. These include (but are not limited to) spread of disease (such as toxoplasmosis),
predation on and disturbance to native wildlife, aggression by concentrated animals with other each other, other
animals, and humans.

Specific examples include: predation by feral cats and rodents on native birds such as the endangered nene
(Hawaiian goose), and native 'ua'u kani (Wedge-tailed shearwater) which are found near harbors; and mortality
of endangered nene and endangered Hawaiian monk seals from disease such as toxoplasmosis. Additionally,
our members have observed feral cats and mongooses being very aggressive with humans in areas where they
are fed illegally.

We appreciate the opportunity to support amendments to protect native wildlife species and people. If you have
any questions or want additional details, please don't hesitate to contact us.

Me ka mahalo nunui a me ke aloha no,

Steve Robertson, Chair
Tamara Sherrlll, Secretary

The MCA is a cooperative partnership of more than thirteen government, private and non-profit
organizations who are the key leaders in the management of Maui's native ecosystems. MCA is committed
to accelerating conservation management on Maui's highest priority conservation needs.

County Clerk
From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

Maui_County CoundLmailbox
Friday, May 08, 2020 8:44 AM
County Clerk
FW: Proposed legislation 6.04.041 feeding of feral animals prohibited

FYI-

From: Dana Rodriguez <danarodriguez6615@gmail.com>
Sent: Thursday, May 07,2020 2:24 PM
To: Maui_County Council_mailbox <county.council@mauicounty.us>

Subject: Proposed legislation 6.04.041 feeding offeral animals prohibited

Herein please find testimony against this bill

Aloha council. I'm a colony caretaker for 10+ years. I have seen with my own eyes the impact spay neuter programs have had on
my cat populations. It is a proven fact with much evidence from national organizations who collect this kind of data that a
professional TNRM program is the only thing that works for effectively controlling cat populations. Instead of this really poor law
which is difficult to enforce or convince the general public to swallow it would be cheaper and more successful to put all this
effort into better colony management guidelines. Here is one example why it's successful
H"nPS:WWW.allevcat.org/resources/whv-traD-neuter-return-feral-cats-the-case-for-tnr
And more successful stories

HTTPS://resources.best friends.org/article/traD-neuter-return-tnr-success-stories

And please find this further evidence why feeding bans don't work
HTTPS:www.allevcat.org/resources/feeding-ban-position-statement

Please take time to read this and pull yourselves out of the dark ages of cat abuse. Has anybody even thought to talk to a group
of colony caretakers before coming to these irrational conclusions? We are on the ground in the trenches every day with this
problem. You have no idea what's going on sitting in your air conditioned offices relying on opinionated bird people to give you
misleading information. I'm sorry I don't mean to be disrespectful but I put in 30 hours a week caring for these animals out of my
own pocket. I pay $20/day for food and $10 K a year in vet bills. These aren't sick scroungy cats. My colony cats are in as good or
better shape than some people's house pets.
Dana Rodriguez
Wailuku

Countv Clerk
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From:

Anthony Roman <ant3518@gmail.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 8:50 AM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

Opposing bill 6.04.041 prohibiting feeding of feral cats

.^120 HAY-7 AM 8* 56
- .
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■■OUNTY CLERK
Aloha,

I am a Maul resident and It's come to my attention that there has been a bill proposed that would prohibit
feeding feral cats. While I understand that there is a problem with cat overpopulation here, prohibiting the
feeding of these cats who in many cases depend on the kindness of humans is cruel, inhumane and heartless
not to mention not the smartest or most effective way to control the population. Additonally, feeding prevents
the cats from going into garbage and back yards. Whoever is concerned about overpopulation should instead
use compassion and channel their efforts into increasing TNR on these animals which is actually a much more
humane and effective way to deal with the problem.
Thank you for your time,
Anthony Roman

From:
Sent:

Nikki <nikki.j.russell@gmail.com>
Thursday, May 07, 2020 2:00 PM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

Testimony AGAINST Proposed Feeding Ban
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Dear Council Members,

I am very disappointed to hear that Council Member Hokama has introduced this bill, calling for the prohibition on the feeding of
feral animals.

We are all aware that there is a problem with the feral cat population on our islands. To address this problem on Maul, we have
private citizens as well as the humane society coordinating and engaging in programs of actively monitoring, feeding, and trapping
members of feral cat colonies to be spayed/neutered and released so that they cannot reproduce. If someone is not happy with
the effectiveness of these programs, they should work WITH the Maui Humane Society for more effective solutions.
I am opposed to this bill, and disheartened by the failure of its author to work with, and seek solutions through the proper
channels; namely, our existing agencies for animal care and control. We are so fortunate to have one of the most progressive and
forward thinking humane societies in this country located in our community. They have the knowledge, experience, as well as
access to some of the nation's leaders in animal welfare. We should be utilizing this resource to help our island. Ail research

shows that TNR (Trap, Neuter & Release) is the most effective way to handle the overpopulation of community cats, and this is
the approach that Maui Humane Society has taken for the last four years.

Please bear in mind when you are considering this bill that deliberately starving cats Is ANIMAL CRUELTY...plain and simple. I
would like to know if Mr. Hokama has ANY examples of other communities where the act of STARVING animals was an actual
effective solution for eradication? If so, could he please be asked to present this information publicly. Additionally, I and many

other animal lovers in this community would like to know what happens when the feeding stops? Does he anticipate the cats will
be less of a nuisance in our community? It is widely known that MALNOURISHED animals are predisposed to parasites such as
fleas and ticks and if anything, they will become more invasive and infiltrate businesses and residential areas in search of food.
Finally, and I hate to point out this grim reality but what happens to the dying animals? What happens to the thousands of
carcasses in our parks where keiki play and in our neighborhoods where families live? The landfill does not allow the disposal
of DEAD animals. How will the County plan to deal with this?

We are all living through a difficult time right now. Our community is going through what could be argued as the most financially
devastating period we have ever experienced. It will be months (if not years) before we are able to fully recover, if we ever are. It
is important to note that many visitors to our beautiful island are animal lovers. As Maui is on the verge of reopening to the world,
are you prepared to deal with the national controversy, outrage and negative attention that this will bring? Animal lovers are a
passionate group of people and they will make this known far and wide.

We are a compassionate community and our nature and morals do not allow us to watch idly as animals suffer and starve. We
can and MUST do better for the animals that have no voice.

Thank you for your kind consideration.
For the animals,
Nikki Russell

(Employee of MHS)

Sent from my iPhone

£oun^ Clerk
Ktu:-i y izu

Jane <jrussom591@aol.com>
Thursday, May 07, 2020 9:04 AM
County Clerk

From:
Sent:
To:

2020 HAY -7 AH 9= 12

written testimony re: proposed bill entitled "A BILL FOR TO^AMENp-THE MAUl

Subject:

COUNTY CODE, CHAPTER 6.04.040, RELATINGTd FBElShfSfEF&ld ANIMALS''
CLCRK

Dear Council Members:

I am very disappointed to hear that Council Member Hokama has introduced this bill,
calling for a prohibition on the feeding of feral animals,for consideration.
We are all aware that there is a problem with the feral cat population on our islands. To
address this problem, here on Maul we have citizens and the Humane Society
coordinating and engaging in programs of actively monitoring,feeding, and trapping
members of feral cat colonies to be spayed, neutered and released so that they cannot
reproduce. If someone Is not happy with the effectiveness of these programs, they
should work WITH the Humane Society for more effective solutions.

I am opposed to this bill, and disheartened by the obvious failure of its author to work
with and seek solutions through the proper channels: namely, our existing agencies for
animal care and control.

I would remind you that cruelty to animals, which would obviously include deliberately
starving them, is a crime.
Sincerely,
Jane Russomanno

808-281-9917

Jrussom591@aol.com

Coun^ Clerk
From:
Sent:
To:

Erin Stark <erinstark01@gmail.com>
Thursday, May 07, 2020 3:49 PM
County Clerk

Subject:

Forbidding feeding of wild animals

Aloha,

This is a letter about why you should not pass the law to stop feeding wild animals. I am a 13 year
old girl who lives in Kihei and obviously when you live in Kihei you see a lot of wild animals. The
reason i think you shouldn't stop feeding wild animals is because you're basically starving them to
death. I do understand that the amount of wild animals is concerning but I do not think this is the

best solution. If you really wanted to help you could send people out to neuter the animals instead of
starving them to death (basically).I would really appreciate if you took the time to read this and
consider my letter when deciding if you will pass the law or not.
Mahalo,
Chelsea Sahito

From:
Sent:

America Salinas <americasalinas2@gmail.com>
Thursday, May 07, 2020 7:13 AM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

written testimony re: proposed bill entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE TO AMEND
THE MAUl COUNTY CODE, CHAPTER 6.04.040, RELATING TO FEEDING FERAL ANIMALS"

Dear Council Members:

I am very disappointed to hear that Council Member Hokama has introduced this bill, calling for a prohibition on the
feeding of feral animals, for consideration.

We are all aware that there is a problem with the feral cat population on our islands. To address this problem, here on
Maui we have citizens and the Humane Society coordinating and engaging in programs of actively monitoring, feeding,
and trapping members of feral cat colonies to be spayed, neutered and released so that they cannot reproduce. If
someone is not happy with the effectiveness of these programs, they should work WITH the Humane Society for more
effective solutions.

I am opposed to this bill, and disheartened by the obvious failure of its author to work with and seek solutions through the
proper channels: namely, our existing agencies for animal care and control.

I would remind you that cruelty to animals, which would obviously include deliberately starving them, is a crime.
Sincerely,
America Salinas
808-870-6553
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Coun^ Clerk
From;

Hillary Sandbach <hfsandbach@gmail.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 2:10 PM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

Proposed ban on feeding feral cat populations.

p p n p I ,y[T Q
2020 HAY -7 PH ? 12
OFFICE OF THE

Aloha,

COUNTY CLERK

I am writing my support of the proposed ban on feeding feral cat populations on Maul. These cats spread disease and are
responsible for decimating the endemic and pelagic bird populations on the island. If we do not act now, we risk forever losing a
vital part of what makes Maul so unique in the world.
Mahalo,
Hillary Sandbach

From:
Sent:

John Sandbach <mauibbq@gmail.com>
Thursday, May 7, 2020 11:37 AM

To:
Subject:

Hillary Francis; County Clerk
Feeding feral cat populations.

I am writing in support of the ban of feeding feral animals on Maui. A Kanaha I have witnessed people feeding a large
colony of cats. This is right next to one if the few remaining wetlands where nene chicks hatch.
Simply a few individuals are allowing a large number of cats to multiply while bird populations that nest on the ground
are left helpless. Let the endemics live. Let's reduce the feral cats so we have native birds to share with our future
generations.

-John Sandbach and Family

I.J

John Sandbach

Smoke & Spice LLC
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Instagram (Ssmokeandspicemaui
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808-283-6586
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Http://www.smokeandsplcemauibba.com
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Countv Clerk
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From:

TTFrnwD—
Karuna Santoro <karunasantoro@gmaiI.com>

Sent:

Wednesday, May 06, 2020 9:10 PM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

6.04.041 feeding of feral animal prohibited
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-1 AH 8* 14

C:Ff-iCE OF THE

COUNTY CLERK

Council member Hokama is proposing to prohibit feeding of feral animals. Please do not adopt this proposal. Maui

Humane Society's approach to catch, neuter and release is a much better way to deal with this issue. Starving, feral cats
will be much more likely to be deceased and become a public nuisance.
Christiane Santoro
Pukalani

County Clerk

RE

From:

Sayhayhome <sayhayhome@aol.com>

Sent:

Wednesday, May 06, 2020 9:55 PM

To:
Subject:

County Clerk
TNR works NOT starvation!!!

2020 HAY -7
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OFFiCE Of THE
■"'•'■^'UNTY CLERK

I'm shocked to read the proposal to make some 40,000 animal starve to death. It's just plain cruelty, in addition how do
you think tourists are going to handle starving cats chasing them down for food? Maui will become known for being
cruel. You cannot criminalize feeding an animal. You simply spay and neuter them and the population dwindles quickly.
Vast vast majority of feral animals on the island have a nightly feeder, I am one of them, and we take very good care of
them.

Thanks for listening.
Sarah

From:

kohler@maui.net

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 6:39 AM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

6.04.040, RELATING TO FEEDING FERAL ANIMALS"

y.y
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COUNTY CLERK

I am writing in reference to the bill being proposed to stop feeding feral animals.

How is it possible that in this point of human evolution that one can propose such a cruel bill. I would ask Mr. Hokama to
do a day or two of fasting and he will quickly realize the fate that he is desiring for our feline population on Maui. These
are defenseless animals that need our compassion, not our cruelty. There are many people that work hard to ensure the
safety of these animals. They capture and release and take time out of their lives to assist another creature trying to
survive on this planet. Mr Hokama is truly separated from his souls purpose if he thinks this is a bill that should be
contemplated. It makes me sad to think that this is how our taxpayer money is being spent. We pay your salary, not to be
cruel but to care about all that live on this island. Another politician who disappoints, how unfortunate for our island.
Lisa Schlichting
P.O. Box 922

Makawao, HI 96768

£211I2IL£!2L!^^^—
From:

Annette Schmidt <annettejpschmidt@gmail.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 9:00 AM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

feral cats testimony

^UTU RAT -/ AH 9: 12
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COUNTY CLERK
Dear County Clerk,

I would like to submit testimony on the feral cats issue.

We,as a caring community, need to handle these cats in a humane way. Trap, neuter, and release is the only effective
and caring way to reduce the feral cat population. Efforts toward reducing the population on Maul have been both
successful and kind. Our nature as humans and our morals do not allow us to stand idly by as animals starve.
Please do not vote for this legislation.
Thank you,
^ Annette Julia Pearson Schmidt
74 Laukahl Street

Kihei, HI 96753
925-216-0381

annettejpschmidt(5)gmall.com
Let love be my legacy...

From:

MadirScolpini <madirscolplni@yahoo.com> 2020 MAY -7 AM 9* 19

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 9:02 AM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

The proposed bill is "6.04.041 Feeding of feral animafs pit®ib(n;^ Tpi■'-'NTY clerk

* ^

To whom it may concern,

we all can agree that the cat overpopulation is an issue in Maui, AND the inaccurate claims on the harm this
homeless cats pose are absolutely a manipulation and a distraction to push such a bill.
Steve MacKinnon the Maui Humane Society CEO explains it In great detail how such claims are inaccurate.

The past 20 years experience of murdering homeless cats (which are sentient beings as much as all of us), clearly
showed us that has not resolved the issue.

Since 2015 the MHS has been offering free clinics for Spay/neuter at no cost, and finally we saw a reduction In the
homeless cats population.

This has proven to be the most effective solution and the most humane.

If the county implements also a law to fine the people that abandon cats (they can always surrender them at the MHS
with no consequences), Implement a mandatory spay/neuter of all cats (included the pure bred) and bans the sale of
cats, we will resolve this issue forever.

Thanks for listening,

Antonella Scolpini-Heisel,

County Clerk

K b L-1;« V b u

From:

Kathryn Sellers <sellers.l<athryn@gmaIl.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 6:47 AM

To: •

County Clerk

Subject

Bill 06.04.041

2020 HM -7 AH 8*- I 7
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C0U^4TY CLERK

I oppose bill 06.04.041 to prohibit feeding of feral animals
Kathryn

County Clerk
From:

Keiley Shamblin <kshamblin2@gmail.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 12:41 PM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

WRITTEN TESTIMONY - 5.04.041 Feeding of feral animals prohibited
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Subject: WRITTEN TESTIMONY - 6.04.041 Feeding of feral animals prohibited
: Dear Council Members,

I am very disappointed to hear that Council Member Hokama has introduced this bill, calling for the prohibition on the
feeding of feral animals.

We are all aware that there is a problem with the feral cat population on our islands. To address this problem on

Maui, we have private citizens as well as the humane society coordinating and engaging in programs of actively
monitoring, feeding, and trapping members of feral cat colonies to be spayed/neutered and released so that they
cannot reproduce. If someone is not happy with the effectiveness of these programs, they should work WITH the
Maui Humane Society for more effective solutions.

I am opposed to this bill, and disheartened by the failure of its author to work with, and seek solutions through the
: proper channels; namely, our existing agencies for animal care and control. We are so fortunate to have one of the
most progressive and fon/vard thinking humane societies in this country located in our community. They have the
knowledge, experience, as well as access to some of the nation's leaders in animal welfare. We should be utilizing
this resource to help our island. All research shows that TNR (Trap, Neuter & Release) is the most effective way to

handle the overpopulation of community cats, and this is the approach that Maul Humane Society has taken for the
last four years.

Please bear in mind when you are considering this bill that deliberately starving cats is ANIMAL CRUELTY...plain
and simple. I would like to know if Mr. Hokama has ANY examples of other communities where the act
of STARVING animals was an actual effective solution for eradication? If so, could he please be asked to present this

information publicly. Additionally, I and many other animal lovers in this community would like to know what happens
when the feeding stops? Does he anticipate the cats will be less of a nuisance in our community? It is widely known
that MALNOURISHED animals are predisposed to parasites such as fleas and ticks and if anything, they will become
more invasive and infiltrate businesses and residential areas in search of food. Finally, and I hate to point out this

grim reality but what happens to the dying animals? What happens to the thousands of carcasses in our parks where
; keiki play and in our neighborhoods where families live? The landfill does not allow the disposal of DEAD animals.
How will the County plan to deal with this?

We are all living through a difficult time right now. Our community is going through what could be argued as the most
financially devastating period we have ever experienced. It will be months (if not years) before we are able to fully
recover, if we ever are. It is important to note that many visitors to our beautiful island are animal lovers. As Maui is
; on the verge of reopening to the world, are you prepared to deal with the national controversy, outrage and negative
attention that this will bring? Animal lovers are a passionate group of people and they will make this known far and
wide.

We are a compassionate community and our nature and morals do not allow us to watch idly as animals suffer and
starve. We can and MUST do better for the animals that have no voice.
I

j Thank you for your kind consideration.
Keiley Shamblin
Kihei, HI

Countj^ Clerk
From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

I oppose this bill.
Kati Shea

Kati Shea < katisheamaui@gmail.com>
Thursday, May 07, 2020 3:58 PM
County Clerk
6.04.041

From:

Mark Sheehan <mark@nnarksheehan.com:

Sent:

Tuesday, May 05, 2020 10:55 AM

To:

County Clerk

Cc:

Sheehan, Mark

Subject:

May 8 County Council Meeting,

2020 HAY -5 AH Ih I
rrlCe Or THE
Mmv CLERK

RE: agenda items H. Communication No. 20-257 and L Unfinished
Business No. 20-60

I support concluding the Second Reading of the Managing Director Charter Change Proposal and
Communication No. 20-257 to amend Unfinished Business Item No 20-60. The changes suggested to be made
to 20-60 are not substantive and are clerical in nature. Please move this out of council and onto the
November ballot so we can vote on this much-debated charter change this November.

It is way past time for the public to vote in favor of more professional management of our county. If this wasn't obvious
before the pandemic, it should be now, when we must manage our limited resources with the best possible talent.
Mark Sheehan
Haiku
283-2158

County Clerk

^

r\ iz

From:

fred staff <laurelnfred@gnnail.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 8:19 AM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

6.04.041 Feeding of feral animals bill
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COUNTY CLERK
To the Council,

My name is Laurel Shepherd and I am a resident of Kihei.

I am opposed to the bill proposed by Councilmember Hokama prohibiting feeding of feral animals.
First, toxoplasmosis is endemic in the natural world and poses no health risk to humans unless they are
immunosuppressed or pregnant and cleaning litter boxes of feline feces, eating undercooked meat,consuming
contaminated water, or receiving blood transfusion or organ transplantation. The organism is also found in
pigs and sheep.

Second, numerous studies have conclusively shown that the most effective, if not the only way to control feral
animal populations is to spay and neuter them,then returning them to their habitat. In Maui the population of
feral cats declined by 25% in just 4 years of the Maui Humane Society's spay and neuter program for feral cats.
Previous attempts at extermination were grossly ineffective and in humane. Starving animals will continue to
reproduce and are at much higher risk of disease and death.

Feeding cat colonies is a way for people to get to know a colony,trap them and neuter them.The feeders
can also keep an eye out for ill animals or new litters of kittens.

Maui Is a community of people who are kind to animals and to humans. Making it illegal to feed feral animals
will not stop the kindest members of our society from feeding starving animals.
What the council should consider instead is a proposal to fund trap and neuter programs throughout the

county along with Maui Humane Society. Public Service Announcements regarding who to contact to help
control a cat colony population through neutering should be produced.
Sincerely
Laurel Shepherd, MD, MPH
Fred Staff, RPh

County Clerk
From:

Teri Sherrow <Teri@TeriSherrow.com>

Sent:
To:
Cc:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 2:55 PM
County Clerk
WoridTraveiing Realtor

Subject:

NO on Bill 6.04.041 Save the animals

Re: Proposed Bill 6.04.041 Feeding of Feral Animals Prohibited
Aloha Maul County Council:

I am writing to you today TO VOICE MY OPPOSITION to the proposed bill 6.04.041 Feeding of Feral Animals Prohibited.

I support efforts to lower the numbers of feral cats on Maul by using the humane strategy of Trap Neuter Release (TNR). Using
spay/neuter is a solution that works.

Humane treatment of animals is the right thing to do. You will, by passing this measure be acting without regard to life of
animals and more than likely cause the death of many and or create yet more work and laws that the police have to enforce that
are unnecessary!

Please concentrate on our County and how we will create a SAFE environment for HUMANS now with this virus in our midst.
Budget for testing, tracing and supportive isolation and stop legislating on these whims of a council member and do what we
voted you to do.

Thank you for the opportunity to voice my opinion in opposition to the proposed bill
6.04.041 Feeding of Feral Animals Prohibited.
Mahalo for your consideration,
M.T. Sherrow

County Cierk
From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

Ming Shipp <mingshipp@gmaiLcom>
Friday, May 08, 2020 8:19 AM
County Clerk
Maui Cats

Please stop the bill which will make it a crime to feed MauKs cats - that's a crime in itself to not take care of creatures great and
small

Please look into your hearts and know that these wild cats need feeding
Mahalo

Ming Shipp
Melany MING Shipp
Cell: 808.870.1496
Email: mingshipp@gmail.com

POBox 744, Makawao, HI 96768

Coun^ Clerk
From:
Sent:
To:

Rodney & Terri Shishido <rodnrod@hotmail.com>
Thursday, May 07, 2020 3:49 PM
County Clerk

Subject:

opposition to 6.04.040 feral feeding ban

To County council members

I am submitting my opposition to the feral cat feeding ban language being proposed by Riki Hokama. I have been involved with
feral cat management work for 20 years and can attest to the fact that a trap- neuter- return and manage program is the only
way to reasonably address the problems associated with cat overpopulation. I am at a loss to understand why after years of
receiving the information necessary and the commitment of so many in the community to work a true management program

that Councilman Hokama continues to try tp propose the same old thing i.e feeding bans to deal with this issue. It is infuriating
to say the least. I urge the council to pay close attention to the information and ideas you are receiving from the CEO of Maui

Humane Society, Bryon Kortis and the thousands of community members devoted to humane and effective programs. We have
already wasted at least 20 years of progress that could have been achieved by now. Now more than ever it is of the utmost
importance that we embrace solutions that are community based and demonstrate our humanity. Purposefully starving animals
is just not right and never will be.
Thank you,
Terri Shishido
Sent from Mail for Windows 10

Coun^ Clerk
From:
Sent:

Surendar Singh <q7sksin@gmail.com>
Thursday, May 07, 2020 2:20 PM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

I oppose bill 06.04.041 to prohibit feeding of feral animals

I oppose bill 06.04.041 to prohibit feeding of feral animals as these animals (mostly catsjtrying to survive will cause more harm,
killing birds. Also, It is inhumane to stop feeding these animals. I believe in capture, spray and neutere and release for population
control.

Please do not pass this bill.
Thank you
Surendar Singh
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From:

Kris Smith <kris.smithmaui@me.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 1:00 PM
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Please please do not allow this bill where you cannot feed feral cats! These are innocent animals who

be fed. Please reconsider. I have adopted all of my pets from the humane society and it is not right to do this If people war'il tb
help these poor homeless creatures.

Please please do not let this happen to helpless animals.
Sincerely
Kris Smith

Sent from my IPhone

County Clerk

received
Pi-Qi^;

Norman Snow <snQwn001 ©Hawaii.rr.com>

Sent:

Tuesday, May 05, 2020 10:34 AM

To:
Subject:

County Clerk
Managing Director

2020 HAY-5 AH MM I
• >r iHCc OF THE
.:OUHTY CLERK

I support concluding the Second Reading of the Managing Director Charter Change Proposal and Communication No. 20257 to amend Unfinished Business item No 20-60. The changes suggested to be made to 20-60 are not substantive and
are clerical in nature. Please move this out of council and onto the November ballot so we can vote on this much
debated charter change this November.
Thank you
Dr and Mrs Norman Snow

Sent from my iPhone

From:
Sent:

Shelly Snyder <mauiweekendwarrior@gmail.com>
Thursday, May 07, 2020 8:42 AM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

6.04.041 Feeding of Feral Animals

REC'ilVED
2020 HAY -7 AH & 55
rnCE OF THE
OUNTY CLERK

Aloha Maui County Officials,

I'm writing in opposition of the proposed bill 6.04.041, prohibiting the feeding of feral animals on Maui.
I ask the lawmakers to think about what this bill will do to our beach park, resorts, restaurants and other open spaces
when we have hungry, sick feral cats looking for food and water wherever they smell human food. If not cared for
properly,feral cats will carry disease and mites that will be a hazard to our local population and visitors. Feral cat
communities that are not maintained will continue to grow with unspayed females having up to 3 litters per year, every
year, creating an ever larger community.

The answer is easy and already in place. The humane process is to feed, water, trap to spay and neuter and then release
the healthy animals back into their natural environment where they can live healthfully and help to control the rodent
issues that plagues most resort and food establishments.

We will never be free of feral animals, especially when we live in a warm climate. The question is, would you rather
have healthy,fed animals that cannot continue to populate or would you rather have unhealthy, disease carrying
animals looking for food in all the wrong places creating an unsightly situation for visitors and locals.
I know our lawmakers will do the right thing. You will do what is right for the locals, our visitors and most importantly,
do the right thing for our animals.

Please feel free to contact me with any questions.
Mahalo for your support of our animals.
Shelly Snyder
3788 L Honoapiilani Rd.
Lahaina, HI 96761
808-344-4004

mauiweekendwarrior@gmail.com

County Clerk

_
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From:

Francis Spalluto <francisspalluto@gmail.com>

Sent:

Tuesday, May 05, 2020 7:19 PM

To:

County Clerk

2020 MAY -6 AM 7-47

Subject:

agenda Items H. Communication No. 20-257 and L Unfinished Business No. 20-60
t )i' r' loE OP I rjt-

COUNTY CLERK

RE: agenda items H. Communication No. 20-257 and L Unfinished
Business No. 20-60

I support concluding the Second Reading of the Managing Director Charter Change Proposal and
Communication No. 20-257 to amend Unfinished Business item No 20-60. The changes suggested to be made
to 20-60 are not substantive and are clerical in nature. Please move this out of council and onto the
November ballot so we can vote on this much-debated charter change this November.
This Is a Matter to be decided by the public by vote in November
Mahalo

From:

Fred Spanjaard <fred@globalmediaproductions.com>

Sent:

Tuesday, May 05, 2020 1:11 PM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

®

-5 PH |: 58

I support concluding the Second Reading of the Managing Director Charter Change
Proposal & Communication No. 20-257 to amend Unfinished Business:item'N<a 20>f0.7-^-T
^ < clerk

1 support concluding the Second Reading of the Managing Director Charter Change Proposal and

^^

257 to amend Unfinished Business item No 20-60. The changes suggested to be made to 20-60 are not substantive

are clerical in nature. Please move this out of councii and onto the November ballot so we can vote on this much
debated charter change this November.

Fred Spanjaard
Global Media Productions
808-875-8820 office
808-283-5365 cell
www.QlobalmediaDroductions.com

Coui^ Clerk
From:

shiioh S. <just.me.in.hawaii@gmail.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 1:15 PM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

Rikki Hokama bill 6.04.041

F^ECEilVED

2020 MAY -7 PM I* "58
OrHCE OF THE
CDUNTY CLERK

Thank you for hearing me

I'm submitting testimony against this bill

This proposal will not work. It's Implementation and enforcement is nearly impossible. It will cost money and it won't solve the
problem.
Please consider alternate solutions

1. A robust spay neuter program

2. A controlled colony management program using free volunteers

3. Better community education regarding abandonment of unwanted animals and humane treatment

Licensing is not acceptable and unenforceable. Cats fixed at the shelter are already implanted with owner ID info on microchips.
Others will simply avoid getting a license

A sanctuary on maui will not work. Lanai is a small easily controlled area. Maui is vast and disorganized. A sanctuary here would
fill in a week. It would be costly and ineffective.

I can't stress enough what a bad reputation this will cause nationally for an island people view as paradise yet they come here
and witness animal abuse condoned by the county. A better solution would be to let the visitors be a part of a successful colony
maintenance program.
Shiioh StVincent

County Clerk

From:

John Stark <star38.online@gmail.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 1:34 PM

To:
Subject:

County Cierk
Proposed bill regarding feeding feral cats

R E C tT.! E D
2020 HAY -7 PH \;^- :- iCE OF THE

While I am in agreement there is a cat overpopulation problem on Maui I will be herein submitting testimbW/^^aiW^-ihRK
proposed legislation.

You are basing your proposed legislation on innacurate claims and false evidence.

There is no direct evidence seals get toxoplasmosis from cats. Pigs and other animals such as mongoose carry this and it's also
found in the soil. It is just as possible the are getting sick from fresh water run off. As well evidence says the population of monk
seals is increasing. If people are getting sick it's just as possible it's from them slaughtering pigs in their back yards. You have no
proof any one seal caught anything from cats. You are listening to propaganda.

The real issue here is a permanent and sustainable way to lower a free roaming cat population in a humane manner. What you

are proposing has been tried ad nauseum and always failed. Managed colonies with a successful TNR program is the accepted
successful way to accomplish this goal. National research has proven this to be a fact. Please get with an organization that can
educate you guys and bring you up to date with the latest state of the art management solutions and dig yourselves out of the
archaic euthanasia/starvation hole you are about to fall into.
Johnny Stark

County Clerk
r\L..

From:

Jennifer Starr <oceanlife808@hawaii.rr.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 9:07 AM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

Proposed Bill 6.04.041 Feeding of Feral Cats
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oIi'nty clerk
To the County Council and Mr Hokama

I am sending this email in objection the Bill proposed 6.04.041 Feeding of Feral Cats.

I do not understand why feeding feral cats should be stopped? When we stopped feeding these cats what do you expect
is going to happen? it is just totally In humane to think that we are willingly going to let them starve to death. What are
we as a community If we cannot have compassion for these animals. This problem was not created by them, but from
the neglect of our community members who did not spay or neuter their pets and then left then abandoned them..So
please allow the kind heart of the individuals who are taking time out of their day and their life to feed these animals so
they do not starve to death! It really should not affect anyone if they are being fed.
Thank you
Jennifer Starr

To:
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From: Slate Stern

RcCEIVED
FAX COVER SHEET
TO
COMPANY

.'i .•

r^<" T

FAXNUMBER

18082707171

'-' C)U N TY C L E

FROM

Slate Stern

DATE

2020-05-07 16:33:20 GMT

RE

Re: MHS Reaction to Feral Animal Feeding Ban Proposal

COVER MESSAGE

I am providing this written testimony for consideration for the council meeting set on

Friday, May 8, 2020 at 9:00 a.m., where proposed bili 6.04.041 will be considered.
My name is Slate Stern. I'm licensed to practice law in Hawaii's state and federal courts,

i presently serve as an Assistant Disciplinary Counsel and Hearing Officer for New
Mexico's State Bar's Disciplinary Board and have for over 15 years. That Board
disciplines lawyers for conduct in violation of the New Mexico Rules of

Professional Responsibility. I served on New Mexico's State Bar Ethics Committee for
approximately 15 years and on occasion 1 serve as a Hearing Officer for New Mexico's
Medical Board, which disciplines medical professionals, including doctors. I have 30
years of litigation experience both in state and federal courts and am AV rated by
Martindale Hubbeii. That is the highest rating a lawyer can obtain by the judiciary and
his colleagues. In existence since 1896, Martindale-Hubbeli Client Review Ratings are
recognized as the gold standard in attorney ratings. Ratings reflect the anonymous

opinions of members of the bar and the judiciary.
I am writing to express my concern about proposed bill 6.04.041 preventing the feeding
of a feral animal. First, thoughtful consideration must given to whether that bill conflicts
with Section 711-1108.5 of Hawaii's criminal statutes. A copy of that statute Is included
with this communication, Could not not feeding a starving animal be considered
"torture" as referred to in section §711-1108.5 of Hawaii's criminal statutes? The
commentary of that section reads, "Act 114, Session Laws 2007,.... The legislature

found that violence, whether against humans or animals, must be not tolerated in our
society. Evidence suggests a link between animal abuse and the commission of violent

acts against humans." The legislature also found that "pet animals provide a close
emotional bond and relationship with their owners and family members and
friends. Violence and harm committed against the animals have a significant emotional
impact on their owners andfamily." For example, there is a feral cat that i am familiar
with that has lived on the beach in Maul for somewhere between 17 to 20 years and is
loved and revered by dozens of people that live and walk regularly on the beach near
where he lives. The community feeds and cares for him. The community even makes

WWW.MYFAX.COM
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sure he gets vet care but yet he is owned by nobody. There would be an emotional
outcry in that beach community if he was intentionally injured or starved to death? Is
that cat a pet or is he a feral cat? Some would say a pet. Some would say he's a feral
cat. But for that cat, I never would have developed a friendship with many of the
people that live in that beach community. In short, the cat is a bond for the
community. Although living as a feral cat, he is loved revered by all that know
him. Proposed bill 6.04.041 provides no guidance on whether that cat is a feral cat or a
pet.

It is important to note that the Hawaiian legislature found when passing criminal
statute §711-1108.5 that pet animals provide "a close emotional bond" to people. The
same can be said for ail animals and more specifically feral cats. The cat that I referred
to In the preceding paragraph has created incredibly close emotional bonds to the
people in the beach community where he lives. I actually suggested just a couple of
weeks ago to some friends in that the community should get a reporter to do a story on
the cat's 17 to 20 year history of residing on the beach and how much he is loved and
revered by the community. I am not sharing his name or where he lives because I do
not want to jeopardize his safety given the controversy regarding the proposed bill but I
would happily do so where I was assured the information will not be disclosed publicly
so the cat's safety is jeopardized. I should note because of that cat, I (and many others)
have developed a close friendships in the community that we would never have
developed but for becoming part of a community that cared for the cat. Saying a "pet
animal's" life is more important that a feral cat's life in my mind is analogous to white
people saying, a white person's life is more valuable than a black person's life. We used
to say that in the United States not so many years ago. And not so long ago native
Hawaiians were treated less than human. Was that okay? Of course not. Morals and
values change in society over time and would suggest to you that many believe a feral
cat's life is just as important as a pet cat's life.
It is important to recognize that It wasn't until 2007 that even the Hawaiian legislature
"found that violence, whether against humans or animals, must be not tolerated in our
society." Even as recent as 2007 in Hawaii "the killing of a pet animal for sport was not
only abhorrent." The law — regrettably — is often slow to catch-up to society's morals
and values. So was it okay from an ethical perspective to kill a pet animal for sport
before 2007? Can you imagine that only 13 years ago it was legal to kill a pet for sport
In Hawaii!?! I make that point because just as we may find it hard to believe to it was
okay to kill a pet animal for sport in Hawaii as late as 2007,1 would suggest to you many
in our society would find it hard to believe that Maui was passing a law to essentially
starve feral animals to death. How can that by any stretch of the imagination be
considered humane? As an aside, our federal government spends millions
protecting wild horses and burros? Is a wild horse's life any more valuable than a feral
cat's life? Proposed bill 6.04.041 Is nothing less than inhuman and not in accord with
society's morals. Maui should set the example for Hawaii and other states by
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developing humane ways to address its feral cat population, which after-all is a human
created problem.

But here Is my is my primary concern with proposed bill 6.04.041: The glaring problem
with it from a legal perspective is that it does not define what a feral animal is. How
does one legal define a feral animal? When does a feral animal become a pet ? Is the
feral cat I referred to above that has been cared for by a Maul beach community for 17
years a feral cat or pet cat? Are the feral cats that are being cared for and fed near
some of the resort hotels feral cats or pet cats? Wikipedia defines a feral cat as
follows: "A feral cat is an un-owned domestic cat (Felis catus) that lives outdoors and
avoids human contact: it does not allow itself to be handled or touched, and usually
remains hidden from humans." If that's the definition of a feral cat, then most of the
cats on the Wailea beach walk are not feral cats because they do not avoid human
contact and, in fact, many of them are cared for by humans? For example, I am
familiar with a luxury condominium development In Maui where the manager cares
for a feral cat colony of at least ten cats. Are those cats feral cats or pet cats? Nobody

owns those cats and they live wild on the beach but yet they are friendly and cared for
by condominium community.
Put simply, the proposed bill ("6.04.041)from a legal perspective Is poorly drafted and
is obviously not considered in a thoughtful way. It opens the gate for many problems in
a Court's ability to interpret how it should be enforced. How is a judge to define what is
or is not a feral animal? Is it an animal that lives wild and is not owned by anyone? Or is
it an animal that avoids human contact? Or is it an animal that lives wild and both

avoids human contact? Is a wild cat that his being cared for by a beach community or a
hotel or a condominium community a feral cat? I have been practicing law for 30
years. Much of that time has been spent in engaging in brief writing and statutory
interpretation. I have also have served as a hearing officer where I have had to interpret
and enforce statutes and laws. I can tell you based on my experience that the proposed
bill 6.04.041 is appallingly drafted. If you doubt that, then I would encourage you to ask
any of the Second Circuit judges in Maui what they think of it in light of the concerns I
raise in this letter.

Thank you.
Respectfully,
Slate Stern

§711-1108.5 Cruelty to animals in the first
degree. (1) A person commits the offense of cruelty to
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animals in the first degree if the person intentionally or
knowingly:
(a) Tortures, mutilates, or poisons or causes the
torture, mutilation, or poisoning of any pet

(b)

(2)
(a)
(b)

(c)
(3)
(a)

animal or equine animal resulting in serious
bodily injury or death of the pet animal or
equine animal; or
Kills or attempts to kill any pet animal
belonging to another person, without first
obtaining legal authority or the consent of the
pet animal's owner.
Subsection (1)(a) shall not apply to:
Accepted veterinary practices;
Activities carried on for scientific research

governed by standards of accepted educational or
medicinal practices; or
Cropping or docking as customarily practiced.
Subsection (1)(b) shall not apply to:
Humane euthanasia of any animal by an animal
control officer, duly incorporated humane

society, duly incorporated society for the
prevention of cruelty to animals, or duly
authorized governmental agency in accordance with
American Veterinary Medical Association accepted
standards; or

(b)

Conduct which the actor believes to be necessary
to avoid an imminent harm or evil to the actor,
another person, or an animal; provided that the
harm or evil sought to be avoided by such conduct
is greater than that sought to be prevented by
this section and is justifiable as provided in
section 703-302 for choice of evils; provided
further that, for purposes of this paragraph, as
the justification described in section 703-302
shall also apply to conduct which the actor
believes to be necessary to avoid an imminent
harm or evil to an animal.

(4)

Whenever any pet animal or equine animal is so

severely injured that there is no reasonable probability
that its life can be saved, the animal may be immediately
destroyed without creating any offense under this section.
(5) Cruelty to animals in the first degree is a class
C felony. In addition to any fines and imprisonment
imposed under this section, any person convicted under this
section shall be prohibited from possessing or owning any
pet animal or equine animal for a minimum of five years
from the date of conviction.
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[(6)] For the purposes of this section, "person"
means any individual; any firm, partnership, joint venture,
association, limited liability company, corporation,
estate, trust, receiver, or syndicate; or any other legal
entity. [L 2007, c 114, §2; am L 2008, c 111, §2; am L
2011, c 135, §1; am L 2013, c 209, §2]
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From: Slate Stern

County Clerk

KtChs VED
from:

Andrea Stout <andrea_stout1@yahoo.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 1:22 PM

To:

County Clerk

Cc:

Victoria Hughes

Subiect-

Please do NOT make it illegal to feed any feral animal on Mauil-^ t -Cc: Or THE

^ '

2020 HAY -7 PH !-* 39
^^

: -UNTY CLERK

I visited your awesome county late last year and cannot wait to return! Please DO NOT make it illegal to
feed feral animals on Maul. 1 have been involved in animal welfare for over 20 years and have been involved

in Trap/NeuterA/accinate/Return (TNVR). also known as TNR,for about 5 years. TNR is the only effective
way to manage a feral cat issue.

Making it illegal to feed living beings is cruel, and I won't visit Maui again if this becomes law.
Feral cats (feral hogs too!) are a man-made problem. We owe it to sentient beings WE as humans are

responsible for to solve a problem humanely. Feral cats are cats who have been abandoned by their
humans, or descendants of those cats. Feral cats are no different than the cats you or someone you know
has as pets in their home - except that they have been let down by humans.

Except for one cruel twist of fate, these feral cats are the same cats we have as pets and members as our
family.

Please allow people to feed cats, please put taxpayer and visitor money into TNR, and together we can
solve the feral cat problem!
Thank you,

Andrea Stout,

.• * ■

Resident of Colorado but former visitor of Maui who will return frequently IF this bill is not made into law

County Clerk

'
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From:

Kuulei Sylva <kuuleimauigirl@gmail.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 12:12 AM

To:

County Clerk

Subiect:

Proposed Bill: Prohibition of Feeding Feral Animals

'
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CFfSCE OF THfc
COUNTY CLERK

Aloha Councilman Hokama,

My name is Ivy Sylva, I am a Mother of a future veterinarian and yes, I AM AN ANIMAL LOVER. Despite the amount of
feral animals(cats) that vi/e have on the island, there have been a significant drop in population of ferals thanks to Maui
Humane Society's TNR (Trap N Release) Program.

I am the secretary of Maui High School. I don't get paid much but I take care and make sure my colony of feral cats are
fed and cared for. I have a two handfuls of them that are fixed through Maui Humane Society's TNR program as well.

I do not agree with the proposed biil you are trying to pass. These animals are just as innocent as the homeless people
that are around the island as well. Would you propose we don't feed homeless as well?
The homeless are just as dangerous and cause more raucous then feral cats do.

Councilman Hokama, you must not be an animal lover obviously? You are not a man with a heart. You are coid and
inhumane. What is wrong with you? Wake upl! These innocent creatures deserve to live and have a place to call home
just as much as the homeless people on this island.
These feral animals that I care for will continue to keep getting the care, love and food they need...
I hope and pray that you will reconsider this proposed bill of yours.
Thank you

Sent from my iPhone

County Clerk

RFCljV tu

Sent:

Miya S. <miyasylva@gnnail.com>
Thursday, May 07, 2020 1:34 AM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

IN REGARD TO NO FEEDING OF FERAL ANIMALS

From:

2020 KM -7 AH 8: 15
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COUNTY CLERK

Councilmember Riki Hokama,

According to your proposed bill, you have stated "feeding offeral animals prohibited. NO person may feed or
deliberately introduce any food material,substance,or attractant directly to, or m the vicinity of, any feta
animar HoCwih t^^^^ proposed bill help the feral animals? It doesn't address how it will help the populati^
decrease 1 rap-Neuter-Return, also known as TNR,is the most humane and effective approach to keeping fe

animal population down.Taken from Maui Humane Society,"Trap, Neuter, Return is t^CgrdTdea'rpopl^on
addresslna community cat populations." Think about how starving these ferals will be a good idea tor PoP"^tion

control? It is INHUMANE to leave an animal starving to their dea^. Why

help these colonies instead of killing them off? By letting them suffer, the population W'ILL increase due
animals not being spayed/neutered.

How will vou deal with carcasses laying around Maui county? Can you e.xplain how effective

®

,

innocent animals will control the feral population? Do you have any evidence/statistics to prove how your pioposal
is?

As an animal lover/advocate, leaving these animals to die is an ineffective way to control a population. Helping these
animals spayed/neutered will mean less breeding will occur, which helps keep the percentage offeral animals being
bom to a minimum. Not getting these animals the proper treatment they need will increase the numbers by a lot.
Below, I'm attaching a google doc with articles/statistics on the success of TNR. Please have the heart in you to
rethink this proposal.

01:

TNR EFFECTIVENESS

Miya Sylva
mivasvlva@gmail.com

County Clerk
From:

p. - - - ;
Ane Takaha <bhaktirocl<s@earthlink.net>
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Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 2:47 AM

To:

County Clerk
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Subject:

The proposed bill "6.04.041 Feeding of feral animals prohlbl,te^^ Q£ Q p
COUNTY CLERK

Aloha

I am writing to speak out in opposition to this biil. There are many feral cat colonies on the island that would suffer and
die with this bill. People would do it anyway and get arrested. These cats are abandoned through no fault of their own

and actually do good for the community with rodent control. Cat colonies are all over the world and seem to do fine
with minimal impact on people and environment.
This bill is cruel punishment for no reason.

Please do not allow it to pass. Even the Humane Society thinks this is a bad idea and they are In charge of animal control
here.

Thank you
Ane Takaha
Maul Meadows

May 7, 2020

The Honorable Alice L Lee, Council Chair
and Maui County Council Members
Wailuku, HI 96793

I am writing to you against the proposed bill to amend Section 1, Chapter 6.04.010
specifically to add the following language:

6.04.041 Feeding offeral animals prohibited. No person may feed or deliberately
introduce any food material, substance, or attractant directly to, or in the vicinity of any
feral animal."

I do not agree with this proposal as I feel that it will do harm to the community/feral cat
population. It is estimated that there are thousands of community/feral cats in Maui
County that will be impacted. With no food provided by caretakers, these cats would
roam further into other areas that they normally would not roam looking for food which
could be in business and residential areas. Should this amendment be approved, it

would leave many cats to starve and die within weeks. It would be unimaginable to see
the number of carcasses throughout the island. With many social media outlets, I don t
think this will go unnoticed.

Many of the responsible caretakers here on Maui, in conjunction with the Maui Humane
Society participate in the Trap-Neuter-Return program to help control the population.
These caretakers truly care for the well-being of these animals. The community/feral
cats cannot be victims because of irresponsible individuals. Unfortunately, because of
these irresponsible individuals, we are faced with this issue.
With continuance of an aggressive spay/neuter program and education on

community/feral cats, we can all find a solution to coexist. I hope that you make the
right decision to protect these animals.
Thank you for your time,
Sherilynn Takushi
PO Box 92

Kahului, HI 96733
808-276-6919

Coun^ Clerk
From:

Bronwyn Tatman <bronwyntatman@gmail.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 1:35 PM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

regarding feeding feral animals CC20-268
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Dear Council Chair and Councilmembers:

county clerk

Please reconsider amending the county code chapter 6.04.040 about prohibiting the
feeding of feral animals. There are many reasons why the proposal doesn't appear to be
well thought out. People feed feral animals for a variety of reasons. For example, cats
are fed and kept around to keep the mouse and rat population down, pigs are fed to be
baited and trapped in order to cull the growing population. Studies show that feeding
bans do not eliminate feral cats for many reasons. Cats will typically find food elsewhere
(trash, mice) and continue to reproduce. Most importantly, feeding bans are nearly
impossible to enforce. People who love cats will continue to feed them. I'm certain a
new rule won't stop that.

I suggest we provide resources to people and agencies who will work to trap and fix the
feral cats in Maui county, and eradicate the invasive and disruptive animals in our
forests. There are many cat ladies and hunters willing to do this work.
Thanks for your time,
Bronwyn Tatman
455 Haumana Road
96708

County Clerk

'
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From:

Mimi Tatsumi <journeysofwellness@gnnail.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 07,2020 9:48 AM

To:

County Clerk

Subject

6.04.041

2020 HAY -7 AH IM 06
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COUNTY CLERK

Aloha Council,

I strongly oppose bill 6.04.041 which proposes the banning of feeding any feral animal.
This is cruel and contrary to the successful control of especially the feral cat population of Maui County.
Please vote against this inhumane proposal.
Mahalo,

Mimi Tatsumi

doTERRA AromaTouch Instructor
808-276-2438

iournevsofwellness@amail.com

05/07/2020 08:41PM 18088791761

KARIN

PAGE 01/01

May 1, 2020

RE: Proposed ban of feeding offeral animals, bill 6.04.041

To Whom It May Concern:

I am totally against your bill to ban the feeding of feral animals.

Having the feral cats cared for by colony caretakers totally controls these feral cats. They will all be
spayed and neutered and stay in one localized area.

The life span of a feral cat is only about 7 years so if all are fixed and controlled keeping the colony
caretakers and care of the cats will lower the feral cat rate quickly.

Your bill will not work. Actually, it will increase the number of feral cats as they will not be properly

cared for and even though your idea of banning their feeding so they will die will backfire. The cats will
not get fixed and the colonies will populate.

It is a very cruel and unusual punishment for animals that did not ask to be born I It is not their fault and
you are wrongly judgement these poor animals.

If an individual causes hardship or crueiness to any animal, they are to be fined. That is the law on Maul.
I feel that if all of you decide to pass this bill, which is definitely torture to these cats, then each and
every one of you should be fined and jailed.
Not one of you asked to be born either. Should we stop feeding you and giving you water?
This bill is not an appropriate way to control the cat colonies.

Sincerely,
K J Taylor

Coun^ Clerk
From:
Sent:

lindatengan <lindamariet@msn.com>
Thursday, May 07, 2020 3:18 PM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

Feeding Ban for Maul Feral Cats

Dear County Clerk,

I can't fathom this,those poor cats out there without kind people that love and is so passionate about caring and feeding these
poor felines that need human assistance.

I AM one of many, many people that feed colony cats on a daily basis... Yes we shell out our own funds even in our current
Covid-19 situation.... Because we care.

Please don't pass this, they will suffer out there. It is inhumane otherwise and without a doubt animal cruelty.
Please let us continue to help, most of us trap and release with the help of MHS.
Enough said.
Kind Regards,
Linda M.Tengan
Wailuku, Maui

County Clerk
From:

Diana Tevaga <dianatevaga@gmail.com>

Sent:
To:

Friday, May 08, 2020 1:28 AM
County Clerk

Subject:

Re: Proposed Bill 6.04.041 Feeding of Feral Animals Prohibited

Aloha Maul County Council,

I kindly write to strongly oppose the proposed bill "6.04.041 that prohibits the feeding of feral animals. This seems to be an
effort to control the Feral Cat Population by starving them to death.

Starving feral cats would be cruel,inhumane, unethical, ineffective! What data has been collected to support that this could be
an effective solution?l), unacceptable and simply put...NOT PONO. If passed, this bill will surely create a public uproar not only in
the Maui community but worldwide.

We as a human race need to do what is right and explore practical and humane solutions. Example of this: Maui humane society
along with numerous volunteers(l have personally volunterred) have made huge strides in positively impacting the feral cat
population with the Trap Neuter/Spay and Release(TNR) efforts. With the TNR efforts, the Maui Humane Society has seen a
significant drop in the intake of cats, approximately 25% drop. There are years of published research to support the
effectiveness of TNR as well.

I have heard concerns like the feral cat population is responsible for killing native species, i of course want to protect all of our
wild life as weii and if this is one of the claims and reasons for this bill than i ask that you provide truthfui, valid, significant
scientific evidence to support this claim and any other claims.

i thank you for the opportunity to share my opposition to this bill and pray that our represenatives will do what is Pono. instead
of passing this biii, i hope that we can focus our energy on supporting the TNR efforts.
Mahalo nui,

Diana Tevaga

County Clerk
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From;

Cindy <CTEXElRA1@twc.com>

Sent:

Wednesday, May 06, 2020 9:22 PM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

Bill: 6.04.041 feeding of feral animals prohibited
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Aloha Council Member Hokama,

I have been managing the feral cat colony at Keopuolani Park since 2007. During this time I have spayed or neutered
nearly 500 cat. Currently I feed about 165 cat everyday and of these 165 cats about 90 % of them are spayed or
neutered.

Prior to the COVID 19 stay home order, I had taken advantage of the Humane Societies free spay neuter program.

In all of the years I have been managing the feral cats at Keopuolani Park I have found that the biggest problem is people
dumping their unwanted cats at the park from baby kittens to tame adoptable cats.

I believe that there should be stricter enforcement and penalties for abandoning a cat(animal) anywhere but at the
Humane Society.

I believe that LARGE signs at the parks explaining the penalty for abandoning an animal at the park would help educate
as well.

No pet policies for renters also contribute to these feral cat colonies.

Perhaps a law that would requires every cat and dog be spayed or neutered with the exception of certified breeders
would eliminate unwanted animals. So many other option to resolving feral animals than "just stop feeding them".
What does the County plan on doing with all of these feral cats(Animals) if we are not able to feed them? What is the
plan, eradication? Let them starve to death?

To pass a law making it illegal to feed a feral animal without a plan in place to humanely take care of these animals is Just
not right.

People created this feral cat problem and we the people need to fix it In a humane way. Instead of making it more
difficult for the hundreds of volunteers that spend their time and money on caring for feral animals, the County should
be looking for ways to work together with these volunteers to figure out why people are discarding their animals and
work on a humane solution.

I am asking you to be open to talking with the Humane Society and other animal welfare agencies to find a humane
solution to address our feral animal situation on Maui.

Mahalo,

Cindy Texeira
Sent from my iPad

County Clerk
From:
Sent:

Margot Thorn <margot_thom@yahoo.com>
Thursday, May 07, 2020 2:37 PM

To:
Cc:

County Clerk
margot_thom@yahoo.com

Subject:

Proposed Bill 6.04.041 Feeding of Feral Animals Prohibited

Aloha Maui County Council:

I am writing to you today TO VOICE MY OPPOSITION to the proposed bill 6.04.041 Feeding of Feral Animals Prohibited. As a
citizen of the United States of America, and a resident of the State of Hawaii, County of Maui, I ask that you count my testimony
given here in your consideration of this bill.

I care deeply for the welfare of all animals, and I feel that humane treatment of animals is the responsibility of the human race.
By passing a ruling that insists that"NO person may feed or deliberately introduce any food material, substance or attractant
directly to, or in the vicinity of, any feral animal" you will place the citizens of Maui County in an untenable position of making us
all a party to terrible cruelty.

In this particularly challenging time of the pandemic, where many residents of Hawaii,the US and the world are already
struggling, what you are recommending is one more burden. You should be looking for a solution that provides hope and
demonstrates caring for all living things.

I support efforts to lower the numbers of feral cats on Maui by using the humane strategy of Trap Neuter Release (TNR). Using
spay/neuter is a solution that has been proven to work. I implore you to commit to this science-backed, cost effective way to
control and eventually reduce their numbers.

Thank you for the opportunity to voice my opinion and preference for opposition to the proposed bill 6.04.041 Feeding of Feral
Animals Prohibited. I trust that my representatives will act in accordance to the voices of their constituency.
Margot Thorn
936 Punakea Loop
Lahaina, HI 96761

County Clerk
From:

Julie Thomas <womenofword1@gmail.com>

Sent:
To:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 11:43 PM
County Clerk

Subject:

criminalizing feeding ferrals??? MAY 8

To whom it may concern.

I feed ferrals if I see they are hungry or in need of care. Yes, there are many roaming the island but I know
that there are also many in segregated areas helping to get them fixed.

Feeding the cats brings me a sense of calm,, peace 7& love that I don't ordinarily get from people. THe only
place I receive love is through God but God is not always tangible like these
cats are.

A few years ago in November 2016 I was violently assualted in the target kahalui parking lot.. A robbery too
but before they got my bag they beat the hell out of me. I had a broken nose, stitches on my forehead /face
area and 22 stitches on my head which they beat with a bat.

I still suffer the repurcussions from this horrible night and have ptsd. Cats are my lifeline to the world now..
Towards trusting others and if this gets taken from me, well,(without being dramatic but Truthful) my blood
will be on the countys' hands.

How could this possibly help them, they are still going to mass produce and the dying will continue... Isn't
there ENOUGH DEATH happening in the world today??
VIOLENCE and NEGLECT...?? How does it ever solve the root of the problem?? HATE..
It's a very sad thing.
Aloha, Neh on this.

MICHAEL P. VICTORINO

Mayor
MOANA M. LUTEY

Corporation Counsel
LVDIA A.TODA

Risk Management Officer

DEPARTMENT OF THE CORPORATION COUNSEL
COUNTY OF MAUI

200 SOUTH HIGH STREET, 3^'' FLOOR
WAILUKU,MAUI,HAWAII 96793
EMAIL: CORPCOUN@MAUlCOUNTY.GOV
TELEPHONE:(808) 270-7740
FACSIMILE:(808) 270-7152
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Alice L. Lee, Chair
Maui County Council Members

TO:
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FROM:

Richelle M. Thomson, Deputy Corporation Counsel

RE:

Resolution 20-60, Draft 1, Proposing an Amendment to the Revised
Charter of the County of Maui (1983), as Amended, to Reorganize
the Executive Branch to Establish an Office of the Managing
Director and Provide for the Appointment of the Managing Director
as the County's Chief Operating Officer(CC 20-257)

^^41^ 1732:13-low

Resolution 20-60, Draft 1, was approved as to form and legality on May 1, 2020.
Below are additional comments for the Council's consideration:

1. Section 6-5(1). Recommend clarifying the legislative intent as to whether
the three-member citizen group is (or is not) a "board or commission"
subject to Section 13-2 of the Charter and/or clarifying the appointment
process (e.g., subject to later ordinance).
2. Section 6-5.5(j) provides that the Managing Director will supervise the
administrative functions of the Maui County Emergency Management
Agency, which under Chapter 127A, Hawaii Revised Statutes, is the "direct
responsibility" of the counties' mayors.^

While the structure and organization of county governance is determined
by the counties, under Article VIII, Section 2, of the Hawaii Constitution,
and Chapter 50, Hawaii Revised Statutes, "general laws," or laws of
statewide application, may not be modified by way of charter amendment
(e.g., civil service laws).^ Management of emergency functions is a law of
statewide application. The Council may consider removing MEMA from the

list of Article 8 departments/agencies in Section 6-5.5(j), or clarifying the
legislative intent.

ID

O

Alice L. Lee, Chair, Maul County Council
Resolution 20-60, Draft 1, Charter amendment re: managing director
May 6, 2020
Page I 2

3. Section 9-10(3). The proposed language could be read that either the
Managing Director or Council may initiate changes to each other's
operating budgets (and not solely to their own budgets). Recommend
clarifying the legislative intent on the record, or revising that section as
follows:

"The managing director, in consultation with the mavor, or the council^

may initiate changes to their respective operating budgets."

4. Paragraph 23 (Implementation & EfTective Dates). Recommend
specifying on the record the legislative intent of the measures included in
"working toward [the charter amendment's] implementation" beginning
January 2, 2022. For example, do the implementation measures include
Council's adoption of an ordinance to enable the "recruitment and
selection process" described in Section 6-5(1), or could that only occur

following the effective date? Do the implementation measures further
include convening the selection committee?

If certain implementation tasks, for example, those described in Section 65(1), are authorized, the Council may consider revising the effective date
of that section to align with the implementation date, January 2, 2022.

5. Paragraph 21 (Ballot question). The ballot question must inform the
electorate of the substantive nature of an amendment and the effect

thereof. The ballot question may encompass more than one subject or

purpose; however, the question should be in a form and language that will
not mislead.3 During the April 27,2020, Council meeting, this office raised
the concern that the proposed ballot question may not provide sufficient
notice as to the substance and effect of the proposed Charter amendment.

The following modified ballot question is offered for the Council's
consideration:

"Shall the Charter be amended, effective January 2, 2023, to:

1. Reorganize the executive branch for the County of Maui by
establishing an Office of the Managing Director, headed by the
managing director, who would supervise most of the executive
departments and who would be the County's chief operating officer;
2. The mayor would remain as the coimty's chief executive officer,
responsible for setting goals for the managing director and supervising
the managing director's work, representing the county in
intergovernmental affairs, approving or vetoing bills, nominating board
and commission members, appointing and removing the corporation

Alice L. Lee, Chair, Maui County Council

Resolution 20-60, Draft 1, Charter amendment re: managing director
May 6, 2020
Page I 3

counsel and the prosecuting attorney with the approval of council, and
enforcing provisions of the charter, county ordinances, and all
applicable laws;

3. The managing director would be hired by the mayor through an
advisory ad hoc search committee chaired by the mayor, involving the
mayor, council chair, and a three-member citizen group;

4. The salary of the managing director would be set by the salary
commission, after consultation with the council. The terms of
emplojnnent of the managing director would be by contract, approved
by council;

5. The managing director could be removed by the mayor with the
approval of the council. Administrative leave for more than 30 days
without action shall be cause for removal;

6. The managing director would appoint and remove a deputy mariaging
director, who would replace the finance director as third in line of
succession in the absence of the mayor and managing director,

7. The managing director, and not the mayor, would appoint and remove,
with council's approval, the director of finance, director of public
works, director of parks and recreation, planning director, director of
housing and human concerns, director of water supply, director of
transportation, and the director of environmental management. The
removal of any of these directors would require council approval;
8. The managing director would appoint and may remove the deputy
planning director and deputy director of water supply;
9. Directors who are not approved by council are not eligible to serve as
administrative heads on a temporary basis;

10. The managing director, and not the mayor, would prepare, submit,
and oversee the implementation of the annual budget and capital
program;

11. The mayor and council shall start working toward implementation of
the charter amendment on January 2, 2022; and
12. Authorize various housekeeping revisions?"

1 HRS 127A-5(a) The mayor of each county shall have direct responsibility for emergency

management within the county, including the organization, admmistration, and operation of a
county emergency management agency.

2 Hawaii Government Employees'Ass'n, et al. v. County of Maui, 59 Haw.65 (1978).
3 Kahalekai, et al., v. Doi, 60 Haw. 324 (1979); also see. City and County of Honolulu v. State,
143 Haw.455 (2018)

Count^Clei^
Sent:

MaryTrotto <Mary.Trotto@liu.edu>
Tuesday, May 05, 2020 11:19 AM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

referencing the May 8 County Council Meeting, agenda items H. Communication No.

From:

20-257 and L Unfinished Business No. 20-60

I support placing the proposal for a new form of government, county manager.
Please place it on the ballot this year
Thank you
With warmest aloha,

Dr. Mary
Qc
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County Clerk

DE

From:

Linda Tucker <tuckerl002@hawaii.rr.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 7:22 AM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE TO AMEND THE MAUl COUNTY CODE, CHAPTER 6.04.040,
RELATING TO FEEDING FERAL ANIMALS

Dear Council Members:

1 am very disappointed to hear that Council Member Hokama has introduced this bill, calling for a prohibition on the
feeding of feral animals,for consideration.

We are ali aware that there is a problem with the feral cat population on our islands. To address this problem, here on
Maui we have citizens and the Humane Society coordinating and engaging in programs of actively monitoring,feeding,
and trapping members of feral cat colonies to be spayed, neutered and released so that they cannot reproduce,
someone is not happy with the effectiveness of these programs,they should work WITH the Humane Society for more
effective solutions.

I am opposed to this bill, and disheartened by the obvious failure of its author to work with and seek solutions through
the proper channels: namely, our existing agencies for animal care and control.

I would remind you that cruelty to animals, which would obviously include deliberately starving them, is a crime.
Sincerely,

Sent from my iPad
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County Clerk
From:
Sent:
To:

Monte Tudor-Long <etnom109@gmail.com>
Thursday, May 07, 2020 4:36 PM
County Clerk

Subject:

Testimony regarding the "Prohibition on Feeding Feral Animals" or "A Bill for an Ordinance to
Amend the Maui County Code, Chapter 6.04.04, Relating to Feeding Feral Animals"

Thank you for considering this proposal that would have the effect, among
other things, of forbidding county residents from feeding feral cats.
I strongly support this bill.
The science is unequivocal that feral cats are one of the most invasive species
on the planet. Feral cats are on the lUCN's list of the 100 Worst Invasive
Species (international Union for the Conservation of Nature and Natural Resources, Invasive Species Specialist
Group; Lowe, Browne & Boudjelas 2000. 100 of the World's Worst Invasive Alien Species ), a list that also
includes the Little Fire Ant, which the Maui County Council provides financial
support to eradicate from our island. Like Little Fire Ants,feral cats are a
threat to Maui-they pose a serious predatory threat to Maui's few remaining
indigenous birds, and they pose a major health risk to Hawaiian Monk Seals
through their spread of toxoplasmosis, especially along the coastlines. At
Kanaha Beach Park a well-fed feral cat colony is located in close proximity to
areas frequented by the endangered ground-nesting Ae'o, or Hawaiian
Stilt. Reducing the number of feral cats in the area through this bill will go a
long way towards supporting the Ae'o, and possibly allowing it to expand its
range to areas outside of the Refuge across the road.

Feral cats also contribute to a degradation of beach environments, making
them less attractive to both residents and tourists. I frequent Kanaha Beach
Park where(when there isn't a pandemic) I am often seen collecting rubbish
for hours at a time. Empty cat food cans and the plastic plates that are left
behind by those who feed feral cats are ubiquitous in parts of the park. The
stench of cat feces emanates from these areas as well, and I'm sure I'm not
the only one who finds this repellent.

My assertion that the feeding of feral cats at beaches has a negative influence
on other beach users is of course simply based on my own anecdotal
observations. But the science behind the environmental damage caused by
invasive species like feral cats is real. Please vote in favor of protecting the
'aina.

Thank you for taking the time to consider this bill, and for reading my
testimony.
Aloha!

Monte Tudor-Long
Kula, Maul

£oun^ Clerk

per ;.~iv/pn

From:

Ed Tunna <etunna123@gmail.conn>

Sent:
To:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 8:41 AM
County Clerk

Subject:

Inhumane Bill 6.04.041

2020 HAY -7 AH 8= 55
■.^FrlCE OF THE
COUNTY CLERK

To whom it may concern,

I implore to you NOT pass bill 6.04.041 - making feeding of feral animals illegal. Starving animals to death is inhumane
and a gross abuse of power to eradicate feral cats. Feeding them is a key part of trapping and neutering which is the
ONLY way to eliminate feral colonies.
Mahalo for your consideration, sincerely Ed Tunna

From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:
Attachments:

Linda Vaughon <linda.vaughon@yahoo.com>
Thursday, May 07, 2020 4:17 PM
County Clerk
Testimony of Proposed bill 6.04.041
Testimony-Proposed Bill on Feral Animals.docx

Aloha!

As a current partner with the Maul Humane Society and colony manager of some feral cats in the
Kahului area, I am writing in opposition to the proposed bill to ban and criminalize the feeding of feral
animals. My primary concern is the feral cats, because they seem to be the target of this ban. Cats did
not create the problem that exists now. They were pets in the not-so-distant past, pets that were not
neutered or spayed and allowed to roam the neighborhood and multiply indiscriminately or pets that
were simply discarded. In the ensuing years,the females were allowed to breed at a rate of 1-8 per
litter, at least three times per year, without any constraints. Now there are likely thousands of feral cats
roaming in parks, neighborhoods, nature refuge areas, and bird sanctuaries. To date, I have not seen
the implementation of a comprehensive management plan to humanely keep the cat population in
check except for the robust efforts by rogue and registered cat colony managers who have taken steps
on their own to trap, neuter/spay, and release these animals on their own time and at their own
expense.

For the past ten years, I have been managing a small colony offeral cats in the Kahului area. I had little
knowledge about feral cats in general until a pregnant feline moved into an area where I worked. I was
amazed when she had three litters of at least four kittens each that same year. I sought assistance from

other feral cat advocates to gain more information on the trap-neuter-release option. I also attended

public meetings on feral animals organized by the Humane Society, where I gained more knowledge on
the responsible management offeral cats without resorting to relocation or euthanasia.The feral cat
population will stabilize on its own as long as best practices are implemented in a systematic and
humane manner. Feral cats do not survive as long as their domesticated counterparts, because they are

exposed to weather,other animals,traffic, and errant humans. As long as we recognize the sanctity of
all animals that do not pose an immediate threat to humans, we should undertake efforts to recognize
that their lives are no less significant than ours.

I have done my due diligence in ensuring that most of the feral cats that were born in their area of origin
were spayed and/or neutered and adopted by responsible owners. The three remaining adult cats, who
are considered unadoptable and are siblings of the same mother, have been cared for by me for the past
(8) years. All feedings are monitored by me,and no residual food is left in the area when I leave. As a
result, these felines have maintained the integrity of their territory by discouraging other stray cats from
taking up residence there. They have bonded with this area and with me as their trusted caregiver.
In conclusion,just remember that these animals were once taken into our homes as pets. If it were not
for the ignorance and callousness of their owners, we would not be introducing an ordinance today to
address a problem that we created years ago. Take responsibility, do your research, and be good
stewards of the environment and all of its wildlife.

County Clerk
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From:
Sent;

Randy Wagner <artelmaui@gmail.com>
Tuesday, May 05, 2020 11:22 AM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

^
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May 8 County Council Meeting, agenda Items H. Corpn)unipfign^(^
Unfinished Business No. 20-60
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Aloha Council Members,

Thank you for serving our community.

.

,

Please support concluding the Second Reading of the Managing Director Charter Change Proposal and Communication
No. 20-257 to amend Unfinished Business item No 20-60. 1 strongly believe that our citizens need to vote in November
on this issue.

Sincerely,
Randy Wagner

County Clerk

Prom:

Lorraine Waianuhea <mannowaianuhea@gmall.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 1:38 PM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

Please adopt Chapter 6.04.041

Aloha,

I am in support of the adoption of the new section amending Chapter 6.04, Maui County Code, reading:

"6.04.041 Feeding of feral animals prohibited. No person may feed or deliberately introduce any food material, substance, or
attractant directly to, or in the vicinity of, any feral animal.
Mahalo,
Lorraine Waianuhea
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County Clerk
From:

Mary Walker <mkwalker61 @gmail.com>

Sent:
To:
Subject:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 3:49 PM
County Clerk
2020-05-07 Testimony for 6.04.041

Aloha Council and Councllmember Hokama,

I believe that passing an ordinance abolishing feeding and caring for feral animals Is akin to cruel and unusual punishment. How can we,

as a society, say that we are fundamentally humane while abandoning the Island's feral animals to starvation or to endure other cruelties
life without socialization will bring.

We are navigating an historic time of a society pulling together to ensure that those who are either less fortunate than us, or who cannot
care for themselves are cared for. It Is unthinkable that animals would be left out of that equation. I am a person who cares deeply

about animals. I have grown up with a range of pets. From dogs to cats, mice, gerblls, hamsters, rabbits, and even rats.

I currently share my home with five cats. One was rescued from a household that I was told had "a father with very large boots'. It took
two years for her to trust me enough to let me pick her up. Like many things, socialization takes time and commitment. Luckily, she has
someone now who will never abuse her. If she didn't, she would have been dumped somewhere on Maul, and become feral. Of the

other four cats, three were part of an established "feral" colony In Makawao. The colony lasted approximately 15 years before my
landlord defaulted on her mortgage and we had to move. They are the most gentle, loving kittles because they were socialized as part of
that colony while they were "feral".

I'm certain that there will also be other 'hidden' cruelties faced by former domesticated animals that get dumped or abandoned because
people either grow tired of the responsibility, don't want to pay vet bills (or cannot due to job loss), or just want to try a different one.

If there are people willing to share their own resources of time, money and commitment to socializing the "feral" animals on this Island,
we should allow them to do It.

"The greatness of a nation and Its moral progress can be judged by the way Its animals are treated." -Mahatma Gandhi
Mahalo

Man/ Walker

808-298-8166

Coun^ Clerk
From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

Barbara Wallace <citanmaui@gmail.com>
Friday, May 08, 2020 7:35 AM
County Clerk
Ban on feeding feral cats

NOT RIGHT. NO STARVING CATS

Program to have them picked up and neutered but no starve to death. Deer ate my whole yard and nobody came to kill them.
Let the cats be.

Sent from my iPhone

Coun^ Clerk

-Rm-^wnFrom:

ROBIN WALLIN <robinw9@mac.com>

Sent:
To:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 12:27 PM
County Clerk

Subject:

Feral Cats
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to whom It may concern,

I know of many feral cat colonies In Maul that are well cared for by local humans.The cats are trapped to get neutered so
controls the growth population. The cats can eat rats and mice that are also rampant In many of these remote areas.

I personally have taken In quite a few cats that were feral and now are pets. The people who care for the colonies have been
doing so for many years and out of their own pockets. They are not harming anyone!
Even the cats at Kanaha never go near the water or sand that I have ever seen In 30 years.
The feral colonies could use help but at the least please do not harm them.
Thank-you
Robin Wallln

From:

ROBIN WALLIN <robinw9@mac.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 4:26 PM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

Feed feral cats

The humane thing to do about cats that PEOPLE discarded..ifs not like they are an indigenous species!
Is to TNR...it has been proven to stabilize the colony until they live out their life. If you do not feed the cats they will rely on
wildlife like birds. They are sentient beings and they are dependent on humans for their survival.
if individuals care for these animals as their own why is that a bad thing??? We should look to care for people as well as some of
these colonies have been cared for. It is appalling that Maui could even consider making it a crime to feed cats. Some people live
on the US/Mexico boarder and they supply water to immigrants. That is considered a crime also. Do we want to be like that? Or
do we need to save living beings and allow them to survive among us??

Do not criminalize feeding animals! Give more money to sanctuaries and the Humane Society and of course EDUCATE people!!!
Learn to do the right thing not kill or starve other beings.
Thank-you,
Robin Wallin

SAMPLE LETTER

Re: Proposed Bill 6.04.041 Feeding of Feral Animals Prohibited
Aloha Maui County Council:

I am writing to you today TO VOICE MY OPPOSITION to the proposed bill 6.04.041 Feeding of Feral
Animals Prohibited. As a citizen of the United States of America,and a resident of the State of Hawaii,

County of Maui, I ask that you count my testimony given here in your consideration of this bill.
The welfare of all species is one of my core concerns, and I feel that humane treatment of animals is the
responsibility of the human race. By passing a ruling that insists that"NO person may feed or
deliberately introduce any food material, substance or attractant directly to, or in the vicinity of, any
feral animal" you will place the citizens of Maui Council in an untenable position of making us all a party
to terrible cruelty.

I support efforts to lower the numbers of feral cats on Maui by using the humane strategy of Trap
Neuter Release (TNR). Using spay/neuter is a solution that works. I implore you to commit to this
science-backed, cost effective way to control and eventually reduce their numbers.

Thank you for the opportunity to voice my opinion and preference for opposition to the proposed bill
6.04.041 Feeding of Feral Animals Prohibited. I trust that my representatives will act in accordance to
the voices of their constituency.

County Clerk
From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

Kitty Walsh <kitty.d.walsh@gmail.com>
Thursday, May 07, 2020 6:11 PM
County Clerk
Opposition to Bill 6.04.041

Aloha Chair Hokama and Council Members,

I am writing to express my opposition to Bill 6.04.041, a bill for an ordinance to amend the Maui county Code Chapter
6.04.040 that will prohibit the feeding of feral cats in our community.

The best way to control the feral cat problem is with a spay and neuter program that has been implemented by the
Maui Humane Society for the last 4 years reducing the feral cat population.
Please do not vote to pass this bill.
Thank you,
Kitty Walsh

Kitty Walsh
kittY.d.walsh@Qmail.com
808-757-2909

County Clerk
From:

Chris Warren <warrech.gcwa@gmail.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 3:19 PM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

In support of Bill 6.04.041

I am writing in support of Bill 6.04.041 banning the feeding of feral animals. I have devoted my career to saving rare and
endangered animals. Introduced predators like feral cats greatly threaten the dwindling populations of some of our most
endangered animals in Hawaii. Feral cats are implicated in the extinction of dozens of animals around the world. With all that is
stacked against our native species,the least we can do is not prop up populations of invasive predators.

These cats live brutal unhealthy lives. The well-meaning people who feed them sadly do harm to the cats themselves by

maintaining unnaturally high population densities that spread disease within the cat community as well as to native wildlife,
humans, and to other domestic animals.

I love cats. I have two happy and healthy cats that live inside. They don't deserve to live on the street being thrown a bit of
cheap kibble once in a while. Cats do not belong out on the street any more than dogs or other pets.
This bill is a common sense measure that is long overdue. I and the rest of the conservation community work hard for little pay
to protect Hawaii's native animals from extinction. Please help us and support this bill.
Mahalo
Chris Warren

From:

Mary Warren <maryw@empowermyteen.com>

viw may 7 am o cm

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 8:41 AM
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To:

County Clerk

Subject:

The proposed bill is "6.04.041 Feeding of feral animals

.^rFJCE OF THE
COUNTY CLERK

To whom it may concern:

I am absolutely against not being able to feed the feral cats here on Maui! What is the point of this? The cats will starve
and need to go to desperate measures to find food, such as in garbage cans at your residence or place of business. They
could also become aggressive as well as become very ill.

We live in an Aloha state and residence, as well as visitors, love our kitties, and helping them eat is a way for us to
maintain peace on our island.
Please do not pass this bill!

SincereCy,
Mary ^Warren
www.empowermvteen.com

marvwfSempowermvteen.com
877-859-8336

I am not teCCing you tfiat it wiCCBe easy
J am teCCing you tfiat it wiCCBe wortB it!

County Clerk

• r-

From:

Jessica Weatherholt <jesswaxingmaui@gmail.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 07,2020 9:08 AM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

Allow feral cat feedings
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CLERK
I help feed a colony of feral cats in paia. It would break my heart and wreak havoc on my mental health, if these
innocent animals were left to starve to death. Please focus on humanely trapping, fixing, and releasing or adopting these
cats. Focus on educating the community to fix every cat. Please do not focus on killing them.
Jessica Weatherholt
P.O. 80x81696

Haiku hi 96708

(808)264-5794

From:

Tara Weikum <tweikum@gmaii.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 8:37 AM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

I oppose bill 06.04.041 to prohibit feeding of feral animalS;_ ;:;|Q£ Qp JHE

2020 HAY -7 AH 8= 39

' oijf^Y CLERK
Dear Council Members:

I am very disappointed to hear that Council Member Hokama has introduced this bill, calling for a
prohibition on the feeding of feral animals,for consideration.

We are all aware that there is a problem with the feral cat population on our islands. To address this
problem, here on Maui we have citizens and the Humane Society coordinating and engaging In
programs of actively monitoring,feeding, and trapping members of feral cat colonies to be spayed,
neutered and released so that they cannot reproduce. If someone is not happy with the effectiveness of
these programs, they should work WITH the Humane Society for more effective solutions.

I am opposed to this bill, and disheartened by the obvious failure of its author to work with and seek
solutions through the proper channels: namely, our existing agencies for animal care and control.
I would remind you that cruelty to animals, which would obviously Include deliberately starving them, IS
ACRIME.

Sincerely,
Tara Weikum

Colony Feeder
Klhel, HI

County Clerk
From:
Sent:
To:

greg weiss <sprint11w@yahoo.com>
Thursday, May 07, 2020 3:53 PM
County Clerk

I dent think its right that u are trying to get us to stop feeding the feral cats
it make my heart so happy to be able to continue feed them

Thank you
Greg Weiss
707-583-6925
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From:

Les Welsh <WelshL@nwf.org>

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 1:00 PM

wa u/iY 7 pu lOP

To:

CountyClerk
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Cc:

Moana Bjur; mounce@hawaii.edu

Subject:

Prohibit feeding of feral animals in Maul County

•- • • ^^

-r-rri^p Qp
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Dear Maul County Clerk,

National Wildlife Federation, representing 6 million members and supporters nationally, stands with its 8,000
statewide members and our state affiliate organization,the Conservation Council for Hawai'i, in support of the new

section amending Chapter 6.04, Maul County Code, reading: 6.04.041 Feeding of feral animals prohibited. No person

may feed or deliberately introduce food material, substance or attractant directly to, or in the vicinity of, any feral
animal."

Thanks you for including this statement of support.

Les Welsh
Associate Director and Director of Conservation

Partnerships, Pacific
Pronouns: he|him|his
National Wildlife Federation
O; 206-577-7821
0: 206-427-0067

www.nwf.org

www.facebook.CQm/NWFPacific

Uniting all Americans to ensure wildlife thrive in a rapidly changing world

Rc j'~^ rt'\/^ p\
Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 1:00 PM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

Please pass bill PAF 20-127 to prohibit feeding of feral animals

2020 HAY ~7 PH I* 38
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Many of Maui's remaining native animals are threatened by invasive feral animals. In particular the H^WdiTdn Monk Seal is
subject to toxoplasmosis from feral cats, while Hawaiian seabirds are exposed to predation by them.

Please pass bill PAF 20-127] to amend the Maui County Code,chapter 6.04.040, to prohibit feeding of feral animals.
Me ke aloha,
Rob
Klhei

From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

Jamie-Sue West <jslwestS5@gmail.com>
Friday, May 08, 2020 11:36 AM
County Clerk
Re: 06.04.041 Testimony

I want to add the below detail to my testimony. There are many other mitigation practices rather than killing or starving
thousands of animals... Other steps would be Humane and not animal cruelty. See below from article and link.
"Ways to manage... Wetlands,forests and grasslands naturally serve to shield watersheds and oceans from pollutants, including
oocysts. Preserving and restoring wetlands and natural areas, managing stormwater runoff, and replacing pavement with
permeable surfaces can reduce contamination and minimize pathogens entering the water."
httDs://www.sciencedai!v.com/releases/2019/08/190822165024.htm
Jamie-Sue West

On Thu, May 7, 2020,8:48 AM Jamie-Sue West <islwest55@gmail.com> wrote:
Aloha

As a resident of Maul, I am appalled by the thought of this new legislation. I have always been peoud of rhe compassion Maul
has for its animals. This bill would basically be mass murdering thousands of animals, cause more parasites turn back the
animals which will eventually flow into our oceans Waters and could affect our Wild Life. In addition, the ramifications in the
media would be a detriment to our economy and our people. Please vote no on this despicable proposal.
Jamie-Sue West
Kihei Resident

Count^CIerl^
From:
Sent:

Emma White <emmaharberwhite@gmail.com>
Thursday, May 07, 2020 2:12 PM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

Support for Bill 6.04.041 Prohibiting Feeding of Feral Cats

RECFjVED
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Please support this bill to ban the feeding of feral cats for the following reasons:
1. Cat colony keeping and feeding is proven to increase, not decrease,feral cat numbers
2. Cat feeding spreads toxoplasmosis feces pollution into our waterways. Monkseals and humans,especially infants and
pregnant women are put at risk of death or blindness from toxoplasmosis.
3. Feral cats are a top cause of native bird extinction. Save the birds. They belong here.
4. Please don't let the voice of the vocal few (cat hoarders) outweigh the many who care about all animals on Maui.
5. Feeding feral cats prolongs their suffering.

6. Feral cat feeding is unsightly and unhygenic. Taxpayers should not have to see this filth at the beaches parks. It's also a burden
on parks workers.

7. Cat feeders have been irresponsible. They've promised to reduce the population for 20 years and they have not only failed,
they have vastly increased the number of these feral disease vectors on Maui.

8. Feral cats feces infects local agriculture, putting consumers at risk and adding yet another burden on local farmers.
Please be part of the solution by banning feral cat feeding.
Mahalo,
Emma White
67 Meheu Circle

Kahului Hi 96732

Emma White, JD, MA

County Clerk
R C L- r: i -J L U
From:

Ellen Whitney <elien@eps-software.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 6:52 AM

To:

County Clerk

2020 KAY -7 AH & !7

Subject:

I oppose bill 06.04.041 to prohibit feeding of feral animals
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COUNTY CLERK

I oppose bill 06.04.041 to prohibit feeding of feral animals
This is ridiculous!

Ellen Whitney
385 Kualono PI

Kihei, HI 96753

County Clerk
From:

Shannon Wianecki <shannon.wianecki@gmail.com>

Sent:
To:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 2:44 PM
County Clerk

Subject:

Support for the Ordinance 6.04.041 prohibiting feeding feral animals

Hello,

Feral cats prey on native wildlife and carry toxoplasmosis,a debilitating disease that can easily infect humans. Cats are awesome
but feral cat colonies are not. Kanaha Beach is crawling with feral cats that suffer from malnutrition, disease, and car strikes. It s
not humane to perpetuate this situation. We need to remove cats from the wild,full-stop. Stop feeding them,stop TNR, which
does not work. Eliminate the suffering and starved cats so that we have a chance of saving rare birds and seals that exist
nowhere else on earth.

Shannon Wianecki
Paia

Best Independent Journalist - 2016 -2018 Society of Professional Journalists Hawai'i Chapter
Travel Writer ofthe Year - 2016 Hawaii Ecotourism Association Awards

Read my latest: On the Path ofthe Gods in Hana Hou!The Hawaiian Airlines Magazine
Shannon Wianecki

writer|editor
(808)205-7273
@swianecki
www.shannonwianecki.com

County Clerk
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From:
Sent:

Tonya Wick <twick11@hotmail.com>
Thursday, May 07, 2020 3:15 AM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

Feral cats
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Aloha -

It has come to my attention that there is a bill being proposed about feeding feral cats, i HIGHLY oppose this!ii These
cats did not ask to be born outside & live such a life. Have some heart & compassion and take care of a living creature.

My neighbors & i have trapped,fixed, and registered our cat colony. They are happy & healthy, and deserve respect.
This is ridiculous to try and make this a law. if you don't care for them, go about your business ignoring them. Let those
of us whom want to,to show them love, give them a pet here & there, and some dignity.
Mahalo -

Tonya W.

County Clerk

From:

Rep. Tina Wildberger < repwildberger@capitol.hawaii.gov>

Sent:

Tuesday, May 05, 2020 12:15 PM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

May 8 County Council Meeting, agenda items H. Communication No. 20-257 and L
Unfinished Business No. 20-60

Aloha Maul County Clerk,

Please accept this correspondence as testimony supporting the County Manager proposal.

Today, I write to the council to support concluding second reading of the proposal and move It out so the measure can
be put on the ballot in November. After a decade of efforts, with the changes being arguably technical and non
substantive, it's time to give Maui's voters a chance to decide this issue.
Mahalo,
~Tina

Tina Wildberger
Representative
State House District 11
808-870-1739

repwildbwrgwr@capitol.hawaii.gov

§

0^'
50
I<

Tina Wildberger
District 11 Representative
South Maui
808-870-1739

repwildberger@capitol.hawaii.gov
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Coun^ Clerk
From:

Ann Marie Wilder <annmariewilder@hotmaiLcom>

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 3:37 PM
County Clerk
Feral cat feeding

To:

Subject:

Sent from my iPhone

To whom it may concern, in this time of pandemic piease let us be kind to ALL creatures. Please support a spay and neuter
program,starvation of feral cat colonies is NOT the answer. Sincerely, Ann Marie Wiider.(one who contributes to three of our
island's animal charities)

County Clerk

.TP

From:

Jeanie Williams <jwai!ele@hawaii.rr.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 8:28 AM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

Proposed Bill 6.04.041

2020
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To whom it may concern: I would like to express my concern regarding the above proposed bill, which would criminalize
feeding feral cats. I have cats of my own,and feral cats that have shown up here which 1 have trapped, spayed and
neutered, and I have volunteered tirelessly with the Humane Society for the past 18 years to assist in the spay neuter

surgery program. I do this while working full time as an ICU RN,so you know that I am not just emotional, but intelligent,
educated and busy, and yet I feel it is a priority to contribute to way to a solution to the situation. As you may have
read, this is the only efficient and also humane way to control the feral cat population. It has been proven that simply
eradicating the cats or starving them to death, as this bill proposes, does nothing to overall decrease the population,
therefore. Trap, Spay/Neuter, Return is the only method that works. As humans have created the situation of the feral
cat population by being irresponsible, it is incumbent upon us as a community to be responsible and humane in our
approach to solving this problem. I thank you for your open,thoughtful of all the facts when making your decision.
Jeanie Williams, RN, BSN, CCRN
Sent from my iPhone

^OUI^ Clerk
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From:

Julie <juHe.williams1209@gmail.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 07,2020 8:32 AM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

Feed the Feral cats
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Dear Maul County Council,

The proposed bill is "6.04.041 Feeding of feral animals prohibited. NO person may feed or deliberately
introduce any food material, substance or attractant directly to, or in the vicinity of, any feral animal."
I am opposed to having a ordinance that discourages people from feeding the feral cats. Maul Humane Society has done
a great job in the last four years of getting these cats spayed and neutered so we don't continue to have more. They are
a part of Maui and there are a lot of residence and visitors that look forward to seeing and caring forthem. If people
want to spend their money and feed the cats I see no problem with this. I feel that we may have more problems if we
don't feed them. Are you aware that malnourished animals are predisposed to parasites such as fleas & ticks and will
become more invasive and infiltrate businesses and residential areas in search of food? What happens to the dying

animals? What happens to the carcasses In parks and neighborhoods? The landfill does not allow the disposal of dead
animals, how will the County afford to deal with this?
Thank you for your consideration,
Julie Williams

Sent from my iPad

County Clerk
From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

Donna Willinsky <donnawillinsky@gmail.com>
Friday, May 08, 2020 6:43 AM
County Clerk
Proposed Bill 6.04.041

RE: Proposed Bill 6.04.041
Dear Council,

I'm writing to express my professional and personal opinion as to why it's important to care for and support managed
colony cats island-wide. As a former Los Angeles County Director of Animal Welfare, I know first hand how
challenging the situation can be when the number of animals in need is greater than the number of available homes.
With regard to non-owned, unadoptable cats, often-times the easiest option seems to be to euthanize or simply stop
feeding them. I understand the frustration officiais must feel to make choices that will make the situation better. As an
expert, however, I can tell you that euthanizing or starving them out is not an effective solution.
The reason it has never worked is because cats will continue to breed, even without people feeding them. They might

survive for a short time on bugs, rodents, and garbage. They usually live just long enough to breed a litter or two
before they succumb to malnutrition. The kittens in turn, will survive Just long enough to breed as well, and the endless
cycle of breeding continues. Before long. Maul will be overrun with sick and dying cats and kittens. Cities that have
tried killing off their feral cats are disheartened to find new (unfixed) kittens and cats very soon after, greatly increasing
the problem because these cats are not fixed.

What IS an effective solution is known as TNRM (Trap, Neuter, Return, Manage.) This strategy is used worldwide to
lower cat populations from major metropolitan cities to rural countrysides. Caretakers humanely trap cats and see that
they get spayed and neutered. Once cats have recovered from surgery, they are returned to their colony where a
dedicated caretaker provides regular food and fresh water. Here's why it works: A healthy colony naturally limits the
amount of cats it will support. The cats of the colony will keep other, unfixed cats out so the breeding cycle stops
there. Supporting fixed, healthy colony cats helps stabilize the population of community colonies and, overtime,
reduces them. Nuisance behaviors such as spraying, excessive noisemaking and fighting are largely eliminated and
no additional kittens are born. I would be happy to provide data on the efficacy of this internationally implemented
program, citing Italy as a major participant with astoundingly positive results.
I urge you to vote in favor of colony caretaking and support those who are doing the work that provides an effective
solution. Maui's cat overpopulation has shrunk significantly over the past decade, thanks to volunteers and officials
who have been practicing TNRM. I respectfully urge you to consider offering them your support so that they may
continue to do what's best for Maui.

Sincerely,
Donna Willinsky

Former Director of Animal Welfare, Los Angeles
Board member. Save Maui Cats, I no
12512 SW 62nd Avenue

Portland, OR 97219

(323)828-2280

A few (of the thousands of) National organizations that support TNRM:
ASPCA
BOS SPCA
CHI SPCA

DC SPCA
LASPCA
SF SPCA
TX SPCA

NY SPCA
Friends of Felines

The Humane Society of the United States
The TRN Project
Best Friends Animal Sanctuary
Alley Cat Allies
Animal Alliance
Feral Cat Coalition
Friends of Felines

Neighborhood Cats
Anti Cruelty Society
Humane Rescue Alliance
Feral Cat Alliance

Maui Humane Society
Disneyland

Please view link for list of national government agencies supporting TNRM.
https://en.wikiDedia.ora/wiki/List of Governments supportina trap%E2%80%93neuter%E2%80%93return

County Clerk
From:

Save Maui Cats <savemauicats@gmaiI.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 7:02 AM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

6.04.041 Feeding of feral animals prohibited
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Please submit my testimony to the council.
Aloha Council,

When I moved to Maui in 2006 there vwas a never ending conveyor belt of dead and dying cats and kittens, that was

always replaced by the next group of doomed animals. This was the norm,as few residents fixed, fed or managed cat
colonies back then. Streets were filled with dead cats, while dying kittens were often found in bushes and dumpsters.

Since that time, as a volunteer, I have helped get over 1,000 Maui cats fixed and it has made an enormous difference.
Many other residents islandwide have done the same.The only proven, effective strategy to solving a cat

overpopulation problem is by using TNRM (Trap, Neuter, Return, Manage). This has been successful in over 500 major
cities worldwide and it has started to work here on Maui, too.

Instead of criminalizing volunteers who are spending their own time and money helping Maul solve this crisis, perhaps
the council should instead provide greater public awareness and additional vital resources to help solve this situation
once and for all. Punishing people who help is not what Maui is known for. This is the opposite of the "aloha spirit" we
all strive to attain on this special, sacred island.
Please research successful cat overpopulation strategies, and the risks involved of spending county funds to attempt to
eliminate island cats, which has never and will never work.

Starving, killing or removing feral cats will only make the problem worse, as their populations will quickly rebound and
their breeding cycles will continue. However, a healthy, fixed and fed cat colony is territorial and works together like a
team to help keep out more unfixed cats from their area. Fixing and feeding cat colonies in every neighborhood is, in
fact, the only proven solution here as their population numbers will diminish over time. Maui will also mitigate the risks
of a tremendous tourism backlash by choosing this destructive strategy instead of fully supporting TNRM to the best of
our abilities.

Thank you for your time and consideration in this matter. Please contact us anytime.
Save Maui Cats

Michael Willinsky
Founder
SaveMauiCats@gmail.com

808-344-6999
Save Maul Cats Inc
Tax ID# 83-1221198

Phone 808-344-6999

P.O. Box 571 Lahaina, HI 96767

Website SaveMauiCats.org
Email SaveMauiCats@gmail.com

Facebook facebook.com/SaveMauiCats

PayPal savemauicats@gmail.com

County Clerk
From:

Caryl Wilson <cwstrgzr@gnnail.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 8:58 AM

To:
Subject:

County Clerk
Re: Proposed Bill 6.04.041 Feeding of Feral Animals Prohibited __
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COUNTY CLERK
Mark Wilson
754 Analio

Wailuku, HI 96793
8082680858

cwstrgzr@gmall.com

May 7,2020

Maul County Council
Wailuku, HI

Aloha Maui County Council:
I am writing to you today TO VOICE MY OPPOSITION to the proposed bill 6.04.041 Feeding of Feral Animals Prohibited.
As a resident of the State of Hawaii, County of Maui, I ask that you count my testimony given here in your consideration
of this bill.

The welfare of all species is a concern by all people. I feel humane treatment of all animals Is the responsibility of all
including the County Council. By passing a ruling that insists "NO person may feed or deliberately introduce any food
material, substance or attractant directly to, or in the vicinity of, any feral animal" you will place the citizens of Maui
Council in an untenable position of making us all a party to terrible cruelty.
This law if passed will ban the feeding whether intentional or not of all wild animals, pigs, deer, chickens, and cats.

I believe HRS 711-1109(l)(a) prohibits anyone from starving any animal. The county can not make a law which is in direct
conflict with the State of Hawaii's laws.

Realistically how would this be enforced? Maui County laws do not apply to state owned or leased lands, which are the
beaches, state parks and state harbors. Private property feeding would be impossible to enforce and I am not sure the
county can stop someone from feeding "wild or feral" animals on their own property.

If this is about feral cats, then just say so. I support efforts to lower the numbers of feral cats on Maui by using the
humane strategy of Trap Neuter Release (TNR). This is a proven technique used all over the country. Starving cats to
reduce the population is ineffective and Just plain mean.
Using spay/neuter is a solution that works. Do the research. The past practice of killing feral cats. If it had been effective
then we would not still be trying to pass unenforceable laws to control the feral population.
Thank you for the opportunity to voice my opinion and preference for opposition to the proposed bill 6.04.041 Feeding
of Feral Animals Prohibited. 1 trust that my representatives will act in accordance to the voices of their constituency.
Mahalo,

County Clerk

From:

Jo Anne Winer <mynaboyd@me.conn>

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 1:24 PM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

Testimony for Council Meeting of May 8th, 2020
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To: Maul County Council Chair and Members

^./OUNTY CLERK

From: Jo Anne Johnson Winer Testimony for CC meeting of 5/8/2020
Re: County Communication #CC-20-268
Regarding the Prohibition of Feeding Feral Animals
Amending MCC 6.04.040

During this critical time we are all encouraged to show more compassion and treat all living things with good will and humanity.

We see the suffering of others and of their loved ones and we question why we are here on this earth? What is our purpose? What can
we do to improve things for our troubled planet?

As a caregiver for my husband who suffers from Alzheimer's disease, I know isolation only too well. If it were not for our furry
companions it would be much harder for both of us. We have adopted, or rather been adopted by,the sweetest feral cats that have
literally saved our lives.

CryBaby is almost 15 years old and Tommy is just two. They are part of our family and have been altered so that they will not
contribute to the overpopulation of cats on the island. They receive needed vet care and spend time both in and outdoors.
Before my husband became ill he was part of a feeding program here in West Maui and we saw the colony program first hand. It was
then that we saw how it was reducing the numbers of bodies of cats on the roadway and the large spring kitten season. The trap,
neuter and release program works when supported by the colony caretakers.
When I previously served on the County Council we often had deep budget cuts under then Budget Chair Hokama's directives. As a
result we failed to fully fund the Humane Society and animal control programs year after year. If it were not for the dedication and
support of our animal loving citizens who self-fund their colony programs we would have a truly serious cat problem.
I rarely would suggest this, but CC 20-268 needs to be filed and the subject of feral animal management referred to the Budget
Committee. The Council needs to address how successful programs can be funded, rather than punishing those who are doing the best
they can in caring for their feline friends. This Bill is the antithesis of showing compassion toward animals and their caretakers and is
unworthy of your time and consideration.

pep r f', / p pj
From:

Anita WIntner <anitabanana@hawaiiante!.net>

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 1:23 PM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

I oppose 6.04.041
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This is one of the worst bill introduced in a long time. I am a feral cat feeder and have helped the MHS spay/neuter clinics and
MASHES which has saved thousands of lives. To make it illegal to feed these cats is inhumane. If Hokama Is trying to pass this bill

to save monk seals, he needs to stop fishinglll According to NOAA, 155 monk seals have gotten entangled by fisherman and 12
have died. DLNR should get rid of the mongooses. They carry the disease that kills monk seals. He Is uneducated of how
spay/neuter program has lowered the population of cats on this island. As feral cat feeder I have gotten to know the cats I feed
and most are no longer wild. This bill would really upset many people and starve a lot of cats. It is against the law to have an
animal and let it starve.

Also, once again, there is no proof that cats are to sole reason monk seals are dying. There are many other things that could be
causing deaths, including humans. DO NOT PASS THIS BILL!
Sent from my iPad

Anita Wintner. Maul

County Clerk
From:

Hazen Witemeyer <hazen.witemeyer@gmail.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 1:17 PM

To:

CountyClerk

Subject:

6.04.041 Feeding of feral animals prohibited
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To whom it may concern,

I am writing to voice my concern over the bill "6.04.041 Feeding of feral animals prohibited." My objection is simply
that now is not the time to criminalize compassion. There are better ways to manage feral animal population, most

notably spay and neuter through charitable organizations like the Maui Humane Society. Asking people to stand by
and watch animals in their communities die of starvation rather than supporting them in getting these animals
sterilization is inhumane. Making people who want to feed the hungry criminals is worse.

1 would rather see my tax dollars spent on grants to shelters than law enforcement to handle violations of a cruel law.
Sincerely,
Dr. Hazen Witemeyer
50 Vevau St. APT 413
Kahului HI 96732

County Cleric
From:

Sent:
To:

Subject:

Save An Animal <info@saveananimal.org >
Thursday, May 07, 2020 3:54 PM
County Clerk
DO NOT support the proposition bill for amending MCC,chapter 6.04.040 relating to feeding
feral animals.

<="" td="">

DO NOT support the proposition bill for amending Maul County Code, chapter 6.04.040 relating to
feeding feral animals.
Starving any animal is terrible and cruel.

This cruel bill was added just to appease cat haters. Looking at the facts anyone would see that It
would only do harm and cause more problems, and Is terribly Inhumane
Regarding Monk seals.
Humans are always the number one reason for any species demise, Including seals! Just a quick search

showed six seals died In a spate of killings that occurred between 2009 and early 2012 at Moloka'l and
Kaua'l: Gunshots and bludgeoned. A seventh seal was found blud-geoned to death on a Kauai beach In
late In November 2014.

Humans also harass them unwillingly by trying to get too close, on the beach and diving.
Fishing nets kill, fishing lures Injure and can kill! So the fisherman and anyone who eats fish Is to be
blamed too! Plus Dogs chase seals and bite and spread disease.
Stop using cats as a scapegoat!
The DLNR actually has a handout that says toxo Is not a concern at this time, marine-conservation.oro
doesn't even list toxo as a concern toward monk seals. It Is human activity!

There were only 12 monk seal deaths over 19 years by toxo!!
Toxoplasmosis Is one of the most common parasites on the planet. Remove the cats and It Is still
there!

Parasites are one of NATURES way of SURVIVAL OF THE FITTEST. Remove the weakest In a
species leaving the strong to pass on their genes. We NEED parasites. Biologists should know this and
respect this!

Cats are also necessary to reduce the RAT population!

Even if you ONLY care about PET cats vs homeless cat, there is NO way of knowing thejdifference when
outside, since lost and abandoned pets are often extremely scared and act like a "Teral", so this bill
would include allowing the starving family pets.

I only just heard of this ridiculous amendment so did not have time to add more items.
Feel free to contact me for more information or clarification.

TNR works to keep cat populations down.

The main PROBLEM regarding "feral" cats is HUMANS not getting their pets fixed, and dumping the cats
in parks! Stop the humans! Focus on the real problem!
Just DO NOT support this bill!
Sincerely, Pam Wolf
Save An Animal organization.
infQ@saveananimal.orq

Save An Animal .erg
httD://saveananimal.orq

490 Awalau rd Haiku HI 96708

County Clerk
From:
Sent:
To:

Subject:

Lisa Woodburne <lisawoodburne@gmail.com>
Thursday, May 07, 2020 7:10 AM
County Clerk

Written Testimony re: Proposed Bill Entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE TO AMEND
THE MAUl COUNTY CODE, CHAPTER 6.04.040. RELATING TO FEEDING FERAL ANIMALS'

Dear Council Members:

I am very disappointed to hear that Council Member Hokama has introduced this bill, calling for a prohibition on
the feeding of feral animals, for consideration.

We are all aware that there is a problem with the feral cat population on our islands. To address this problem,
here on Maui we have citizens and the Humane Society coordinating and engaging in programs of actively

monitoring, feeding, and trapping members of feral cat colonies to be spayed, neutered and released so that
they cannot reproduce. If someone is not happy with the effectiveness of these programs, they should work
WITH the Humane Society for more effective solutions.

I am opposed to this bill, and disheartened by the obvious failure of its author to work with and seek solutions
through the proper channels: namely, our existing agencies for animal care and control.
I would remind you that cruelty to animals, which would obviously include deliberately starving them, is a crime.
Humans brought domestic cats to these islands, and it is human's responsibility to deal with the problem we
created in a humane, sustainable, and progressive way. Starving animals is antithetical to the aloha spirit, in
which we care for all members of our community, regardless of how they came to be on our island.
Sincerely,
Lisa Woodburne

Klhei, Hawaii
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£oun^ Clerk
From:

Mike Woodburne <mwoodburne@gmaiI.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 12:58 PM
County Clerk
written testimony re: proposed bill entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE TO AMEND THE MAUl

To:

Subject:

COUNTY CODE, CHAPTER 6.04.040, RELATING TO FEEDING FERAL ANIMALS"

Dear Council Members:

I am very disappointed to hear that Council Member Hokama has introduced this bill, calling for a prohibition on the feeding of
feral animals,for consideration.

We are all aware that there is a problem with the feral cat population on our islands. To address this problem, here on Maui we
have citizens and the Humane Society coordinating and engaging in programs of actively monitoring,feeding, and trapping
members of feral cat colonies to be spayed, neutered and released so that they cannot reproduce. If someone is not happy with
the effectiveness of these programs, they should work WITH the Humane Society for more effective solutions.
I am opposed to this bill, and disheartened by the obvious failure of its author to work with and seek solutions through the
proper channels: namely, our existing agencies for animal care and control.
I would remind you that cruelty to animals, which would obviously include deliberately starving them, is a crime.
Sincerely,
Mike Woodburne

Kihei, HI
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County Clerk

From:

Sherri Vann <sherrivann@gnnail.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 8:12 AM

To:
Subject

County Clerk
Testimony - Feeding feral cats bill proposal

Aloha,

R. C L. I VED
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COUNTY CLERK

Please do not pass the bill that prevents people from feeding feral cats. They need to be fed so they can be caught and
fixed so that the population goes down. If you prevent volunteers from feeding and fixing them then the feral cat
population will grow even more. Also, it's humans fault there are feral cats here so It should be humans job to take care
of them. It's the right thing to do.

Thank you so much for taking the time to listen to my thoughts.
Mahalo,
Sherri Woodford
Kihei resident

Sent from my iPhone

County Clerk

RECEIVED
Sent:

Bill Worcester <gosparky2@icioud.com>
Thursday, May 07, 2020 1:01 PM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

Feral animals

From:

2020 HAY -7 PH |: 38
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COUNTY CLERK

Members of the council, I strongly support the proposed ordinance to make it illegal to feed feral animals,they do such awful
damage to endangered birds.

Your sincerely, William and Sally Worcester ,4626 lower Kula rd. ,Kula 96790 Sent from my iPad

.

County Clerk
From;
Sent:
To:

Summer-Lee Kau'ionalani Yadao <sumlove808@gmaiLcom>
Thursday, May 07, 2020 3:15 PM
County Clerk

Subject:

Save Native Birds

Aloha Maui County Council,

I stand in support of native Hawaiian birds.

20 years ago I volunteered and pulled weedsfrom Kealia pond. It is such a special place and made even more important with
the Native Hawaiian birds.

Please support the continued efforts and practices that keep the birds safe and healthy.

Mahalo for taking time to take testimony and especially for listening to and trusting wildlife professionals and experts when it
comes to interpreting scientific information regarding the protection of our natural resources.

Aloha,
Summer Yadao

Coun^ Clerk
From:

Natalie Zealand <zealandn@hotmail.com>

Sent:
To:

Thursday, May 07, 2020 1:39 PM
County Clerk

Subject:

Opposing the feeding of feral cats

We oppose this ban. We visit Maui every year and look forward to seeing the feral and free range cats at our resort. The cats are
well fed and are^iot a threat to anyone.

Doesn't the county have more important things to make decisions on than feeding feral cats. This ban is ridiculous. Lots of cats
will starve to death.

Don and Natalie Zealand
Saskatchewan, Canada
Sent from my IPad
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County Clerk
From;
Sent:
To:

Amanda Zion <collumbella2@yahoo.com>
Thursday, May 07, 2020 3:48 PM
County Clerk

Subject:

Say no to the bill making it illegal to feed feral cats

Humane societies should be helping the animals. Not putting them down,and even the ones that are loose, trying to make it
illegal to feed them.There are plenty people who do not mind feeding the hungry cats,so why go out of your way to make sure
that they're not cared for? They can be captured and fixed, have their ear clipped, and released again, so that they are not
multiplying. But, not allowing people to feed them is pretty much garaunteeing their death. And those cats will find something
else to eat, if they're not being fed. Which will put other animals at risk, because they will be eaten. Please reconsider and don't
pass bills that hurt these animals. They have just as much of a right to live as we do, or any other animal has.
Sent from Yahoo Mail on Android

